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I UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

2 NUCLEAR REGUlATORY COMMISSION 

3 

In the matter of: ) 

5 CONSOLIDATED EDISON COMPA1,Y ) Docket No. 50-286 
OF NEW YORK, INC.  6 ) 

6 (Indian Point Station Unit 3) ) 
7) 

7 ---------------------------

8 Auditorium 

Hendrick Hudson High School 
9 Montrose, New York 

10 Wednesday, 2 April 1975 

The above-entitled matter resumed for hearing, 

12 pursuant to adjournment, at 9:00 a.m.  

13 BEFORE: 

14 SAMUEL W. JENSCH, Esq., Chairman, 

Atomic Safety and Licensing Board.  

R. BEECHER BRIGGS, Member.  16 

DR. FRANKLIN DAIBER, -1eirJer.  
17 

APPEARANCES: 
18 

(As heretofore noted with the following addition:) 
19 

NICHOLAS A. ROBINSON, Marshall, Bratter, Greene, Allison 
& Tucker, 430 Park Avenue, New York, New York 10022, 
appearing on behalf of the Intervenors.  21 

22 

23 

24 

25
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PROCEEDINGS 

2 CIAIRMA14 JENSCH: Please come to order.  

3 I believe at the conclusion last evening or yester

4. day afternoon we had just received the presentation of data 

.9 from the Applicant in response to the question by the State 

6 of New York, Atomic Energy Council. It probably should be 

7 noted on the record that after 4:00 o'clock yesterday the Atomi 

8 Safety and Licensing Board, as well as representatives, I 

9 believe, of all parties,were afforded the courtesy by the 

to Applicant of a review of certain aspects of the Indian Point 

11 No. 3 facility, including what was of particular interest to 

12 the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board of the water intake 

13 structures and the water exit structure. And we appreciate 

14 the courtesy of the Applicant in that respect.  

I believe the agenda would then indicate that 

we would proceed with some further inquiries on quality 

17 assurance matters. Are the parties ready to proceed in that 

is regard? 

MR. VOIGT: Mr. Chairman, the record should indicat( 

that Mr. Beer's statement was distributed to the parties prior 20 

21 to the commencement of yesterday's session, 
so I believe 

2 that everyone did have an opportunity to study that material.  

Now at the conclusion yesterday afternoon, it was 

left open as to whether there were any questions to be 

2.5 directed to Mr. Beer and I should like to dispose oE that

arl
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question at this time.  
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I C11AIRI4AW JENSCH: Is there any interrogation 
ki.  

2 of Mr. Beer? Regulatory Staff, State of New York? 

3 MR. CIEMEWE: We have no further questions.  

4 MR. GRAINEY: We have no questions.  

5 CHAIRAN JENSCH: I guess the other intervenors 

6 have no questions. I don't know the entire scope of the 

7 jurisdiction of Mr. Beers, were you thinking of having him 

8 dismissed? It might be that the question might arise where 

9 his presence would be helpful.  

10 MR. VOIT: No, your Honor, he will be here in 

11 order to respond to any inquiries that the Board may have 

.12 on other matters. I i as sinply trying to establish there 

13 were no questions, with respect to this particular statement.  

14 ChAIRMA2 JENSCH: Very well. We do have some 

15 questions on quality assurance; Mr. Briqrys has some questions, 

16 but he suggests perhaps I might go ahead.  

17 I would like to ask the staff principally questions 

'i about quality assurance. Who are the staff witnesses for 

19 quality assurance? 

20 MR. GRAIIWEY: The staff has three witneSses}- Mr.  

21 Fasano, Mr. Glascock and Mr. aeishman.  

* 22 I think it might be appropriate if there are 

.23 questions relating to quality assurance regarding the applicant 

pA that we handle those first and then put the staff's witnesses 

2 on.
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k2 1 CHAIRDA JENSCH: We appreciatae that but we will 

2 go ahead with the staff's witnesses.  

3 1 believe all have been sworn? 

4 MR. GRAINEY: None of these witnesses have been 

5 sworn.  

6 CHAIRWN JENSCH: Those individuals whose names 

7 were called, please stand and raise your right arm.  

$ . , ROBERT F. HEISHMAN 

TONY FASANO 
9 ROBER11 B. GLASSCOCK 

10 called as witnesses on behalf of the Regulatory Staff, havbln 

i9 been fl:rst duly sworn-, were examined and testified as follows: 

12 CHAIRMAN v WSCU: Would you identify. yourselves 

13 for the reporter, please, 

14 WITNESS HEIS. I N: I am Robert F.o Heishman, 

15 Region I, Office of Inspection and Enforcement in--King of 

16 P~ussia, Pennsylvania, 19406.  

17 WITNESS FASAN4O: I am Tony Fasano of the Region I, 

18 Office of Inspection and Enforcement in Aiinq of Pri.ssia, 

19 Pennsylvania.  

20 WITNESS GLASSCOCK: I am Robert B.Glasscock, 

11 from the Office of Inspection and Enforcement, King of 

22 Prussia, Pennsylvania.  

23 MR. GRAIEY: Mr. Chairman, since there is an 

2, empty mike on stage, it might be helpful if -the witnesses went 

25 up, there.
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k3 I 

6 

CHAIRMAN JE1NSCH: Is there any way of getting 

2 the microphone to them down there? 

3 . Although if you prefer them to come up, why, that 

4 is all right, Perhaps there are three seats here; which woui7 

5 you preger? 

6. We can see the witnesses a little better if they 

7 continue to sit where they are now.  

8 MR. GRAINEY: Okeay.  

9 Mr. Chairman, there are a number of documents 

10 which I would like to introduce through these witnesses.  

11 I wonder if we might do that now? 
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DIRECT EXA114INAT ION 

BY MR. GRAINEY: 

Q First, Mro Heishman, I would like to show you a 

document entitled "Professional Qualifications. " Did you 

prepare that document? 

A (Mr. Heishman) Yes, I did.  

Q Is it true and accurate, to the best of your 

knowledge? 

A Yes, it is.  

Q Are there any additions or corrections? 

A No, sir, there are not.  

MR. GRAXNEY: -Mr. Chairman, I would like to 

introduce the professional qualifications of Robert Heishman 

in the record and incorporate it in the transcript.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Any objection? 

Hearing no objection1 the request is granted 

and the statement of professional qualifications of the 

witness Heishman may be physically incorporated in the 

transcript and shall constitute evidence as if orally 

presentedo 

(The document follows.)



ROBERT F. HEISHMAN

PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS 

My name is Robert F. Heishman, I am a Senior Reactor Inspector, 

assigned to the Office of Inspection and Enforcement, Region I, 

(formerly Directorate of Regulatory Operations), King of Prussia, 

Pennsylvania. My current assignment is as Chief of the Reactor 

Projects Section, of the Facility Construction and Engineering 

Support Branch. My duties include the supervision of project in

spectors who plan, schedule and per form inspections of all reactor 

facilities under construction in the northeastern part of the United 

States. I was assigned this responsibility in November 1972. I have 

been a member of the Directorate of Regulatory Operations since August 

1969 and have performed as a Reactor Inspector in the Operations and 

Construction Branches prior to my current assignment.  

Prior to joining the AEC, I was a member of the United States Army for.  

21 years. During the period 1958-1969, I was assigned to the U.S. ArMY 

Engineer Reactors Group and received the following specific supervisory 

and operational qualifications: 

Nuclear Plant Operator - SM-l Nuclear Power Plant 

Nuclear Power Plant Shift 
Supervisor - ML-1 Nuclear Power Plant
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0 
Nuclear Power Plant Shift 

Supervisor - MH-lA Nuclear Power Plant 

Nuclear Power Plant 
Superintendent - SM-l Nuclear Power Plant 

The following specific duties and assignments were performed during the 

periods indicated: 

MAY 1967 - JULY 1969: I was assigned as Plant Supervisor of the MH-lA 

Nuclear Power Plant. My responsibilities included supervision of func

tional and acceptance testing, operations and maintenance, enforcement 

of standard operating procedures and technical specifications, and 

serving as a member of the Plant Safety Committee.  0 
AUGUST 1966 - MAY 1967: I was assigned as Plant Superintendent of the 

SM-l Nuclear Power Plant. In this position, I was responsible for the 

safe operation and maintenance of this plant used to train Nuclear Power 

Plant Operators for the Army, Navy, and Air Force.  

SEPTEMBER 1965 - JULY 1966: MAINTENANCE SUPERVISOR, MH-lA Nuclear Power 

Plant. Responsible for establishing a maintenance program for this facility 

to include records, history cards, and frequencies of scheduled maintenance.  

Worked with the contractor for familiarization with the nuclear facility 

0and related equipment including the floating mount (Liberty Ship). Assisted
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in-'initial testing and system checkout, including troubleshooting and 

repair as required.  

FEBRUARY 1964 - SEPTEMBER 1965: SENIOR INSTRUCTOR, Operating Training 

Branch, Training Department, Nuclear Power Field Office. Responsible 

for the operations phase of training of the Nuclear Power Plant Operators 

Course including the supervision of classroom lectures, grading practical 

exercises in the Simulator and observation of performance in actual 

operation of the SM-l Nuclear Power Plant. Supervision of the main

tenance of all training aids which included the SM-l reactor simulator, 

fuel handling training facility and smaller pieces of hardware. During 

this period, I satisfactorily completed the Nuclear Power Plant Super

intendents Course.  

DECEMBER 1963 -FEBRUARY 1964: ASSISTANT TO RESIDENT INSPECTOR (AEC) 

for final inspection of the PM-3A (Navy 2250 KWe Nuclear Power Plant) at 

McMurdo Station, Antarctica.  

JANUARY 1959 - DECEMBER 1963: Varied assignments on Research and 

Development Project of Mobile Low Power Reactor #1. Duties included: 

1. Initial crew member of Gas Turbine test Facility participating in 

installation of equipment, testing, troublesh .ooting, and initial 

operation.
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2. Participated in fabrication and assembly of ML-l Nuclear Power 

Plant at contractor's facility: included discussions with design 

engineers on reasoning of current design, formulation of spare 

parts requirements, assistance in testing and writing of opera

ting procedures.  

3. Training and qualification as operator on Gas Cooled Reactor 

Experiment (GCRE) at National Reactor Testing Station, Idaho.  

4. Assisted in testing and maintenance of Power Conversion Equipment 

(Gas Turbine).  

5. Assisted Training Supervisor in formulating and presenting the 

training program design to qualify personnel as operators, main

tenance technicians and supervisors on the ML-I Nuclear Power Plant.  

6. Assigned as console operator on ML-I (gas cooled reactor) while 

operations were in progress. When not operating worked as Training 

Supervisor, Instructor, and Maintenance Supervisor.  

JANUARY 1958 -JANUARY 1959: Student Nuclear Power Plant Operators Course, 

Mechanical Speciality.  

1949 - 1958: Varied Assignments in Engineering, Construction and Combat 

Units. Duties included Unit First Sergeant, Battalion Supply Sergeant 

and Battalion Sergeant Major.
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EDUCATION & TRAINING 

High School Graduate, Woodstock, Virginia - 1948 

Madison College, Harrisonburg, Virginia - 1948 

Engineer Foremen's Course, 12 weeks, Ft. Belvoir, Virginia - 1953 

Nuclear Power Plant Operators Course, 48 weeks, Ft. Belvoir, Virginia -,1959 

Nuclear Power Plant Superintendent (General), 8 weeks, Ft. Belvoir, Virginia 
1965
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BY MR. GRAINEY.

Q Mr. Fasano, I refer you to a document of 

professional qualifications of Anthony Fasanoo Was this 

document prepared under your supervision? 

A (Mr. Fasano) Yes.  

Q Is it true and accurate to the best of your 

knowledge? 

A Yes, sir.  

Q Are there any additions or corrections? 

A No, sir, themare not.  

MR. GRAINEY: Mr. Chairman0 I would move the 

professional qualifications of Mr. Fasano be admitted in 

the record and incorporated as if read.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: is there any objection? 

Hearing no objection, the request is granted, 

and the statement of professional qualifications of the 

witness Fasano may be physically incorporated in the 

transcript and shall constitute evidence as if orally 

presented.-

(The document follows.)



ANTHONY N. FASANO

PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS 

Anthony N. Fasano is a Project Reactor Inspector responsible for the 

inspection of four Pressurized Water Reactors. He has been with the 

Nuclear Regulatory Commission since February, 1971. Mr. Fasano re

ceived a Bachelor in Chemical Engineering Degree from Clarkson College 

of Technology in 1950, and a Masters Degree in Chemical Engineering 

(Nuclear Engineering minor) in 1959 from New York University., 

From 1953 to 1958 Mr. Fasano was employed at Brookhaven National 

Laboratory, Graphite Pile Reactor, Upton New York. He worked as 

Technical Specialist and as an Engineer in design and development 

of equipment used in radiation research.  

From 1958 to 1971 Mr. Fasano was employed at Wright Patterson Air 

Force Base. He served as Project Engineer, Supervisor, Engineer, 

Branch Chief and finally to Division Chief at the Wright Patterson Nuclear 

Reactor.  

Mr. Fasano also has taken courses in Nuclear Engineering, Engineering 

Physics, and Business Administration at the Air Force Institute of 

Technology, the Wright Patterson Ohio State University extension, and 

at the Rutgers University, Morristown, New Jersey, extension. March 1975.
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BY MR. GRAIiEY: 

2 Q Mr. Glasscock, I show you a document entitled 

"Professional Qualifications of Robert B. Glasscock." 

Was this document prepared under your direction and super

vision? 

A (Mr. Glasscock) Yes, sir.  

7 Q IS it true and accurate to the best of your 

8 kowledge? 

9 A Yes, sir.  

10 Q Are there any additions or corrections? 

A No.  

12 MR. GRAINEY" Mr. Chairman, I move that the 

*13 document entitled "Professional Qualifications of Robert 

14 B. Glasscock" be admitted into evidence and incorporated in 

the transcript as if read.  

16 CHAIPMiVN JENSCH: Any objection? 

17 Hearing no objection, the request is granted 

is and the statement of professional qualifications of the 

i9 witness Glasscock may be physically incorporated in the 

20 transcript and shall constitute evidence as if orally 

21 presented.  

22 MR. GRAINEY: May I have a moment, sir? 

23 (The document follows.) 

24



ROBERT B. GLASSCOCK

PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS 

My name is Robert B. Glasscock, I am a Reactor Inspector, assigned to 

the Office of Inspection and Enforcement, Region I, King of Prussia.  

My principal assignment in this position is to evaluate Quality Assurance 

Programs for the operating phase of the power plants, and to assess the 

effectiveness of the program implementation.  

I joined the Atomic Energy Commission in May 1972.  

My experience includes 22 years in Quality Control, Quality Assurance 

and Reliability, with 17 years directly related to the nuclear field.  

The following is a list of my assignments and duties: 

October 1958 - May 1972, I was employed by Aerojet General Corporation, 

where I held the following positions: 

3 years ('69-'72) Manager Quality Assurance for Aerojet 
Nuclear Systems Company. This position included respon
sibility for Quality Assurance direction for construction 
of facilities for operating reactors, reactor manufacture, 
and operation of reactors (1100 MW).  

6 years ('63-'69) Manager Quality Assurance and Reliability 
for Aerojet Nerva Test Operations, during the construction 
of facilities for reactor assembly, disassembly and operation, 
and during the operation of six 1100 MW reactors.
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3 years ('61-'63) Manager Quality Engineering, Aerojet 
Liquid Rocket Plant. This position included, in 
addition to normal Quality Engineering functions, all 
failure analyses.  

3 years ('58-'61) Manager Quality Control, Aerojet 
Azusa plant, where a large variety of equipment, 
including a gas-cooled reactor system, was manufactured.  

January 1956 -October 1958, Manager Quality Control ACF Industries, 

Nuclear Division.  

January 1950 -December 1955, 1 was employed by the Atomic Energy 

Commission at the Kansas City Field Office as Field Inspector, Liaison 

* Engineer and Chief-Quality Control.  

I have a B achelor of Science degree in Electrical Engineering from the 
University of Missouri, plus graduate credits in Electrical Engineering 

from the University of Kansas.  

I am a member of ASQD and chartered the Los Vegas Section of the 

Society.  

I was an active member '69-'72 on the AIA Panel for review of Government 

Quality Assurance Specifications and Standards.



ar4 464 

I CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes.° 

2 hile you are referring to some documents, 

3 the Board suggests that all inspection reports that you 

4 intend to introduce into evidence, if they can be identified 

3 in some way.by a number and all of them embraced within some 

6 sort of banding so that one number can be assigned to all of 

7 the separate inspection reports that you have in mind, 

utilize the consideration by way of exhibits.  

9 MR. GRAINEY: I can address myself to that right 

10 now.  

As you recall, I did distribute a list to all 

12 parties yesterday which number the reports which we wished 

13 to introduce and gave the date that the report was released.  

14 There are six additional reports which I also distributed to 

75 the Board which were released after this was prepared, which 

16 I would like to add onto that list, and then introduce these 

17 as an exhibit.  

18 CUAUMAN JENSCH: %ill you give a copy of that 

19 list to the reporter? It might be well that the list, 

20 however, be set forth in the transcript.  

I MR. GRAINEY: Yes# sir, we have enough copies 

22 to do that.  

3 CAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well. Will you identify 

_ those additional that you have? 

MR. GRAINEY: Yes, Sir. The first one is Report,
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1 
74-19, dated November 27, 1974.  

2 
These dates I am referring to are either the 

date of the cover letter or the date of the release of the 

4 report. They are not the date of the inspection itself.  

The next one is 75-01, February 13, 1975.  

6 The third one is 75-03, January 21, 1975.  

7 The next one is 75-05, February 23, 1975.  

8 And 75-06, March 21, 1975.  

9 75-07, March 25, 1975.  

10 CHAIRMN JENSCH: Very well. That enumeration 

11 shall be considered a part of the prepared list previously 

12 made by the Staff.  

3 The Regulatory Staff counsel is handing a list 

14 of that enumeration to the reporter.  

Is there any objection to having that list 

16 incorporated in the tra-script? 

17 Hearing no objection, that request may be granted 

10 and the reporter is directed to attach those prepared lists 

as a part of the transcript, with the transcript itself 

20 reflecting the additional six items to which Staff counsel 

21 has referred.  

22 BY MR. GRAINEY: 

23Q Mr. Heishman,Mr. Fasano, and Mr. Glasscock, 

2 regarding the Staff inspection reports which we referred to, 

25 you have these documents before you?
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A (Mr. Heishman) Yes, sir, we do.  

Q Are you familiar with the contents of these 

3 inspection reports? 

4 A Yes, sir.  

5 Q Do they represent, to the best of your knowledge, 

6 official policy and statements of the Office of Inspection 

7 and Enforcement? 

8 A Yes, sir, they do.  

9 Q And are you generally involved in the review 

to respectively for construction and operating and the contents 

il of these reports? 

A I am for construteion and Mr. Fasano will answer 

13 for operations.  

14 Q Maybe I should clear that up. Preoperational 

testing as well? 

16 A Yes.  

17 Q Are the contents of thse reports true and accurate, 

18 to the best of. your knowledge? 

19 A (Mr. FAsano) Yes, they areo 

20 MR. GRAIN1=Y. Mr. Chairman, I move that the 

21 inspection reports which have been identified in the list, 

2 including the six reports which we have augmented to the 

list today, be aditted into evidence and marked as a Staff 

24 exhibit.  

CHAIRMAI% JENSCH: I think it might be helpful to 25 -



ar7 467 

I just retain a numerical sequence regardless of the offer, 

a the identification of the offer. Therefore, the exhibits, 

3 the inspection reports which Staff counsel has just referred 

e 4 to, which are reflected by the list previously prepared, 

5 plus the additional six reports, may be included in one 

6 exhibit and marked for idertification as Exhibit 
No.2, and 

7 having been thus identified and having been previously 

8 offered, is there any objection to the receipt 
in evidence? 

Hearing no objection, the request is granted 

10 and the Exhibit No. 2 is received in 
evidence.  

(The documents referred to were 

12 marked Exhibit No. 2 for identifica

13 tion, and were received in evidence.) 

14 

17 

18 

19 

20 

. 22 
3 

25
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I BY MR. GRAINEY: 

2 Q Gentlemen, I show you a document entitled, 'NRC 

3 Regulatory Staff Testimony of Quality Assurance, prepared 

4 by Robert F. Heishman, Anthony Fasano and Robert B. Glasscock, 

5 Mr. Heishman, are you familiar with the document? 

6 A (Mr. Heishman) Yes, sir, I am.  

7 Q And which part of this document were you primarily 

8 involved with addressing? 

9 A (Mr. Heishman) I was involved in the preparation 

10 of the construction matter identified in this report which 

v'i includes the chart on welding matters identified as Part i 

12. and Part 2 of the report.  

13Q Was this part of the testimony prepared under 

14 your direction and supervision? 

15 A (Mr. Heishxan) Yes, sirT it.waso 

16 Q Are there any changes or corrections that you would 

17 like to make? 

A (Mr. Heishman) There are sdme updates that perhaps 

19 should be added to this.  

20 Q Please go ahead.  

21 A (Hr. Heishman) On the first page dated March 21, 

2 where in the second paragraph we are talking about the summary 

3 that has been prepared in two parts, Part 1 consisttng:of 

.4 two pages and identifying 14 matters, there is one matter that 

should be added to that list, making it 15, Mr. Chairman, and
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I identified as Part 14-A or a total of 15 items which would 

2 be included as Part 1.  

3 That item would be referred under the description 

.4 of Findings, and that is on page 2 of Part 1, and it should 

5 be added, "Attachments welded to the containment personnel 

6 lock without instructions," and in parentheses, identify

7 ing the report where it was identified, 75-06, Detail Paragraph 

8 2.  

9 Then in the verification of corrective action, 

10 column, that item remains open.  

Also on the first page of the testimony, the last 

1p sentence of the second paragraph referring to the inspection 

13 report and ending with inspection report No. 50-286/75, what 

14 now reads 05 should be changed to read 07, which was completed 

15 March 18th, 1975.  

16 Likewise, as a result of that, Part 1 on page 1, 

17 Item No. 1A has been resolved and the. following statement 

should be added: "The steam generator vendor has provided 

19 evidence that the pre-heat temperatures employed in the 

2o subject's welding operation would have assured the diffusion 

2, of any hydrogen from the steam generator wells." 

S22 And the reference in parentheses, 75-07, Detail 

23 Paragraph 2.  

@2 24 

25
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k6 I Item No. 2 has likewise been closed, and the 

2 statement should be added in the verification of corrective 

3 action column as follows: 

4 'The steam generator vendor has provided evidence 

5 that stress relieving of the nut plates is not required 

6 by the boiler and pressure vessel code, and that non

7 destructive examination of the nut welds proved that 

8 the welds were acceptable." 

9 And the Detail Paragraph reference, Report No.  

to 75-07, Detail Paragarph No. 3.  

11 With regard to Part 2 of the chart in the testi

12 mony, Item No. 15 has now been resolved and it should, in 

1 the verification of corrective action colt.wn indicate the 

14 following: 

15 "The steam generator vendor has provided evidence 

16 that the steam generator cladding thickness meets the 

17 requirements through the qualification of the process 

*8 and through process control." 

19 And the reference is Report No. 75-07, Detail 

20 Paragraph No. 4.  

21 Item 16 is also closed, and the reference in the 

22 verification of corrective action column should read as 

2 follows: 

24 "Welding procedure 'liner plate repair proceeding 

RP-1' dated October 7, 1969, was developed and the
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repair weld was qualified based on the PTL testing." 

And the report reference is No. 75-07, Detail Para

graph No. 6.  

And the final item has to do with a typing--error 

which occurred on the second page of Part 2, Item No. 25, 

the item following 25 was not numbered. It should have been, 

which reads: "No large strike removal/repair procedure...." 

That should have been No. 26; it was inadvertently not numbered 

And then likewise, all the following numbers, 27 through 35, 

would have to be changed to reflect that error. And that 

is the update of the construction portion, Mr. Chairman.  

(2 Mr. Heishman, with these updatings and changes, 

would this in any way change the conclusions of your testi

mony? 

A (Mr. Heishman) No. sir.  

Q <Mr. Fasano and Mr. Glasscock, can you tell me which 

portions of the testimony you were responsible for? 

A (Mr. Fasano) The part entitled, "The Inspection 

Program for Indian Point 3 regarding the operational testing 

and initial startup phases." 

Q Which is the remainder of the document? 

A (Mr. Fasan)) Which is the - of the docu

ment.  

Q Okay. Was this document prepared under your direc

tion and supervision?
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1 A (Mr. Fasano) Yes, it was.  

2 Q Do you have any changes or updatings? 

3 A (r. Fasano) yes, there are some changes and up

4 datings on page 16 of this section.  

5 In C, Quality Assurance for Operating Area 5, C1 and 

6 C2 have been closed and it should read, as of today, "These 

7 items. had been satisfactorily completed by Con Edison, and we 

8 conclude that the implemented program meets the commitments 

9 made by Con Edison." 

10 On page 17, paragraph D, D3, Decontamination facili

11 ties functional has been inspected and found to be resolved.  
j.  

12 On page 20, the first paragraph, the second line 

13 from the final line of that paragraph, the final word in the 

14 second line reading, "supplemented" should read "implemented." 

15 Q Are there any other additions or changes? 

16 A (Mr. Fasano) No, there are not.  

17 Q Based on the updating and changes, would this in 

18 any way change the results or conclusions of your testimony? 

19 A (Mr. Fasano) No, they will not.  

20 MR. GRAINEY: Dr. Chairman, I would then move that 

21 the Staff document entitled, "NRC Regulatory Staff Testimony.  

22 on Quality Assurance,"prepared by Mr. Heishman, Mr. Fasano and 

23 Mr. Glassoock, be admitted into evidence and incorporated into 

24 the transcript as if read.  

25 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Is there any objection?
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1 H earing no objection, the request of Staff counsel 

2 is granted and the prepared stafr teitimony on Quality 

3 Assurance as identified by Staff counsel may be physically 

4 incorporated into the record as if read.  

5 (Document follows:) 

6 

7 

8 

9 

t0 

1i 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25



UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

BEFORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD

In the Matter of ) ) 
CONSOLIDATED EDISON COMPANY OF ) 

NEW YORK, INC. ) ) 
(Indian Point Nuclear Generating) 

Station, Unit No. 3) )

Docket No. 50-286

NRC REGULATORY STAFF TESTIMONY 

ON QUALITY ASSURANCE 

Prepared By 

Robert F. Heishman 

Anthony N.: Fasano 

Robert B. Glasscock

March 21, 1975



March 21, 1975 
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

*NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

BEFORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD 0 
In the Matter of ) ) 
CONSOLIDATED EDISON COMPANY ) 

OF NEW YORK, INC. ) Docket No. 50-286 ) 
(Indian Point Nuclear Generating ) 

Station, Unit No. 3) ) 

QUALITY ASSURANCE 

IMPLEMENTATION - CONSTRUCTION OF UNIT 3 

In response to the Licensing Board's request, Region I Inspection 

and Enforcement (I.E:l - formerly Regulatory Operations) has prepared 

a summary analysis of its inspection reports concerning welding matters.  

The summary has been prepared in two parts: Part I consists of 2 pages 

and identifies 14 matters (Nos. 1-14) which were considered to be viola

tions of AEC requirements;-Part II consists of 3 pages and identifies 21 

items (Nos. 15-35) which, while not identified as violations or deficien

cies, were addressed in the inspection reports as "outstanding items".  

OUtstanding items are those items which require followup by the Inspec

tion and Enforcement Inspectors to resolve the matter. Each part of the 

summary lists the items chronologically starting with the initial inspec

tion at the subject facility, and ending with Inspection'Report No. 50-286/ 

75-05, completed February 25, 1975.  

5We have provided a brief identification of each violation and outstand
ing item and the means by which the matter was resolved. The identifi-
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cation of the organization which first discovered the matter is 

0denoted by the code letters "A", "C",. or "0" listed directly 

below the item number. The code is described as follows: 

A - Discovered by NRC Inspection and Enforcement 
personnel in performance of the inspection program.  

C - Discovered by Consolidated Edison Company or its 
agents, and brought to the attention of the Inspection 
and Enforcement staff.  

0 - Discovered by some other personnel or agency and 
referred to the Inspection and Enforcement staff 
for resolution.  

Based on our review and inspection of the :Applicant's quality assurance 

program for construction and the actual construction of the Indian Point 

Unit 3 facility which are reflected in our inspection reports for this 

facility, we conclude that the Applicant has satisfactorily implemented 

his quality assurance program for construction of this facility as 

described in Chapter 17 of the Safety Analysis Report and has constructed 

this facility in conformance with the, requirements of Appendix B to 10 CFR 

Part 50 and in conformance with the design contained in the Safety Analysis 

Report.



PART I 

Items Listed as Violations of AEC Requirements 

Concerning Welding Matters
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ITEM I 
NO. DESCRIPTION OF FINDING VERIFICATION OF CORRECTIVE ACTION

1.  
A 

2.  
A.  

3.  
A 

4.  
A

Open 

Open

Resolved by engineering evaluation and 
of cadwelds where possible.  
(70-4, Page 2)

replacement

Open cans of low hydrogen electrodes were observed 
in the shop welding area near steam generators 
(69-4, Page 3) 

Nut plates not stress-relieved.  
The -7 nut plates on the channel heads of the 
steam generators were not stress-relieved or MT 
inspected. (69-4, Page 2) 

Cadweld splices in containment wall, four rebar 
splices were not staggered.  
(69-5, Page 5, Par. B) 

No approved carbon steel -stainless steel 
welding procedure was available. (70-4, Page 2) 

Carbon steel - stainless steel welding procedures 
did not stipulate the flow rate of the gas for 
purging and shielding. (70-4, Page 2) 

Traceability of weld electrodes was not maintained 
for reactor coolant piping field welding.  
(72-01, Sect. II, Par. 3) 

Tack welding of carbon steel straps to stainless 
steel pipe, for fitup, performed without a 
procedure. (72-05, Det. Par. 4)

Welding Procedure WD-P8-TM6A-(52) developed and 
qualified per Section IX, ASME B&PV Code.  
(71-1, Page 2) 

Welding Procedures No. 1 & 20 Addendum 2 specify 
the inert gas flow rate for shielding and purge.  
(71-1, Page 3, Paragraph 4) 

Weld rods used in welding safety related systems 
are traceable to the welds on which they are used.  
(73-01, Det. Par. 7) 

The tack welding procedure was made available to 
the inspector.  
(72-05, Det. Par. 4)

0 0-1-0



ITEM ! 
NO. DESCRIPTION OF FINDING VERIFICATION OF CORRECTIVE ACTION

8.  
A 

9.  
A 

.10.  
A 

11.  

A 

12.  
A 

13.  
A 

14.  
A

Weld material control procedure not being 
followed. Loose and unidentified weld rod was 

located in weld area. (72-05, Det. Par. 5) 

Welder identification was not being accomplished 

in accordance with Weld Procedure Spec. No. 8.  

(72-05, Det. Par. 6) 

No procedure available for determining that 

welding current was within the range required by 

the welding procedures. (72-05, Det. Par. 7) 

Circular undercut found on weld No. 1061, violated 

ANSI B31.1.0 requirements. (72-05, Det. Par. 20) 

Thickness of weld reinforcement violated ANSI 

B31.1.0, Par. 127.4.2(d) requirements.  

(72-05, Det. Par. 21) 

A nonconforming pressurizer nozzle was not docu

mented as nonconforming. (73-04, Det. Par. 6) 

The upper limit of the interpass temperature 

exceeded that stated in the specified site weld 

procedure. (73-09, Det. Par. 4)

The implementation of the Wedco weld material 
control procedure has been completed.  
(73-04, Det. Par. 13) 

Welder identification has been implemented. Records 

show welder identification adjacent to weld number.  

(73-01, Det. Par. 6) 

Weld current range in the welding procedure is not 

an essential variable, but is merely recommended.  

This conclusion is considered correct.  
(73-09, Page 8, Par 6) 

Welds have been repaired. Weld repair records, 

and radiographs of weld showed weld to be acceptable 

(74-11, Page 6, Par. 7) 

Wedco repaired valve body of SI-895-C. Wedco 

Procedure WQA-4-0-7 revised to require measurement 

of weld reinforcement thickness. (73-04, Det. Par.] 

The nozzle repair work was removed, and reworked 

per procedure. (73-06, Det. Par. 5) 

The interpass temperatures entered by the QC inspecl 

were found to be recording errors rather than 

welding or inspection errors. (73-12, Det. Par. 5)

0 0 0 10



PART I I 

outstanding Items Addressed in Regulatory Inspection Reports 

Concerning Welding Matters

I



ITEM 

NO. DESCRIPTION OF FINDING VERIFICATION OF CORRECTIVE ACTION

Drawings require " 
generator cladding.  
not been measured.

minimum thickness on steam 
The cladding thickness has 
(69-4, Det. Par. G3)

Liner plate weld gap.  
A field overcut on a liner plate panel resulted 
in an excessive weld gap. (69-7, Page 5, Par. 5b)

The vendor had identified faulty 
powder. (70-4, Page 4, Par. 6) 

Containment liner.  
Weld control procedures were not 
(70-4, Page 5) 

Weld procedures not specified on 
(70-4, Page 5)

lots of Cadweld 

available.  

detail drawings.

Inconsistencies existed between the specification, 
welding procedure, and actual practice for 
electrode to be used when welding P8 to P8 
material. (70-4, Page 6) 

Grade 308 rod used to join 316 base metal.  
(70-4, Page 6)

Open 

Open

Verification was provided 
used at this site was-not 
(70-4, Page 4, Par. 6)

that the Cadweld powder 
from the faulty lots.

Surveillance of the weld material control practices 
used by CB&I was provided by Wedco and Con Ed, and 
found to be adequate. (70-5, Page 2) 

Review of the detail drawings with the CB&I welding 
supervisor indicated that the drawings adequately 
specify the weld procedure to be used for each 
weld. (70-5, Page 2) 

Westinghouse recommended the use of type 308 filler 
materials for welding 316 austenitic stainless steel 
main coolant piping. (71-04, Sect. II, Par. 6) 

Welding procedure WD-P8-TM6A-(52) developed in 
accordance with Section IX, ASME B&PV Code. Use of 
Type 308 ELC welding rod was approved by the 
designer. (71-1, Page 2, Par. 1)

0 0 1* 0



ITEM 
NO. DESCRIPTION OF FINDING VERIFICATION OF CORRECTIVE ACTION

22.  
A 

23., 
A 

24.  
A 

25.  
A 

A 

26.  
A 

27.  
A 

28.  
C

Several welds on cooling systems of diesel 
generators appeared defective. (73-12, Det. Par. 14j'

Weld procedures qualification certifications did 
not meet ASME Section IX of the ASME Boiler and 
Pressure Vessel Code. (70-4, Page 6) 

NDT techniques were not required to be qualified.
(70-4, Page 6) 

Acceptance standards for dye check and magnetic 
particle were omitted from NDT techniques.  
(70-4, Page 6) 

There were no procedures for disposal of unused 
weld material. (70-4, Page 6) 

No arc strike removai/repair procedure.  

(70-4, Page 7, Par. 8) 

Inconsistent records of welding purge gas flow 

rates. (72-01, Sect. II, Par. 7) 

A weld on diesel engine 31 cooling water system 
was deeply gouged. (73-12, Det. Par. 10)

Welding procedures Nos. 1 and 20, Addendum 2 specify 
inert gas flow rate, Addendum 3 specifies preheat 

temperature, and stress relief temperature.  
(71-1, Page 3, Par. 4) 

System was fabricated in accordance with USAS
B31.I.0-1967, Power Piping Code, which does not 
require NDT procedure qualification. (71-1, Page 2, 
Par. Ib) 

NDT procedures for PT and MT were revised to estab

lish acceptance standards to IAW, USAS B31.1.0-67.  
(71-1, Page 3, Par. 5) 

Wedco electrode control procedure WD-WECD-(60) was 

approved and implemented. (71-1, Page 2) 

The Westinghouse Arc Strike Repair Procedure was 

being used. (71-04, rates III, Par. 4) 

Welding purge gas flow notes were verified to be 
consistent. (75-06, Det. Par. 6) 

The gouged weld was. repaired, NDT records dated 

August 2, 1973 were found to be acceptable.  

(74-11, Det. Par. 9) 

The diesel jacket water piping system welds were 
repaired and accepted on February 12, 1974.  
(74-11, Det. Par. 10)

A
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ITEM 
NO. DESCRIPTION OF FINDING VERIFICATION OF CORRECTIVE ACTION

The Westinghouse Quality Control Release failed 
to indicate inspection of plenum welding require
ments. (74-05, Det. Par. 8) 

QCR failed to indicate inspection of coil 
assembly welding requirements.  
(74-05, Det. Par. 9) 

Quality of welds on steam generator supports 
vary widely. (74-06, Det. Par. 2) 

Evaluation of welds on steam generator supports 
incomplete. (74-06, Det. Par. 3) 

Licensee committed to report defective welds in 
steam generator supports. (74-06, Det. Par. 6) 

Steam generator supports built according to 
drawings. (74-06, Det. Par. 7)

The Westinghouse documentation indicates inspection 
of plenum welding following repairs.  
(74-22, Det. Par. 7a) 

The Westinghouse documentation indicates inspection 
of coil assembly welding in accordance with the 
drawings. (74-22, Det. Par. 7b) 

Welds were repaired and accepted.  
(75-06, Det. Par. 8Y 

Steam generator support welds were evaluated, and 
required repairs completed. (75-06, Det. Par. 7) 

Welding records listing defective welds, weld repairs 
and NDT were found to be acceptable. (75-06, Det.  
Par. 7) 

The steam generator supports were in accord with 
the drawings. (75-06, Det. Par. 7)

32.  
A 

33.  
A



Inspection Program for Indian Point 3 during 

Preoperational Testing and 

Initial Startup Phases 

Introduction 

This report briefly describes the general objectives of planning, 

scheduling, and conducting the Office of Inspection and Enforcement's 

(IE) inspection program at Indian Point 3 during the preoperational 

testing and initial startup phases and describes the areas covered 

in the inspection program.  

General Objectives 

The objective of IE inspections for a nuclear power plant in the 

preoperational testing and initial startup phases are to determine 

that: (1) the facility has been adequately tested to demonstrate 

that it is ready for operation, (2) critical operational programs 

have been completed and implemented and (3) the plant staff is pre

pared to safely startup, test, and operate the plant.  

Conduct of Inspection Program 

The inspection program during the preoperational testing and initial 

startup phases of the plant begins with the assignment of a Principal 

Inspector. The Principal Inspector reviews the docket material to 

familiarize himselfwith the facility and prepares a master inspection 

plan against which all IE inspections at that facility'will be performed.
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This inspection program overlaps the construction phase and began 

at Indian Point 3 when construction was about 70% complete. This 

occurred about 28 months prior to the currently anticipated fuel 

loading date. A meeting with the Licensee was conducted at the 

beginning of this program to inform him of the IE inspection program 

with regard to the preoperational and startup testing activities.  

Inspections at Indian Point 3 have been and will be conducted on an 

average of at least one a month from a year to one month prior to fuel 

loading. In the last month before and the two months after fuel 

loading, more frequent inspections will be conducted as required.  

Assigned Inspectors 

The Principal Inspector has primary responsibility for the conduct 

of an appropriate and thorough inspection program. To accomplish 

this, he plans the inspection p rogram, performs inspections, and 

monitors and coordinates inspections performed by Specialist inspectors.  

Specialist Inspectors are knowledgeable in given areas in which they 

focus their inspections. This assures high quality and uniform 

inspections in these areas for all facilities.  

The combination of Principal and Specialist Inspectors assures that a 

thorough, well-planned, uniform, and competent inspection program is 

conducted.
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Inspection Areas 

The following areas are inspected during preoperational testing, 

initial startup, and initial operation phases of the plant: 

1. Preoperational Testing 
2. Fuel Loading 
3. Initial Criticality and Low Power and Power 

Ascension Testing 
4. Operations (Procedures and Training) 
5. Quality Assurance for Operations 
6. Emergency Plan and Implementation 
7. Security Plan and Implementation 
8. Independent Measurements 
9. Environmental Monitoring 
10. Waste Disposal Systems 
11. In-Plant Radiation Protection 
12. Special Nuclear Material Accountability 

These inspection areas are described below.  

Preoperational Testing 

The purpose of these inspections is to assure that safety related 

equipment and systems have been tested to demonstrate that they meet 

requirements and are ready for operation. The inspections include the 

following: 

1. Reviewing the Safety Analysis Report (SAR) and other documents re

lated to the plant design to identify testing requirements.
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2. Inspecting the organizational staff for the acceptance of 

equipment for testing; for writing, reviewing, and approving 

test procedures; for conducting tests; and for reviewing and 

accepting test results.  

3. Reviewing test procedures on a selected basis.  

4. Witnessing tests on a selected basis.  

5. Verifying that all preoperational procedures have been properly 

approved by the licensee.  

6. Evaluating test results on a selected basis.  

7. Verifying that the preoperational tests which are required to 

be completed prior to fuel loading have been satisfactorily 

completed, the test results meet acceptance criteria, and the 

test results have been reviewed and accepted by responsible licensee 

management.  

Fuel Loading 

The purpose of these inspections is to assure that initial fuel loading 

will be conducted safely and in accordance with applicable regulatory re

quirements. The inspections include the following:
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1. Verifying that the licensee has prepared, reviewed, and 

approved fuel loading procedures.  

2. Reviewing fuel loading procedures..  

3. Witnessing fuel loading operations.  

Initial Criticality and Low Power 
and Power Ascension Testing 

The purpose of these inspections is to assure that the initial approach 

to criticality and low power and power ascension testing will be per

formed safely in accordance with approved procedures, and assure that 

test results are evaluated and accepted. The inspections include the 

following: 

1. Reviewing initial startup procedure.  

2. Witnessing initial criticality.  

3. Reviewing test procedures on a selected basis.  

4. Examining the status of all procedures.  

5. Witnessing the performance of two powe r ascension tests, one of 
which involves a transient on the reactor.  

6. Reviewing and evaluating test results on a'selected basis.

I
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Operations 

The purpose of these inspections is to assure that the facility,, 

the management, and the operating staff are adequate for operation 

of the plant. Operations inspect ions performed prior to the issuance 

of an operating license include the following: 

Procedures: 

1. Inspecting the licensee's methods for preparing, reviewing, 

and approving procedures.  

2. Verifying that procedures are written to cover all safety related, 

efforts.  

3. Reviewing procedures on a selected basis to ascertain if pre

requisites, precautions, limitations, acceptance criteria, checkoff 

lists, technical specification requirements, and step wise instruc

tions are included and are adequate to assure safe performance of 

the plant operation.  

4. Verifying that a system is developed to assure adequate procedure 

filing exists and a timely review of all procedures be performed.  

5. Witnessing the use of selected operations procedure to determine 

if staff performance is in accordance with procedures and assure 

that the staff understands the requirements of the procedures.
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Training: 

1. Verifying-that the training programs described in the SAR are 

being developed and implemented.  

2. Verifying that programs are being developed to assure compliance 

with 10 CFR 55.  

3. Verifying that responsibility has been assigned to administer 

the training programs.  

4. Verifying that training schedules have been developed.  

5. Verifying that lectures accomplish training at the knowledge level 

of the trainees.  

6. Verifying that documentation methods are developed and maintained 

to provide records of accomplished training and examination.  

Quality Assurance for Operations 

The purpose of these inspections is to assure that the licensee has 

developed a quality assurance program in accordance with commitments 

contained in the SAR and to determine, with reasonable assurance, that 

the program has been adequately implemented in conformance with the SAR 

and Appendix B to 10 CFR Part 50 prior to the issuance of an operating 

license. The inspections include the following:
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1. Reviewing the quality assurance manual and selected detailed 

procedures.  

2. Ascertaining that the licensee has developed and implemented 

the Quality Assurance Manual as committed to in the SAR.  

3. Determining that the licensee's program is applicable to the 

plant and is adequately implemented.  

4. Verifying that the corporate and plant staff perform the 

assigned QA duties.  

Emergency Plan and Implementation 

The purpose of theseinspections is to assure that adequate overall 

emergency planning provisions are completed prior to licensed operation.  

The inspections include the following: 

1. Verifying that agreements and coordination with offsite agencies 

are complete.  

2. Verifying that facilities and equipment are as described in the 

Emergency Plan.  

3. Verifying that monitoring capabilities are as described in the 

Emergency Plan.
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4. Verifying that arrangements for medical support are complete.  

5. Verifying that the training program for emergency planning is 

adequate and training is complete.  

6. Verifying that procedures are adequate, approved, and implemented 

on a selected basis.  

7. Verifying that the program for tests and drills is effective.  

Security Plan and Implementation 

The purpose of these inspections is to assure that the Security Plan 

approved by Reactor Licensing has been implemented. The inspections 

include the following: 

1. Reviewing the plan and the implementing procedures.  

2. Reviewing training and assuring that the qualification and re

qualification requirements of the guards is current.  

3. Reviewing the m6nitor systems in use.  

4. Assure operating status of communication facilities.  

5. Verifying that guard tour duties are performed.
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6. Inspecting accessibility of site premises limits.  

7. Inspecting lighting.  

Independent Measurements 

The purpose of these inspections is to assure the licensee's cap

ability to analyze radionuclides. The inspections include the following: 

1. Reviewing the independent measurements program.  

2. Verifying the operation and calibration of equipment.  

3. Reviewing procedures for analyses.  

4. Comparing licensee's analyses of test samples to known values.  

Prior to issuance of an operating license, the licensee is expected 

to demonstrate his analytical capability by successfully analyzing 

test standards provided by IE.  

Environmental Monitoring 

The purpose of these -inspections is to assure that the licensee is 

adhering to environmental monitoring requirements. The inspections 

include the following:
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1. Inspecting the licensee's environmental monitoring program 

implementation.  

2. Reviewing administrative controls.  

3. Surveying facilities and equipment.  

4. Reviewing analytical capabilities.  

5. Reviewing records and reports.  

6. Reviewing procedures on a selected basis.  

Prior to issuance of an operating license, a determination is made 

as to whether the licensee has met requirements during the construction 

and preoperational phases and has a qualified staff and approved procedures 

to implement the environmental monitoring program for operations.  

Waste Disposal Systems 

The purpose of these inspections is to assure that adequate testing and 

operation of the liquid and gaseous waste disposal systems have been 

performed to demonstrate that the systems will function and can be 

maintained to minimize exposures to personnel and control radioactivity 

below permissible levels. The inspections include the following:
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1. Verifying that installed systems are as described in the SAR.  

2. Reviewing the overall program for monitoring and sampling of 

no rmally and potentially contaminated effluent streams.  

3. Examining the effluent monitors to determine adequacy,' conformance 

with the SAR description, and completion of calibration including 

maximum and minimum instrumentation sensitivities.  

4. Reviewing the methods for initial and periodic instrumentation 

calibrations for determining tank volumes and flow rates.  

5. Reviewing the methods used to assure the collection of representa

tive samples.  

6. Reviewing the system used to demonstrate compliance with release 

limits.  

7. Examining filter systems (HEPA and charcoal described in the SAR) 

to assure proper installation and provisions for in-place testing.  

8. Reviewing preoperational tests of gaseous waste systems.  

9. Reviewing preoperational tests results.
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10. Reviewing procedures used to control disposal of radioactive 

wastes.  

11. Conducting initial test of laboratory capability for analytical 

measurements.  

In-Plant Radiation Protection 

The purpose of these inspections is to assure prior to the issuance 

of an operating license that the radiation protection program and 

organization are adequate and functioning'to protect the public and 

employees.  

1. Reviewing the radiation protection organization to determine 

that staff responsibilities and authorities are defined, staffing 

is adequate, and an audit program is established for licensee and 

contractor personnel.  

2. Reviewing the initial training program for radiological protection 

to determine that the training programs for plant and contractor 

personnel are adequate and instructions to visitors are adequate.  

3. Determining that the radiological protection retraining program 

is established.
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4. Reviewing radiological protection procedures on a selected 

basis.  

5. Examining the location and layout of in-plant facilities and 

services and determining that the facility layout conforms to the 

SAR description, that there is access control, that there is 

contamination control, and that as low as practical concepts 

are evident.  

6. Reviewing the ventilation systems.  

7. Inspecting instrumentation and equipment programs and determining 

that monitoring instruments and protective equipment and clothing 

are present and adequate.  

SNM Accountability 

The purpose of these inspections is to assure that the special nuclear 

.material control program is being conducted in accordance with regulatory 

and license requirements. The inspections include the following: 

1. Reviewing fundamental material ;controls implementation.  

2. Reviewing physical inventory controls.  

3. Reviewing measurement controls.  

4. Reviewing records and reporting controls.
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The preoperational testing and initial startup phases for Indian Point 

3 have been parti-ally completed to the extent that the following 

items remain to be completed. These Procedures and tests must be 

completed by the Applicant and reviewed to the satisfaction of the 

Office of Inspection and Enforcement before a position statement can 

be made that the licensee has met-his commitments in the SAR and has 

adequately implemented his quality assurance program in conformance 

with Appendix B to 10 CFR Part 50.  

Inspection Program for Power Reactors in the 
Preoperational Testing and Initial 

Startup Phases - Attachment.  

Inspection Area Status as of March 5, 1975 

A. Preoperational, Startup and Ascension to Power (Areas 1, 2, 3) 

A.1 Completion and approved for performance, of all pre
operational test procedures.  

A.2 Completion of the pre-core loading preoperational tests 
and the verification by licensee that test results are 
acceptabl e.  

A.3 Completion and approval for performance of initial criticality 
and ascension to power test procedures.  

A.4 Validation by the licensee of the operability of the con
tainment Air Recirculation Fans under accident conditions.  

A.5 Submittal of the Integrated Leak Rate Test, ILRT, to NRC 

for acceptance of the method and results'.
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A.6 Validation by the licensee of acceptable results forthe 

the prototype correlation to IP-3 on vibration.  

A.7 Completion of mechanical interlock and pressure vent modi

fication on the Personnel Air Locks.  

B. Operations (Area 4) 

B.l Completion and approval of safety related procedures 

a. Plant Operating Procedures.  

b. Pteventive Maintenance Procedures.  

c. System Operating Procedures.  

d. Emergency Operating Procedures.  

e. Alarm Procedures.  

f. Surveillance Procedures.  

The licensee has stated that this will be completed by early 

March 1975.  

C. Quality Assurance for Operating (Area 5) 

C.l Design Verification, EP-7, procedure to include methods for 

the assuring of an independent review for design changes.  

C.2 A maintenance package for each maintenance job is required 

to have'included in the file an agenda of QC requirements.
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D. Emergency Plan and Implementation (Area 6) 

D.1 Emergency Evacuation Alarms installed 

D.2 Upgraded communication systems operational 

D.3 Decontamination facilities functional 

E. Security Plan and Implementation (Area 7) 

IE:I will inspect for completion of all security related 

commitments associated with IP-3 core loading prior to 

fuel loading.  

F. Independent Measurements (Area 8) 

F.1 Radioactive gas measurements, review of methods 

used and modification of these methods required 

in gas analysis.  

F.2 Health Physics improvements in the gas sampling 

area to minimize possible exposure to personnel.  

F.3 Capability tests: 

a. Improve method for H3 determinations to allow 

better correlation to AEC reference laboratory 

results.  

b. Require calibrati on method to fit charcoal 

geometry.  

c. 'Resolution of disagreements of strontium analysis 

results with the AEC Reference Laboratory results.

F.4 Audit of technician training and skills.



- 18 -

G. Environmental Monitoring (Area 9) 

G.1 The pre-core loading inspections indicate that there 

are no major remaining items that would jeopardize 

the safety of the public.  

H. Waste Disposal Systems & In Plant Radiation Protection (Area 10) 

H.1 Radiation Protection and Radioactive Waste Systems.  

a. Preoperational test of ventilation systems completed.  

b. Procedures and schedules for testing and changing 

media in recirculation systems completed.  

H.2 Area monitor fixed instru mentation placement and calibration.  

H.3 Completion of preoperational test and calibration of liquid 

waste effluent monitors.  

H.4 Completion of preoperational test and calibration of gaseous 

waste effluent monitors. Include filter testing; HEPA and 

charcoal.  

I. Construction (Area 11).  

I.1 Assurance check performed on all seismic restraints, in place 

and functional.  

Moreover, the following items must be resolved prior to initial criti

cal ity:

1) Instrument air modification completed and checked

I
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2) Modification of the feedwater flow control valves 

3) Modification of the steam generators similar to 

Unit 2 to prevent water hammer.  

In addition to the general operating and testing proceduresthe 

Office of Inspection and Enforcement (IE) has also reviewed the 

Indian Point Quality Assurance Manual. The procedures which provide 

the details to implement the Indian Point 3 Quality Assurance Program 

were evaluated with respect to the Safety Analysis Report, SAR, which 

incorporated Regulatory Guide 1.33 and ANSI 18.1. The evaluation was 

done in accordance with IE procedures for the performance of such an 

inspection. This inspection was documented in RO:I Report 50-286/74-20, 

November 12, 1974.  

The quality assurance implementation inspection was performed during 

the week of November 17, 1974. Four IE inspectors performed inspection 

efforts for a five day period. The results of this inspection have been 

documented in RO Report 50-286/74-23, December 19, 1974.  

Several unresolved items and noncompliance items were identified in 

the two referenced reports. The noncompliance items have been addressed 

by Consolidated Edison. The corrective actions as described in corres

pondence to NRC, January 15, 1975, were acceptable with modification as 

stated in correspondence to Consolidated Edison Company, February 10, 

1975.
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Two unresolved items remain outstanding. The first is design verifi

cation methods assuring an independent review is required to be imple

mented for design changes. The second is a requirement to have a 

maintenance package agenda included in the maintenance package record 

file. Upon the resolution of these two unresolved items it is con

cluded, based on the two inspection reports and referenced correspondence, 

that the quality assurance program implementation meets the commitments 

made by Consolidated Edison in the SAR. Upon the satisfactory resolution 

of these two items and the completion of the remaining items in the 

preoperational testing and startup phases listed previously, the Office 

of Inspection and Enforcement can issue a position statement that the 

licensee has met his commitmen ts in the SAR and has adequately supplemented 

his Q.A. program in conformance with Appendix B to 10 CFR Part 50.  

Security Statement 

The Nuclear Regulatory Commission 's Staff informed Consolidated Edison, 

letter to Consolidated Edison, June 5, 1974, that Consolidated Edison's 

revised Physical Security Plan for the Indian Point Station, May 1, 

1974, which applies to all three nuclear generating units-at the 

station, was reviewed and found acceptable.  

/Prior to core loading of Unit 3 at the Indian Point Station, an on

site physical plant protection inspection shall be conducted at the
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* station to determine that security measures to be applied to Unit 3 

are in fact being applied and are 
adequate. Also, it will be 

determined that all protective systems are in place and operational.
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BY MR. GRAINEY: 

Q Mr. Fasano, one of the questions the Board raised 

at the prehearing conference was whether the applicaint.had 

learned things from the Unit 2 facility in construction, that 

was being applied to the Unit 3 facility. Could you address 

this, please.
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*l A (Mr. Fasano) Based on this, it is apparent that 

the licensee has learned from experience gained by the 3 
start-up on operation.oF Indian Point 2.  

4 
CHAI4MAN JENSCHt Ordinarily, of course, we would 

like to hear the testimony of the Applicant himself as to what 

he has learned, rather than have somebody explain what he has 
7 

learned. Will you identify and give us some speCifics of 
8 

what instances you believe -

WITNESS FASANO." We can start in revekse order.  

They have been conducted special tests to insure that 

their flush program was adequate in use of screens on the 

trial system within the core to prevent remaining particles 

to be entrained in the operating trundles. They also have 
74 

initiated a modification of the steam generators to avert the 

water h problem.  

They have initiated modifications to their personnel 

* air lock to assure containment, They have made modification 

to procedures so that they will avert pressure surges in the 

pressure vessel. These are a few of them.  

MR. GRAINEY: I have no further questions0 Mr.  

Chairman. The witnesses are available for questioning.  

CHAIRMAN JERSCH: Very well. Any cross-examination 

by the parties? 

MR. VOIGT. No questions, Your Honor.  

25 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Let me inquire of the panel
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I generally of the STaff.  

2 As I have gone over these inspection reports, I 

3 am not quite so much interested in some of the specifics as 

4 I am the procedure by the Staff that is followed in connea

5 'tion with their inspecti-o.n work.  

6 First of all, maybe it is a minor matter, but 

7 I had not noticed this type of presentation to a licensee 

8 before that is in contrast today to a radiographer licensee.  

9 When the inspection reports recite, as they say, certain 

10 apparent violations of procedures, the letter generally ends 

11 up by thanking the-licensee for their cooperation. I haven't 

19 seen that in the radiographer licensee.  

13 It generally ends up by saying .the license will be 

14 revoked, and I wonder is there some policy reason why you 

thank the licensee in this instance? 

WITNES$ PXISD %N I think generally, Mr.  

17 Chairman, the reason for the statement that. you refer to is 

that generally that statement goes in the acknowledgement 

19 letter after we have asked some questions and received a 

20 response from these people as to a particular situation, and 

as a result of that, we have indeed through courtesy thanked 

them for their cooperation in responding to our request.  

And generally I think that is the reason for it.  

As to the reasons for it not appearing 4n a radio

25 grapher's report, I am afraid I can't address that, although

ar2
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generally the type of response that is given to a radio

z: grapher should be the same as anyone else if indeed we have 

3 requested infonmation f rom hin and he has provided that 

4 information.  

5 CHAIRMN JENSCH": Well, as I say, it seemed to be 

6 quite a marked difference in the handling of these licensee 

7 matters. Let me inquire about what is the policy of the 

8 inspection group, as you understand it, of suggesting a 

revocation of a license? What is the severity of the 

.0 violation that warrants a recomendation of a revocation of 

a license after your inspection, do you know? 

19 WITNESS HEISEAM: Well, I think the statements that 

we would have to make in this regard would have to come from 

14 someone other than me, but I will attempt to ainswer your 

question as I understand it, Mr. Chairman.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Proceed.  

WITNESS HEISHAM: And that is that if In the 
I . opinion of the inspector and his supervision, that is, 

his senior inspector, branh chief and regional director, 

26 in that order, there is reaeon to suspend or revoke a license 

and such recommndations ara made to headquarters for that to 

be done, and that, of course, is reviewed by the Staff, 

and appropriate actions ari taken.  

Now, the internal guidance which we, have on deter

25 mijing, that are in the form of some of our manuals and- other

at3
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I things which contain guidance in this respect, and it has 

2 to do with the number of: violations, the severity of them, and 

3 that type of thing, Mr. Chaiiinan.  

4 CHAIRMAN JENSCHZI:hat's thx number of violations that 

5 warrants a recommendation of a revocation of a licenser 

6 WITNESS HEISY3AMN: There is no fixed number, 

7 because there are various levels of items of non

8 compliance, whether they-be deficienoi,3s, as they. are now 

9 'called, which is the lowest level, or infractions, which is a 

10 higher degree of severity, if you will, and then the most 

11 severe being the vilation category of noncompliance, and so 

12 there is no fixed number that is applied to this to my 

k3nowledge.  

14 CHAIR-MN JENSNCH: These three categories, deficienc es 

and infractions or violations reminds me of that Al Smith 

situation that I think we have mentioned in some other 

17 proceedings, that no matter how it is categroized, it may be 

the same consideration given to them. I don't know. But 

19 Let me take an instance like thisa 

20 I think it is reported in one of the inspection 

21 reports, you perhaps can turn to it more readily than I if you 

22 desire to do so -- as I recall it, in some inspection, there 

23 was a room in which there were a collection of engineering 

drawinOs. some of which were current, and some of which were 

obsolete.  25
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I First of all, let me inquire, how do you 

2 approach whether or not the obsolete drawings were 

3 used for the construction or whether the current drawings 

4 were used? 

5 WITN.SS HETS1AMV: As a general -- I will have 

6 to address this subject generally, Mr. Chairman. The normal 

7 method of inspecting on drawing control would be ot obtain 

a a listing of the drawings either by going to the field and 

9 seeing what drawings: are being used, and then comparing 

lo. that listing to the master list which is maintained normally 

it back in the engineering office.  

12 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: If I may interrupt there, will 

13 the electronics engineer -- Mr. Grainey, plase see if he 

14 can take the booming out of the microphone? I guess that 

is will do it.  

16 Thank you, sir.  

17 I might say that the Nuclear Regulatory Commission 

18 on this occasion is endeavoring to' save. quite a considerable 

19 amount of money by not having a technician sit through 

20 the adjusting, so'we appreciate the fill-in without a 

2, union card for Mr Grainey..  

14R. GRAINEYS I aim to please.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Mr. Heishman, let's start with a 

24 room thatis got the obsolete and current drawings. I under

25 stand there is a master list. Your inspector comes in and here

479
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is a roomful of drawings, and I think some of them were 

2 even on the floor, I don't know whether the current ones were (n 

3 the floor# and obsolete another table, or vice versa, 

4 but, anywayv there was i collection of drawings.  

5 How do you handle what you are going to do 

6 about the construction? 

7 WITNESS HEISHMAN: What we have to do, of course, 

8 is determine the magnitude of the problem. If there are one 

9 or two drawings that are outdated, then we have to go beyond 

10 that point and attempt to' determine .hat is being done from 

91 those drawings.  

12 CHIARMAN JENSCH: How do you do that? 

13 WITNESS HEISIDMtN- We do that by reviewing the 

14 work in progress, or reviewing the o that has been 

M5 completed and comparing it to the correct drawing to see 

16 whether or not indeed it has been correctly installed or 

17 constructed as the matter might be.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH; Do I understand your statement 

19 to be that you would then ascertain what the current drawing 

20 is for a certain componant and go out and go through the 

21 structure and find out if that component complies with the 

*2 current drawing? 

2WITNESS HEISHMAN- That's correct, sir.  

24 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: If the current drawing refers to 

2g Isuch a thing as a thickness of a wall of a component, how do



I you determine if that has been installed? 

2 WITNESS HEISILUN: if the drawing refers to -

.3. first of all, we have to determine what the difference 

4 between the obsolete drawing and the current drawing is, 

5 don't you see? And once we determine that, then that is 

6. the area that we want to inspect to see whether or not 

7 those changes are reflected in the as-built condition.  

8 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: All right. Supposing it has 

9 to do with thickness of the wall of a component, how do 

to you approach thatproblem? 

jj1 WITNESS HEXS_4KAN; Well, if it is a thickness of a 

12. wall of a component such as a valve, then, of course, the 

13 measurement of that, if it has been done, and I assume 

14 that it has, then we would look at .the records or if indeed 

75 they are measuring, we #ould review and look ovet the 

16 shoulder of the personnel doing the measurement to see 

17 whether or not the measurements are indeed within the drawings 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Are you stating that in every 

19' instance then in which there was an obsolete drawing compared 

20 with a current drawing, that you have found records to 

21 determine that accurate measurements were taken, for 

22.. instance, of a thickness of a wall of a component after it 

23 has been installed? Is that yourview? 

24 WITNESS HEISHMAN: I don't think I could make a 

25 statement that we .have in every case, because our
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Inspection program is by necessity a sampling program, but 

2 I can make the statement that we have, the inspector has 

S satisfied himself that indeed we have reasonable assurance 

4 that it is in accordance with the draing.  

5 CHAIRMAN JENSCH.- I wonder0, and that is one of 

6 my questions about policy, x don't know whether it is enough 

7 for the inspector to be satisfied. What is the record 

8 that would show that other people could be satisfied, too? 

9 Do you have any record that would show, for instaice, that 

10 there was a measurement made of the thickness of a wall 

91 of a component that is now installed that reflects that the 

12 difference between the current or an obsolete draving has 

is been resolved? 

i4 WITNESS HEISIAMN: Excuse me, is there a record that 

75 would show that that measurement has been made made, do 

16 you know?, 

17 In most cases, yes, sir. I would be hesitant 

18 to say in every case.  

CHAIMAN JENSCH: As I read these inspection 

20 reports, and this is one of the reasons I am asking you 

21 'thse .questions, I have the impression that the corrective 

22 action reported by .the inspector was that they went to the 

room where these current and obsolete drawings were contained 

24 and the obsolete drawings were removed, period, and that is 

251 as far as the inspection reports reveal.

482
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So what has happened is not shown by the inspec

tion reportsthe record that you say in most instances you 
3 think was prepared that would show a measurement- for instance, 
4 of a wall thickness of .component installed. So that 

the corrective action seems wholly irrelevant to the 

principle concerned of a difference between current and 
7 Obsolete drawings.  

8 Now, are you saying that in addition to that, 
9 even though not reported by an inspector, there is a 
to record in most instances that would show that. a measurement 

has been taken, .either by the inspector or by some other 
12 qualified person so that for instance a wall thickness 

13 would be relfected in a duct? 

14 
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19 
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24 

'25
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1 WITNESS HEISHMiUN: Well, I think that is the case, 

2 Mr. Chairman. But let le go 'back through it one more time, 

3 if I might, and give you what I consider to be the whole 

4 story of how we satisfy ourselves that indeed that situation 

has been corrected.  

6 First of all, we identify the problem, we report 

7 it in our reports in sufficient detail to identify what the 

8 problem was. We include that as an item of non-compliance 

9 in a letter to the licensee, which is responddd to as correc

10 tive action, methods of preventing it occurring again and 

11 after that has been completed, we then go back and make a 

12 verification inspection that indeed the corrective action 

13 he has told us about has been done.  

14 Now in the case that you have mentioned for obsolete 

15 drawings, some of the methods used to insure that indeed 

16 corrective action has been taken, would be those which I 

17 previously described for you. And I think reports in total, 

18 that is, our total inspection package with the reports that 

109 identify the problem, the one that closed it out and the inter

20 vening correspondence between us and the licensee, plus the 

21 quality assurance records ol the sita would make the total 

P 22 package and total story as to what was done, and I think 

13 give assurance that indeed it had been corrected.  

? 4 CHAIR14AN JENSCH. I think' the.. problem is, and I 

2 don't dispute what you have said, but if these inspection
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I reports are part .of matiters for public reviewi I think it's 

- 2 c little difficult to have assurance that relevant corrective.  

3 action has been taken.  

4 Now maybe you have satisfied yourselves and got 

5 some correspondence somewhere and it's all been worked out, 

6 but my problem with somo of the inspection reports is that it 

7 looks like they went in and picked up the obsolete drawings 

8 out of the room, and that closed the matter. And that hardly 

9 closes the matter to give much assurance.  

10 So my question to you is: Why don't the inspection 

11 reports show the relevant corrective action in the form you 

12 have described as having been taken? -.  

13 WITNESS HEIS11MAN: Well, they are intended to do 

14 that, Mr. Chairman, and if they don't in those instarices, 

15 then we have not done our job completely or the way it was 

.16 intended, and so the total document package, however, that 

17 1 have just described, I think, would make that case for us.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, I appreciate your situation 

19 about the total package, but it isn'-_ in the public review and 

20 it isn't in what we get to review. Your inspection report, 

21 as I say, in many instances it deals with irrelevant. action, 

U 'just saying, "We picked-up, the obsolete drawings," which is 

2 wholly immaterial whether you have picked up some obsolete 

24 drawings that may have been used in construction.  

25 My only thinking and the only thing I can say is
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I I can appreciate your response as to whether it's completely 

2 in your reports..  

3 Let me turn to another subject, if I may, mr.  

4 Heishman, about what procedures the inspection division 

5 believes are feasible and effective to infor .a licensee 

S6 of what his duties and responsibilities are in the course 

7 of the construction or operation of a unit, principi4'ly 

8 construction. I am referring to the situation where there 

9 was some support structures -- well, was it for the cOntain

10 ment or the pressure vessel and the support structures bulged 

11 and was out of line some way or something and the licensee 

12 said that he didn't know that that should have been reported.  

13 Now in your opinion, was that a safety considera

14 tion? 

IS WITNESS HEISHMSN: I, am sorry, Mro Chairman, I 

16 don't believe I am familiar with the instance that you refer 

17 to.  

|8 iCHAIRMAN JENSCH: All right. Let's see if I can 

19 find it. I have a November 27th, 1974 date on a first sheet 

.0 of an inspection report, ita inspection No. 50-286 74-22o 

21 As I read it. it gave me the impression that the licensee had 

not been informed that this was a matter that should have 

.3 been reported, and I just wondered what the policy was, Of the 

24 Inspection Division in informing the licensee of the reports 

25 that are expected in a Situation such as that,

k13
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I Do you have that report before you? 

2 WITNESS HEISIMATN: That was 74-22, sir? 

0 3 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes.  

4 WITNESS HIISiSlTAN: And what Detail Paragraph, sir? 
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arl I Xt is at paragraph 3 at the top of page 6c sir tha 

2 you are referring to.  

3 CWV1A JEN.,CH: 74-22 deals with two items, one 

4 of which is the di-Ascziption of violations. 'ollowing apparent 

violations considered in category 2 severity. Now, his 

6 category 2 the infraction or is that the deficiency? 

7 WITNESS HEISHMAN: That is infraction today. We 

have had a change since the time this report was issued, 

and category, what used to be category 3 is indeed 

10 deficiency. Category 2. is infraction, and category 1 is viola

;1 tion o 

12 That was made pvblic and issued to all licensees 

13 on the 31st of December 1974, as I recall.  

14 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Perhaps I don't understand the 

15 reason. Could you help me to that? Wat was 

accomplished by giving a different number to the same type 

IT of transaction? 

Is WITNESS HESHM It was a change from a numbered 

19 system to a word system in order to attempt to present 

20 actual cases more in terms of convenient methods of under

21' standing that the public would have, Instead of saying some

thing is levellor level 2, all of which are violations, the 

g3 change was made to identify each diffevent category by a 

24 separate number such that they were not tended to be all 

25 lumped together0
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I CHAIRMAN JENSCH: 74-22 refers to unassembled hydrat lic 

2.. seismic restraints were located on the floor near the 

3 steam generator supports and unprotected from damage from adja( eat 

4 operations. I think there was a later report that said they 

a pidked these things up and that was corrective action taken.  

6 But over on page 3 of it, I guess you call that the 

7 detail summary, it refers on page 3, paragraph E, -it 

8 said that the inspector had examined the bulged area 

9 in the reactor-contanment liner which had been reported 

to to him by the licensees representative on November 7, 1974 

and the licensee stated that the liner plate bulge examination 

12 was still in progress.  

13 There must have been a previous report on November 

14. 7 which dealt with the problem. My recollection is that that 

reported indicated that the licensee had not been informed 

16 or did not have the impression that that item should have been 

17 reported. Are you able to identify the inspection report 

18 that would doal with that? 

19 WITNESS BEISIMAN: I think if you go to page 6 

20 of that same report, Mr., Chairman, detail paragraph 3 at the 

21 top of that page talks about the licensee's discussion 

22 the inspector had with the licensee regarding the reportability 

g3 of that item, that may be what you are referring to, sir.  

24 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes, but the previous report, it 

25 is my recollection -- yes, that the matter was not considered
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I reportable. My problem is, what assistance or instruction 

2 do you give to a licensee so he may be informed as to what 

3 should be reported? 

4 WITNESS HEISMANM: Of course, the requirement 

5 for reportability is contained in 10 CFR 50.55(e) which 

6 requires the licensee to evaluate each significant deficiency 

7 and give soma details as to what that contains and that they 

a are to promptly report that to the Regional Office and 

to make a written report within 30 days.  

10 Now, the discussion which the inspector had with 

the licensee in this case dealt with his evaluation of 

12 that system, or that particular problem under the terms of 

13 that part of the law. lnd we do from time to time have 

14 discussions with licensees and it is a part of our initial 

management meeting agenda to discuss some of the details of 

16 that part of the rules as to what they mean or was referred 

to.  

18 CHAIR 4AN JENSCH: Now, is this bulging of the 

19 containment liner a significant safety item, in your judgment? 

20 WITNESS HEIS ON: In my judgment, I don't believe 

21 it is.  

22 However, that has not yet been completely resolved.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Mhat hasn't been resolved? 

24 WITNESS HEISHAMN: The whole investigation and 

25 completion of that item, sir.



1 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I understand that. But hasn't 

2 it been resolved whethe. or not .the bulging of the contain

$ ment liner is a significant safety item? Can you.tell us and 

4 explain it? 

5 WITNESS HEISIRMki: No.  

6 CHAIRMAN JENSCH ' You don't know whether it is Z, 

7 significant safety item? 

S WITNESS HEISHM: It is my opinion that it is not.  

9 But we have not had all of the reviews that. must go into this 

10 particular item. .  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH,,; Onat would indicate to you whethei 

12 it is or is not a significant safety item? 

13 IIESS HEISM.-14M What we have done now is to xefe) 

14 it to our headquartesr for them to assist us in the 

i5 evaluation, Mr. Chairman.  

16 CHAIRMAN JENSCHg My question was, what in your 

17 judgment would indicate whether or not there was a 

I8 -significant safety itais? The other gentleman, Mr, Fasano, 

9. 1 would be glad .to hear from you later. I think that each 

20 witness should have an opportunity to express himself without 

Zi interruption. And I will ask you to supplement it, if you 

22 iWill, a little later° 

23 Thank you.  

24'WITNESS HEISHMAN: .Wuld you repeat the question 

25 1for me?
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CHAIRYAN JENSCH: What in your judgment would indictte 

whether this bulging of the containment liner was a significant 
3 

safety item? 

WITNESS HEISHMN: I think I would have to review 
S 

completely the checking that has been done, the nondestruc
6 

tive examination, and the designer's review of this issue 
7 

as to whether or not it is indeed a significant problem which 
8 

requires repair.  
9 

CHAIM4AN JENSCH: You haven't done that yet, is 
10 

that correct? 

WXTNESS HEISHMAN: No, I have not.  
12 

CHAIMAN JENSCH: Why not? 
WITNESS HEISHMAN: As I read the report, and as .my 

14 
memory that we haven't ,-eceived all of the information 

necessary to do that yet. But that is based on memory, 

16 
sir, and what this report says, and I am not sure that that 

17 
is the latest information.  

I could check on that at the office and get this 
19 information for you.  

20 
CHAIRMAN JEN.;CH: Are there any records here 

21 that indicate any further data respecting that? You 

say they are turned over: to headquarters for their interpreta

tation. What was your transmittal, do you recall, indicating 

S your view at all about the matter? 

25 WITNESS HEISHAMNa No, sir, I do nOt. And I could
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I review the subsequ"t reports and see if there is something 

2 contained there that I may have overlooked.  

3 MR. GRAINEY: Mr. Chairmang we will attempt to get 

4 you an answer on that point.  

5 CHAPRIMYA JSNSCH: It won't be necessary. I am real y 

6 trying to get soma policy considerations. You may do it if you 

7 desire.  

8 Mr. Fasano, did you have something further that 

9 you wanted to add about the bulging of the containment 

10 liner? 

11 WTNESS FASANO: I think he covered it, sir. When 

12 you do have construction, there are in the final 

13 inspections you do find bulges, and they have to be inspected 

14 t& the magnitude of the bulge• and what the cuase is, and I 

IS think he's expressed that.  

16" CHAIM4.N JENSCH: How large is the bulge? 

17 WITNESS FASANO: I don't know, sir, 

18 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Who has measured it? 

104 WITNESS FASANO: I would have to refer "this to 

20 the people that were involved in this particular.inspection, 

Sir.  

22. CHAIMAN JN5CH': And who is that? 

WITNESS FASAVOs Can you answer that? 

24WIMESS HEISHMANs The report was made by Mr, 

Falsom, sir, and I think the detail paragraph 3 at the top of
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6 does discuss the size of the bulge.  
2 

CHAI4AN JENSCH: Let me ask Mr. Fasano, will you 
3 

show that to Mr. Fasano? Half inch out of line, is that 
4 

correct? You are reviewing it then from the point of view 

of adequacy for operation, is that correct, Mr. Fasano? 
6 

WITNESS FASM.O: In the preoperational .phase, 
7 

sir, and it would be then as you get into the operational 

phase we. 'do have problems that arise that require reporting.  

CHAIPMAN JENSCH: Is this a significant safety 
so 

item, to be a halt inch out of line? 

WITNESS FASANO- My own personal judgment, half 

inch? 

13 
CHAXIRMN JENSCH: Yes.  

14 
WXTESS FASANO- I would have to state from my.  

own personal judgment,. 21 would say no, but I would still 

want to have some investigation.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: By whom? 

WITNESS FASWNO: By the licensee,. first, and then 

09 
if indeed depending on w hat his method and what his answers 

are, we could follow up depending on our internal review.  

21 CHARMAN JENSCH: Have you had any answers from 

22 the licensee in this regard? 

WITNESS FASAFO: Oi this particular particular? 

24CMAN J NSCH Yea.  

WITNESS FAANOt I think Mr, Heishman has addressed
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I 
himself to that.  

CHAIRMAN JNSCH: He said they were waiting for 
3 

completion of the investigation. I wonder if you had any 
4 

partial reports or have you asked any questions at all about i 
5 

end 7 
6 

7 

8 

9 

to 

12 . 13 
14 

5 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

22 

23 

. 24 
25

495



k5 496 

t8 I WITNESS FASANO: I have not sir.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Mr. Heishman, have you or your 

3 assistants? 

4 WITNESS HEISHMAN: My inspectors have, yes, sir.  

5 And that is part of the listing that we have to resolve all 

6 of these items that have not yet been resolved. The actual 

7 status of it, I am sorry, my previous answer would indicate 

8 that status.  

9 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, you haven't had an opportuni y, 

10 then, to express your appreciation for the licensee's coopera

I1 tion in that regard because the investigation is not completed, 

12 is that correct? 

13 WITNESS HEISHMAN: Not on this item, no, sir.  

14 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Can you refer to Inspection 

15 Report -- I don't seem to have it identified by the classifi

16 cation of your number, but it's March 5, 1974. Do you have 

17 that before you? 

18 WITNESS HEISHMAN: No, sir.  

19 If you would give me a moment, I will try to find 

20 it.  

21 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes, take your time.  

22 (Pausing) 

23 MR. GRAINEY: Mr. Chairman, is the report dated 

S24- March 5 or is that the date the inspection took place? 

25 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: It looks like it has one of these
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k16 I hand stamps of March 5, 1974 on the outside. It refers to a 

2 letter of January 4, 1974, in response to our letter of 

3 December 2, 1973, and March 5 apparently was.the date it 

4 cleared final review.  

5 I would let you have my copy, but I wouldn't want 

6 to influence your answers by some of the comments that I have 

7 made, in.reference to the matter.  

8 MR. GRAINEY: It's No. 73-12.  

9 WITNESS HEISHMN: Yes, sir, I have the letter.  

10 CHAIRM-N JENSCH: What I have in mind -- well, 

Ii aside from the statement of violation or rather I guess it 

12 is o part of the violation -

13 WITNESS HEISHMAN: That letter on March 5th, sir, 

14 is an acknowledgement of the response to our letter.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I lo.understand. Now you pro

IG ceed further in that lecUw o you have there.  

17 WITNESS HEISHMAN: Yes, sir, the next letter 

i8 dated January 4, 1974 is a Con Edison letter to us in response 

19 to our letter, which is the next document in line, 

20 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes, I will come back to that 

21 later.  

2 WITNESS HEISHMAI: All right, sir. Aad your 

23 question is, sir? 

P4 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: :On *he page which' is entitled 

29 "Descriptionof Violation,'" dealing with the fact that the
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I inspector., observed carbon steel wire rope and carbon steel 

2 wire in contact with stainless steel pipe which violates 

3 Category 1 -- I don't know whether that is Category 1, 2,-

4 WITNESS HEIStD.%N- At this period of time, we 

5 were not categorizing the violations.  

6 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Just called it a violation? 

7 WITNESS HEISU*MAN: Just a violation, yes, sir.  

8 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: As I understand it, -

9 TTNESS HEISHMAN: I am sorry, sir, I have my 

10 timing messed up again. If you will notice in the introductory 

11 paragraph above that, it does say, "Category 2 severity," 

12 which is the same thing as an infraction today. I am 

13 sorry.  

14 CHAIRMAN JENSCH; Well, first of all,let-me ask you, 

15 you say this is an appa:ent violation. Are you able to 

16 identify if it is or is not a violation? 

17 WITNESS HEISIHMW: It is a violation as far as we 

18 are concerned. However, that term has been used for a long 

19 period of time until such time as it is -- in communicating 

20 it to the licensee, we used the term "It is an apparent 

2. violation," °until we got their position. In our position, it 

22 is.  

23 CHAIRMAN JENISCH: And when do you finally declare 

24 it is or is not a violation? 

25 WITNESS HEIS4AN: W11i I guess there is no one
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1 specific time that that is done.  

CHAIR14AN JMISCH: I have never -seen it in any of 

our documents, which is why I inquired. There are many 

4 references to apparent violations, but I have never seen a 

final conclusion by your group as to whether it is or is not 

6 a violation.  

7 WITNESS HEISIMAN: Well, I think the one case 

which may be germane to this issue is that if indeed they 

have some add.1tional information which we did not get or it 

0 was not given to the inspector while we were there to indicate 
10 

something other than the conditions we fotmd, then, of course, 

it would not have been a violation.  
12 

But any others turn out to be a violation.  
* 13 

14 I think the acknowledgement of it and finalization 

of it perhaps doesn't say it, but it implies it.  
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9-1 1 CMAIMAN4 JENSCH: Well, the final transaction, as 

2 I read it, in reference to the matter, you are thanking them, 

3. "your cooperation with us is appreciated." 

4 7 didn't interpret that to be a declration of 

5 a violation.  

6 Is it your thought that it is? 

7 WITNESS HEISHMA: Well1 I think that letter is 

8 only an acknowledgement of what they have said in their letter, 

9 and then our final report, where we finally resolve the item 

10 would be that thing implicit indeed that it was a violation 

it and it is now considered closed or resolved or some such word.  

12 CHAITMAN JENSCH: I have found he never made that 

13 declaration, that's why I was asking.  

14 You know, being a layman perhaps I shouldn't ask 

15 so many.of these questions, but what is the effect of in

16 compatible metals being in contact such as these here? 

17 What would be the effect if you had metals of that kind, 

18 say, in some other location, pipe against a containment or 

19 some such? Would there be ;.electrolysis or some such? 

20 WITNESS HEISHMAN:' That is not the major concern 

21 as I understand it. However, .metallurgy is not really my 

22 area.  

23 CHAIRMAN JENSCH : It certainly isn' t mine, as you 

24 can tell, but I just thought I could got an explanation from 

25 you about it.
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WITNESS HEISHMAN: Some of the concerns have to 

2 do with the inner action of the two metals and specifically 

3 getting carbon into stainless steel and that is the level of 

4 my knowledge in metallurgy, sir.  

5 CH.AMXRMAN JENSCHt . If I was getting a signal correct 

6 from Mr. Fasano, he was nodding approval there. Can you add 

7 any-hing to it? 

Is there a disintegration of the metals,, one or 

the other, Mr. Fasano, do you know? 

10 WITNESS FASANO: i believe that the. carbon content, 

that could possibly give you a problem. Again,.1 am not a 

12 metallurgist either, sir0.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: You come awfully close, though.o 

14 Seeing a problem, what kind of a problem? 

WITNESS FASANO: It would be in the structure, 

16 grain structurer but I can't speak -to that.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Grain structure, one or tl/e 

other would break down, is that correct? 

WITNESS FASANO: Now you are leading me ono 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I am seeking an answer.  

WITNESS FASANO .I would go to a spe~ialst to 

22 get a tinalized answer..  

23 M. BRGGS: It has been my observation that this 

.-4 bni of the most common violations, contact of stainless 

steel with carbon steel in the construction of a nuclear plant,
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I and as I understand it, this is not a violation unless the 

2 applicant has a specification that says, "Thou ,shall not 

3 contact." 

4 Could the applicant later in the day provide us 

5 with a statement concerning this problem in a reference to 

6 difficulties that have been experienced in cases where 

7 carbon steel and stainless steel have come in contact in 

8 construction? 

9 I don't ask that you do it now, but I would be 

10 a little interested a little later in the day.  

MR. VOIGT; We will have a statement on that.  

12 CHAIRMAN JXNSCH: As I understand the corrective 

13 action of this carbon steel wire in contact with the stainless 

14 steel pipe, what kind of a pipe was it? 

1s I hesitate to use emergency core cooling pipe.  

16 Is there any pipe of significance? 

17 WITNESS HEXSHMAN: I will have to try to determine 

18 that from the report, sir. I don't recall.  

19 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: All right. You needn't press 

20 it further. As I understand the corrective -action was 

21 reported back that they hauled the wire away from the pipe 

and that took care of it# as I uniderstand it..  

23 I was interested in Mr. Cahill's response in his 

list scnto-ce which gave me the impression, whether it is 

correct or not, when he says, "If your inspector finds any 25

I
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22 1 thing else like it, give us a ring or drop us a line," 

2 1 just wondered, did you ask for an over-all survey of the 

3 plant to see.if there was another instance or perhaps some 

4 other instances of contact between, what is it, carbon 

5 steel and stainless steel? 

9-2 6.  
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WITNESS HEIShMAN: I think that the inspector in th: 

case would have done soie inspecting again to verify that 

3 corrective action had been taken. Quite similar to my 

4 
response to your previous question in regard to th drawiings, 

5 
to make a sampling inspection and during the course of 

his future and subsequent inspections, he was indeed looking 

for this.  

CHAI N JENSCH: If I understand your descirption 

of what he should be doing, the difficulty I have is not 

if I could find those things reflected in the records, and 

I try to ascertain from record information whether the 

12 review activity or correctiveactions as expansive as your 

13 oral statement here. Nm, I don't ask you to do it no,, but 

if you can find in any of the reports where there has been 

some expansive corrective action, I would appreciate 

161 references to it. Perhaps it can be submitted later in 

some written statement.  

I was not able to find it. In fact, I take it 

Mr. Cahill would like to have some indication lake that 

20 himself, because he said if you find anything else -- he 

21, said, .Should an inspector find a similar condition, it 

22. will be corrected by means of existing WEDCO and/or Con Ediso 

23 procedures.o 

" don't know whether that umans it will be.  

corrected when it is caTled to their attention or whether



ar2 505 

I they will have some automatic review p.t.hess that will achiev 

2 that objective. I don't know.  

3 MR. VOIGT. 14r Chairman? 

4 CHAIRMAN JPNSCH: Yes.  

5 MR. VOIGT: Looking at tbhs, it would appear 

6 that the references to an inspector supplied by the Applicant.  

7 Should the Applicant find a similor conditione it will be 

f corrected.  

CHAIRMANW JENSCH: Wr will be glad to change your 

to letter. That is not the wordAo The words are 'should an 

inspector find. " I dont't aiw whether he is referring to an 

12 atomic energy inspector or somebody from the plant. Either 

13 one, it doesn't make anIr diffe.:ence° But X am interested 

%4 from Heishmazi as to what is th-- activity of the inspection 

75 division of the now Nuc.tear wigulatory Commission.  

16 MR. VOIGT: Mr. Chairman, if you will refer to the 

17' letter in the preceding sentence, it says, "Con Edison and 

WEDO inspectors. o I submit that that is a clear reference.  

9CRAXMAN JENSCH% Very good.  

20 Now, to get back to what the ATomic Energy 

21 -Commission or the Nuclear Ragulatory Commission inspectors 

are doing, I am trying to find out if you have some record 

23 information that will give us some indication of the expansive 

24 survays and reviews that you are doing, and you needn't find 

it now, but I am interested, as Mr. Briggs has pointed out, 

that carbon steel end stainless steel are not compatible
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metals. Mr. Briggs wants to emphasize that he didn't point 

it out, he let rne point it out, that there is incompatible 

between the two types of metals and if you can find some survl 

4 
undertaken by your inspectors that have corrected that 

contact situation, I would appreciate som reference in that 

6 regard.  

WITNESS HEISHMAN: I will try, sir.  
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10-1 1 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you. Regulatory Staff 

2 Counsel gave us some additional copies of inspection reports 

3 yesterday morning. I have not .had an opportunity to fully 

4 review them, but let me refer to the report that is 74-26, 

5 it has the date of January 15, 1975, on it. Do you .have that 

6 before you or is that Mr. Fasano's division? 

7 WITNESS HEKSHWIN: Yes, sir, that Would be Mr.  

S Fasatnols.  

9 WITNESS SAIO: Yes.. sir.  

10 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Do you have that? 

WITNESS FASANO: Yes, sir.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: On page 9, 1 will try to summarizE 12 

13' it somewhat this .way. Under b -- excuse me, do you have page 

14 9? 

15 WIT98SS*FASANO: Small cb," sir.? 

16 CHAXRMAN JENSCH: Small "b." The inspector 

questioned whether certain isolation valves were tested for 

18 leakage with water and how water leakage test data were 

19 converted to equivalent DBA atmosphere leakage.  

WITNESS FASANO: Yes. sir.  

1CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Before summing with other.  21 

!b" and "c" test results. Has that been resolved by some 

later report? X haven't seen these initial reports well.  

enough to determine that.  24 

WITNESS FASANO: The resoluti6n should be a 
25

I



k24 508 

I confirmation of the water to air based on documents that I 

2 believe work has been done-on at Oak Ridge National Labora

3 tories, is-one basis for this comparison. I don't kilow if 

4 the licensee has'made the comparison, I would assume he would 

5 have to indeed to finalize his integrated leak rate test.

6 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The impression I had from it, 

7 and I may be incorrect, that the inspector was unable to 

8 determine the method by which the water leakage test had been 

9 taken, and I wondered why if there weren't documents which 

10 would show the XYZ test was applied or the I.DO test was 

11 applied? 

12 WITNESS FASANO: At the time, it's my recollection 

13 that we did not see the method used for the correlation, and 

14 that is, how it stands. It was unresolved.  

15 CHAIRMAN JZNSCH: Well, don't the specifications 

16 or license requirements or some such require documentation 

17 of tests that are undertaken, and wouldn't they be readily 

to available at inspection time? 

19 WITNESS FASANO: We would like it that way, they 

20 were in preparation for the test.  

21 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Preparation before the test? 

• 22 I thought the test had been completed by this time.  

23 WITNESS 'FASANO: Oh, yes, I believe this is a 

?4 procedural review, sir, of the test. It's the test that will 

25 be conducted, the IRT test.
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k25 1 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: What is that, is that the category 

2 1, 2, 3or-

3 WITNESS FASA.1O: Well, our category would be 1, 

4 yes. It's an integrated leak rate test and what we are 

5 doing in this instance, we are reviewing their integrated 

6 leak rate test, their preparation for the conduct of the 

7 integrated leak rate test, which means we would be looking 

8 at the prerequisites and if there are some doubts in some of 

9 the prerequisites, we would attempt to resolve them prior to 

10 the conducting of the total test or the performance of the.  

11 test or in the final analysis of the test results, 

12 In this case, this could be resolved in the final 

13 analysis of the test.  

14 CHAMIMAN JUNSCH: Well, this is my impression 

15 from reading that, and I may be incorrect and if you will 

16 correct me, I would appreciate it, but X have, the impression 

17 that the inspector is wondering why the isolation valves 

i8 were tested with water, in other words, maybe he thought it 

19 should have been freon or neon or some gas or something and 

20 not water.  

21 Do you recall what the specifications d4id require? 

22 For instance, if the specification required an air test, 

23 then the water test would be invalid, would it nbt? 

24 WITNESS FASANO: Not if you can correlate the 

25 results. There are sone cases where it may be impractical or

I
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I impossible.  

2 CAIRMATN JENSCH: What is the specification for 

3 an air test if it's impractical or impossible? 

4 WITNESS FAS O: Then you have to correlate and 

5 validate the correlation.  

6 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: If you have to do some correla

7 tion -

a MR. GALLO : Mr. Chairman, I believe you hypothecated 

9 the particular type of test. and not the witness.  

10 CHAIRIMAN JENSCH: As I say, if this is incorrect, 

11 will the witness correct me or you correct me, whatever it 

12 is.  

13 As I read this thing, the inspector questioned 

14 why certain isolation valves were tested with water and how 

15 water leakage data were converted to atmosphere leakage.  

16 WITNESS FASANO: The last part is the part we are 

17 concerned with, 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: My question to you is: If an 

19 air test were required by a specification, that is the premise 

20 and that is my hypothecation, please a@cept it as a premise 

21 for the purpose of the consideration, and if you find an air 

22 test is impossible or impractical as you indicated it might 

.2,3 or might not be, then why was an air test specified in the 

24 beginning and why not a water test as the inspector observed 

2 had been undertaken?
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WIT1ESS FASANO: In all cases, when you are trying 

- to make a measurement, it's best to measure with the medium 

3 that you are 4ost interested in.  

4 In all cases, this is not totally possible.  

5 In this case, it apparently is that the test 

6 could be done with water, or they would have some problem 

7 to really get results with air. But indeed if they do 

8 use water, they would have to validate that. If they cannot 

9 Validate that, they would have to go back and somehow, 

00 either make a design change or - and then proceed with an 

11 air test.  
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: My questions are related to 

2 procedures generally. Now, if the spec lication is establishec 

3 for a certain sort of conduct or actlvity or test, is a 

4 licensee at liberty to do it in some other way without first 

5 applying to the Nuclear Regulatory Coission for authority 

6 to cQnduct a test in a manner difference than the specifica

7 tion required? 

$ WITNESS FASANO: If the specification is a legal 

9 -specification, he would come back. If it's one which is a 

10 guide or various accepted practices in the conduct of a given 

11 effort, the licensee has the right and the option to make 

12 appropriate changes and validate these changes and proceed 

13 with his test.  

.14 Now, we may question it and if we do question it 

Is in specific areas, we would then take it and report it and 

16 try to get some resolution. If indeed it's not in the 

17 inspector's knowledge of the total technical details, we 

IS would have the issue resolved by the experts in our head

19 quarters group or in Licensing.  

20 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, I take it, then, that your 

at answer is that a specification can provide for a certain kind 

22 of a test or activity and a licensee can alter, vary, modify 

23 the test according to his judgment of what should be done, 

24 and then you hope you can correlate the situation and validate 

it later, is that your thought?

511
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WITNESS FASANO; In some cases that is true, but no 

in.every case. Now, when you say specification, specification 

may have different meanings.  

I don't know.' 

CHAIRMM JENSCH: Category 1, 2 and 3 on 

spedifications, do you have some category specifications, too? 

WITNESS FASANO: We have acceptance criteria in somf 

cases, that are specified and there are specifications based 

upon semi-codes, IEEE codes, there are regulations in 

interpretation of those regulations, 

CHAIRMUN JENSCH: Let me look at it from a 

licensee point of view, What can a licensee do, can he do 

what he -wants to under specification if he can find some 

code that says it is all right to do it that way? 

I am thinking of Admiral Rickover's description bf 

codes, it is the lowest common denominator, %hat you can 
poorest 

get the / performr to agree to.  

I wonder if you have codes thatwould so violently 

alter a specification.  

Nm, what is the practice of the inspection 

division in that regard? 

WITNESS FASAMQ: Now we are talking about. o~es

and the udes of codes. -That is-what you are concerned with 

now on the specification.  

CHAIRN4M JENSCH: I am taking your last anwer, You
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11 said that if a licensee could find a code that. would 

2 specify soma sort of an activity, that he could follow 

3 the code and not the specification; wasn't that your answer? 

4 WI ESS FASANO: I said that specifications may 

5 consist of code requirements. They may consist of interpreta

6 tion of regulations. They may be accpetance criteria on a 

7 particular test.  

8 .CHAIRMAN JENSCH: All right. Let me see if I can 

simplify it. Supposing there aren't any codes mentioned 

to in what I am now going to propose. Supposing the specificatior 

saysI test your isolation valves for leakage by using air.  

2 WITNESS FASANO: Then the licensee should do that.  

13 CHAIRMAN JEISCE: All right.  

1.4 Now, the inspector here says, inspector questioned 

15 why certain isolation valves were tested for leakage w,.ith 

.6 water. NoW. if the specification required air, is it a 

17 violation for a licensee to use water? 

WITNESS FASANO: In this case, my opinion 

19 would be thiat indeed if he could not validate his use of water, 

20 it may well be a violation or it may well be a nonj

21 acceptance of the final results of the integrated .e..

CAIRMAM JENSCH: That is both ways, he could do 

23 

whatever hw wants to if he can tie it back to what the 

*5 original specification required, is that your thought?
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.WITNESS FASANO: If he can sho technically what 

he did is correct. The intent is to have technical 

3 accuracy, here. Now I believe that is what we are concerned 

with in this case. And I believe if he can show that his wate: 

5 is comparable to leak test with air, I would say that it is no 

6 a violation in that he has that option.  

7 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Why isn't the reuqest made to 

8 change the specification before the test is undertaken with 

water? 

t0 WITNESS FASANO: We were not there at the time 

1* they did this test.  

12 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: But if you ware there, you 

13 would have required him to apply for a change in specifica

14 tion, is that your thought? 

5 WITESS FASAMO: Or validate why they could use 

16 water or why they are forced to use water.  

17 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Forced to use water. Who 

18 forces them to use water? 

19 WITNESS PASANO: The way the design may well be.  

0 It may be that is the only way you can do the test.  

21 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: You see what my problem is? 

22 WITNESS FASANO: Yes, I do see your problem.  

23 CHAXRML JENSCH: -My problem is how valid is 

2A the specification, if you can find some othek way to do it, at 

25 a little bit of this, and run it into a computer perhaps, you

51.4
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can come out with arj answer, and you will say that is good 

enough. Yozi don't have to use air at all, you can use 

oil or grease.  

WITNESS -FASAXO: [X'think you have the correlation 

in your matter. It is a matter of proving that.  

6 CHAIRMA/ JENSCH: Men you run across situations 

like this, is there any guide to you in the future that 

8 you will say, hereafter licensees needn't use air for 

testing certain-isolation valves. but they can use air, 

10 water, grease, oil, whatever? 

WTUESS FASAHO: I think you would have to look at 

12 the magnitude of the discrepancy if you like.  

CI}fIR4AN JENSCH: I see.  

14 Well, I am just trying to get an. understanding of 

is the policy of the inspection division, and I appreciate your 

answers.  

17 X don't believe I have any more questions.  

18 DR. DAIBER: I have a coUple of questions in 

19 terms of the inspection reports that were admitted earlier 

20 this morning.  

21 There is a cover sheet for each of these 

2 reports, ad abotat halfway down.there is the phrase 'type of 

23 inspection," and then a colon, aud then there is some of wor h 

24 placed there. And in most instances it says it is an 

25 announced inspection, and going through this pile of six

515



I reports, I find that five of the six reports indicate 

2 that they have been previously announced visits, and one is 

3 an tunannounced. Is this the regular ratio of announced to 

4 unannounced inspections? 

5 WITNESS HEISAN: No, sir, it is not, and the 

6 reason for this is that we are in the last several reports 

7 that you refer to, attempting as we get tmyards the 

8 end of construction, if you will, to resolve a list of items 

9 that has been gathered during the course of construction, 

10 and so when we go to resolve Items specificallyv then 

11 we want to make sure that the personnel and the records 

12 necessary to do this are indeed there so that we don't waste 

13 our time nor theirs, 

14 And so the ratio that you see here is not typical, 

and the greatest number of inspections made at any facility 

16 are unannounced type of inspections.  

1.7 An absolute ratio, of course, is not necessarily 

18 the samU for everz facility, but rgenerally the majority of our 

19 inspections are unannounced inspections. The 'only ones 
are 

20 which are not/those which have a reason for it, such as that I 

21 just described.  

22. DR. DAIBER% And the other questicn is that in look

.23 ing through these things, you have further down on the cover 

2 sheet, there is the wording Oreporting inspector," and then dou 

at the bottom this phrase Prev- ed by°a And again looking at

at5 516
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I these six reports, ,three of the six have been reported by and 

2 reviewed by the same individual. This is like putting the wol 

3 in the chicken house.  

4 WITNESS EISIMAN: I think you are referring to a 

5 signature.o 

6 DR. DAZBER: That's correct.o 

7 WITNESS HEISMAN: VU.ere I may have signed for 

8 my inspector. This is zun adminstrative matter in order 

9 to expedite these things, such that the inspector writes 

10 the report and he reviews the report.  

11 However, if he is out in the field inspecting 

12 at the time that report is ready for issuance, I indeed 

13 sign for him, but that signature indicates thatindeed I am 

14 signing for him, and he has performed the inspection, he 

has indeed written a report, and I have reviewed it if 

16 indeed I am the individual who it has been revieved by.  

17 The policy is that the insipector who is in charge 

i8 of the inspection is the reporting inspector, and he is 

19 responsible for putting together the input of all inspectors 

20 involved in that inspection, and then it is reviewed by his 

supervisor, and while the signatures -- I can see the 

2 opinion that would be gained by seeing the same signature.  

23 there, but it is different from what it indicateso 

2 .4 DR. DAIBER: The one I happen to be looking at has 

25. been reviewed by the inspactor himself, and signed as a
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reviewer.  

WITNESS HEISV4Iq: That is the reverse of the 

description I just gave. I was gone instead of him. So 

4 1 did indeed review the report, but the final typing7 and 

at the time that it was issued, I was not physically present 

6 to sign the report, and so it was signed for me.  

7 DR. DAIBER. Thank you.  

0 CHAIRMAN JUNSCH: You ere referring to a report 

that has on it 11-27--74, do you have that before you, Mr.  

0 IHeishman? Is there; anything further you Ywant to add in 

that regard? 

12 WIT14ESS !MISHMAN I did not have the report.  

13 That is our policy, sir, and if it answers the question, 

14 I am satisfied with that.  

15 .'CHAIRMAN JENSCHs You judge for yourself.  

16 If there is anything further you wamt to add to that, you may 

-17 do so,.  

18 WXTNEss Hsismmi Thank you.  

19 caAIRMA J Sca One other thing on this same one 

20 that is dated January 15# 1975, further down on that page 

21 9v do you have that before you? 

22 wrsS BE SMAt: I am sorry, sirp the report nwm 

23 is? 

24 CHAX1Mi JNSCE- Rport no. 74-26.  

v5 lNESS HEIsWMA Yes, sir, page 9.
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Page 9, item D.  

WITNESS HEISHA X: This is Mr. Fasano's area, sir.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very good.  

4 Were you there, Mr. Fasano, when this inspection 

was undertaken? I have forgotten.  

6 WITNESS FASA14O: I was not. I was at the 

7 site, I believe.  

8 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I was looking for the list of 

9 persons present. I do not see your name.  

10 Item Do 

it WITNESS FASANO: On the front page, I was at the sit 

12 and accompanied the inspector on part of this inspection.  

13 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: What 1 have in mind is items D 

14 and E on page 9 of 74-26. Do you have items D and E there? 

15 WITNESS FASANO: Yes, sir, 

16 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: It says under item D, 

17 the inspector questioned by what procedure the ventilation 

18 cooling water isolation valves are tested. An4 it says 

19 items remained unresolved. It may be resolved as far as I 

20- know.  

21 But the question I have is wouldn't procedure 

22 for testing isolation valves be established before the testing 

23 is undertaken? 

2WITNESS FASANO: That is part of thi.s inspection.  

25 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes. Help me, if you will,
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I please, by answering the question. Then you can explain it n 

2 way you want.  

3 My question is: Wouldn't procsduxes for testing 

0 4 ventilation cooling water isolation valves be established 

5 before the testing is undertaken? 

G WITNESS FASANO: They should be.  

7 CHARMAN JENSCHE Do you know whether they were in 

8 ~this instance? 

WITNESS FASANO: I don't believe they ware.  

10 CHAINM JENSCH: Do you kno -hy not? 

1 WITNESS FASATHO: Apparently there the licensee 

felt that apparently they were not required.  

13 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Correlate samethin5 with it 

14 a little later, perhaps.  

WITNSS FASMAO: This is a different issue.  

1 CHAIR MN JENSCH: Do you know whether the testing 

-had been completed at the time you were there? 

WITHNSS FASANO: On this particular -- on the 

surface water isolation valve, sir? 

20 CHAIRA A JEWSCH: Yes.  

wITESS FASAMO: No, I do not.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH; Do you. hiave any.  

23 records that would indicate that? My pzoblem-really is 

this: 

if there weren't procedures astablishad for the
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I review prior to the testing, do you approve testing procedures 

2 drawn up after a test has been undertaken? 

3 WITNESS FASANO-, We need further information in 

4 that it is an unresolved issue.  

CHAIRMAN JMSCH: Let me get an answer, please, 

6 to my question, and then you can explain it. But in 

7 those instances where the procedures are not available for 

8 review, or if they are not yet established before testing 

9 is undertaken, is the practice or policy of the inspection 

10 division to permit the writing of test procedures after a 

97 test has been undertaken, yes or no, and then you can 

12 explain it.  

13 
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t12 WITNESS FASANO: I am sorry, would you repeat that 

2 again? 

3 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Maybe it isn't very clear. I 

4' don t mean to say that you would wiite a testing procedure 

5 to suit the test, necessarily that. But my question is: 

6 If you don't have some available documentatiof of testing.  

7 procedure before a test is undertaken, is it the policy of 

8 the Inspection Division to let the testing procedure be 

9 written after a test is undertaken? 

10 WITNESS FASANO: No,, 

11 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, then, to go back to this 

12 Ventilation cooling water isolation valve, if there were.'t 

O any tests, because you intimated that perhaps the licensee 

14 didn't know they were required, when would you get. 
testing 

15 procedures unless it were after the tests were 
undertaken? 

16 WITNESS FASANO: The type of test required here 

17 would be a category 3 ox C-type test.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Is this one of these deficiency, 

infraction, violation categories, or is this a different type? 

WITNESS FASANO: This is an unresolved item which 

21 has a potential of becoming a deficiency 
or an infraction.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I see. It wouldn't get to a 

violationy I take it? 

WITNESS FASANO: Well7,I doubt it. But there is 

25 always that possibility.
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I MR. BRIGGS: I don't believe the question was 

2 quite answered, if I understood the question. I think the 

3 question wasn what did you mean by a category B-type test? 

4 WITUESS FASANO: I am sorry, in Appendix J, you 

5 have A, which is the integrated leak test; this is ,n nten

6 sity 4, and in Appendix J. There are tests that just test 

7 the iarious valves and valve systems.  

8 We have isolation valves and we also test such 

9 things as air locks, and these small parts of systems that 

10 are tested are called category -- well, they are B. tests and 

11 C tests, not categories.  

12 The intent of this type of test is to allow the 

13 licensee to get a longer period of integrated leak test 

14 periods. In other words, it gives a reliability of how tight 

15 the systems are.  

16 The actual category A tests, in its finality 

17 really checks all of these in that if you had an inordinate 

%8 leak rate, the leak would show up r(gardless of how big or 

19 small a leak is in these part tests.  

20 Does that answer your question?.  

21 MR. BRIGGS: Thank you.  

22 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Let me go back to this item D, 

23 which states, "The inspector questioned by What procedure 

24 ventilation cooling water isolation valves are tested." 

25 Does that indicate to you that the .inspector .asked somebody
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1 "MIat kind of procedures are you using for testing?" and no

2 body answered? 

3 WITNESS FASAVO: lDirectly. I. think that is 

4 what is being asked. Implied in it is that these isolation 

valves should be tested.  

6 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes, we understand that.  

7 The question is: By what procedure they are tested, so-he 

8 is inquiring, "Does anybody know what kind of tests are used 

9 for this?" and he looks around and nobody comes up with the 

10 word.  

WITNESS FASANO: It's unresolved.  

CHAIR14AN JENSCH: Is it your understanding then 

of the report that the inspector was tuable to get an answer 

at that time as to what procedures or tests -14 

WITNESS FASPNO:. Yes. And if it becomes an inter
15 

16 pretation of Appendix J, we would have to forward 
this to 

Licensing. And in the final analysis, it would have to be 

resolved on an interpretation of Appendix J.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes, I understand that you take 19 

it up and forward it. But I was trying to find out -- where 

were you when you didn't go all the way with the inspectors? 

Maybe I am asking more questions than I Bhoi ld by you.  22 

WITNESS FASANO: I was on another inspection.  

As the principal inspector# I was there during this part of 24 
the inspection -25
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: What part, what part? 

"WITHESS FASAINO: Some ofthe specialties-that 

were conducted in certain areas, not in every area.  

And there are quite a few items in this report, as you know.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Did the inspector come back to 

you and say, "I asked those fellows what procedure would be 

undertaken to test the ventilation cooling water isolation 

valves," and you said, "What?" Didn't they tell you that 

that incident occurred or not? 

WITNESS FASANO: In this particular case, no, he 

did not.  

CHAIRAN JENSCH: Did not.  

Well, take the next one, E.  

Theinspector questioned why penetration line test 

connection isolation valves were not scheduled for Type C 

testing, and I take it the inspector asked, "Why aren't 

you going to test them?" and nobody answered that one, as I 

read the report.  

Would you read the report that same way? 

WIT NESS FASANO: This is still an unresolved 

issue, and these would have to be resolved.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I am with you 100 percent on that 

one. Now, the question is# would you read this report and 

would you have the-impression that the inspector looked around 

and said, "Why aren't you going to test these line connection

k32 525
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isolation valves?" and nobody said they would or wouldn't 

2 or why they didn't or what they planned to do? 

3 Would you read the report that way? 

4 WITNESS FASAWO: He questioned -why there 

5 ::weren't any test scheduled for this type C testing and, yes, 

6 1 would read it that way.  

7 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I guess I don't have any further 

8 questions.  

9 Any further questions of these witnesses by any 

other party? 

• |I Redirect by the Staff? 

MR. GRA1NEY:. I have a few questions, if the 

Board is through.  

CHAIRMN JENSCH.: I notice we are having the fine 

15 arrangement of alternate reportrs, so we don't have to worry 

16 about fatigue of the reporter. I hope the witnesses doni t 

suffer from fatigue, or any other exasperation.  17 

REDIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR GRAINEYv 

Q Mr. Heishman and Mr. Fasano, I would like to 

21 refer back to inspection 74-22 again. That is the one dealing 

with the half inch bulge in the containment wall.  

If you would,refer to page 6,! tem 3.  

A (Mr. Heishman) Yes, sir.
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BY MR. GRAINZYs 

Q I believe you in response to a question by the 

Board, you indicated that two things, first in 1tseif 

this bulge does not present a serious safety problem, and 

secondly that the investigation by inspection-enforcement 

is still going on. Is that correct? 

7 A (Mr. Heishman) That's correct.  

8 Q Would you tell us why this bulge as it is is 

0 not a serious safety item? 

10 A Well, I think the magnitude of the displcemant, 

11 if you will, is not great. However, there is no breach of 

12 containment and that, of coures, is what the liner is intended 

13 to do, is to maintain integrity and if indeed there are 

14 going to be and has beeA in some cases a number of tests 

75 performed to insure that; it meets its design capability, and 

i6 as such that is part of the reason. I emphasize, hadever, 

17 that this item, to the best of my knowledge# still remains 

8 unresolved.  

20 Q This is not a violation, is it? 

21 A No, sir, it is not.  

22Q would like to refer, Mr, Fasano, now to inspection 

23 report 74-26, page 9, a report ve were just referring to.  

24 Do you have a copy of that, Mr. Fasano? 

25 A (Mr. Fasano) Yes, air.
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0 Again items D and E, leaking test, and test 

connection isolation valves' Would you tell me4, are these 

tests part of -the scheduled preoperational and operational 

tests required by inspection-enfod-ment? 

A The overall leak test is a requirment.  

Q I the overall leak test, are these subparts of 

7 that test? 

A These are subparts, 

0 Okay.  

0 These subparts, must these be satisfactorily completed, 

tests completed to your satis'faction before you aan issue a 

}. stement to headquartesr and to licensing that the operating 

13 license should be issued? 

A The final decision of the acceptability of the 

test -- I am sorry.  

16 Q Wellg, let mt rephrase it.  

17 Must the leak test itself and the subparts , is 

11 this one of the tests that must be complated that you looking 
/ 

19 for in your preoperational .inspection review? 

20 A Yes, final acceptance is till an unresolved item.  

21 Q And must the leakage test be completed to your 

22 satisfaction before' you will issue a position Statment that 

23 all tests have bee6 completed and that the reactor can 

24 operate safeilj?"i 

25: ,A Yes, sir thats correct.

ar2
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I MR. GRAINEY: I have no further questions.  

2 MR. VOIGT- Mr. Chairman-

3 CHARMAN JJM'CH: Let me ask Mr. Heishman about the 

4 bulge. You say it is nas serious; have there been0 measure

S ments taken as to whether there is any aperture between 

6 the sheets of metal that make up the totality of the 

7 containment liner, do you know? 

8 WITNESS HEISHMAN: Well, the liner itself is a 

9 steel plate. I am not sure that I understand your question, 

to air.  

CHAI-RMA JENSCH: Well, is the liner made up of 

12 several steel plates? 

13 WITNESS HEISHKAN: Yes, sir.  

14 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Has a measurement been 

1 made of any aperture between the plates of the liner? 

36 WITNESS HESuMmAN: There is no -- well, the plates 

17 are put together end to end, and side to side, if you will, 

18 so I am perhaps not understanding completely your question, 

19 sir. I am sorry.  

20 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: That is all right. Maybe my 

21 question isn t clear.  

22 Wht is bulging, then? 

2WITNESS HEISEMM: Bulging indicates that the plate 

24 has deformed in terms of its relationship to the concrete which 

25 is in back of it.
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, as a result of the deformat 

does that mean it would pull away from the welding of one 

sheet to another? 

WITNESS HEISJMAN: I suppose it could mean that.  

However, there is no indication of that 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH8 Have measurements been taken, 

do you know? 
WITNESS HEISHMA: To the best of my knOwledge, 

yes, sr -, they have been.  

CRAIRMAN JENSCH: And is there any showing of any 

aperture between the sheets because of the bulging? 

WITNESS UEISHMAN: Not to my knowledge, no, sir.  

CHAIRAN JENSCH: Well, since this is an unresolved 

matter, ahd the Applicant is pushing to load pretty soon, 

-when do you think the measurements will be taken? 

WITNESS HEISHMAN: I don't know that there will be 

a measurement, per se, sir. The item as to the time of resolu 

tion of the item - a am sorryp I can't give you a time for 

that. I don't have the status at this point.  

CHAIRMA JENSCH& Mr. Fasano, lookiAg at some notes, 

do you have something that could assist us in that regard? 

WITNESS PASM1O: I am not looking at notes 

pertinent to this testimony, sir.  

CMXRM JENSCH: All right.  

if I understand it, your answer, Mr. HRishman, is

on
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I if the leak test on the containment is still satisfactory, 

then the bulge becomes of less importance; is that correct? 

WITNESS HEISHMN: That's correct, sir.  

CMARMAN - JEoSCH: There isn't any reflection of a 

weakness anywhere. inthe sheet of metal that has 

6 deformied by bulging, thiat.would give you any concern? 

7. WITNESS HEISHMAN: I don't believe so, no, sir.  

8 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Have you had any reports of 

..surveillances that have been undertaken in reference to this 

t0 bulging to know the progress of the matter, or are you awaitin' 

reports? 

12 WITNESS HEISH!AN: I am awaiting, sir, and again tle 

13 time of resolution I cailt respond to, I am sorry.  

14 CHAIP1 JENSCH: Yes, I can understand that.  

15 But my problem is, how are you being apprised of the status 

16 of the matter? Do you have any information besig transmitted 

17 to you in documentary form? 

18 WITNESS HEISHhN: There will be.  

.19 CHAXEAN JENSCH: Have you now been receiving 

20 any documents showing the progress of the matter, please? 

21 WITNESS HEISM4AN: No.  

22 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you very much. X have no 

23 further questions.  

24 Mr. Briggs bag a question.  

25 MR. BRIGGS: I have found that the report that 's
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been prepared by the Staff and that has been discussed 

this morning has answered most of my questions, but I have 

3 one or two that I would like to ask.  

4 First, as I %Lnderstand it, on page 16 of, I 

5 guess it is the last par.t here, there were two items that 

6 have been resolved and these are concerned with quality 

7 assurance for operating design verification and the maintenanct 

8 package.  

9 Is it now your conclusion thxat the quality 

10. assurance program for operations satisfies all the requirements 

11 of the Commissionus rules and regulations? 

12 WTMESS GLASSCOCKo That is basically truep yes, 

13 sir.  

14 MR. BRIGGS: Is it absolutely true, or is it 

15 just basically true? 

Is WITNESS GLASSCOCK: Sir, you realize that wa do 

1, an inspection of the procedures which comprise their operatio

18 manual, it is not 100 percent inspection. Wa do an inspec

19 tion of their implemntationm, which is quite a comprehansive 

20 inspection, but it doesn't inspect everything they do. So 

21 these inspections have been performed, and it is our conclusi " 

22 that the operating quality assurance program is defined and 

2.3 implemented.  

g4MR. BRIGGS.- On your inspection, the degree to whic 

25 you have inspected, you know of no other additions that need

- , ff "
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to be made in order to conform to the Cormissionts requirement'.  

is that right? 

WITHESS GLASSCOCK: That's right, sir.  

MR. BRIGGS- I notice on the same page at the top ol 

the page item A-7, and it reminds me that I believe in 

6 September of 1973, we had a hearing on the quality assurance

program for Indian Point 2, and at that time we: were assured 

that the procedures and the changes had all been made on 

9 the interlock, so the interlock doors would not come open at 

10, the same time, and if I am not mistaken: I reiad sometime 

' later, that sure enough those interlock doors did come open 

12 at the same time.  

13 Are you satisfied now that these inte.lbcks and 

14 other modifications that are being made to the persomnel air 

locks for Unit 3 will resolve this problem? 
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14-1 
*

WITNESS FASANO: Your first reference is to 

Indian Point 2? 

MR. BRIGGS: Yes, and as I understood you to 

say, that the applicant had benifited from experience on 

Indian Point 2, and one of the benefits was the modification 

to the air looks? 

WITNESS FASANO: Yeso, sir. I would believe that 

what they were doing should have a bearing on the similar 

situation at Indian Point 3.  

MR. BRIGGS: What are the data or modifications 

tha lead you to this conclusion? 

WI7ESS FASANO: There are two modifications that 

I know of: one is strengthening of the mechanical interlock 

which would be a pillow block bearing assembly to reinforce 

the shaft where the mechanical interlock is.  

The other is a vent system that will allow the 

bleeding off into containment in case there is a leak in the 

channel, leak channel system where overpressurization of the 

personnel air lock tiould force the doors open.  

MR. BRIGGS: Were either one of these items involvet! 

in the previous difficulties with the 'Interlock door, the 

difficulty at Indian Point 2? 

WITNESS FASANO: The mechanical interlock, I believe 

is the one that had an effect where it actually caused a mis

functioning, a nmchanical misfunctioning.
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I MR. BRIGGS: And the recent 7.olodif ication is a 

2 potential -- this is being made because of a potential for 

3 causing the doors to open? 

4 WITNESS FASAIO: Yes, in my understanding that 

5 is true.  

6 There are other reasons which were taken care of 

7 by procedures. There it now, and I would assume and would 

8 inspect for it, that there is instructions at the entrance 

9 of the containment to assure that personnel authorized to 
/ 

10 handle the mech~aiisms to open the containment are there to do 

11 it, and thesewould be acninistrative procedures that would 

12 be enforced.  

1 3 MR. BRIGGS: Were you involved in the investigations 

of the opening of the interlock on Unit 2? 'I 
15 WITNES -FASANO : Yes, sir.  

16 mR. BRIGGS: And what has been the e tprience,, 

17 a. Lnce September of 1973, if you can recall -this, with the 

per, sonnel interlock, I mean at 2? 
19 • WITNESS FASAX4O; I would have to review .my inspectic 

20 u %.\re miqht have been a second one. I would have to re

fre.'h Av memory by going through the reports, there 6re just 
21 

tr_%o *itvafy thiings0 

SR.° BRIGGS: Well, I think it's probably too 

24 much' to.ask you to call on your memory at the present time.  

2 don~t believe I have any other questions on
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I the quality assurance program.  

2 CHAIRMAN J NSC : ,Any redirect? 

3 Do you have any further questions, anybody have, 

4 any further questions? 

5 MR. GRAI10PY: No, sir. But we will attempt to 

6 get for you, either after the break or this afternoon, in 

7 response to your request, the information on the carbon steel 

8 and stainless steel miLxing and separat.on.  

9 CHAIRMAN J"NSCH: Very wiell, that will be helpful.  

10 MR. VO1i.iT: Mr. Chairman, I would like to indicate 

I1 for the record -that the item about which you were interrogating 

12 Mr. Fasano, No. 32 in the report, No. 74-26, was resolved 

13 in Report No, 75-01.  

14 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you.  

15 MR. VOIGT: Secondly, I would also like the record 

16 to indicate that oliflarch 28, 1975, applican~t submitted to 

17 the Division of Reactor Licensing 40 copies of three reports.  

18 Among those reports were, "'Report on Consolidated Edison's 

.19 Indian Point Unit No. 3 Containmnt Vessel Structural 

a0 Integrity Test," and "Pre-Operational Integrated Leak Rate 

.21 Test ofthe Reactor Containment Building, Consolidated Edison 

22 Corporation, Indian Point Unit 3." 

23it is my understanding that the question of the 

24 concern over this one-half inch maximum bulge that was 
C0+4N--W -adsINR 

2S detected in a portion of the j ~ ~~-tis addressed
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I n these reports. Of course, thesc.' entlemen have been here 

2 tied up and I am sure they haven't had a chance to review 

them yet, but as far as the applicant is concernedi we believe 

4 that we have addressedthis question and resolved it.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well, thank you.  

There being no further questions, then, Witnesses 6 

Fasano, Glasscock and Heishman are excused.  7 

8 (Witnesses excused.) 

9 Are we about ready to take up the environmental 

matters? 10 
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MR. GRAINEY: Could we have a short recess first, 

Mr. Chairman? 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes. we will. I just wondered 

if there is any further matter we could take up. Before we 

do recess, though, there is one thing we might consider 

with the State of New York Atomic Energy Council. What is 

the status of the availability of your witness, what is the 

gentleman 's name? 

MR. CLEMNTE: Mr. Chairman, we will, have at least 

one witness, potentially four witnesses. The witness who is 

rather critical to o,°ur case, the witness I described yesterday, 

I am advised by telephone call about 30 minutes aio that the 

people in Albany were unable to contact him personally.  

They attempted to reach him in Puerto Rico and could not.  

His wife indicated that he will be arriving sometim4! 

today, and she is not sure exactly when.. He has been away 

for three months, and I feel he will need time to acquaint 

himself with the issues which rose in his abs@flao. He 

will also need a little time to make certain limited -inquiries 

into the literature.  

The short answer to your question .is I 4o not 

have a reading on the availability of our witnesses yet.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, the Board has been givi.'g 

some consideration to this matter; I am not able to state that 

any final suggestion from -the Board is available, but as a
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preliminary consideratione our thoughts have been: along this 

line- there is a motion pending by the applicant for low 

power testing and initial criticality, 3: believe.  

We have had correspondence with the Hudson River 

Fishermen's Association and Save-our-Stripers organization 

regarding the language of a proposed order in that regard, 

and the Board is giving consideration to that also.: This 

matter of seismicity and design is in the record, and ito's 

our thought that since there has been no objections filed 

by any party and the language that the fludson River Fizhermen's 

Association sought to have in the proposed order for low 

power testing has been considered by ;ll parties to the 

pr~oeeding,that the Board is considering the issuance of an 

order as requested and modified by the Fudson River Fishermen' 

Assocation language, which procedure would perhaps substantiall 

alleviate -'the concern for immediate resolution of the proceed-' 

ings we are not undertaking.  

'Our thought is that this probably would have to 

go over to some time. The State of New York indicated its 

willingness to come to Washington to save the expense of the 

United States Government, if not the New York State Governiaent, 

so that the matter can be resolved when time would permit 4nd 

scheduling difficulties wouldn't be so great. We were going 

to suggest Friday of this week in Washington for that.  

7' We are not sure that that is a feasible date, in
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0 1 any event, as I indicated yesterday, 1 expect to be in other 

2 hearings the rest of this itionth and it will be :mpossible to 

3 get a date for this further hearing on seismicity as we now 

4 see it.  

15 5 MR. GALLO: Mr. Chairman, if I could, interrupt 

6 for just a second. Excuse me. I wonder if it might be more 

7 fruitful if we could table the resolution of this particular 

8 questihnv-until a little later on in the day? 

q C iAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes.  

MR. GALLO: Mr. Clemente and I have had a number 

11 of discussions on a possible way to handle this problem. I 

12 just finished talking tG Washington and at the first oppor

1 3 tunity I would like to talk to Mr. Clemente and perhaps we 

14 could resolve this problem.  

15 CHAIRMAI JENSCH: We are not tudertaking to indicate! 

16 a final position in this regard.  

17 I just wanted to indicate some of the thoughts 

that the Board has been -entertaining regarding this matter.  

19 Since there has been no opposition by any party to 

the low power testing license and *nspection Division. has 

21 further work to do before, if I use the word strictly, 

22 signing off on the .ndian Point 3 facility, so the actual 

tim! in that regard is up to them, but it was our thovght 

that perhaps the low power testing authority oculd be referred 

to the Director of Regulation as Mr. Gallo, the Chief Rearing
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I Counsel,indicated in.one of his letters, that the Director of 

2 Regulation would have to be satisfied that -the plant has been 

3 fully completed and all regulatory requirements fulfilled befoC 

4 the actual low po'nr license would be issued. But that might 

5 -substantially take care of the urgency that has been indicated .  

6 1 would say this, though: Thereare two different 

7 dates, as we see it, in some of these papers, one of which .1 

8 have forgotten, which one said that they expected that loading 

9 would be ready by April 15, 1975, and another paper indicated 

10 May 15, 1975.  

I I think it was in the extension, the motion that 

12 was filed by Consolidated Edison to extend the completion 

13 date, it authorized completion date for the facility as one 

14 of the dates that was sho-n.  

15 In that motion Consolidated Ediscn. Coxmpaiy pointed 

16 out that there were some construction matters yet -to be under

17 taken, which, of course, has not yet been reviewed by the 

18 tegulatory Inspection Division, and primarily those construc

19 problems are the matters that would be considered by the 

20 Nuclear Regulatory Commission on whether to extend the 

21 aurhotized completion date.  

22 The motion to extend the completion date was filed 

23 on or about February 3, 1975, and said also, "To date,.ro 

2 action has been taken by the Atomic Safety & Licensing Board 

. with respect to Con Edison's mtion for a fuel loading, sub,
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I critical at low power testing and !iiited operating license 

2 dated July 24, 1974o," 

3 It is my recollection that there was a letter 

4 written by the 'applicant in October of 1974,, which discussed 

5 the endeavors by the parties to achieve a stipulation on the 

6 environmental matters, and in that letter the applicant 

7 stated: 'If a settlement can be achieved within the next 

8 few weeks, applicant's pending motion for an interim operating 

9 license could be rendered moot." 

rio That letter by applicant was written on October 

110 3rd.  

12 On October 4th, the Hudson River Fishermen's 

13 Association stated in a commni cation, "Imudiate considera,

14 tion of applicant's motion did not appear to be fruitful and 

is no .eed to take up the applicant's motion imztediatelvyo 

Now, my records do not indicate that the pplicant 

17 objected to that suggestion0 

Thle motion to extend 'the completion date to, I 

.9 believe, July '75 or June 30, 175, was filed in February, 

20 1975, and the stiliu lation was achieved on January 14, 1975, 

21 so in a sense the October 3rd letter from the applicant would 

22 indicate that it that representation is correct, that the 

23 motion --.of inteiim operating license was moot.  

* So we had a little difficulty with the relevance 

of the statement in the motion to extend the co.pletion date Pas II
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Atomic Safety &

el loading and so forth.  

e me to corment on that,

CIDURVAN JENSCH: No, it isn't necessaxy, because 

it is a matter that, I think, should be addressed to the 

Commission.  

The Commission will act on this motion for extensio-1

of the completion date and it should be the one to know that

the applicant suggested that the motion would be moot and 

a stipulation was filed, and we are satisfied that there has 

been no delay on the part of the Atomic Safety & Licensing 

Board.  

I am not sure that a statement here would 

necessarily call immediately to the attention of the Nuclear 

Regulatory Commission.  

MR. VOIGT:-. Chairman, the motion that you have 

been ta1ting about to extend the construction permit has 

already been granted by the Coimission.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes, at the time it was filed.  

However, there was a representation that there had been 

delay or deficiency by the Atomic Safety & Licensing Board 

on the motion for a fuel loading and sub critical testing, 

and it is one of the things that perhaps the Commission 

wondered why the Atomic Safety & Licensing Board hadn t given

Ls
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I consideration to a July motion.  

2 1 think the record would indicate that the parties 

3 had suggested delay in that consideration, and I didn't 

4 see -that as included as a part of the representations to the 

5 Nuclear Regulatory Comission to extend the completion date 

6 of this facility.  

7 This is an appropriate time to recess.  

B We will recess, to reconvene in this room at 11,:20.  

9 it is now 11:10.  
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1 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Please come to order.  

2 Is the attorney for New York State Atomic Energy 

3 Council here, or is he making a telephone call? Are you 

4 ableto indicate? 

5 MR. GRAY:,-. Mr. Ctlairman, I believe he is still 

6 outside speaking with Mr. Gallo.  

7 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Will you find out whether he 

8 minds if we go ahead? 

9 All attorneys should be present when we start, 

10 unless he waives his right to be here.  

11 The attornay for the New York State Atomic Energy 

12 Council has returned.  

'13 Are we ready to proceed with the receiving of 

14 those statements at this session on environmental matters? 

15 MR. VOIGT: Mr. Chairman, the applicant has one 

16 or two remaining items to present, with respect to the safety 

17 issues.  

1i8 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well.  

19 MR. VOIGT I would also like to make a response 

20 to the statement by the counsel for the New York State Atomic 

21 Energy Counsel.  

22 CHAIRMAN JENSCK: Proceed.  

.23 MR. VOIGT: I wnt to recall for the Board the 

24 fact that this matter was initiated on April 22, 1974. I am 

25 now looking at a memorandum dated July 24, 1974, addressed to
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46 Mr. Deber of the Council, and it is signed by Dr. Davis, 

a who is the Director of the Geological Survey.  

3 Following initiation of that matter, apptox!mataiy 

4 one year ago, the State was in consultation with the Staff.  

5 It will be recalled that coun.sel for the State said at. the 

6 pre-hearing conference last fall that the State had reviewed 

in draft form the report which was about to be issued by the 

8 Staff. It will also be recalled that the report was, in fact, 

issued on November 29th, 1974, so that it has been in the 

hands of the State for several montha, during which tiume 

1 presumably they have been in a position to go fovvard with 

the analysis which they commenced nearly one year -ago oi 

April 22, 1974.  

Now yesterday, when Mr. Clegiente was conducting 

his examination of the staff experts, Dr. Davis was here in this 15 

room and he was accompanied by another expert from the State, 
16 

who was also here in this room.  
17 

Evidently those gentlemen have departed' today° 

But it is our position that if they had anything to say, they 19 

should have said it, they should have put their witnesses on 
20 

yesterday.  

S2 The gentlemen were here, Dr. Davis in particular.  

who was the initiator of this matter, who was the chief 

officer of the Geological Survey, presumably the spokesman 

25 for the State. He coulId have made a statement at that time.
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47 First of all, we object to the tactics of the 

2 State; we have had this matter under consideration for almost 

3 .a year, and suddenly they appear at this hearing and raise 

4 this question for the first time.  

5 Secondly, we object to their tactics in having 

6 Dr. Davis present right in the room and not making any effort 

.7 to have him makce a statement or present his views to this 

8 Board.  
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#17 NOW xefez.mce has also been made by counsel 

for the state to wuhat he reiers to as a critical witness who 

3 is in Puerto Rico.  

0 In fact0 he's been in Puerto Rico for three months,.  

5 Counsel for the state has indicated that the so-called 

6 critical witness is not advised in the prew.dse and would 

7 require time to study the matter if and %;hen he returns 

8 from Puerto Rico.  

*We cannot Understand Vx. aiairman, and metmbers 

10 of the Board, how a witness can be aritical in any sense of 

h thoxd if hIe's been out of the country for thee months, 

and doesn't even Iknow the facts about thich the state is 

concerned. we are quite at a. loss to understand that.  

4 it iq our position that if the state had amything 

75 to present, they should have moesented it yesterday when 

16 their experts xere here and we object to any delay in 

17 this proceeding because of the state's failure to have 

IS. its people available and put them on the witness stand, and 

19 at a time when they cou'd have done so.  

20 h 

21 CAIRMAN JrN'SC: Excme me. Have you finish d 

2 in that regard? 

23 MR. VOIGTo Just one final point. r. Chairmm.  

24 CanRml JENSC: Proceed 

25 .4R. V()T: X mant to Iremind the Board again that

I
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it Is also our position that becautse this w-,hola .'1atter is 

pending before -the Comissiozi that tha Board should not 

.3 proceed with it in any event 

4 New, was had no objection to the clarification on tl 

5 record yestardzky which the state requsted, and we said at 

6 that time that we would pertmi t that to ba. done Without 

7. prejudice, and we, didn't feel -that we v~re being~ pejudiced.  

8i now we believe that we are isideed being prejulic 

9becauwe the state has failed to proceed, failed to complate 

~Oits presentation anid is nown requesting a. de3.ay in this 

proceeding.' 

12 Under those circumistancas we ce-ALainly ask~ ths, 

13 oard to reconsider whether this matter does not

14 properly belong before the Corrission.~ 

?5C1HAIRMANZ ENSCH: Wall, as we indicated in our 

16 discussion with Staff counsel yestexday, this matter of 

17 seis~micity Is a part of the Staff's safety and evalvual-ion 

is report. That report raust be rade a part of the racord 

19 and being made a part of the reoord, it is available for 

20, interrogation by the parties to -the p=. ceacling.  

21, Now, One of Clux considerations in ji 

22 regard is whether machaisiis a,:ist to avoid cseriou2 

23 prejudice to the Applicant in this pr'oceeding, and i.t is 

2A4 our present *thinking that the filing of a motion by. thas 

25AppUcant for low potzr testing-permits the activity that

ar2
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I necessarily must precede large scale coimercial operation, 

2 can be undertaken and may extend over a period during which 
3 consideration can be given to this entire matter.  

4 lo, it may be that the Commission itself may 

5 make a determination in this regard vex-I shortly. I have not 
6 been advised nor have any ineiation in that regard.  

7 But that may resolve the situation to which Applicant-s 

8 counsel has rMferred.  

9 But it does not ap-ear to the Board that since 

10 the Applicant must undertake low pow-er testing and fuel 

loading and a great deal of so-called prelid.nary operational 

activity before full coimrcial operatio can be wndertaken, 

13 that there would be any prejudice to the Applicant.  

14 We have not made a final resolution of the matter-.  

5 3 do not regard it as .vry persuasive that 'the State ox 

16 New York witness has been away. He may have had other 

17 engagements and be waiting for a detexTination by the 

18 Commission so he would be apprised of the matter. I don't 

19 know what his status is, about the owledge in this case, 

20 He may have had some preliminary matter, consultatim with 

21- Dr. Davis before he left, I don't know.  

22 But I think the matter of preparation of a 

23 witness and his familiarizing himself with the present 

2.4 status of the matter is the necessary precedent to -his being 

25. available as a witneso.
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I MR. CLEMENTE: Mr. Chairmn? 

2 CHAIRM AN JENSCH: Yes? 

MR. CLONEITE: After I have had -- Applicant did 

4 correctly note that Dr. Davis and Dr. Robert Fackendy 

5 were presented yesterday . After I have had Cn opportunity to 

6 talk to them0 X would like an opportunity on the rscord to 

7 address each and every one of the Applicant s objections.  

8 As you might expect. there are two sides to 

9 every story, and I feel that we can adequately satisfy 

to this Board that w-e have proceeded in an acceptable fashion 

1- as documents came in with the issues which we all discussed 

12 on the record yesterday.  

So as to justify an opportunity for ivw to put 

14 together a direct case.  

75 CHAIRMAN JENSCH-g Yes, Iunderstand the supplant 

16 by the Staff Safety Evaluation issued on January 136 !975. whIcri 

contained matters of relevznce to the position at least as I 
asserted 

understand it/by the State of New York.  

Is there any other matter we can ,:a-e up before 

20 we proceed to enviromerntal presentation? 

end 17 

. 22 

23 

25



552 

MR. VOIGT: Yes, your Honor.  

CHAIRMaN JENSCH: Proceed.  

3 MR. VOIGT: On the subject of financial qualifica-.  

tions, which was one of the areas that the Board suggested 4 

for inquiry, following the prepav tion of Mr. Ciorf
5 

statement, the company also issued its 1974 annual report, 

and I should like at this time tO have a copy of that identificL 
7 

as an exhibit, and submitted to the Board.  8 

CHAIRMNM JE.NSCH: Very good. Will you make dis9 

tribution to the parties and give the necessary copies to the 

reporter, which I think he needs 3, and the documents to 

which applicant 's counsel has just referred will be marked for 12.  

identification as fthibit No. 3 for identificationo 113 

And having been thus identified and having been 
14 

previously offered, is there any objection to receiving in 

e-videnxce of Exhibit 3? 

Hearing no objection, Exhibit 3 is received in 
i7 

evidence.  

(Exhibit 3 was marked for identificat! n 
19 

-and received in evidence.) 
2O 

21 . MR. VOIGT. Thank you, your Honor.  

2.2 Now, Mr. Cahill has made some statements in response 

23 to inquiry by the Board, and I believe at this time It would be 

4 in order to have his professional qualifications entered 

25 in-to the record.
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well, you may proceed., 

MR. VOIGT; Do you wish to swear him so h& can 

identify this? 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I think he has been sworn, 

MRo GRAY. I am willing to stipulate.  

CHAIRMkhl JENSCH; AlI parties agree that the 

statement mentioned by . ounsel for the applicant pertaining 

to the professional qualifications of Mr.o Cahill 2ay be 

physically incorporated into the record as if orally given? 

Hearing no objection, the request is granted 

and the statement of professional qualifications of the 

witness Cahill may be physically incorporated in the record 

as if orally given, which will constitute the evidence on 

behalf of the applicant, and we will proceed.  

(Document follows:)



PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS 
WILLIAM J. CAHILL, JR.  

VICE PRESIDENT 
'CONSOLIDATED EDISON COMPANY OF NEW YORK, INC.  

My name is William J. Cahill, Jr. My business address 

is 4 Irving Place, New York, New York 10003.  

I graduated from Polytechnic Institute of Brooklyn with 

a degree of Bachelor of Mechanical Engineering in 1949.  

I was employed by Consolidated Edison upon graduation and 

participated'in the design of steam power plants until 1954.  

In that period I also taught evening classes in heat power 

engineering and thermo-dynamics at the Polytechnic Institute 

of Brooklyn. From 1954 to 1956,while on loan to the Knolls 

Atomic Power Laboratory, I participated in the design of the 

nuclear power plants for the submarines Seawolf and Triton.  

I also aided in the test operation of the prototype nuclear 

plant for the Seawolf and in the construction and operation 

of a demonstration nuclear electric power plant at West Milton, 

New York.  

During the major part of 1957 1 was employed by Nuclear 

Development Associates in the design of the BR-3 test reactor 

for installation at Mol, Belgium and in the development pro

gram for a sodium cooled-heavy water moderated reactor proposed

*1



WILLIAM J. CAHILL, JR. - 2 

S 
for Anchorage, Alaska.  

From late 1957 to the present I have been engaged 

in assignments .of successively increasing responsi

bility for Consolidated Edison in which I have part

icipated in the design of Indian Point Unit No. 1, 

the proposed Ravenswood Nuclear Plant, and Indian 

Point Unit No. 2 and No 3, as well as several 

conventional steam power plants.  

At present I am Vice President in charge of quality 

assurance and reliability, and nuclear licensing.  

I am a member of the Energy Committee of the Empire State 

Electric Energy Research Company, an organization of 

New York State Electric Companies engaged in the sup

port of research and development.  

I am a licensed professional engineer in New York 

State and a member of the New York State Society of 

Professional Engineers, the American Society of 

Mechanical Engineers and the American Nuclear Society.  

S 

.0 . . : L"
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MR. VOIGT: Mx. Cahill also haz a s 

he would like to make to the Board, which will 

on the current status of the plant, and he also 

of the remaining..progress that he would like to 

CHAI 4A JE.4CH: Very well, will yo 

Mr. Cahill?

MR. CAHILL: In my previous written statements 

and in remarks at the prehearing conference, I imdicated 

the progress we have been making toward tho completion of 

the work necessary to initiate the startup program, the 

first step of which is fuel load--ng.  

I want to indicate that we have continued to make 

progress as was mentioned here already.  

We have completed the integrated leak rate test 

and we have submitted a report on that. Wile have completed 

the inspection of the reactor cooling internals and the filter,.i 

that were installed. As Mr. Fasano mentioned, that was a 

precautionary step that we took in light of the experience 

on Unit 2, which has proven very valuable in this case to 

prove that the extremely thorough cleaning that we made of 

the. cooling system was effected because there was very little 

foreign material on the filters.  

That work was completed. We are now proceeding 

with the base line inspection program for the primary coolant 

system components and the eddy current testing of steam

tatement which 

be a statement 

has a schedule 

uivee 

u proceed,
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generator tubes, all matters which relate to assuring 

integrity of the primary system. And we expect to complete 

that shortly.  

Then we will install the load internals and complete 

the indexing of the fuel handling mechanism, and be ready to 

handle fuel.  

Our schedule for th-Lis, which is a construction 

schedule which is a tool to set the pace of the job has this 

work to be completed during this month. We, howvever, are 

estimating ourselves that this plant will be ready for fuel 

loading during May and we would estimate before the middle 

of May we will have the fuel loading completed.  

That, of course, is subject to contingencies, which 

as you all know, do occur. But that is our best .estimate 

now.

I



X have a schadule or a table actually of the 

2 various itans of work that are nY cirxletedg and those 

which are yet to be completedL It is an elaboration of materill 

4 submi.tted in September which goes into more detai!.  

8 reflecting the closeness or the proximity to Completion 

6 of a program that exists now.  

7 BY 14R. VOIG7: 

8 Kr. Cahill, 3: believe the schedule to which 

you referred is a document which has a cover sheet on it 

to bearing the caption of this proceeding and the title, 

"Msmtof Applicant Regarding Status of Completion of Pre

Operational Tests," is that correct? 

13 A Yes.  

14 Q And this schedule was prepared under your 

15 supervision? 

:6 A Yes.o 
17 Q And the iznfoxmation refleabed therein is true 

18 and correct to the bst of your knmledge and inormn tion? 

19 A Yes, 

20 MR. VOtGT-, Vir. Chairman, X would ask that the 

21 schedule which has been distriLbuted to the parties and 

22 handed to the reporter be incorporated in the record as if 

23 read.  

24 C JENSC g Do you have enough mopies? 

25 MR. VOIGT: We will give the reporter additional

11
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I copies.  

2 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Is there any objection to the 

3 Applicant0s request? 

4 MR. GALLO: No objection.  

5 MR. CLEMENTES May I have just one clarification? 

6 The cover page is dated April I. There are no dates 

7 associated with the various entries in pages 1 through 4.  

8 I presume the witness will, or could the witness give us 

9 an indication as to the date the various action described 

t0 in pages I through 4 was compiled? 

In other words, ,as of what date was this the 

12 status of the various testing procedures? 

13 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, wihat would be your objective 

14 for thatinformation? I am not quite sure I ,understand you.  

15 It is as of April 1, as I understand it. If it was completed 

16 yesterday or last week or two weeks ago, is there any 

17 relevance in the differences in those dates? 

18 MR. CLEMENTE: Only that the Applicant Is describing 

19" the status of testing.  

20 CIRMA JENSCH: As of April 1.  

21 MR. CLEMENTE; That is unclear to me. IS it in 

22 fact as of April 1, Mr. Cahill? 

23 WITNESS CAHILL: The information in here reflects 

24 'the status as of last week and -- but the few days 

25 prior to April 1. The last week in March, the status was
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I obtained on various days as this document was actually 

2 prepared during the last week in March aad brought to this

3 state of coimletion on April 1 or -the day before.  

4 MR. CLEMNTE: Thank you.  

5 CHAIRM JENSCH: There being no objection, the 

6 request of the Applicant's counsel is granted, and the statemeyt 

7 of Witness Cahill in reference to the completion of pre

a operational tests may be physically incorporated in the 

9 record as if readr and will constitute oral testimony of 

10 Applicant's witness.  

I (The document follows.) 
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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

In the Matter of 

CONSOLIDATED EDISON COMPANY 
OF NEW YORK, INC.  

(Indian Point Station, 
Unit No. 3)

Docket No. 50-286

TESTIMONY OF APPLICANT 
REGARDING STATUS OF COMPLETION 

OF PRE-OPERATIONAL TESTS 

Dated: April 1, 1975



Containment Building: 
Portions Required: Elevation 95'

Testing Required: 
INT-TP--4.I .9 Containment leak rate and 

structural test
Completed

1Fuel Storage Building 
Portions Required: Entire facility

Testing Required: 
INT-TP-4.11.3

Fuel Handling Facility Not .completed

Reactor Coolant System 
Portion Required: 

Testing Required & 
INT-TP-4.12 
INT-TP -o1.l 
INT-TP-4 105 

INT-TP-4..7 
INT-TP-4.2.3 

INT-TP-5. 0 
INT-TP-5 1 
INT-TP-5. 2 

INT-TP-5 3 
INT-TP-504 
INT-TP-4.o.8 

Electrical Systems 
Portions Required:

Entire System

Status: 
RCS Heat-up 
RCS hand cleaning 
Pressurizer Pressure Control 

RCS .cooldown 
Pressurizer level control 

Core loading summary 

Initial core loading 

Prerequisite and periodic 
check 
Boron checklist 
Sampling reactor vessel 

Incore T/C and RTD calibration

Completed Completed 
ReQuired portion 
completed 
Completed 
Required portion 
completed 
Not completed 
Not Completed 
Not Completed 

Not Completed 
Not Completed 
Required portion 
completed

6.9KV switchgear 
480V switchgear 
115V AC system 
Gas Turbine Substation 
Station Auxiliary Transformer 
D)C system

Testing Required: 
INT-TP-4.13.2 
INT-TP-4.13.4

Batteries and chargers 
Static inverters

Completed Completed

Nuclear Instrumentation 
Portions Required: Entire system

Testing Required: 
INT-TP-4.7.2 NI operational checks

Not completed

wChemical Volume and Control System 
SPortions.Required':. Charging 

Letdown 
Mak eup 
Holdup Tanks
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Testing Required: 
INT-TP-4 2 1 

INT-TP-4.2o 2 

INT-TP-4. 2. 6 
INT-TP-4.13.5

CVCS charging, letdown and 
makeup 

-Solid pressure control*..  

Boric Acid tanks and pumps 
Boric Acid heat tracing

Required portion completed 
Requir(ed portion 
completed 
Not complcted 
Not completed

.*Auxiliary Coolant (Component Cooling) 
Portions Required: Entire System (Component Cooling)

Testing Required: 
INT-TP-o4. 3 1 Component Cooling Completed

Primary Water 
Portions Required: Entire System

Testing Required: 
INT-TP- .0 
INT-TP-3. 0

Service Water , 
Portions Required: 

Testing Required:.' 
INT-TP-4.12.1 

' Primary Sampling 
Portions Required:

PW serial 1-8 
Addendum Nos. 1, 2, 3 and 79 

Entire system except backup 
service water pumps

Completed Completed

Not CompletedService Water 

Entire system

Testing Required: 
INT-TP-4.401 Primary sampling system 

Operational checks
Completed

Safety Injection and Residual Heat Removal- Systems 

Portions Required: Entire Residual heat removal.  
Entire safety injection excluding 

recirculation system and sump.

Testing Required:' 
INT-TP-4. 3.2 
INT-TP-4.303 
INT-TP-4.5.1 
INT-TP-4. 502 
INT-TP-4o 5.4 
INT-TP-4. 5.5 
INT-TP-4 05o7.  

INT-TP-4. 5011 
INT-TP-4013.3 

S ".INT-TP.4.5.6 

.. -Safoeguards 
- Portions Required:

RHR pre-operational check 
RHR performance 
8 switch sequence 
Accumulator Injection 
Injection Pumps operation 
Passive failure and recirc.  
Check valve leakage (hot) 

SIS 2" check valve hot opening 
SIS and loss of power 
SIS instrumentation

Completed Completed 
Not completed 
Completed 
Completed 
Completed 
Required portion 
complete 
Complete 
Not completed 
•Not completed

Isolation valve 
.seal water system 

" :]Containment spray..: 
".Containment isolation: .  

* " . . ." 2i . : " ' ' . i i . , : . / " .
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Testing flequired.  
INT-TP-4, 5.3 
INT-TP--4.5.

9 

INT-TP-4. 8.4 
INT-TP-4,, 11 o 5 
INT-TP-4-. 1. l1 

INT-TP-4E .81o 

INT-TP-4 8.3

Radiation Monitoring 
Portions Required:

Testing Required: 
INT-TP-4.7.1

Spray pumps and .eductors 
Containment spray and filter 

dousing air 
Safeguards test 
Isolation valve seal water 

Containme3.nt isolation valve 
leak test 

Air and motor operated valves 
I&C checks 
Time response checks

Area and process 

Radiation monitoring

Comleted Copleted 

Not completed 
Completed 
Completed 

Not completed 
Compl eted 
Not completed

NOt completed

Diesel Generators 
Portions Required: Entire system

Testing Required: 
INT-TP-!.45 
INT-TP-lo47 
INT-TP-4.I3.1

Diesel air run in 
Diesel fuel run in 
Diesel generators

Completed Not completed 
Completed

Instrument Air Closed C6oling

Portions.Required: 

- Testing Required: 
INT-TP-4,12.2 
INT-TP-4o.12.25 

Liquid Waste 
Portions Required:

Entire system

instrunient air 
instrument air closed cooling 
Water 

Reactor coolant drain tank to 
the waste holdup tank

Completed Coin. ete3

Testing Required: 
INT-TP-4o6.1

Station Air 
Portions Required :

Testing Required: 
INT-TP-4.12.3

Ventilation System 
Portions Required: 

.-Testing Required: 
INT-TP-4.JI.ol

Not completedLiquid processing

Entire system 

Station air Completed

Containment fan cooler units 
Diesel Building 
Control Room air conditioning 
Control Building ventilation 
Tunnel ventilation 

Heating, ventilation and Noi.T.t . .comple.t: 

cooling

.
-. . ... 

.
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Fire Protection 
Portions Required: Diesel Building, Cable tunnels, 

station auxiliary transformer 
elevation 951 VC (fire 
extinguishers)

Testing Required: 
):NT-TP-4 1.1.6 Fire protection Not complcted

Auxiliary Feedwater System 
Portions Required: Entire System

Testing Required: 
INT-TP-l.41 

INT-TP-I.42 

.INT-TP-4.o2o23

Auxiliary boiler feed pump 
(electric)-run in 

Auxiliary boiler feed pump 
(turbine) run in 

Auxiliary Feedwater control

Completed 

Completed 

Required portion 
completed

Gaitronics (Voice Communications) 
Portions Required: Entire System

Testing Required: 
INT-TP-4o l0o 2 Voice com-munication completed

.. 1.
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CHAI:RMAN JENSCH: Before we go on I just 

happened to look at Enhibit wo. 3. Maybe it would be pertineni 

3 to-many peop~e, pages 8 and 9 have aprettny good portr.ayal 

in a very cursoxy view of this river work that the parties 

S might like to consider.  

6 one of the top .pictures here is an fish-tagging, ant 

the epibenthic sled. A little larva and egg wiggles on over 

there. It looks like it is a imique presentation for an 

9. annual report by a utility the like .of which I will dare say WE 

10 not be repeated in the United States -this year, at least.  

Go ahead, Applicant's counsel.  

2 MR. VOIGT: Thank you.. Mr. CaiMan.  

13 I think it is probably correct to state that 

14 this particular utility is doing more in this area and 

spending more money in this area.  

16 CHAIRMN JENSCH: I certainly opened the door for 

that one.  

(Laughter.) 

19 MR. VOIGT: zr. Chairman the. Board will racall that 

20 'we previously submitted written responses to a number of 

•21 questions, one of which pertained among other things to 

22- quality assurane.  

23 x believe with those repmaneso together with the 

24 supplemental information that has been-presented hare today, ajI 

25 yesterday, the Applicant has completed its presientation on
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these safety questions.  

2 Now, Mr. Cahill is here, he has been sworn, Mr.  

Beer is here, he has been sworn. If the Board has aty 

,4, ramaining questions on quality assurance, we certainly would 

5 be preapred to address them.  

6 CHAIMM4 JENSCH: I don't believe we do. but 

7 these statements, do you want to have this -- is this the memol 

83 randum response to inquiries to which you refer, and shall 

9 ve have this marked as an exhibit, or shall we have it 

to incorporated in the record? Or how would you propose to 

handle it? 

12 MR. VOIGT: If you would like to have it Identified 

13 as an exhibit, Mr. Chairman, I think that would be in order.  

14 CHAIRW JENSCH: Very well. The document which 

15 is dated as of March 10, 1975 which is entitled 

16 "Applibamt's Memorandum in Response to Inquiry by the Atomic 

17 Safety and Licensing Board," also includes what is now Exhibit 

18 No. 1i, but that won't be -- thatdocument the Applicant's 

9 ?emoxandum may be marked for identification as Exhibit No. 4.  

20 1Having thus been identified and having been previously 

21 offered, is there any objection ,to its receipt in evidence? 

14R GRAINEY: NO* 

2CHAX1MM JENSCH0- Hearing no QbJection Exhibit 

2No 4 is received in evidence.  

25

560
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I (The document referred to was maked 

2 Exh:ibit No. 4 for identification, 

3 and was received in eVLcaino) 

4 MR. VOIGT: Unless there-are inquiries by the 

5 Board, that conaludes our presentation on that phase of the 

6 proceedings.  

7 CHAIRM JINSCH: There is just one other matter 

'perhaps you can address to Mr. Cahill and to avoid going into 

an in camera session. lre the same security measures 1-Cor 

10 Indian Point 3 going to be those which have been approved 

for Xndian Point 2? 

12 WITNESS CAHILL; Yes: sir they are the same.  

1 MR. VOIG T -: Also, Mr. Chaiirian, 14r. Briggs 

14 asked for a statement on this incompatible metals q.estioa 

75 and we Aill have that information folli.dng the noon recess.  

18 CHAIRMAN JNSCH: It 1o1nt b3 necessary, 11ny 

.17 time at your convenience, I expect we will be going a little 

18 longer this afternoon or something, so at your conenca 

19 we will receive that.  

20 Shall we go forward with the enviromental matters 

21 now? Does the Applicant have anything further or M 2ha 

22 t %is response by the Applicant covered all anvirnmistal 

23 Riatteras too? 

24 MR. VOIGT: Our reoponse Mr° chiaman 

25 covered both the environmental questions that the Board hae
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I asked~ us to address and the sagety questions.  

2 CHAIRMAN JENSCH:. It Is, my undertanding -- yes, 

3 thank-you.  

4 Hudson 'River has a response, I L-elieve.  

5 will you iderntify the document; that you have 

6- heretofore served u~pon the board? 

7 MR. MAC BETH: Yes, IT4r. Chairman. The H~udsoa 

8 River Fishermn~s Association and*Save our stripers has 

9 served three documents an the Board..  

10 one is the testimony of John Rl. Clark, dated 

11 March 25,, 1975.  

12 The second is the t",timony of John 

13 Seddon,-also dated March 25, 19745.  

14 And in addition,~ a ntemorandwi from the HudsonZ 

j.. River Fishermen's Association and Save owr Stri~pers in 

16 response to the inquiries posed by the Ato mc Safety and 

17Licensing Board at the hearing, special prehearing conrce 

IS in F'ebruary of 1975.  

19. In addition, we have a few fiuzther documents 

20 thi morflifl, prfssonal qualificatio-ns of both Mr.  

21 Cl.ark and Mr. Seddon, a memorandum in support of the 

22 approval oil the stipulation, simply a legal paper to be 

2, served on the Board and the parties, and in addition, the 

Sauthorization of the Hudson River Fish exa'kls Associat~on and 

Save our Stripers to the stipxl ation of sattlewant on the



I Indian Point 3 plant.  

2 Both Mr. Clark and Mr. Seddon are her -this 

3 . morninge and are prepar.d to prsent their professional 

4 qualifications and have them sworn for ques'ioning by the 

5 Board.  

6 CAIRMN JENSCH: Do you have enough copies of 

7 their propozed t.estimony to be physically incorporated 

8 -in the transcript? 

9 MR. 14AC Bm.ii. We do.  

10. CiAISM JMSCH: Will you call the iwitnesses, 

12 MR. MAC BETHI, Mr. Clark.  

e 19 13 

14 

16 

17 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24
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MR. MACBETH: Mr. Clark.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Will you stand, Mr. Clark, and 

raise your right arm.  

JOHN R. CLARK, 

,called as a witness by and on behalf of the Intervenor 

Hudson River Fishermen's Association, and having been first 

duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows: 

DXRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. MACBETH: 

0 Mr. Clark, I show you a document entitled, State

ment of qualifications of John R. Clark." Was that prepared 

under your direction and supervision? 

A Yes, it was.  

Q Is it cdrrect and accurate to the best of your 

information and belief? 

A Yes.  

MR. MACBETH: Mr. Chairman, I move to have the 

statement of qualifications of John R. Clark introduced into 

the record in this proceeding as if read.  

CRAIRMAN JENSCH: Is there any objection? 

Hearing no objection, the request of the Hudson 

River Fishermen's Association counsel is granted and the 

statement of professional qualifications of John R. Clark 

may be physically incor-orated into the transcr.tpt as if 

orally presented, and will consiftute evidence on behalf of
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the Hudson River Fishermenls AssociatiOn and Save-our-Stripers 

(Document fo41ows: )



pL

STATEMENT OF QUALIFICATIONS 

OF 

JOHN R. CLARK 

I received my Bachelor of Science degree in Fishery 

Science from the'University of Washington in 1949. I 

joined the Woods Hole Fisheries Laboratory in.November 1949 

where I conducted research in ichthyology and fisheries 

management through 1959. In 1960, I joined the United 

States Bureau of Sports Fisheries and Wildlife and was 

co-founder of the Sandy Hook Marine Laboratory in Sandy 

Hook, New Jersey. At that laboratory, I served as 

Assistant Director and conducted research in the ecology 

and life patterns of salt water fish, including striped 

bass, bluefish and fluke through September of 1970.  

Thereafter, I served as temporary curator of the New York 

Aquarium in Brooklyn, New York, from October 1970 to 

February 1971. I am past president and now Washington 

Director of the American Littoral Society, a conservation 

and natural history group, and a member of the American 

Association for the Advancement of Science, the American 

Fisheries Society and the Atlantic Fisheries Biologists.  

I am the author of the book entitled Fish and Man: 

Conflict in the Atlantic Estuaries, published by the 

American Littoral Society in 1967, and author-editor of 

the book entitled Sea Water Systems for Experimental Aquariums



published by the U.S. Department of the Interior in 1965.  

I am also co-author of Electric Power Plants in the Coastal 

Zone , published in 1973 by the American Littoral Society, 

author of Coastal Ecosystems: Ecological Considerations 

For Management of the Coastal Zone, published in 1974 

by the Conservation Foundation and Rookery Bay: Ecological 

Constraints on Coastal Development, published in 1974 by 

the Conservation Foundation. I am the author of fifty (50) 

scientific papers and reports, including "Thermal Pollution 

and Aquatic Life" published in Scientific American in 

March 1969.  

I have had experience studying the fishes of the 

Hudson River and have published papers on Hudson River 

fish and fisheries: "Ecology of Anadromous Fish of the 

Hudson River." [Hearings before the Subcommittee on 

Fisheries and Wildlife Conservation of the Committee on 

Merchant Marine and Fisheries, House of Representatives, 

Ser. No. 91-10 (1969)]; "Seasonal Movements of Striped 

Bass Contingents of Long Island Sound and the New York 

Bight [Trans. Am. Fish. Soc., Vol.97, No.4: pp32 0-343 

(1968)]; "Migratory Fish of the Hudson Estuary." [with 

Susan E. Smith, in Second Symposium on Hudson River 

Ecology, N.Y.D.E.C. (1969)].

Ib-



I have become broadly familiar with the ecology and 

fisheries of the Atlantic Coast with the problems affecting 

fish and general biota, with the studies of those problems 

and with the impacts of power plants on the fisheries and 

on fresh water estuarine, and ocean ecosystems.  

I am presently engaged by the Conservation Foundation 

in Washington, D.C., to direct a national study on ecology, 

planning, management, and development of coastal lands 

and waters and to write a handbook on estuarine and coastal 

zone development to be published by John Wiley and Sons.
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I BY MR. MACBETH: 

2 Q Mr. C2Lark, I show you a copy of the docuyeent 

3 entitled, "Testimony of John R. Clark," dated March 25, 1975.  

4 Was that prepared under your direction and supervision? 

5 A Yes, it was.  

6 Q is it accurate and correct to the best of your 

7 information and belief? 

0 A Yes.  

9 Q Are there any additions or corrections that you 

10 wish to make to it? 

11 -A No.  

12 MR. MACBETH: Mr. Chairman, 1 move to have the 

13 testimony of John R. Clark, dated March 25, 1975, introduced 

14 into the transcript of this proceeding as if orally presented 

15 CHAIRMAN JENSCH; Is there any objection? 

16 MR. VOIGT: Yes, Mr. Chai=man, the applicant 

17 objects to that request.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: State it, please.  

19 MR. VOIGT: r Chaitrmn, the Board had preiously 

20 set forth a number of inquiries to which it invited the 

21 parties to respond. The Board had also requested statenents 

22 from the parties supporting the stialation.  

23 Now, I have read Mr. Clark's testimony with care, 

and I find nothing in it which is responsive to the Board's 

.inquiries and I certainly find nothing in it which supports
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or explains the stipulation.  

What Mr. Clark has done here, it's quite obvious, 

is he has come back and he. has sought to reargue the matters 

that were testified to in the previous hearing, namely, 

Indian Point 2.  

He has brought up Mr. Goodyear's sa temren.tS about 

contribution which he has endorsed, he has questioned F" facter 

he had gone into all of the matters that were in controversy 

in the prior case.  

In other words, Mr. Chairmwa, this testimony is 

testimony on the merits and the understanding which I had 

was that the Board did' not desire testny on the ierits 

with respekt to the stipulation° 

They wanted answers to questions, nd.. also you 

4anted eaxplanations or statements in support of the stipulation.  

It 'Is my position that this testimony is irrelevant, to the 

questions posed by the Board. It is irrelevant to the stipula

tion and it should not be received in this proceedi61.  

MR. MACBETH: Mr. Chairman q may I reply? 

CHAIMAh4 JENSCHtA Yes, proceed.  

Mo MACBMf It was my under t'andi q'" ;.at-e 

Board essentially wanted to be brought up to date on what" t-he 

position of -the parties was on the major issues that have 

been raised, and the contentions that HWA and Sos presented 

in this procaeding; %nich are mostly the ones that have been
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1 gone over in large detail in the Indian Point 2 proceeding.  

Z The Board. put a number of inquiries to tile 

3 parties on a number of particular issues, including the 

4 status of knou.ledge on ? factors, compensation 1 -0

5 of other points that the Board went over in the prehearing 

6 conference in February of this year.  

7 Mr. Clark's -testimony responds to aany of the items 

8 that the Board addressel there, and there is also, of course, 

9 essentially a short statement presenting the current view 

10 of the position of the experts for the Fishermen's Aesociation 

11 and Sb:. p-or-Stripers on the general issues that were in 

12 contention, and it was my understanding that the Board wanted 

13 some current review of that.  

14 Certainly that has been done by the applicant 

15 through the submittal of its reports on research, and a great 

16 part of Mr. Clark's testimony is com-ments and review of that 

17 research program, and of course, has been done quite properly 

18 by the staff of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission in 4.ts 

19 statement of the Final 2nvironmental Impact Statement.  

20 Some of Mr. Clark's statement is partly review and analysis 

21 of the Impact Statement.  

22 His testimony provided from the Fishermen's 

23 Association and Save-our-Stripers the same kind of status 

24 report from an expert as the other parties have provided, 

25 and properly should be admitted I his testimony in this
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proceeding.

CHAIRMA14 JENSCH.- Is there any further comments on 

the offer of-the proposed testimony of John R. Clark? 

Hearing no further statement, the objection is 

overruled and the statement of John Ro Clark is received 

in support of the stipulationo It is not to deal with the 

merits of anything he has reflected.  

In the consideration of the Board, the issue 

before the Board about stipulation is a different considera

tion than a difference on the merits. All the pvxties may 

disagree with eAch other, each party can recite what they 

understand to be the world around them-and still they have 

urged that this be accepted.  

It seems to me that with -- I haven't read the 

John R. Clark testimony in detail, but I have heard that what

Mver the v1v of tzFishermanMs Association, they still have 

great hesitation about the amount of data to be developed, 

.... nevertheless they are txging -the gtipulation be accepted 

by the Commission.  

In one sense, they can deal with maybe wholly 

irrelevant matterg, but it's their view, despite all these 

reservations they might otherwise have, that they urge the 

acceptance of the stipulation. It seems to me that it 

reflects that the public interest has been considered for 

the position that they urge in reference to the stipulation.



1 It is not to accept a statement as reflecting 

the determination of the fact respecting these matters, and 

3 it should be understood if there is any further hearing 

4 five 'years or tene or how many yeara later it may be, but it 
5 seems to me that no party is prejudiced by the presentation 

6 made here on the merits.  

7 The objection is overruled and the statement of 

8 John R. Clark may be physically incorporated into the 

9 transcript as if orally presented, and shall constitute' 

10 a statement reflecting a consideration of the public interest 

11 for the acceptance of the stipulation proposed.  

12 Will you proceed? 

13 (Document follows:) 
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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

IN THE MATTER OF 

CONSOLIDATED EDISON COMPANY OF 
NEW YORK, INC.  

(Indian Point Nuclear Generating Unit 3)

Docket No. 50-286

TESTIMONY 

OF 

JOHN R. CLARK

March 25, 1975



I testified at length for the Hudson River Fishermen's 

Association in the Indian Point 2 proceeding before the 

Atomic Energy Commission's Atomic Safety and Licensing 

Board. That testimony covered the major impacts of once

through cooling at Indian Point on the aquatic biota of 

the Hudson, particularly the entrainment and impingement 

of fish with special emphasis on the striped bass. This 

testimony builds on my earlier testimony and is addressed 

to the knowledge which has been gained in the two years 

since I last testified.  

"F" FACTORS 

In the Indian Point 2 proceeding, Con Edison intro

duced three "f" factors into its entrainment analysis 

which compared the concentration of striped bass organisms 

in the plant intakes to the concentration in the cross

section of the River in front of the plant. The company 

generally contended that the concentration in the intakes 

was less than that in the River cross-section. On the 

basis of the data, I took the position that there was no 

reliable showing that the concentrations differed signi

ficantly between the intakes and the River.  

NYU has done studies for Con Edison on this problem 

over the last two years and has now submitted "A Preliminary 

Analysis of the Abundance of Four Life History Stages of 

Striped Bass (Morone saxatilis) Collected in the Intakes
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of Indian Point Unit 1 and in the Hudson River in Front 

of Indian Point" (December 1974). The data on which the 

analysis is based are not included in the report, copies 

of these data were requested from Con Edison on February 5, 

1975. As of March 20, 1975, those data have not been 

supplied by the company so that it has been impossible 

to conduct an independent analysis or review of the data.  

or of NYU's conclusions.  

Nevertheless, the NYU conclusions do not support the 

contention that there is a consistently lower concen

tration of striped bass in the intakes than there is in 

the River cross-section. Tables 4 and 5 of the NYU analysis 

are reproduced here and indicate that in numerous cases 

the concentration is higher in the intakes than in the 

River cross-section.  

During the hearings on the Storm King project before 

the Federal Power Commission in the fall of 1974, Con 

Edison's consultants maintained that there is a "patchiness" 

to the distribution of striped bass organisms in the River.  

If this is so and if the underlying NYU data show the same 

to be true in front of Indian Point, then the significance 

of the differences in concentrations observed by NYU may 

not be great. In that case, the best assumption must still be 

that over the long run there is no difference in concentrations 

between intakes and the River cross-section in front of the 
plant.  

Until the NYU data are in hand and have been analyzed, 

it is unwise to take a firm position on their significance.



Table 4 

Abundances for rive r and intakes in no/1000 m3 with 95% 

confidence interval for striped bass by l.ife stage, and 

day/night.

5/29-6/'26 

Yoi.k-- s;ac liarva 
5/29-6/26

-3 4 , ' 

]33 +IDay

N: I :

Diy

,i .(JhV

7 +

21 +

6

92 + 22 

42 + 9 

16 + 2

15 +

Larva(2
5/29-8/21

Dai 

NicJ_(i ht

141 .+ 24 

11,2 - -36

31 + 3 

126 + 31.

j2venl].s 61/ 12-8 / 21 D % y 

N:i c I t

2 + 

1 +

2 ± 1 
5" 7 20

"A Preliminary Analysis of the Abundance of Four Life 
History 

.Stages of Striped Bass (Morone saxatilis) Collected in the 

Intakes of Indian Point Unit 1 and in the Hudson 
River in 

Front of Indian Point" (December 1974).
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Results of ANOVA comparing abundances collected in the river 

and. in the intakes, by life history stage, and day/night.

Eggs 
5/29-6/26 

Yolk- sac larvae 
5/29-6/26 

Larvae 
5/29-8/21 

Juveni ]c, 
6/12-8/21

Day 

N:ght 

Day 

L qiht 

Day 

N i C! 1 

Day 

I' icj ht

INTMAKE > R.V'-,}., 

INTA]KE > ] IVBR} 

no differcnce 

INTA, > IVE]R 

RIV I ft > 3I. KTE 

no e. f CCI jC e 

IN~i ][E > ] ],}

"A Preliminary Analysis of the Abundance of Four Life History 
Stages of Striped Bass (Morone saxatilis) Collected in the 
Intakes-of Indian Point Unit 1 and in the Hudson River in 
Front of Indian Point" (December 1974).



At the same time, the conclusions of that analysis show 

that there is not a consistently higher concentration of 

organisms in the River cross-section than there is in the 

intakes and they do not present any conclusive evidence to 

lead me to believe that the assumption that there is no 

significant difference in concentrations over the long run 

is incorrect.  

The very short time since Quirk, Lawler & Matusky's 

analysis of the "f" factors at Bowline, Lovett, Roseton 

and Danskammer were forwarded to HRFA on February 26, 1975 

has not allowed me to do an analysis of the calculations of 

"f" factors at those plants. This must obviously be done 

with care since thee is very major disagreement between 

Con Edison and the Staff on what the data show "f" factors 

at those plants to be. Con Edison's consultants consis

tently arrive at composite "f" factors of less than 1.  

This is so even when 100% mortality on passage through 

the condensors is assumed. Letter from Quirk, Lawler & 

Matusky Engineers to Mr. H. G. Woodbury re f-Factor 

calculations for Lovett, Bowline, Roseton and Danskammer 

Plants (undated). The Staff analysis of the QLM data 

produces very different results. The composite intake 

* The Staff does not clearly identify the QLM data which 
it analyzed. 1 IP3 FES at V-90. But since both the QLM 
and Staff analysis are addressed to 1973 sampling data, it 
is assumed that the same body of information is being 
analyzed by both parties.
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factor (t, 1 or f1 2 ) is frequently greater than 1. In 

the most extreme case the intake factor for Lovett on 

the June 19-20 sampling reaches 54.8 by Method 1 calcula

tion and 60.0 by Method 2 calculation. 1 IP3 FES at V-98.  

Clearly differences of this magnitude will need careful 

consideration which the brief time prior to this hearing 

has not allowed.  

ENTRAINMENT 

The percentage of striped bass organisms surviving 

passage through Indian Point was a matter of controversy 

in the Indian Point 2 proceeding and it was evident in 

that proceeding that close attention to data was necessary 

in order to segregate samples when the plant was operating 

at full power conditions from other samples. NYU has 

presented the results of its 1973 entrainment study, 

Institute of Environmental Medicine, NYU Medical Center, 

"Hudson River Ecosystem Studies" Progress Report for 1973 

.(September 1974). A request was made to Con Edison for 

.the data on which this report was based, in so far as it 

relates to the entrainment and mortality of fish organisms, 

on February 5, 1975. As of March 20, 1975, Con Edison 

has not supplied that data. Therefore, the analysis 

and discussion of this latest entrainment study must be 

tentative and limited. Nevertheless, a few salient items 

should be underscored.
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There was a 2 T at the Indian Point plant on only 

three sampling dates in 1973. Progress Report at 229.  

On no sampling data in 1973 did the L T reach the level 

which is to be expected with normal, full-power operation 

of Indian Point 2. Thus more than two years after its 

presentation of testimony on this issue in the Indian 

Point 2 proceeding, Con Edison is unable to provide 
further 

data on the effects of entrainment at full power operation 

at Indian Point 1 or 2. In fact, during the 1973 sampling 

there was apparently only one day with a/k T on 
which NYU 

believed there to be a sufficient number of organisms 
to 

allow a comparison between the intake and discharge 
canal 

stations. Progress Report at 236-37. The L. T that day 

was 5.70 F, significantly lower than the LT of 14-15*F 

which would be attained at full power operation. 
Thus 

there is clearly a limited utility to the data developed 

in the 1973 Con Edison program.  

Two further aspects of the 1973 sampling program 

relating to reliability of the sampling program 
deserve 

attention. First, are the low recapture rates of the 
egg 

marking and recapture experiments. Progress Report at 252 

and following. In the two experiments, striped bass eggs 

were dyed and released in the intake and 
an attempt to 

recapture the eggs was made in the discharge 
canal. In 

one case, 17% of the expected number of eggs and 
in the 

other 26.8% of the expected number of 
eggs were recaptured.
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Various possible explanations for these results were 

presented: 

1. Some of the eggs were not retained in the 
net.  

2. All eggs collected from the discharge canal 
have experienced not only collection effects, 
but also plant effects. A portion of the 
eggs may have been destroyed during passage 
through the plant and therefore should not 
be considered as part of the total number 
available for collection.  

3. There may have been some loss of eggs in 
the intake, in that all those introduced 
into the intakes did not enter the plant.  

4. The number of eggs entering the net approached 
the expected numbers; however due to the 
velocities encountered during collection 
a large number of eggs were destroyed and 
therefore were never counted.  

There is some evidence to support the fourth of 
the above possibilities. Immediately after the 
50-minute collection period, as the nets were 
being washed, it was'noted that the nets had 
taken on a red speckled appearance. Observations 
revealed that large numbers of collected eggs 
had become imbedded in the mesh of the nets, 
such that they were not dislodged by the normal 
washing procedure. There was no way to make a 
reasonable quantitative estimate of the number 
of eggs involved in the loss from the sample.  
NYU 1973 Progress Report at 255-256.  

The second and fourth possibilities are likely explana

tions in my opinion. Striped bass eggs are fragile organisms 

and their destruction in the plant's cooling system and in 

the nets is highly likely. The "red speckled appearance" 

of the net is likely to be egg remains. These results 

indicate that the sampling program is likely to underestimate
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seriously the damage and destruction of eggs caused'by 

passage through the plant. The same is likely to be true 

of other fragile striped bass organisms. These results 

must be considered in analysing the results of the sampling 

program.  

Second, while the 1973 NYU Progress Report contains 

no information on sampling results on fishes other than 

striped bass, the NYU Progress Report for 1971 and 1972 

contains useful information on other species. Institute 

of Environmental Medicine, NYU Medical Center, "Hudson River 

Ecosystem Studies" Progress Report for 1971 and 1972 

(September 1973). Since this document appears not to have 

been submitted to the ASLB by Con Edison, it is necessary 

to quote its results on species other than striped bass 

and white perch at some length: 

Well over 1,000 samples were collected in 
1972 to determine effects of pumped entrain
ment of fish eggs and larvae through Indian 
Point Unit 1.  

The seasonal occurrence of planktonic species 
of fish eggs and larvae in the plant intake 
and discharge-canal samples corresponded 
very closely to their presence in the river 
at Indian Point (Figure 7-1 and 7-2).  

Six species, including the anchovy, alewife 
and blueback herring (clupeids), striped bass, 
white perch and tomcod accounted for most 
of the fish eggs and larvae entrained through 
the Indian Point plant.  

Anchovy eggs and yolk-sac larvae were not 
observed in intake-bay or discharge-canal 
samples in 1971 and 1972. These stages are 
produced in more brackish water than occurred 
at Indian Point. However, during late summer 
and fall, anchovy larvae were by far the most
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abundant-species in samples from the plant 
cooling water system. Very few of the small 
anchovy survived capture at either the intake 
or discharge-canal station locations. Thus 
it has not been possible to determine effects 
of entrainment on anchovy larvae by available 
techniques.  

Alewife eggs were sparse in cooling system 
entrainment samples, probably because this 
species spawns several miles upstream from 
Indian Point and the demersal eggs of the 
alewife are not transported to the vicinity 
of the plant by water currents. Too few 
eggs were observed to determine effects of 
pumped entrainment.  

Cluepeids (alewife and blueback herring) 
.were not the most abundant larvae in entrain
ment samples at Indian Point. Most of the 
clupeid larvae could not be taken alive by 
available collection methods, so it was not 
possible to determine effects of pumped 
entrainment by the Indian Point plant.  
NYU Progress Report 1971 and 1972 at 214-215.  

Few results were obtained with tomcod. No eggs were obser

Ved in the sampling at Indian Point and larvae were observed 

only on a few days in 1971 and 1972. Though survival of the 

larvae through the condensors appeared high, the Progress 

Report concluded, "Too few tomcod larvae were collected in 

intake and discharge canal samples to permit reliable con

clusions as to how they are affected by pumped entrainment" 

NYU Progress Report 1971 and 1972 at 227.  

The results with anchovy and the clupeids indicates 

the fragility of the early life stages of those species 

and the high probability that all or nearly all of those 

organisms passing through the Indian Point cooling system 

will be killed. This conlcusion is supported and confirmed 

by the research conducted by Marcy at the Connecticut Yankee
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plant on the Connecticut River. Marcy, "Survival of Young 

Fish in the Discharge Canal of a Nuclear Power Plant" 

Journal Fisheries Research Board of Canada, Vol. 28, 

pp. 1057-1060 (1971); Marcy, "Vulnerability and Survival 

of Young Connecticut River Fish Entrained at a Nuclear 

Power Plant," Journal Fisheries Research Board of Canada, 

Vol. 30, pp. 1195-1203 (1973).  

The results of Con Edison's entrainment studies to 

date have not led me to change the opinion that I presented 

at the Indian Point 2 proceeding that all or nearly all 

of the striped bass organisms which are entrained by the 

plant at normal full power operation will be killed and 

that the same is likely to be true of other fish species 

including white perch, anchovies, alewifes and blueback 

herring, all of which are present under certain environ

mental conditions at the Indian Point site.  

COMPENSATION 

On the question of whether or not there is a compen

satory mechanism operating within the Hudson-spawned 

striped bass population, Con Edison has submitted a "Report 

of Quirk, Lawler & Matusky Engineers to H.G. Woodbury, 

Executive Vice President, Con Edison - March 15, 1974." 

This is essentially nothing more than a general discussion 

of compensation in animal populations. When the author 

focusses on the Hudson River, he begins by stating:
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To date, the clear demonstration of a par
ticular type of compensation in the Hudson 
River has not occurred.. Report at 12.  

There follows a discussion of possible compensatory mech

anisms which might operate in the-Hudson striped bass 

population, but no data is presented and no claim is made 

that it can be shown that compensation is, in fact, operating.  

This leaves the analysis of compensation by Con Edison 

essentially where it was two years ago. No one has argued 

that compensation does not take place in animal populations, 

nor that under some conditions it may take place in the 

Hudson River-spawned striped bass population. The question 

is whether at present population and spawning levels any 

compensatory mechanism will be effective in reducing the 

impact of power plant-induced mortalities on the Hudson

spawned striped bass population. The company has come 

forward with no new evidence to indicate that a compensatory 

mechanism is operating through the first-year of life of 

Hudson-spawned striped bass. I see no basis on which to 

alter my opinion, put forward on the basis of the evidence 

in the Indian Point 2 proceeding, that no effective com

pensatory mechanism is operating during the first year of 

life.  

In the Final Environmental Statement, the Staff puts 

forward the position that compensation may exist later 

in lif e through the operation of the fishery:. Two points 

must be emphasized in response. First, the Staff's
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analysis but on hypothesis. Second, and most importantly, 

this compensatory mechanism is nothing more than a state

ment that fishermen will reduce their pursuit of striped 

bass as the population declines. Essentially, the resource 

base would be maintained by giving up the use of the 

resource. Obviously, this not untypical response of 

fishermen to a declining fish population is utterly unlike 

a natural compensatory mechanism. Decline in the fishery 

will result in loss of recreation, income, food and the 

other enjoyments which the Hudson stripers provide. There 

are real costs associated with the operation of this 

mechanism unlike any natural compensatory mechanism.  

In sum, neither Con Edison nor the Staff presents 

evidence showing compensation in the first year of life 

of, Hudson-spawned striped bass. The evidence presented 

in the Indian Point 2 proceeding still stands, indicating 

that a compensatory mechanism is not operative in that 

period. The introduction of compensation through a decline 

of the fishery is an extension of views presented in Indian 

Point 2, but it must be recognized for what it is, a loss 

of the use of the resource with all the adverse consequences 

that entails.  

IMPINGEMENT 

Con Edison has submitted an impingement study for
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Indian Point which covers the period from June 15, 1972 

to December 31, 1973. Texas Instruments, Indian Point 

Impingement Study Report for the Period 15 June 1972 

through 31 December 1973 (December 1974) . This report 

is of very little value because of the operational his

tory of the Indian Point plants during that period.  

Indian Point 2 did not have a license for operation 

other than testing up to 50% of full power until late 

in the summer of 1973. There were other difficulties 

in operation which T.I. states bluntly: 

Plant operational problems such as circulator 
downtime reduced the opportunity to collect 
impingement data during the following approx
imate periods: 

*Unit 1: mid-January 1973 through early 
May 1973 and mid.-June 1973 through early 
November 1973 

*Unit 2: July through August 1972 and 
mid-October 1972 through January 1973.  

Texas Instruments Impingement Study at 11-4.  

The net result of this circumstance is that there is 

not any significant body of new and organized data which 

would lead to a reanalysis of the impingement impact of the 

Indian Point plants. Con Edison does submit monthly reports 

of the impingement at Indian Point, but these reports do not 

indicate pumping rate, level of power output, or thermal 

discharge and until that information is presented little 

further fruitful analysis of impingement is possible.
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Essentially, the additional information presented by 

Con Edison's impingement studies at Indian Point provides little 

useful data which would indicate the need for revision of 

the opinions on the impingement impact of the plants which 

was presented in the Indian Point 2 proceeding.  

CONTRIBUTION OF HUDSON-SPAWNED STRIPED 
BASS TO THE ATLANTIC COASTAL STOCK 

Few results are available from the state-federal 

tagging program o r from Con Edison's research program 

which would add to the facts which were available for analy

sis in 1972 and early 1973. The information which has 

been developed tends to confirm that the Hudson-spawned 

striped bass make a major and significant contribution 

to the coastal stock of striped bass in New Jersey," New 

York and New England waters.  

* Con Edison reports that the New York Department of 

Environmental Conservation' s federally-funding tagging 

program has failed to meet its planned go als and that 

virtually no results are in hand from it. Applicant's 

Memorandum in Response to Inquiries by the Atomic Safety 

and-Licensing Board at 12. During the first two years 

of the study approximately 10,000 fish were to be tagged, 

in fact only about 3500 were tagged. This tends to 

confirm the opinion which I expressed two years ago that 

one cannot rely with confidence on state efforts to
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determine the constituent parts of the Atlantic coastal 

stock of striped bass. Apparently only one fish tagged 

in this program has been returned from outside the Hudson, 

a fact that is not surprising since the fish were tagged 

as young of the year, but which also means that so far 

the program has added little to our knowledge of the 

range of Hudson-spawned striped bass or their contribution 

to the coastal stock.  

Texas Instruments has also conducted a small tagging 

program for Con Edison. The results of this program 

confirm that mature fish which spawn in the Hudson contri

bute to the coastal stock well beyond the western end of 

Long Island Sound and the New York Bays. Five striped 

bass of Age VI and older were tagged by Texas Instruments 

in the Hudson and have been recovered. One was recovered 

approximately six weeks later a mile from the place where 

it was tagged, a second was taken in Lower New York Bay.  

The remaining three were taken in Nantucket Sound, Mass

achusetts, at Montauk Point in Long Island Sound and in 

Buzzards Bay, New Bedford, Massachusetts. Texas Instru

ments Hudson River Ecology Study Annual Report (July 1974) 

at 111-38. This clearly confirms that mature Hudson

spawning striped bass contribute to the coast al stock 

along the south shore of Long Island, in Long Island Sound 

and in the coastal waters of New England.  

These tagging results do not directly Provide
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information on the percentage contribution which the 

Hudson-spawned striped bass make to the coastal stock.  

I know of no further information developed during the 

past two years which would lead me to change the opinion 

I expressed in the Indian Point 2 proceeding as to what 

the percentage contribution from the Hudson is. Cer

tainly the electrophoretic studies which Con.Edison's 

consultant claimed could provide further data on this 

question within a year have not yielded new information 

over the course of the last two years. Applicant's Memo

randum in Response to Inquiries by the Atomic Safety and 

Licensing Board at 12 and following.  

Texas Instruments concludes that further tagging 

research will "add little" to estimating the Hudson 

contribution to the coastal fishery (p. 111-46).  

In sum, the studies of the last two years have con

firmed the range of Hudson-spawning striped bass which I 

presented in the Indian Point 2 proceeding and there is 

no new information which would lead me to change my opinion 

as to the percentage contribution from the Hudson to the 

coastal stock.  

MITIGATING MEASURES: HATCHERIES 

Consolidated Edison's fish stocking research-program 

o~f 1973 proved that hatchery-reared fish are not able to 

survive in significant numbers in th e Hudson estuary thus
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eliminating stocking as a potential method to replace the 

fish killed by power plants. Feasibility of Culturing 

Stocking Hudson River Striped Bass, T.I. 1973 Annual Report 

(July 1974), Tables VI-5, and App. D. No fish reared at 

Verplank were stocked apparently. None of the Oklahoma 

reared fish are known to have survived in the estuary.  

Very few of the Florida hatched fish survived.  

Of 28,674 hatchery fish tagged and stocked in 1973, 

only 0.16% were recaptured from the estuary. This compares 

to 1.53% recapture of native Hudson fish tagged in com

parative tests. Thus only 1/10 as many hatchery fish 

survived as wild fish during the brief autumn tests of 

1973. No adjustment for gear selectivity can explain 

this difference. I would not expect any hatchery fish to 

have lasted through the winter (bu t no data are yet avail

able to confirm this expected mortality).  

-Thus, it is clear that the stocking alternative is 

proved to be a failure, confirming my previous testimony 

that striped bass could be hatched but would not have 

significant survival in the Hudson.  

RESEARCH 

In the Indian Point proceeding, I testified on behalf 

of. the Hudson River Fishermen's Association on the issues 

of the entrainment and impingement of Hudson River fish, 

particularly striped bass, at the Indian Point plant, on
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compensation in the Hudson-spawned striped bass population 

and on the-contribution of the Hudson-spawned striped bass 

to the coastal stock. It was my position and that of the 

Fishermen that there was sufficient data in hand in 1972 

to estimate the impact of the Indian Point plants on the 

Hudson striped bass fi! hery and that further research on 

that issue was unnecessary before deciding that a closed

cycle cooling system should be required at the Indian Po int 

2 plant. The Staff and the Licensing Board essentially 

agreed with that position: 

HRFA asserts that data on hand give sufficient 

evidence of the serious impact that once-through 
cooling of Unit No. 2 could have on the Hudson 
River and related fisheries. HRFA does not 

oppose the imposition of'a condition on the 
license requiring the Applicant to conduct 
research, but this requirement should in no 
way be accepted as an alternative for install
ation of an alternative cooling system at a 
date no later than that suggested by the Staff 

and preferably much earlier. The State of New 
York fully supports this position.  

The Staff is in general concurrence with 
the position of HRFA. The Staff has decided 
that the research effort proposed by the: 
Applicant is unlikely to conclusively demon
strate that operation of Unit Nos. 1 and 2 

with once-through cooling will not have an 

unacceptable adverse impact on the fisheries 
supported by the Hudson River. The Staff 
would require that the research be continued 

at least as long as Unit Nos. 1 and 2 operate 

with once-through cooling to show compliance 
with the Technical Specifications and with 

applicable federal, state, and local regula
tions.  

After careful consideration of the volu-.  
minous testimony on the research program, 
the Board reaches essentially the same conclu
sion as the Staff and the Intervenors.  

Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc.  
(Indian Point 2) RAI-73-9 751l, 780.
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Virtually two years have passed since the final testimony 

was taken in the Indian Point 2 proceeding and eighteen 

months since the Licensing Board decision was issued. My 

opinion on the need for research remains what it was two 

years ago. Where later results are available from the 

research program on the issues on which I testified, they 

tend to confirm the positions taken by HRFA and the Staff 

in the Indian Point 2 proceeding. This is so, for instance, 

on the question of the range of Hudson-spawning striped 

bass along the coast and on the relative concentrations 

of striped bass organisms in the Indian Point intake and 

in the River cross-section in front of the plant. Thus 

the results of the research program over the last two years 

have-not led me to alter my opinion that a sufficient data 

base is presently available for requiring a closed-cycle 

cooling system at the plant.  

In its decision at Indian Point 2, the Licensing Board 

also summarized its opinion Of the results which the re

search program is likely to produce:. "The Applicant has 

not ... provided reliable, probative and substantial 

evidence to constitute a convincing case that its research 

program will resolve the question of the impact of entrain

ment at Unit Nos. 1 and 2 on the fisheries."' RAI-73-9 751, 

783. The results of the research program to date tend to 

confirm the soundness of this judgment. The Staff has 

included in the-Final Environmental Statement an analysis.
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of the failings of the research program which need not be 

repeated-here. The paucity of important results to date 

from the program underscores the Staff analysis. It seems 

likely that the research program will do little more than 

fill in the details surrounding the major facts which are 

already known. This may have the advantage of adding a 

further degree of certainty to the judgments of the Staff 

and the regulatory bodies. There is no showing so far 

that this research program will add major new knowledge 

to our data on the Hudson striped bass fishery or that 

it will demonstrate that the data presently relied on 

areinaccurate or inadequate in any major or significant 

respect.
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MR. kMC BETH, Mr. Clark is available to the 

Board.  

CWNAI EN JEC- ; Do you want to go get your 

other witness and havre tham both together? 

MR. MAC BETN Yes.  

Mr. Seddon.  

CHAIRMAN JIMSCH: Mr. Seddon, is he here? 

MR. Y4AC BETH. Yes.  

CHAI AN JENSCH; Will yen- coiae foxward and 

raise your right arm. plaase? 

Mhereupon, 

JOIM' W. SEDDOI, JR., 

was called as a witness on behalf of Intervenor Hudson 

River FishermAn's Association emd, having been first duly 

sworn, was examined and testified as follows; 

CINURNM4 JENSCH: Very ei1o Proceed. plaea 

DIRECT EXMINATI7ON 

BY MR. MAC P"H: 

Q Mro Seddon, I show you a copy of a docun- nt 

entitled Asme," and then, ."John W.Seddon,. Jr.' wi th 

your ad.damss 'be lo it. Is that a statemnnt of your professiona 

qualifications? 

A e t i s iS.  

Arid was it prepared under your dirction and 

control? 

A Yes0 Sir.
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QAnd is it accurate and correct, to the best of 

2 your information. and be.if? 

3 A Yes.  

4 Q Do you wish -to make any additions or corrections 

5 to it? 

6' A No.  

7 MR. MAC MPH: Mr. Chairmnan, X move that -the 

8 document entitled aRes umn, John W. Seddon, Jr."' be inacorporated: 

9 into the record as if orally presented and constitute the 

to statement of professio.nal qualificationis of Mr. Seddon.  

CRAIPAW~ JENSCH: Any objection? 

12 Hearing no objection, the~ rquest of Hudson 

13 River Fisherman~s Association counsel is granted, and the 

14. resi~ prepared by John W. Seddon may be physically 

15 incorporated in the transcript as if orally presenited, and.  

16 shall be accepted in support of -the poAition asserted in 

17 relation to the stipultion.  

18 BX MR, MAC BETH; 

19 Q Mr. Saddon, I show you a documnt eptitled.  

2o 'UTotimony of John Sod&=n, I dated March 25, 1975. Was* that 

21document prepared under your superv~ision and oozt.'l? 

22, A Yes.  

23~ And is It accurate and correct.. to the bast of.  

24 your information and belief 2 

A Yes.  

1..(The doCumentfolw)
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0 
John W. Seddon, Jr.  
220 West 42 Street 
New York, New York 10036 

PERSONAL 

born: St. Louis, Missouri, November 3, 1938 

married, three children 

CURRENT POSITIONS 

Director and Vice-President of The Institute of Rational Design, Inc.  

Director and Vice-President of Carl Mays, Corkill and Seddon, Inc.  

Visiting Associate at Pratt Institute, School of Architecture, Department of City 
and Regional Planning 

PAST EMPLOYMENT 

Hudson River Valley Commission of New York; Tarrytown, N.Y. ;. 1_967 - 1971 

George Patton, Landscape Architect; Philadelphia Pennsylvania; 1965 - 1966 

Fels Institute of Local and State Government, University of Pennsylvania; 
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania; 1965 

Hellmuth, Obata and Kassabaum, Architects; St. Louis, Missouri; 1965 

Wallace, McHarg and Associates, Architects, Landscape Architects, City and 
Regional Planners; Philadelphia, Pennsylvania; 1964 

Missouri Botanical Garden; St. Louis, Missouri; 1961 - 1962
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EDUCATION 

1966 MLA University of Pennsylvania, Graduate School of Fine Arts, Department of Landscape Architecture and Regional Planning 

1962- 1963 Washington University, Scho ol of Architecture and School of 
Liberal Arts, Department of Botany 

1961 BA Washington University, School of Liberal Arts, Department of English 

GRANTS AND AWARDS 

New York State Council on the Arts, publication grant (to IRD), 1971 

National Endowment for the Arts, research grant, 1969 

University of Pennsylvania, academic scholarship, 1964 - 1966 

PUBLICATIONS 

toauthor of the following publications: 

munua: Design and Control-of-Land Development in Suburban Communities.  
IRD, 1973.  

Final Report: Environmental Impact Hearing, Stewart Airport, Orange County, New 
York. 1972 (subsequently published in DMG-DMS Journal - Design Methods 
Research, January, 1973; Landscape Architecture Quarterly, April, 1973; and 
Ekistics, December, 1973).  

Hudson River Valley Commission Bibliography, 1965 - 1971. HRVC, 1971.  

Public Administration of Water Resources in New York State. HRVC, 1971.  

An Environmental Approach to Identifying Significant Sites in the Hudson River 
Valley. HRVC, 1970.  

Annual Report of the Hudson River Valley Commission, 1969. HRVC, 1970.  

'Rockland County Transmission Line Study. HRVC, 1969.  

Power Lines and Scenic Values. HRVC, 1969.
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contributor to the following publications: 

The Mid-Hudson: a Development Guide. The Regional Plan Association, 1974.  
(responsible for natural' resources mapping and development criteria, 1970) 

Philadelphia Metropolitan Open-Space Study, by David A. Wallace. Resources for 
the Future, 1970. (responsible for production of maps', 1964) 

Design With Nature, by Ian L. McHarg. Natural History Press, 19 69 .(master's 
thesis, The Potomac River Valley, 1966, printed in part) 

UNPUBLISHED REPORTS 

Water Resources: Sewerage, Drainage, Water Supply'- The Astor Estate, Rhinebeck, 
New York. 1973.  

Analysis of Land Suitability for Development in the Town of Taghkanic, Columbia 
County, New*York. 1970.  

Impact Analysis of Proposed Interstate Highway on Wildlife of Bourdillon Pond, Towt 
of East Greenbush, Renssalaer County, New York. 1970.  

Vegetation Management of Rights-of-Way. 1970.  

Capital District Hudson River Corridor Study: Natural Resource Analyses. 1968 - 70.  

Recommended Land Acquisitions in the Hudson Highlands and Palisades. 1967.  

Master's thesis: The Potomac Basin Study. 1966.  

FUNCTIONAL EXPERIENCE 

A. Landscape Architect 

1. managed overall projects involving site planning, detailed design and 
working drawings for all aspects of site development for industrial plants, 
public parks, college campuses and housing developments.  

2. responsibility for geometric design of alignments and preliminary design 
of earthwork, drainage andpl anting for arterial highways.  

3. feasibility analyses and site planning for housing developments.
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B. Regional Planning 

1. conducted natural resource analyses and evaluation studies, including: 
terrain and scenery, hydrology, vegetation, wildlife and .pollution-: 

2. development and application of innovative terrain and vegetation..:.:.  
analysis techniques 

3. developed analyses and successful program recommendations for New 
York State Council of Parks, New York State Department of-Transportation, 
Consolidated Edison of New York, and Central Hudson Gas and Electric Co., 

4. testimony and cross-examination before New York State Public Service 
Commission on principles and criteria for undergrounding transmission lines 

C. Environmental Impact Studies 

1. project review - analysis and, evaluation of impact and suggest ions. of 
alternatives for proposed: industrial developments, housing developments, 
highways, power generating plants, transmission lines, river dredging, 
land fills, impoundments, sewage treatment plants, fuel storage tanks, 
parks, reconstruction of. historic ruins 

2. development of a comprehensive format for organizing and evaluating 
environmental impact reviews 

3. preparation and critique of environmental impact statements 

D. Educational 

1. guest lecturer or design critic at: Renssalaer Polytechnic Institute.  
School of Architecture; Vassar College; Rockland County Community 
College; City University of New.York -7 Herbert Lehman Coltegg.Columbia 
University - Barnard College; New York University School of Planning; 
Pratt Institute School of Architecture; Rutgers University - College of 
Agriculture and Environmental Science; University City, Missouri, High 
School 

2. conference speaker: American Society of Civil Engineers, 1970; 
Northeast Garden Living Industries, 1971; Rockland County High School 
Environmental Confernece, .1971; Missouri Youth for Environmental Quality, 

1971 

3. co-leader of graduate course in Site and Environmental Planning at 

Pratt Institute School of Architecture, Department of City and Regional 
Planning
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E. Administrative 

1. bureau chief of Hudson River Valley Commission of New York 
responsible for all natural resource components of agency's decisions, for 
the execution of all natural resource studies and synthesis of all natural 
resource components with other planning inputs 

2. member of agency's Council of Policy Advisors - responsible for 
suggesting-and executing agency policy, including: legislation, adminstra
tive rules and regulations, budgets, and participation in public hearings 

""SO
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Q Do you wish to make &ny additions or corrections 
2 to it? 

A No.  

4. MR. MAC BETH: Mr. Chairnan I move that the 

5 documi ent entitled estir, ny of John Seddon," dated March 

6 25p 1975 be incorporated in the transcript of this 

7 proceeding as if orally presented.  

8 MR. VO1UT: No objection.  

9 CHAINWN JENSC-I.: VeGy well. The statement by 

10 John W. Seddon as identitied by counsel for Hudson ive 

;D Fishenuenus Assmiation may be physically noorated 

12 in the transcript as if orally presented and shall be cnside-j 

i in reference to the statement in support of the stipalation 

14 that's been presented, 

7 MR. MAC BETH~ ft. Chairmin,, bot-h witnessoo, 

are available for questioning by t e Board. I believe that 

17 the Board has received copies of the testimony, is that 

19 orrece I have copies available he=,e and I aso -have copia.es 

19 of the professional qualifications of both witnessez 

20 which I will hand up to the Board.  

21 (The document foll.os) 

. 22 

23 

* .24 

25
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The statements submitted by both the Consolidated Edison Company and the Offide of 

.Nuclear Reactor Regulation dismiss the visual impact of the proposed cooting towers 

with simple admissions of their size, and the presumably logical inference that this 

will be a blight on the landscape. I feel that such perfunctory cdnhoession$ do nbf 

give a full perspective on the visual impact of the proposed structures.  

This problem should be considered from two different aspects: the visual uallty of 

the local environment, and the visual form of the towers.  

Indian Point is located on the Hudson River, and development of the site has asig

nificant relationship to that natural resource. The river is a very large body bf Water; 

visually, it has always been one of the dominant natural features of New Yoek State.  

It has always been a major transportation corridor, and, due to the presence of a 

variety, of raw materials, an industrial corridor. The location along the rivet 6f major 

industrial facilities which use it is quite natural and is not in itself a cduse for alarm.  

From the.vantage point of the river 'the huge, isolated industrial works such as cement 

plants, brickworks, and generating stations are among the most interesting 1ndmbrks 

of the mid-Hudson river scape. From both a functional and visual standpoint, indut.

trial development is suited to the river. The scale of the industrial buildings eeltes 

very well to the large scale of the river, whereas small structures along the river are 

lost from view and are visually unimportant.  

The majority of industrial zones along the river are in urban waterfronts 6nd are 6hdrac

terized by small scaled clutter and general deriliction. The clean, massive shaies of



the large industrial structures leave quite a different impression of stWbrg, man-made 

forms that are a definite part of the environment, rather than an abuse of it, In some 

cases the overpowering form may divert attention from the typical ground level disorder; 

obviously a site that is well organized and in which all functions are efficiently re

lated and designed without pretensions is in this respect an improvement over many 

industrial areas.  

The intention of this argument is not to overlook the issue of size. The proposed 

towers are of unprecedented size and will definitely be the dominant visual forms of the 

lower Hudson. This is not bad. There is no axiom that huge things should be concealed, 

or that because they are utilitarian they are ugly or degrading. The only axiom that 

applies is that form follows function; the functional requirements of the environment de

termine the appropriate form. To conceal, disguise or misrepresent this is to misunder

stand the environment. It is by structures such as these that we can begin to visualize 

the demands society makes of the environment.  

Electric power generation is a vital function of society. Indian Point was identified as an 

optimum site and developed for this purpose. If ecological studies now indicate that the 

river's health requires massive cooling towers, the fact that they will be visually unique 

is hardly an argument against them. Power stations are by nature massive. Attempts to 

conceal them or diminish their scale are futile and often produce ludicrous resuIts. A 

more realistic design principle would be to enhance the scale and the relationship between 

the structures and surrounding natural features of a comparable scale: the escarpments, 

the estuaries and the mountains. The realization of the suitability of such structuresi and



the discouragement of attempts at disguise and environmental dishonesty would be a 

more positive objective than the prevailing attitude that "big is bad".  

As to the form of the proposed towers, the hyperbolic structures are relatively simple, 

straighforward, geometric and functional. They are elemental and monumental, like 

the domes. cylinders and cubes of which Indian Point is presently composed. Because 

of their pure, functional form with no relationship to human scale, trees or other common 

references, perception of their actual size my be very deceiving. For example, few 

people whom I have questioned can estimate, or even believe the height of the river 

crossing towers south of Indian Point. Most people guess the hieght at 200 to 250 feet, 

while it is closer to 400 feet.  

I would like to add, parenthetically, the following observation: one of the greatest 

annoyances in the summertime is the difficulty of finding a clear day to photograph the 

scenery of the Hudson. Because of the great distance of views, a clear atmosphere is 

very desireable; however much of the time in the summer months a persistent haze 

envelops the Hudson Valley, sometimes reducing visibility to less than a mile. This 

condition would, of course, reduce the visual impact of the towers, but would also seem 

to minimize any visual impact of vapor emanating from the towers.  

In conclusion, the argument of visual impact is not an absolute one, and it probably 

should not be a decisive one. It is a relative argument, useful for selecting or defining 

alternatives. It is appropriate to issues of siting and design, not to whether or not to 

act to protect the aquatic ecosystem of the Hudson.



In this case, no alternatives have been offered. Several other concepts were dismissed 

on technical or economic grounds, but given the hyperbolic, natural draft tower,'we 

have not been asked how one 565-foot tower would compare visually with an array of 

smaller towers in various arrangements. Given such alternatives, visual principles 

could assist in determining the optimum solution. Given a choice of one, there is 

nothing to argue about. The forms of the towers are valid and beautiful; their scale is 

a moo t point. To counter an ecological mandate with visual objections confounds the 

issue.  

The visual problem with the towers is how they can be brought to terms with their visual 

surroundings. There is relatively li ttle that can be done on the site to. effect this. Due 

to the very large area of visual impact, study of the problem and design treatments will 

be required far beyond the boundaries of the site. To do nothing to assist the surroun

ding communities to visually absorb and respond to this major new element of the envi

ronment seems very similar to ignoring the plight of the fishes.

As an appendix, I am attaching some pertinent documentation of my views.
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"New Lives, New Landscapes", by Nan Fairbrother (Alfred A. Knopf, 1970) is an 

analysis of landscape values and the attitudes and principles necessary to relate these 

to new development.  

pp. 2 17 ff.: 

"The industrial services we already accept - roads, bridges, dams and all the large 
scale public structures of our new economy - it is easier to see these without prejudice 
as the splendid artifacts they often are.  

Good bridges need no one's priase, the new motorways sweep superbly across the 
countryside, the parabolic shapes of cooling-towers are beautiful in all lights and all 
weathers. Heavy industry too can be visually magnificent if we ignore the ground
level clutter which besets it.  

... This very size (of industrial structures) is an added advantage in combining industry 
and recreation, for recrecreational landscapes are equally large scale, providing for 
large numbers of people and mostly in motion. Wide open areas, sheets of water, belts 
of woodland - all these are the right size as a setting for industry, which in turn has 
the necessarily dominant character to register in large-scale landscapes. Industry' can 
also give weight and focus to what might otherwise be indeterminate scenery; for unless 
it is of masterly design, park landscape easily degenerates to the characterless genteel, 
or the vapidly vulgar. From such dangers industry can save it: chimneys and cooling
;fowers are neither genteel nor vulgar but functional shapes indisputably valid, forms.  
of abstract sculpture large enough to register on the landscape scale." 

"The Landscape of Power", by Sylvia Crowe (The Architectural Press, 1958) develops 

a rationale for the siting and arrangement of the various components of electric power 

systems.  

"The impressive lines of a cooling tower are also emotionally remote, and apart from 
incongruity of scale with their surroundings, are no more oppressive to the human spirit 
than a hill." 

p. 44: 

..Or the l inear pattern of a mast may the thrown into relief against the simple shape 
of a cooling tower. All these purely constructional shapes accord with the natural 
structure of land and tree form or the quiet repose of water. But a clash may occur when 
they are brought i nto contact with humanized architecture or gardens, for here an ele
mental pattern is in conflict with humanized art. Reconciliation between objects and 
landscape ... (involves) a sympathetic relationship between one shape and another..
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Having reduced each shape to its essential form, they fall into certain categories...  
While in urban scenes it may sometimes be possible to build up with gradually increasing 
scale from the humanized to the supra-human, this is not possible in rural landscapes and 
the best. reconciliation is to interpose a zone of complete simplicity between the building p and any area of human scale and intricacy. This zone may be of clear open ground, of 
water, or of massed trees. The reconciliation depends on the proportion of this zone of 
simplicity to the hieght of the building. The effect will be nullified if the space is 
broken by scattered trees or buildings, because they will serve as stepping-stones to the 
eyes, and tend to reunite the two scales between which a complete break is required.  
The only exception is any intervening object which is at the correct point and height 
to maintain the scale of progression from the eye to the large building." 

(Sketches, p. 45)



UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 
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Licensing Board 

In The Matter of ) ) 
CONSOLIDATED EDISON COMPANY 
OF NEW YORK, INC. ) Docket No. 50-286 ) 
(Indian Point Nuclear 
Generating Station, Unit ) 
No. 3) 

) 

AUTHORIZATION OF THE HUDSON 
RIVER FISHERMEN'S ASSOCIATION, 
INC., AND SAVE OUR STRIPERS, 
INC., TO STIPULATION OF SETTLE
MENT REQUIRING CLOSED-CYCLE 
COOLING AT I.P. 3 

The Hudson River Fishermen's Association, Inc.  

("HRFA"), and Save Our Stripers Inc. ("SOS"), submit this 

sworn authorization pursuant to the request of the Atomic 

Safety and Licensing Board ("Board") made at a Special Pre-,

Hearing Conference held at Croton-on-Hudson, New York, 

February 6, 1975.  

The Board requested a statement by authorized re

presentatives of the HRFA and SOS expressing the consents of 

the governing boards of each organization to their counsels' 

participation in and acceptance of a stipulation, dated 

January 13, 1975, withdrawing the requests by HRFA and SOS



for a hearing in the above-captioned matter and consenting 

to an operating license conditioned, inter alia, upon the 

requirement that the Applicant, Consolidated Edison Company 

of New York ("Applicant"), and any successor-in-interest to 

the Applicant, must construct a closed-cycle cooling system 

for use at Indian Point Nuclear Generating Station, Unit 

No. 3 ("I.P. 3") and upon the further requirement that 

interim operation shall only be permitted to the extent that 

Applicant and any successor-in-interest satisfies all license 

provisions to protect the aquatic biota of the Hudson River 

from any significant adverse impacts and that any necessary 

mitigating measures will be taken promptly during said 

interim operation. An undated copy of said stipulation 

appears in Volume I, pp. xvi-xxxi, of the U.S. Nuclear 

Regulatory Commission's FINAL ENVIRONMENTAL STATEMENT, 

February 1975 (NUREG - 75/002), in the above-captioned 

matter.  

In response to the Board's request, HRFA and SOS 

state as follows: 

1. By separate verified petitions dated November 22, 

1972, HRFA and SOS each sought leave to intervene and re

quested a hearing in the above-captioned matter. Joint



appearances as attorneys for both HRFA and SOS were entered 

by Angus Macbeth and Nicholas Adams Robinson by Notice also 

dated November 22, 1972.  

2. The decision to intervene was duly made by the 

respective Boards of Directors of HRFA and SOS prior to re

taining counsel and authorizing intervention.  

3. In the Fall of 1974, counsel for Applicant requested 

a meeting with counsel for HRFA and SOS. There followed a 

series of meetings between counsel for all the parties on a 

settlement of disputes regarding protection of the aquatic 

resources of the Hudson River from adverse impact by I.P. 3.  

At all times the officers and Boards of both HRFA and SOS 

were kept informed of these negotiations by counsel and 

instructed counsel as to the terms for any settlement.  

4. The terms requested by each party, HRFA and SOS, 

included an insistence that Applicant would undertake to 

construct a closed-cycle cooling system for I.P. 3 and that 

any operation prior to completion of the closed-cycle cool

ing system would be conducted in such a way as to minimize 

any significant adverse impacts on the aquatic resources of 

the Hudson River. HRFA and SOS jointly also insisted that 

all successors-in-interest to Applicant, and in particular



the Power Authority of the State of New York, be bound by 

any settlement terms agreed to.  

5. In return for Applicant's consent to the terms set 

forth in paragraph 4, the HRFA and SOS agreed to a time

table for construction of a closed-cycle cooling system and 

to interim operation under appropriate safeguards. HRFA and 

SOS agreed that Applicant could collect empirical data 

during interim operation in its hope to support its conten

tion that a closed-cycle cooling system might not be needed.  

HRFA and SOS have concluded that any data collected will 

only serve further to demonstrate the need for a closed

cycle cooling system to protect the biota of the Hudson.  

Accordingly, HRFA and SOS both insisted on a cut-off date 

beyond which Applicant could not continue to collect data 

and beyond which no furhter adjournment in completing a 

closed-cycle cooling system would be allowed. Such a cut

off date is provided for in the stipulation dated January 13, 

1975.  

6. As a further condition to the settlement, also in

sisted upon by HRFA and SOS, the Applicant agreed to report 

regularly to HRFA and SOS on its activities pursuant to the 

settlement and to proceed with due diligence to make arrange

ments for a closed-cycle cooling system and to apply for all 

necessary governmental approvals of such system.



7. Finally, neither HRFA nor SOS would agree to a 

settlement unless the Power Authority of the State of New 

York agreed to bind itself to the terms of the settlement 

should PASNY acquire either I.P. 3 or any interest in I.P. 3.  

Prior to signing the stipulation, PASNY through its General 

Counsel, Scott B. Lilly, Esq., agreed to provide a letter to 

HRFA and SOS agreeing to be bound by the settlement stipula

tion. By letter dated January 14, 1975, postmarked January 15, 

1975, and received by Nicholas Adams Robinson as counsel for 

HRFA and SOS on January 16, 1975, the General Counsel for 

PASNY acknowledged that representatives of PASNY participated 

in the settlement negotiations and that PASNY "will be 

bound" by the settlement stipulation dated January 13, 1975.  

The original of this letter and envelop are attached hereto, 

and made a part of this statement of authorization.  

8. Once Applicant and PASNY had agreed that they and 

any other successor-in-interest would be bound to installa

tion of a closed-cycle cooling system for I.P. 3, and follow

ing consultation with counsel, the respective Boards of 

Directors of HRFA and SOS agreed to accept the settlement 

stipulation dated January 13, 1975, and authorized Angus 

Macbeth and Nicholas Adams Robinson to sign it on behalf of 

HRFA and SOS respectively.



9. HRFA and SOS each is a not-for-profit conservation 

and fishermen's membership corporation organized and 

existing under the laws of the State of New York, with 

statutory authority to sue and to settle suits as juridical 

beings. The aforesaid proceedings were undertaken in full 

conformity with the governing by-laws and rules of HRFA.and 

SOS respectively.  

Dated: New York, New York 
March 25, 1975 

A Member B" ' ---



ENTERED IN DOCKD-1 

POWER AUTHORITY OF THE STATE OF NEW YORK 
10 COLUMBUS CIRCLE NEW YORK, N. Y. 10019 

(212) 265.6510 

TRUSTEES GEORGE T. BERRY 
GENERAL MANAGER 

JAMES A. FITZPATRICK .zjJ AND CHIEF ENGINEER 

CHAIRMAN SCOTT B. LILLY 

GENERAL COUNSEL 
GEORGE L. INGALLS 

VICE CHAIRMAN WILBUR L. GRONBERG 
ASSISTANT GENERAL 

WILLIAM J. RONAN MANAGER - ENGINEERING 

JOHN W. BOSTON 
RAYMOND J. LEE January DIRECTOR OF 

JanuarCLy 14, 197) POWER OPERATIONS 

DANIEL J. REIDY THOMAS F. McCRANN. JR.  
CONTROLLER 

Nicholas A. Robinson, Esq.  
Marshall, Bratter, Greene, Allison & Tucker 
430 Park Avenue 
New York, New Yak 10022 

Re: Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc.  
(Indian Point Unit No. 3), Docket No. 50-286 

Dear Mr. Robinson: 

This letter will confirm, that: 

1. The Power Authority of the State of New York has participated 
in the negotiations leading to a stipulation dated January 13, 1975 settling 
the matters in controversy in the above-entitled proceeding before the 
United States Atomic Energy Commission.  

2.. The Power Authority is aware of the provisions of paragraph 2(j)(2) 
and paragraph 10 of said stipulation.  

3. Power Authority understands that if it seeks and receives 
authority from the Commission to become a party to or a licensee under 
any construction permit or operating license issued in the above-entitled 
proceeding it will be bound by said stipulation and the other parties to 
said stipulation and their successors will continue to be bound as if the 
Power Authority had been the original applicant in such proceeding and an 
original party to said stipulation.  

Very truly yours, 

Scott B. Lilly / 
General Counsel

I " "A
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POWER AUTHORITY OF THE STATE OF NEW YORK 

THE COLISEUM TOWER - 10 COLUMBUS CIRCLE 

NEW YORK. N. Y. 10019

Nicholas A. Robinson, Esq.  
Marshall, Bratter, Greene, Allison & Tucker 
430 Park Avenue 
New York, New York 10022
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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

*Before The Atomic Safety And 
Licensing Board

In The Matter of 

CONSOLIDATED EDISON COMPANY 
OF NEW YORK, INC.  

(Indian Point Nuclear 
Generating Station, Unit 
No. 3)

Docket No. 50-286

AFFIDAVIT VERIFYING AUTHORIZATION

STATE OF NEW YORK 

COUNTY OF WESTCHESTER

S.S

DAVID M. SEYMOUR, being duly sworn, deposes and 

says: 

1. I am President of the Hudson River Fishermen's 

Association, Inc. ("HRFA"), and am duly authorized by the 

officers and board of directors to make this verification-on 

behalf of HRFA.

2. I have read the attached statement entitled "Author

ization of the Hudson River Fishermen's Association, Inc., 

and Save Our Stripers Inc., to Stipulation of Settlement 

Requiring Closed-Cycle Cooling at 1.P. 3." I have signed



this authorization on behalf of HRFA and to the best of my 

knowledge, information and belief I know its contents to be 

true.  

Sworn to before me this 

day of March, 1975.  

~Notary Piiblic 
NICHOLAS ADA.- ,S :,O 
Notary Put-,i-, I 4:' -," c:.. 'rk 

Cerfif'.eJ j \'o; Counfy 
My Commlsei:: i c ,Xrci 30, 1975 

2



UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

Before The Atomic Safety And 
Licensing Board

In The Matter of 

CONSOLIDATED EDISON COMPANY 
OF NEW YORK, INC.  

(Indian Point Nuclear 
Generating Station, Unit 
No. 3)

Docket No. 50-286

AFFIDAVIT VERIFYING AUTHORIZATION

STATE OF NEW YORK) 
S.S.  

COUNTY OF NEW YORK 

ROBERT J. RANCE, being duly sworn, deposes and 

says: 

1. I am a Member of the Board of Directors of Save 

Our Stripers Inc. ("SOS"), and am duly authorized by the 

officers and board of directors to make this Verification on 

behalf of SOS.

2. I have read the attached statement entitled "Author

ization of the Hudson River Fishermen's Association, Inc., 

and Save Our Stripers Inc., to Stipulation of Settlement 

Requiring Closed-Cycle Cooling at I.P. 3." I have signed

. I



this authorization on behalf of SOS and to the best of my 

knowledge, information and belief I know its contents 
to be 

true.  

Sworn to before me this 

day of March, 1975.  

Notary Public 

NICHOLAS ADAMS ROINSON 
Notary Public, Staio of Now .York 

/ No. 331^875 
Certified in Westchostor Couny 

My Commiseslon Expires March 30, 1975
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M'R. MAC BETH.- Thank you, M~r. car~ ta 

COMpieted the Presentation by the Intervenors, isudson 

3 
River Fisheri'enls Association and Save our Stripars ont t-e 

eavirorumontal questions before the Board in this pxoc"& dinqr.  

5 OHAIRMAN JLNU3CH. Is thare any presentation. by the 

6 Staff in this r--egard? 

7 VMR. GRAY: N-,. Chaixmnm Prior to the Staf 

8 proceeding with its presentation in supporlt. of the 

9 stipulation which would include the- introduction of the 

10 Final Environmental Stat;ement, in the Staf f's propos-ed ord-oZr 

1)approving stipulated dated March 20, 1975,, which was 

12 served upon the Board as w.,11 as the parties, and the additioni I 

menoran-dum in support of this proposed order, we )ccount-1 

14 that this licensing board,, pursuant to 10 CTP 2 .730.) takeC.  

zfficial notice of the proceedings and decisibas in. the 

IndiaA Point 2 licensing proceeding bafore this BoarJ. amnd 

17 the Appeal Boardo and this is AEC, now NRC Docket No. 50'-2,,7.  

18 ~This is Cox the 'Waited pu~rpose of shcating b 

19 of the controvarsy, the length of tim of that pcaeimg, 

20 transcript pages an~d tho decision of both the Licensinq 

21 Board as well as th2e Appeal Board.  

22, CHAIRKM JIMSCH: Is there awl ojction to that 

23 qudstion to take official notice? 

24 MR. VOICT:. No objection by the Applicant, Your 

25 Honor.
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CHAIRMJ JEWSCR.- Hudson River Fizahermen's 

Association? 

PR. FLAX BETH-. Mo objection.  

4 CHRURIAN JENSCH; Very well, the Licensing 

S.- Board will take official notice as requested for that 

6 limited purpose.  

7 MR. GRAYt Thank you, Mr. Chairman.  

8 At this tirm I would call as Staff witness 

9 a Geoce W. Kighton.  

10 . CRAIRMAN JUNSCH: Mr. Knighton, would you come 

forward, please, and be sworn? TWould you raise yaour ri9t 

12 armd 

13- Whereupon, 

14.G1EORGvE W. M~IGI{TOW 

15 was called as a witness on behalf of the lkegulatoxy Stag

16 and, having been first duly sor n, was examined m-ad 

17 testified as follows.

8CHAIR JEWSCH.- Very well, will you procaedg 

19 plae 

20 GRAY: Mr. Caiman, if 4.ay have just a 

21 brief moment to gathex some papers and a-range microphones 

22 for the Board' s indulgence.  

23 'CHAIMAN JENSCH: Procaed.  

24

578
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I DIRECT E=IMATION 

2 BY MR.- GRAY: 

3 Q Mr. Mighton, I sh w you a document entitled 

4 !'George William Knighton, Professional Qualifiiations.  

5 Are you the author of this document? 

6 A I lam.  

7 Q Are there any additions or corrections that 

8 you wish to make to this doc ,nent? 

9 A no.  

t0 Q Is this document tru and corxect, to the best of 

your knowledge? 

12 A Yes.  

13 MR. GRAY: At this time, Mr. Chairman, J,move 

14 the Board admit into evidence and incorporate into the 

15 record as if read the professional qualifications of reorqe 

16 W. Knighton.  

17 CHAIRMA . JENSCH. Any objection? 

18 Hearing no objection, the requeat of the Staff 

19 counsel is granted, and the statement of professional 

20 qualifications of the Witness Knighton may be physicaly 

21 incorporated in the tran.cript as if orally presented, and 

22 shall constitute evidence on behalf of the Ragulatoxy- Staff.  

23 (The document follows.) 

. 24 

25



GEORGE WILLIAM KNIGHTON 

PROFESSIONAL qUALIFICATIONS 

Wilmington, Delaware, July 9, 1926

EDUCATION: BME, University of Oelaware, 
1951

PRESENT EMPLOYMENT:
Chief, Projects Branch No. I, Environmental 

Projects, 

Division of Reactor Licensing, 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission

Position requires developing, supervising, 
directing and coordinating 

the technical review of applicants' Environmental 
Reports on proposed 

nuclear facilities. The reviews are directed and 
coordinated with 

the technical groups in the Division of Reactor Licensing, Office 
of 

Standards Development, ERDA National 
Laboratories, Consultants, and 

agencies of the Federal, State 
and local governments. The end 

product is a detailed environmental 
impact statement required by 

the Title 10 of the Code of 
Federal Regulations, Part 51 in conform

ance with'the National Environmental Policy Act of 1969. 
Management 

of the Branch includes supervision 
of eight project leaders, and 

reviewing the statements for 
technical adequacy and policy 

position.  

PAST PROFESSIONAL EMPLOYMENT: 

Senior Project Leader, Pressurized 
Water Reactor Branch #1, Division 

of Reactor Licensing, USAEC. 
(1971 - 1972) 

Chief, Research and Development 
Division, U.S.Army Engineer 

Reactor 

Group, U.S. Corps of Engineers, (1970 - 1971) 

Chairman, Army Reactor Health 
and Safety Committee, Dept. of 

Army.  

(1969 - 1970) 

Deputy. Chief, Engineering Division, U. 
S. Army Engineer Reactor 

Group, U.S.A. Corps of Engineers. 
(1968 - 1969) 

Chief, Operations Branch, Engineering 
Division, U., S. Army 

Engineer Reactor Group, U.S.A. 
Corps of Engineers, (1966-1968) 

Chief, Mechanical Engineering 
Branch, Engineering Division, 

U.S.  

Army Engineer Reactor Group, 
U.S.A. Corps of Engineers (1960-1966) 

Project Manager, Nuclear Division, 
Alco Products, Inc. (1957-1960) 

Senior Mech. Engineer, Plant 
Design Section, Nuclear Division, 

Alco Products, Inc. (1956-1957) 

Equipment Engineer, Plant Design 
Section, Nuclear Division, Alco 

Products, Inc. (1955-1956) 

Chief, Condenser Design and 
Proposal Section, Condenser 

Division, 

Foster Wheeler-, Corp. (1953-1955) 

Service Engineer, Foster 'Aheeler 
Corp. (1951-1953)

BORN:



PROFESSIONAL ACTIVITIES: 

Member, American Society of Mechanical Engineers 
Vice-Chairman, Nuclear and Special.Cycles Committee 

Member, American Society for Testing Materials 
Secretary, E-lO Committee's Subcommittee 2-Radiation 

Induced Changes In Metallic Materials.  

Chairman, Task Group on"Recommended Practice for In-Service 
'Annealing." 

PUBLCATIONS: Co-Author 

1. "Critique of In-Place Annealing of SM-1A Nuclear Reactor Vessel," 

Nuclear Engineering and Design,. 8(1968) 39-57 

2. "Critique of In-Place Annealing of SM-lA Nuclear Reactor Vessel," 
, ASME 67-WA/ER-3. , 

3. "A Probablistic Evaluation of a Nuclear Plant Protection System," 

ANS Transactions, Oct. 1-3, 1969.  

4. "Influence of Operating Environment and Procedures on Material 
Behavior, " Radiation Effects and Operation to Minimize the 
Influence of these Effects, ANS Transactions, Vol. 101 1967, 
Pg. 151-152.
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BY 1R. GRAY: 

Q Mr. ighton,. I show you a two-vo1tue docunent 

entitled Final Environmental Statement zelated to aneratOn 

of Indian Point Nuclear Generating Plant Unit No, 3 

Consolidated Edison Company of New Yorkq Inc. Docket No.  

50-2860 February 1975c U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Coxmission0 

-Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation° 

Are you familiar with this docunent? 

A I am.  

Q Was this dociment prepared Lmder your gens,'al 

direction and suprvLsion? 

A It ao.s 

Q Are the contents of this docawnt true amd co"rct" V 

to the best of yournomwledge? 

A Yes.  

MR. GRAY: At this tinaia Mr. diairman, I vion1.,d 

like the document previously reforred to as the Final 

Envirommantal Statement for this proceeding identified 

by the reporter as Staff Exhibit 3 as opposed to being 

incorporated into the record, and move the admission of 

this document into evidence.  

CHAIRAN JENSCH: The document which the 

Regulatory Staff counsel has referrsd to may be makked for 

identifiation as Exhibit No. 5.  

Having thus been Identiftede having been previously

_' 80
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of fered, is there any objection to E:!hibit No. 5 f z

identifL-atioV?' 

3 
M'R. VOIGT: No objection~.  

HR. MAC BIY2H-. No objectian.  

SCH.IMAHS JEWISCHO: Hearing no objection, . ir-he 

6Ragulatoxy Staff request is granted, and Exibit Not. 5 

is recaived in evidenve 

8R. GRAY,. 14;: Chairman, regardIng the matters 

that have been raised by the B~oard at the previousa re 

10 hearing conforencs, and with the indulgence of the Board, 

I1 would request to call additional Staff xnitness s1 a 

pasnel with Dl4r. Mnghton regarding cartain aspects 'of 

Is the 'Final Eivironmental Statamex* of which they liave st~bstanti 

knlowledge, and I have a further panael deialing with, an 

15 additional area, and X voill ~panthe area~s as I intodue 

professional qW.U-Oicvtians.  

17 ~The document re *-rra4 to was moxed 

n8 arked Ex-hibit No.0 5 Rfor idificatle 

and receive 4 *in evidence4 )a 

20 CHflI4AN JSCIIS Proceed, Please'a 

21 MR. GMY.-f At this time i would call' Sigurd W.  

~ Chiotes~nRoby C. R6 ertsonr, Wbster Van WULnk.  

23 Ma4she Simn-?ov? and Avsev Ersalan.  

Thest? individuals hxave not been swova,. -mr.  

25 Cairman.
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GEORGE W. K4IGHTON 

02 2 SIGURD Wo CHRISTENSEN 

3 EBSTER VAN WNKLE 

4 ARS H. ERN 

5 4OSHE SIMiAN-TOV 

6 ROY ROBERTSON 

7 called as witnesses on behalf of the Regulatory Staffg were 

8 examined and testified as follows: 

9 CHAIRMAIN JMNSCHI: Would you proceed' 

10 DIRECT EXAMINATION 

11 BY MR. GRAY: 

12 Q Dr. Eraslano I show you a statement ;ntitled, 

13 "Arsev H. Erasian, Professional Qualifications." Are you 

4 the author of this document? 

15 A Yes.  

16 Q .re there any additions or correktions you wish 

17 tomake thon to this document? 

18 A No.  

1 Q Is it true and correct to the best of your knoviledgi 

20 A Yes.  

21 MR. GRAY: At this time, Mr. Chairman, I move 

22 the admission into evidence of the professional qualifications 

23 of ArseV H. Eraslan and seek that it be incorporated into the 

24 record as if read.  

25 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Will you proceed with all the
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I others, and we can make one blanket admission.  

2 MR.o GRAY: That is fine, Mr. Chairman.  

3 MR. MACBMTX.: I. am w'illing to stipulate as to all 

of them.  

MR. ROBINSON: Mr. Chairman, couldn't we stipulate 

6 as to all of them? 

7 CHAIRMAN JNSCH; I think the record has to show 

it8 I think it would be helpful.  

You have stipul&tions for al7 these people, and 

10 they are all true and correct, each person would identify 

them. Is there any objection to hav7ing them incorporated 

into the record? 

MR0 GRAY: One further matter, a minor one at that, 13 

regarding Dr. Christensen. There is a slight correction whicl 

he would like to make as to his professional qualifications.  
15 

CHAIRAN JENSCH: Will you state it, please.  16...  

MR. GRAY: On the first page of Dr. Christensen's 
17 

professional qualifications, it indicates that he received .18 

a PhD in Biology from Yale University...n 1973o The date 
19 

should be changed to 1974.  20 
20 The same correction on the second page.  

21 

I might also add, Mr. Chairman, that .the pro

fossional qualifications vere servad on the partie as wa l 23 

as the Board by staff counsel, I believe, last week, by letter.  O 24 

CRI AN JENSCH: Very well. There being no 
25 1



584

I objection, the statements of professional qualifications 

2 of the witnesses identil!ied by Staff counsel may be physically 

3 incorporated intO the transcript as if orally presentedo and 

4 shall constitute evidence on behalf of the Regu!aory Staff.  

5 (Documents follow.01 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25



PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS

NAME: 

Title: 

Birthdate: 

Birthplace: 

Nationality: 

Sex:

Arsev H. Eraslan 

Associate Professor 

January 24, 1937 

Istanbul, Turkey 

Turkish 

Male

EDUCATION:

* Institution and Location 

Robert College Engineering School 
Istanbul, Turkey 

Robert College Engineering School 
Istanbul, Turkey 

North Carolina State University: 
Raleigh, North Carolina 

MEMBERSHIP TO TECHNICAL ORGANIZATIONS:

Degree 

B.S.M.E.  

M.S.M.E.  

Ph.D.

Year Conferred 

1958 

1959 

1965

Sigma Xi, ALAA, SES, AMT

ARSEV H. ERASLAN



PROFESSIONAL EXPERIENCE:

Research 

June 1974 - present: Development of mathematical models for Biological.  
Transport for the assessment of ecological impact of nuclear power 
plants, Oak Ridge National Laboratory, Oak Ridge, Tennessee.  

July 1972 - June 1974: Dev elopment of mathematical models for the 
assessment of thermal impact of nuclear power plants in estuaries 
and coastal regions, Oak Ridge National Laboratory, Oak Ridge 
Tennessee.  

July 1971 - June 1972: Development of mathematical-models for urban 
population dynamics, The University of Tennessee., Knoxville, 
Tennessee.  

July 1969.- June 1971: Theoretical investigation of flow and thermal 
conditions in journal bearings with leakage, The University of 
Tennessee, Knoxville, Tennessee.  

July 1967 - June 1969: Theoretical investigation of chemically reacting 
flows over blunt bodies and in supersonic nozzles, Hypersonic 
Branch, von Karman Gas Dynamics Facility, ARO Inc., Arnold 
Engineering and-Development Center, Tullahoma, Tennessee.  

July 1965 - June 1967: Theoretical investigation of flow and thermal 
conditions in magnetohydrodynamic channels and ducts, The' 
University of Tennessee Space Institute, Tullahoma, Tennessee.  

September 1962 - July 1964: Theoretical investigation of magnetohydrodynanic 
flows, North Carolina State University, Raleigh, North Carolina.  

January 1959 - August 1960: Theoretical and experimental investigation 
*of flow in elastic tubes for the simulation of blood flow in 
the aorta, Duke University, Durham, North Carolina.



PUBLICATIONS 

*Migntohydrodyrnamic Flows in Closed Regions with Compqlete Symmetry about an Axis," Journal of Applied Physics,'vol. 37, No. 1, January 1966 
(also Ph.D. dissertation).  

"Duct FloI of Conducting Fluids under Arbitrarily Oriented Applied Magnetic 
Fields," AIAA Journal, vol. 4, No. 4, April 1966.  

'4agnetohydrodynamic Heat Transfer in Finite Ducts with Fully Development 
Flow Conditions,' (with W. T. Snyder). Presented at the Third Inter
national Heat Transfer Conference, Chicago, Illinois, August 1966, 
Proceedings, vol. 5, pp 236-245.  

"Nonuniform Conductivity MHD Channel Flow Solution by B. G. Galerkfn Method," 
AIAA Journal, vol. 4, No. 10, October 1966.  

"Oscillatory Characteristics of Unsteady MD Channel Flows under Heaviside 
'Type Applied Magnetic Fields," presented at the ASME Annual Meeting.  

"The Influence of Hall Effect and Initial Velocity Profile 'in the Entrance 
Region of a Parallel Plate Channel," (with W. T. Snyder). AEDC Tech.  . Department, AF40 (600) - 1113.  

"The Mean Viscous Dissipation and Bulk Temperature Variation in Incompres
sible Fully Developed Duct Heat Transfer," (with W. T. Snyder), Journal 
of Heat Transfer, vol. 88, No. 3, August 1966.  

"Application of B. G. Galerkin Method to Associated Eigen Value Problem of 
Thermal Entrance Regions," Presented at the Fourth Annual Southeastern 
Conference on Thermal Sciences, Tullahoma, Tennessee, May 1968. Published 
in the Proceedings of the Conference.  

"An Iterative Method for Determining the Heat Transfer from a Fin with Radi
ative Interaction between the Base and Adjacent Fin Surfaces," (with 
W. Frost), presented'at AIAA Third Thermophysics Conference, Paper No*.  
68-772, Los Angeles, California, June 1968.  

"Solution of Heat Transfer in a Fin with Combined Convection and Radiative 
Interaction between the Fin and the Surrounding Surfaces," (with W.  
Frost), presented at 1968 Heat Transfer and Fluid Mechanics Institute 
Conference, Seattle, Washington, June 1968, published in the Proceedings 

* of the Conference.  

"B. G. Galerkin Method for Heat Transfer Solution in Longitudinal Convection 
Fins of Arbitrary Shape with Nonuniform Surface Film Coefficients," 

O (with W. Frost), presented at the AIC-E-ASE Heat Transfer Conference 
Paper No. 68-HT-5, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, August 1968. -



"'Non-Newtonian Stagnation Flow with Mass Injection," (with K. H. Kim).  
V Journal of Hydronautics, vol. 2, No. 4, October 1968.  

'e Solution of Temperature Development in the Entrance Region of an 
Mi41D Channel by B. G. Galerkin Method," (with R. C. LeCroy), presented 
at the Annual ASME Meeting, Paper No. 68-WA/HT-10., New York, December 

1968 (also published in Journal of Heat Transfer).  

'Temperature Distributions in MD Channels with Hall Effect," AIAA Journal, 
vol. 7, No. 1, January 1969.  

"Energy Dissipation in MiD Duct Flow," (with W. T. Snyder), AIAA Journal, 
vol. 7, No. 1, January 1969.  

"Flow of a Non-Newtonian Fluid Past Wedges with Wall Mass Injection," (with 
K. H. Kim), Journal of Hydronautics, vol. 3, No. 1, January 1969.  

"Heat Transfer in Magnetohydrodynamic Channel Flow," (with N. F. Eraslan), 
The Physics of Fluids, vol. 12, No. 1, January 1969.  

"A Note on Flow Over a Flat Plate," (with J. A. Benek), presented at 5th 
SECTAM Conference, Raleigh, North Carolina, March 1970, Published in 
the Proceedings of the Conference. (Also Technical Report ME 70-T57-9 
for ONR Contract N00014-68-A00144) 

*A Mathematical Model for Dynamic Ekistics," Presented at 8th Annual Meet
ing, Society of Engineering Science, Environmental Engineering Conference, 
Washington, D.C., November, 1970. Published in the Proceedings of the 
Conference.  

"Chemically. Reacting Viscous Supersonic Flow in a Two Dimensional Divergent 
Plant Channel," (with C. F. Dean), AIAA Paper No. 71-44, presented at 
AIAA 9th Aerospace Sciences Meeting, New York, New York, .January 1971.  

"Mathematical Field Theory for Dynamic Behaviour of Living Species," (in 
review, Bulletin of Mathematical Biophysics).  

"Reduction of Oxides of Nitrogen Produced in Hydrocarbon Combustion by Gas 
Injection and Quenching," (with W. T. Snyder), presented at the Seventh 
Annual Southeastern Seminar on Thermal Sciences, Cookeville, Tennessee, 
April 26-27, 1971.  

"Application of Continuum Theory to Biological Populations," Ist International 
Conference on Pollution and Its Solutions, Society of Engineering Science, 
Tel Aviv, Israel, June 1972, accepted paper, not presented.  

W ar-Field Modeling of Thermal Discharges in Coastal and Offshore Regions," 
presented at Georgia Institute of Technology Short Course on Environ
mental Impact Statements for Nuclear Power Plants, Atlanta, Georgia, 
November 1973 •(included in a text by Pergamon Press).  

"A Transient, Two-Dimensional, Discrete-Element Model for Far-Field Analysis 
of Thermal Discharges in Coastal Regions," presented at the Conference 
on Thermal Pollution Analys'is, Virginia Polytechnic Institute, BR1ackWburg, 
Virginia, May 1974 (included in the text "Advances in Aero space S .kicutcs, 
AIAA publication).



'Transient, Two-Dimensional Discrete-Element Far-Field Model for Thermal 
Impact Analysis of Power Plant Discharges in Coastal and Offshore 
Regions. Part I: General Description of the Mathematical Model and 

the Results of an Application," ORNL-5010, Oak Ridge National Laboratory, 

November 1974.  

"A Tidal Transient, Far-Field Model for Offshore Thermal Discharges," (with 

M. Siman-Tov), Trans. 1974 Annual Meeting, American Nuclear Society, 

Philadelphia, Pennsyilvania, June, 1974.  

'Tidal-Transient One-Dimensionalf Discrete-Element Model for Predicting 

Hydrodynamic and Water Quality Conditions in Estuaries," ORNL 4940, Oak 

Ridge National Laboratory (in preparation).  

"Discrete Element Computational Model for Predicting Transient, One-Dimen

sional Hydrodynamic and Water Quality Conditions in Estuaries and Con

trolled Rivers," 11th Annual Meeting, Society of Engineering Science, 

Durham, North Carolina, November 1974.  

"A Computer Simulation Model for Predicting Striped-Bass Youn of the Year 

Populations in the Hudson River," (with W. Van Winkle, R. D. Sharp, 

S. Christensen, P. C. Goodyear, and R. M. Rush), ORNL-TM 5210; Oak Ridge 

National Laboratory, January 1975.  

"Application of Second Order Parabolic Theory to the Velocity and Temperature 
-Development in the Entrance Region Between Two Rotating Concentric 
Cylinders," (with M. R. Kadivar), l1th Annual Southeastern Seminar on Thermal 

Sciences, Kn6xville, Tennessee, April 28-29, 1975.  

"Mathematical Modelling of Thermal Discharges from Large Offshore Power Plants," 

(with M. J. Barton, R. D. Sharpe, H. D. Baduann, and M. Siman-Tov), 
llth Annual Southeastern Seminar on Thermal Sciences, Knoxville, 
Tennessee, April 28-29, 1975.



Moshe Siman-Tov 

Professional Qualifications 

I am a Design Specialist in the field of heat transfer and fluid mechanics 

and heading the energy conversion system section in the HNL Engineering at 

Holifield National Laboratory. I am a member of the American Society of Mechani

cal Engineers and the National Society of Professional Engineers and registered 

as a professional engineer in the State of Ohio as well as in Tennessee. My 

responsibilities involve analysis and solution of special problems in the field 

of heat transfer and fluid mechanics, development of analytical and numerical 

models for such problems and review of work done by others in the past 
3 yrs.  

I have been engaged in preparation of Environmental Impact Statements for nuclear 

power plants and headed the thermal hydraulic group in the Environmental 
State

ments Project at HNL.  

0I received my BS degree in mechanical engineering in 1961 from The Israel 

Institute. of Technology in Tel Aviv, Israel, a MS degree in mechanical engineering 

0 in 1968 at the University of Cincinnati, and a PhD degree in engineering mechanics 

in 1974 at The University of Tennessee. From 1961 to 1963 1 worked with the 

Israel Institute of Productivity on design and analysis of process plants. From 

1963 to 1964 1 worked with Tnuva Company in Israel on design of process systems.  

From 1964 to 1967 1 worked with Processes Research, Inc., in Cincinnati on 

design, calculations, and specifications of systems and equipment 
in process 

industry. I joined HNL in September 1967 where my work experience was consistently 

in the areas of heat transfer and fluid mechanics. I have published several 

reports in the area of heat transfer analysis, including my Masters work on 

extended surfaces in boiling liquids and my PhD dissertation on time-dependent, 

two-dimensional water quality model for water bodies with irregular boundaries.



DR. WEBSTER VAN WINKLE 

PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS 

I am empolyed as a Research Associate in the Environmental Sciences 

Division at Oak Ridge National Laboratory, Oak Ridge, Tennessee.  

My educational background includes a B.A. from Oberlin College in 

1961 and a Ph.D. in Zoology from Rutgers University in 1967. My 

graduate training was primarily in the area of ecology and physiology 

of estuarine organisms and involved research experience in both 

Raritan Bay and Delaware Bay. I was a Research Associate and on-site 

Director of the Rutgers University Shellfish Research Laboratory at 

Monmouth Beach, New Jersey during 1966-67; the focus of-the research 

at the laboratory was the purification of hard clams collected from 

polluted waters.  

From 1967-1970 I was Assistant Professor of Biology at the College of 

William and Mary, where I taught undergraduate and graduate courses in 

comparative animal physiology, physiological ecology of aquatic organisms,* 

biometr y, and experimental design. With the support of postdoctoral 

fellowships from the National, Science Foundation, I continued laboratory 

and field research during the summers of 1968 and 1969 at the Virginia 

Institute of Marine Science and the Duke University Marine Laboratory.  

My research centered on the ability of estuarine organisms to compensate 

for temperature and salinity stresses.
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I was a National Science Foundation and a U.S. Public Health Service 

Postdoctoral Fellow in the Biomathematics program at North Carolina 

State University during 1970-72, where I obtained further experience 

and formal training in mathematics, statistics, and, most important, 

in modeling biological systems.  

I joined the staff of the Oak Ridge National Laboratory in August of 

1972 with primary responsibility for the development of simulation 

models to aid in the assessment of the potential impact of man-made 

stresses on populations such as the striped bass. In January 1973 

I was assigned to the Environmental Assessments Project with responsi

bility for consideration of the potential effects on the aquatic 

environment of Indian Point Unit 3 Nuclear Power Plant.  

In the course of this work I have had numerous technical discussions 

with personnel from Consolidated Edison and their contractors and 

with the in tervenors concerning the results of Con Edison's extensive 

research program and the direction of future research. This work has 

resulted in the Final Environmental Statement for Indian Point Unit 3 

(February 1975) and in the development, application, and documentation 

of a striped bass life-cycle model which can be applied to any striped 

bass population (December 1974) and a new population transport model for
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the young-of-the-year striped bass population in the Hudson River 

(April 1975). 1 will continue to carry the major responsibility 

for the Regulatory Staff of evaluating the aquatic biological data 

generated by Con Edison contractors and of updating the Regulatory 

Staff's assessment in this area.  

I am a member of the American Association for the Advancement of 

Science, American Fisheries Society, Atlantic Estuarine Research 

Society, Ecological Society of America, and Sigma Xi.



PUBLICATIONS

Van Winkle, W. 1968. The effects of season, temperature and salinity on 
the oxygen consumption of bivalve gill tissue. Comp. Biochem. Physiol.
26: 69-80.  

Van Winkle, W. 1968. The effects of additives on the pumping rate of 
Mercenaria mercenaria. (Abstr.) Proc. Natl. Shellfisheries Assoc. 58: 9-10.  

Van Winkle, W. 1969. Physiological effects of short-term cyclic environ
mental changes. (Abstr.) Amer. Zool. 9(4): 1100.  

Van Winkle, W. 1970. Effect of environmental factors on byssal thread 
formation. Mar. Biol. 7: 143-148.  

Van Winkle, W. 1972. Ciliary activity and oxygen consumption of excised 
bivalve gill tissue. Comp. Biochem. Physiol. 42 A: 473-485 

Van Winkle, W. Problems in establishing the relationship between pumping 
rate and oxygen consumption rate in the hard clam, Mercenaria mercenaria.  
Comp. Biochem. Physiol. (In press).  

Van Winkle, W. Comparison of several probabilistic home-range models.  
J. Wildlife Management. (In press).  

Van Winkle, W., Don C. Martin and Michael J. Sebetich. 1972. A home
range model for animals inhabiting an ecotone. ECology 54: 205-209.  

Van Winkle, W. and C. P. Mangum. Oxyconformers and oxyregulators: A 
quantitative index. J. Exptal. Mar. Biol. Ecol. (In press).  

Van Winkle, W., B. W. Rust, and C. P. Goodyear. A striped-bass population 
model and computer program. Proceedings of the Summer Computer Simulation 
Conference, 1974, Vol. II, pp. 532-549.  

Van Winkle, W., B. W. Rust, C. P. Goodyear, S. R. Blum, and P. Thall.  
A striped bass population model and computer programs. Oak Ridge 
.National Laboratory, Oak Ridge, TN., ORNL-TM-4578. December 1974.  

Mangum, C. P., and W. Van Winkle. 1973. Response of aquatic invertebrates 
to declining oxygen conditions. Amer. Zool. 13: 529-541.  

Feng, S., and W. Van Winkle. The effect of temperature and salinity on 

the heart rate of the oyster Crassostrea virginica. Comp. Biochem.  
Physiol. (In press).  

Pfuderer, H. A., S. S. Talmage, B. N. Collier, W. Van Winkle, Jr., 
C. P.Goodyear. Striped bass - a selected, annotated bibliography. Oak 

Ridge National Laboratory, Oak Ridge, TN., ORNL-ELS*74-73, ESD-615 (In press).
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Eraslan, A. H., W. Van Winkle, R. D. Sharp, S. W. Christensen, 
C. P. Goodyear, R. M. Rush, and W. Fulkerson, "A Computer 
Simulation Model for the Striped Bass Young-of-the-Year 
Population in the Hudson River," Oak Ridge National Laboratory, 
Report ORNL-TM-4771, April 1975.



ROY C. ROBERTSON 

PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS 

Thermal Hydraulics Group - Reactor Division 
Holifield (Oak Ridge) National Laboratory 

Oak Ridge, Tennessee 37830 

My residence is 2117 Indian Hills Drive, Knoxville, Tennessee, 

37919. I am presently employed as a Senior Engineering Specialist 

by Union Carbide Corporation Nuclear Division at the HNL (ORNL). I 

hold BS and MS degrees from the University of Tennessee and am a 

licensed engineer in the State of Tennessee. Past experience in the 

engineering field has included writing, design, developm-ent, consulting, 

teaching, and special studies. I served for four years on the Tennessee 

State Board of Boiler Rules. I was a National Vice-President of the 

American Society of Mechanical Engineers for three years and am a 

Fellow in the Society.  

My experience (ten years as an Associate Professor of M.E. at 

the University of Tennessee and twenty years at ORTU) has largely 

been in the areas requiring thermodynamics, fluid flow and heat trans

fer analysis and design, such as in steam power stations, refrigeration, 

air conditioning, and heat dissipation systems. Most of the experience 

at ORNL has been in the fluid power reactor field (homogeneous, slurry, 

molten-salt, etc.) and I was associated with the molten-salt reactor 

project for ten years. I have worked for more than two years in pre

paring thermal analyses of nuclear power plant heat dissipation systems 

for environmental statements prepared by HNL (ORNL) for the NRC (AEC).  

These plants have included Shoreham, Newbold Island, Fulton, Indian Point 

1, Indian Point 5, Tyrone, Perkins, Cherokee, and North Coast. A list 

of major publications is attached.



Major Publications

W Heat Power Cycles and Prime Movers for Nuclear Power Plants, ORDL 
CF 56-10-77, October 1956, 88 p.  

Refrigerating a Homogeneous Reactor, Journal American Society of Heating, 
Refrigerating and Air Conditioning Engineers, February 1960.  

STerminal Report - Design of a Darex Dissolution Facility in ORNL Bldg.  
3019 for Enriched Power Reactor Fuel Elements, ORNL CF 59-11-26, 
November 1959, 102 p.  

MSRE Design and Operations Report, Part I, Description of Reactor 
Design, ORNL TM-728, January 1965, 536 p.  

Design Studies of l000-MW(e) Molten-Salt Breeder Reactors (with 
P. R. Kasten and E. S. Bettis), ORNL-3996, August 1966, 150 P.  

Review of Methods of Mitigating Spread of Radioactivity from a 
Failed Containment System, ORI'L-1IC-27, Sept., 1968, 103 p.  

Molten-Salt Breeder Reactors (with M. W. Rosenthal and E. S. Bettis), 

Nuclear Engineering, May 1969.  

The Design and Performance of Molten-Salt Breeder Reactors (with 
11. W. Rosenthal and E. S. Bettis), Nuclear Engineering International 
(London), June 1969, pp 420-425.  

Asscssment of Molten Salts as Intermediate Coolants for LMFBR's (with 
H. F. McDuffie, H. E. McCoy, Dunlap Scott, and R. E. Thoma), ORNL 

* -!-2696, September 1969, 38 p.  

Graphite Behavior and Its Effects on MSBR Performance, (with. P. R.  
Kasten, E. S. Bettis, W. H. Cook, W. P. Eatherly, D. K. Holmes, 
R. J. Kedl, C. R. Kennedy, S. S. Krislis, H. E. McCoy, A.-M. Perry, 
D. Scott, and R. A. Strehlow), Nuclear Engineering and Design, 9, 
1969, pp 157-195.  

MSBR Dcsign and Performance Features (with E. S. Bettis), Nuclear 
Applications, Fall 1969.  

The Design and Performance Features of a Single-Fluid Molten-Salt 

Breeder Reactor (with E. S. Bettis), Nuclear Applications and Technology, 

February 1970, pp 190-207.  

Two-Fluid Molten-Salt Breeder Reactor Design Study (Status as of 
January 1, 1968), (with R. B. Briggs, 0. L. Smith, and E. S. Bettis), 

0R L-4528, August 1970, 79 P.  

Conceptual Design Study of a Single-Fluid Molten-Salt Breeder Reactor, 
Editor, (with contributions by M. W. Rosenthal and 29 others), ORNL-4541, 'June 1971, 190 p.  

Initial Comparisons of Modular-Sized Integrated Utility Systems and Con

ventional Systems, ORNL HUD MIUS-6 (with A. J. Miller and 8 others), 
June 1972, 247 p.



Sigurd W. Christensen

* PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS 

My name is Sigurd W. Christensen. I am presently employed by the Union 

Carbide Corporation as a Research Associate in the Environmental Sciences 

Division of the Holifield (formerly Oak Ridge) National Laboratory. I 

was born on April 18, 1945. My educational background includes a B.A.  

in Biology from Amherst College in 1967, a M.Phil. in Biology from 

Yale University in 1971, and a Ph.D. in Biology from Yale University 

in 1973. My graduate work was primarily within the Ecology and Evolu

tion Program.  

During the course of my undergraduate and graduate work, I have had 

teaching experience in biology and ecology courses, variously involving 

assisting in laboratory sections, responsibility for laboratory and 

discussion sections, and lecturing. I have participated in various 

limnological sampling programs between 1968 and 1970. I have conducted 

two independent laboratory research projects which led to my undergraduate 

and doctoral theses.  

Since joining the Oak Ridge National Laboratory in September 1973, I 

have worked primarily in the Environmental Assessments Project in connec

tion with the consideration of effects on the aquatic environment of the 

proposed or existing Summit, Fulton, and Indian Point nuclear power plants.  

Attached is a brief curriculum vitae with additional information concerning 

* my qualifications as an aquatic ecologist.



CURRICULUM VITAE 

Sigurd W. Christensen 
Environmental Sciences Division 
Oak Ridge National Laboratory 
P.O. Box X 
Oak Ridge, Tennessee 37830 

(615-483-8611, ext. 31410) 

Higher Education 

Amherst College, Amherst, Mass., 1963-1967; B.A. 1967 
Yale University, New Haven Conn., 1967-1973; M.Phil. 1971, 

Ph.D. 1973 

Academic Honors 

National Merit Scholorship Finalist, 1962 
Cum laude graduate, Amherst College, with Honors in Biology, .1967 
NASA Traineeship, Yale University, 1967-1971 
Supported at Yale on NSF Grant GB-12557, 1971-1972 

General Professional Experience 

Graduate courses in limnology, ecology, population biology, 
.evolution, statistics, invertebrate phylogeny and 
morphology, physiology, biogeochemistry, paleoecology, 
ichthyology, electronics, and the algae 

Field courses in plant ecology and mammalogy, Rocky Mountain 
Biological Laboratory, Crested Butte, Colorado, 1966 

Participant in Connecticut lake sampling program, summer 1968; 
assistant in various ongoing limnological field research, 
1968-1970 

Consultant to the Linsley Pond Corporation; Project CEVAL; 
and the Mariculture Laboratory, College of Marine Studies, 
University of Delaware 

Research Associate, Environmental Sciences Division, Oak Ridge 
National Laboratory, 1973 to present 

Correspondent for the Water Effects Committee of The Institute 
of Ecology, 1974 to present 

Teaching Experience 

Laboratory Assistant, General Biology; Evolution; Amherst 
College, 1966-1967 

Teaching Assistant, Adaptive and Regulatory Physiology; 
Introductory Biology; Yale University, 1969-1970 

Teaching Fellow Ecology; Yale University,-1972-1973

M - -- sm. all, a ONNINSVOMPM W.10



Membership in Professional Societies 

I Ecological Society of America 
American Society of Limnology and Oceanography 

Publ ications 

Christensen, Sigurd W. Filtration Ingestion, and Egestion of 
Different-Sized Algae by Daphnia magna Straus. Ph.D 
Thesis, Yale University, New Haven Connecticut (1971) 

Eraslan, A. H., W. Van Winkle, R. D. Sharp, S. W. Christensen, 
C. P. Goodyear, R. M. Rush, and W. Fulkerson, "A Computer 
Simulation Model for the Striped Bass Young-of-the-Year 
Population in the Hudson River," Oak Ridge National Labora
tory, Report ORNL-TM-4771, (In preparation).



I CHAIRTMX JENSCH: Will you give the necessary 

2 copies to the reporter? 

3 MR. GRAY: They have already been given, Mr.  

4 Chairman.  

5 CHAIRMAN UE.NSCH.: Thmk you.  

6 MR. GRAY: At this time, this panel, if I may 

7 explain, can answer Board questions regarding iiact on 

8 aquatic bioda relating to the operation of the indian Point 

3 facility, and in particular Dr. Simin-Tov has an expe tise 

10 in heat transfer and fluid mechanics; Dr. raslan has an 

expertise in mathematical models &nd hydrodynamics; Dr.  

Van Winkle and Dr. Christensen are both aquatic biologists; 

and,' Mr. Robertson is an expert in thermal hydraulics and Mr.  

14 Knighton, once again, is a branch chief in environmental 

15 projects, and had over-all supervision of the preparation 

16 of this document.  

17 At this time, Xr. Chairman, the witnesses are 

.18 available for questions from the Board.  

19 CHAIRMAN JESCH: Does this complete the prezenta

20 tion by all parties in reference to the stipulation as well 

as the 4inal Environmental Statement? 

MR. SCHEMIN:- Are you referring to the Staff, or 

93 all the parties? 

CHAIRMAN JENBCH: All the parties.  

MR. SCREMIN: I would like to make reference to the
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statement of the Attorney General.  

2 CHAIRMAN JENSCfl: My thought was we might go to 

3 lunch and come back a little earlier, so we coO.d proceed 

4 with questioning in some sequence.  

5 MR. GRAY: Mr. Chairmane the staff also has a 

6 further panel consiating of two individuals of this panel 

7 as well as three of the individuals who can address matters 

8 dealing with impact of cooling tower operation, and we just 

9 deem it possibly rore convenient to split thq panels in order 

to to deal with the diffeaxng topics.  

11 If the Board wishes, I can bring the additional 

12 three merbers at this time and get their professional qualifl

13 cations into evidence and we could complete that part before 

14 recessing, and then the Staff 5s presentation of witmesses 

15" will be complete and we will get to Board questions.  

16 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Will you proceed in that 

17 regard.  

HS.i~ GRAY: Thank you.  

19 Possibly we could use the sante procedure. The 

20 witnesses the Staff would additionally call are Mitchell 

21 Carter, Mary Jane Oest-ann and Blaine Dingero These witnesses 

2 have not been sworn.  

23 CHARLES MITCHELL CARTER 
MARY JANE OEST22 

24BALAINE E. -DINGER 

25 callid as witnesses by and on behalf of the Regulatory Staff,

I i
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1 having been first duly sworn, were examined and testified 

2 as follows: 

3 CHAIMAMN JENSCH: .- y objectIon to having the 

4 stipulations on professional qualifications proceed again in 

5 the record by stipulation? 

6 MR. VOIGT: No, sir.  

7 CIP.RMAN JINSCH: Very well, the professional 

8 qualifications of the witnesses last identifiedo starting 

9 With Dr. Oestmam may be physically incorporated in the 

10 record.  

11 Will you furnish copies to the reporter, please.  

12 MR. GRAY: They have been furnished, Mr. Chairman.  

13 (Documents follow:) 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25
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MARY JANE OESTMANN 

Professional Qualifications 

PRESENT EMPLOYMENT 

Environmental Project Manager on the staff of Environmental Projects of 
the Division of Reactor Licensing, U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
(NRC), responsible for managing the review of the applicant' s environ
mental reports and preparation of the NRC environmental statements 
which meet the requirements of the National Environmental Policy Act and 
the requirements of Appendix D of 10 CFR Part 50, and Part 51 in 
connection with applications to NRC for construction permits and/or 
operating licenses for nuclear power reactors. I am responsible for the 
environmental review of the Indian Point, Palisades, Kewaunee, Virgil 
Summer Plants and the New England Electric System's proposed plant in 
Rhode Island.  

PAST PROFESSIONAL EMPLOYMENT 

1971-72 Project Leader/Environmental Analyst, Division of 
Radiological and Environmental Protection, U. S. Atomic 
Energy Commission.  

1971- Associate Chemist, Center for Environmental Sciences, 
Argonne National Laboratory - responsible for the preparation 
of environmental statements for the U. S. Atomic Energy 
Commission..  

1967-71 Nuclear Radio Associate Chemist in the Sodium Technology 
Section of the Liquid Metal Fast Breeder Reactor (LM7FBR) 
Program Office at ANL, responsible for the preparation of the 
fission product, sampling and analysis and cover and 
maintenance gas chapters in Sodium Technology (Vol. 5-WASH 1105).  
Technical evaluation of all major contractor proposals to 
the USAEC research and development programs in sodium technology 
and near and long-term planning for the national LMFBR program.  
My efforts were concerned with assessing the national R & D 
programs on the release of fission products from nuclear fuel 
pins, their transport throughout the sodium systems, control, 
removal, and. release to the environment, and analysis of both 
radioactive and nonradioactive impurities in sodium systems.  
In 1969, 1 prepared information on fission product release into 
the environment from reactors used for testimony by the USAEC 
in the hearings before the Joint Committee of Atomic Energy on 
environmental effects of producing power. In 1970, 1 became 
a member of a USAEC Task Force to prepare the environmental 
statement for theLMFBR Demonstration Plant.



M. J. Oestmann - 2 

1961-67 Associate Chemist, International Institute of Nuclear 
Science and Engineering and Office of College and University 
Cooperation, Argonne National Laboratory, responsible for the 
development and presentation of the radioisotope and radiation 
technology program to foreign and American scientists and 
engineers, faculty and graduate and undergraduate students.  
This included lecturing and presenting experiments in radioactive 
waste disposal, reactor chemistry, radioisotope and nuclear 
applications in medicine and industry, nuclear spectrometry, 
radiation dosimetry, health physics and radiation safety.  

1957-61 Principal/Senior Chemist, Radioisotopes and Radiation Division, 
Battelle Memorial Institute, Columbus, Ohio, responsible for 
research work on fuel burnup determination of prototype fuel 
pins of present-day power reactors, fission product release 
from gas-cooled reactors, and testing, and analyzing for 
fission products in irradiated fuel elements from nuclear 
submarines, radiation dosimetry of components, systems, and 

personnel for the Atomic Nuclear Propelled Airplane Project 
for the U. S. Air Force, radiation chemistry and radiation 
damage of chemical sytems utilizing test reactors and high-level 

gamma irradiation facilities.  

1957- Visiting Lecturer in Chemistry, State University of Iowa, 
Iowa City, Iowa.  

1955-56 Visiting Research Chemist, A.B. Atomenergi Stockholm, Sweden, 

constructed and operated 16-stage counter-current solvent 
extracter for nuclear fuel reprocessing.  

1954-55 Visiting Research Scientist, Institute for Atomic Energy, Kjeller, 
Norway, responsible for production of radioisotopes for use in 
medical, university and industrial concerns throughout the 
free world.  

EDUCATION 

1954- Ph D. in Chemistry, University of Wisconsin, Madison, Wisconsin 

1948 - M. S. in Chemistry, University of Wisconsin, Madison, Wisconsin 

1946- B. A. (Honors) in Mathematics and Chemistry, Denison University, 

Granville, Ohio 

1975- Ph D (Honorary), Denison University 

1971- Alumni Citation, Denison University 

Courses on Thermal Reactor Laboratory Technology, Fast Reactor Safety 
Radiation Chemistry, Radioisotope Techniques, Nuclear Activation
Analysis, Nuclear and Chemical Spectroscopy and others.
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PUBLICATIONS - About 40 in the nuclear field 

HONORARIES - Phi Beta Kappa, Sigmi Xi, Iota Sigma Pi, Sigma Delta Epsilon 

PROFESSIONAL ACTIVITIES 

Fellow - American Institute of Chemists 

1973-74 Chairman, Isotopes and Radiation Division, American 
Nuclear Society (executive officer since 1966) 

1970-74 Founder, Secretary, Treasurer, Environmental Sciences Division, 
American Nuclear Society 

1974-75 Program Chairman, Washington Section of ANS 

American Chemical Society, Society of Applied Spectroscopy, American 

Association for Advancement of Scientists, American Society for Testing 

and Materials (E-lO Committee of Radiosotopes and Radiation Effects), 
Institute of Environmental Sciences, Health Physics Society, Instrument 
Society of America.



DR. BLAINE E. DINGER

PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS 

I am employed as a Research Associate in the Environmental Sciences 

Division at Oak Ridge National Laboratory, Oak Ridge, Tennessee.  

My educational- background includes a B.S. from the University of 

Wisconsin at River Falls in 1966 and a Ph.D. in Botany (plant ecology) 

from Arizona University in 1971. My graduate training was primarily 

in the areas of plant ecology and physiology.  

From 1969-1971 I was a research assistant at Arizona State University, 

where I instructed undergraduate and graduate courses in botany, 

cytogenetics, and plant ecology.  

I joined the staff of the Oak Ridge National Laboratory in February, 

1971, with primary responsibility for the study of carbon metabolism 

in deciduous forest ecosystems, as part of the U.S. - International 

Biological Program. In November, 1972, I was assigned to environmental 

assessments work as a terrestrial ecologist with responsibility for 

consideration of impacts of constructing and operating nuclear power 

facilities as these pertain to land use and terrestrial biota. In that 

assignment I participated in NRC (AEC) reviews of Catawba Nuclear Station, 

Diablo Canyon NS, Douglas Point NS, Seabrook NS, and the review for Indian 

Point Unit 3.



-2 -

In May, 1971 I was appointed Project Leader of the Environmental 

Sciences Division's Ecological Analyses and Applications Project.  

In that capacity I supervise a number of staff members who are 

responsible for the development of ecological analyses and evaluations 

of impacts on land and water usage for NRC licensing applications 

as signed to Oak Ridge National Laboratory for review.  

I am a member of the American Association for the Advancement of 

Sc ience, and the Ecological Society of America.



CHARLES M. CARTER 
PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS 

I am the Superintendent of the Civil and Architectural Engineering 

Department of the UCC-ND General Engineering Division at the Holifield 

National Laboratory, located in Oak Ridge, Tennessee. My function is to 

manage the design and technical activities of the department which is 
com

prised of two design sections, Civil Engineering and Architectural-Structural.  

The department is responsible for the appearance, safe, and economical design 

of all buildings, structures, landscape, underground utilities and site 

improvement work associated with new construction projects 
located at the 

Holifield National Laboratory. Since August, 1971, 1 have assisted in the 

preparation of several Environmental Impact Statements for nuclear 
power 

plants and am presently participating in the preparation of an environmental 

assessment of all ERDA facilities located in Oak Ridge, Tennessee. I joined 

the Holifield (formerly Oak Ridge) National Laboratory in 
July, 1950.  

I obtained the degree of Bachelor of Science in Civil Engineering from 

the University of Tennessee in 1950 and qualified as a fallout shelter 

analyst by completing the Department of Defense Course at 
the University of 

Michigan in January, 1962. I am a licensed Professional Engineer in the 

State of Tennessee and have been listed in Marquis' "Who's Who in the South 

and Southwest" since 1967.  

My first assignment at the Laboratory was to the Civil Engineering Design 

Group where I served in the capacity of Assistant Group 
Leader for a period 

of ten years. During 1955 and 1956, I headed a multi-discipline group that 

was responsible for the final design of all outside utilities for the Oak



Research Reactor. In 1959 and 1960, I was on special assignemnt as Project 

'Engineer for Titles I and II design for the Radioisotope Development Labora7 

tory. Also during this period, I was responsible for research to determine 

* the suitability of North Carolina magnetite as an aggregate for neutron 

attenuation in shielding concrete.  

In July 1960, I was reassigned as an Engineering Planning Supervisor in 

the General Engineering Division. My responsibilities included the preparation 

of special studies pertaining to a variety of subjects or fields as requested 

by division management, other divisions, or Laboratory Management. I also 

assisted in development of plans for expansion of facilities and utilities 

working toward general planning objectives which were: (1) to plan for ex

'pansion of Laboratory utilities; (2) to provide guides for future location 

and construction of facilities; (3) to assist scientific managers in planning 

for needed facilities; and (4) to stress need for planning safety features 

in new facilities that have as their objective the environmental factors 

affecting the health and well being of Laboratory employees.  

After assuming responsibility for the planning function, I was appointed 

Chairman of the Utilities Planning Committee with responsibility for main

taining surveillance over utility systems with regard to existing and 

future adequacy under normal and emergency conditions. The Committee 

maintained a long-range construction planning program for utility require

,ments and prepared justifications for modifications or additions to existing 

systemss as required. Since my original appointment as Committee Chairman, 

tI have served in an advisory capacity on matters relating to planning for 
all utility systems.



65 1CHAIRMAN JEWSCFA: Very well,.  

0 MR.~ GRAY:- Once again, I would add, as, to rthe 

3 expertise of these witnesses, that they relate to co-aing 

S tower operation cdonstruction impact, 'specifically in iio 

5 to duplicative mem~bers from the aquatic pmnaI that wili be 

6 joining these memibers at the tire of ques~tioning.  

7Mitchell Carter is a benefit cost analy'st,, Dr 

8Oestmann is the project manager in environmental Projects 

9for this facili-ty; and Blaine Dinger is a terrestria'. scologist.  

10 At this time, once again, Mr. Chaiirman,.the StaifE 

11 witnesses are prepared to answerth-e Board'~s ques;tions.  

12 CHI1INJNC:Very well, let~e defaar t-hat, 

13 hwvr, until we have had a presantation by the- At-torney 

14 'General of -the State of New York.  

15 R. SCHEIMN: We ha-ve* distributed the neesarv 

16 -copies and submitted to the Board, and I believe you_-relves 

17 a document, entitled, 'Statecient 6f the Attorney General o.fC 

t8 testate of N~ew Yorkg. insupport of tesiuain 

19 which basically outlines our acceptance of the termis of the 

20 stipulation. But preseants as itsmain pointa, ouv concern 

21 is that our support of the stipulation not be taken in the 

* 22 future as any sort of an acceptance of the quality of the 

23 sampiling and study prograr. undertak~en at the present~ time 

p.24 by Con Edison on the river or of any possible use that the 

25 results of this study ;,nay have at any time in the ," i6 or



58966 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

13 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25

indeed of the need. for the progra.  

CHATRMAN JENSCHI May we have a copy? I don t 

know that I have a copy of your statement from the State of 

New York's At toknay General.  

Do you have sufficient copies to give the 

reporter? 

MR. SCHEMIN.• I don't think -0ie have them. They 

were not intended to be presented in -the nature of testimony, 

it could have been referred to as a riemoranduam just as easily.  

We (an provide copies to incorporate them in the record.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Maybe if you don't have copies, 

we can just mark it as an exhibit. Do you have three copies? 

,R . SCEEMIN: I believe so.  

CHAIRMWN JENSCH: Perhaps if -oe have not any other 

presentations by the Attorney General of the State of New York, 

we can mark this documtent, which is entitled "Statement of the 

Attorney General of the State of New York in support of the 

stipulation," we will let that be marked for identific"ation 

as Exhibit No. 6, in order to make it part of the record.  

Is there any objection to it being made a part 

of the record?



V

MIR~. VOIT-M- YeS, Your IKono~e I ObJ~act to t1-hiS 

2 material being received in the record with tho exception of 

-the first two paragraphi-; appearing under the. headingj, 

4 introduction, and th e first paragraph appearing under the 

heading cftcluaion.  

once again. the Board has invited tktn Par.tUles to 

7 respond to questions which the Attorney Gneral has lteno 

to, co and that is its privilege, and the Bcard has Invited 

9 the parties to submit nzemoranda supporting the aipmlatioz.  

Now, with. the exce-ption of tha three paragraphs.  

1 this docummnt does nothing of the k~ind.~ It is not 1eeval;-,~ 

12 to the stipulation at al. It is testimony digned as a 

memorandumv it even has appendixres to it.-, it 90as to the:- xnbrii 

14 of the Applicant's re,-search program,, despite the Boaxd~ 

specific statement at the prehearing comfarenco' tt We a r e 

1. not going to address the merits in this proeding.  

17 I object to the raceipt. of the document in 

18evidence with tile exception o1f the threa paragraphs that 3E 

referred to ippecifically.  

20. M4R. SHBMMU.: If I might reply, I think my 

21 replies are in the nature of those given by DXft. Itzo~lth 

2. as his objections are in the saw, nature as those he WadO 

23* with respect to answer of the Fishermn's presentation.  

24,This was not sab~'iitted to be considered on the merito. It 

25 was submitted to demonstrata the stat~e of mind o2. the
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1 Attorney General and hiS, intent in appro'ving or a~oing out 

2 in support of this stipul~ation. And it should be ta.;en for 

3 that purpose alone.a 

A CEAXMGM J~sCl .1 think It is VO;;Y f fcut to 

5 rea-ly diffexentiate bet-ween a statement &a the merits 

6 and a statement of concerns. I think the 0conaideratioa of 

7 what is in the public interest in support of a stipullation 

8 may necessarily involve to soml extent factors thatb 

9 woul.d be relavant to eitlier a statemnt of the rarits or state

10 meat of concerns. I think what this Board needs -to do what 

it wants to do is to see that the parties are given 

12 consideration to matters. which are of concera to thg. public 

13 and to the parties,~ and that the parties have considerad' the 

14 situation somewhat in tbis line, oven with all of thoi,%

15 problems that thxey envision or enmrate abou~t the sitution, 

16 they nevertheless are saying we support the stipulation 

17 because it will aid in the resolution of matters ins this 

18 proceeding.  

19 A~d I think that this Soard i:s not-concernod twith 

20 whether the statement by one party or another is a statemerst 

2t thatwould reflect a final determiination con-Elictin12g 

22 statements of fact or not But resther that it shows -that the 

'23 parties have considered the matter in a.l-aspects which would 

24 be of importance and interest to the public gsaarally, a.-. well 

51as to the specific Interest of a party0 T. think it should bo

A.r-2
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understood, however, as Applicant's counsel has pointed 

2 out, or intimated at least that no one party is prejudbiced 

3 by the statements made by any other party so far as the 

stipulation.  

5 Then may be violent disagreement betwaeen 

6 parties or among parties in this proceeding in reference 

7 to the stipulation, but nevertheless consistent with the 

8 regulations of the now Nuclear Regulatory Commission to 

see if parties can achieve stipulations, I think that which 

has been presentedin this proceeding reflects a performance 

of that endeavor reflected in the regulation.  

12 As I say, one party may be. in iolent dizagreement 

13 with what the other party says, but the important thing is 

14- nevertheless are the parties able to say in the public 

154" interest they feel that for the moment, and that is what 

16 about the situation is, for the moment the parties are 

17 willing to stipulate that they will accept the commitment 

18 of the Applicant to build cooling totars unless at a 

19 time specified in the stipulation adequate evidence ca be 

20 presented to convince the parties or the Nuclear Regulatory 

21 Commission that cooling towers need not be-constructed and 

22 that their operation would be of disproportionate benefit to 

23 thepublic in reference to the operation of the Indian Point 3 

24 proceeding.  

25 With that understanding, I think the..

592



ar4

2 
4 

6 

7 

a 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

'5.  

16 

17 

18 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25

interests of the Applicant or any one party are not 

prejudiced by receiving this document in the r.ecord for 

thatlimited purpcae.  

The objectioL is overruled. Exhibit No. 6 Is 

received as a statement of position on behalf of the Attorney 

Gneral of the State-of New York in support of the stipulation.  

Does that complete all of the presentation intended 

to be made by the parties in reference to the stipulation? 

I hear nothing further.  

(The document referred to was 

marked Wibit No. 6 for idw.tificatior 

and received in evidence.) 

CHAIRMM JENSCH; it is approximately the time 

of our noon recess, 12t26, at this time. Letls recess to 

reconvene in this room at 1:45.  

(Whereupon, at 12:26 p.m., the hearing was 

recessed, to reconvene at 1:45 p.m., this same day.)
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SA2 FE 1OON SESSION 

2 (l.I 5 pm.  

3 CHAIRMN J-WSCH: Please come to order.  

4 Mr. Macbeth? 

5 MR. MACBETH: Mr. Chairman, Mr. Scddon has an 

6 engagement later in the afternoon. If itis at all possible, 

7 for the Board, I would like to suggest the Board address 

8 questions to Mr. Seddon as soon as possible at this time, 

9 if that is-

10 CHAIRMAN JEN$C-U:• We can't guarantee that, and 

1 we hope Mr. Seddon can make such adjustment of his schedule 

12 as "necessary, because we hays other schedules, too, that we 

13 would like to keep, one of which is on Amtrako 

14 But we will adjust to the requirements of the 

i5 case. We will try to accommodate, but we can't be sure 

26 about it, 

17 MR. MACBETH; Thank you.  

MR. CLEMENTE: Mr. Chairman, may I seek the 

19 Board's indulgence for about two minutes and present the 

gQ Atomic Energy Council's statement in support of the stipula

tion? 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes.  

23 MR. CLEMENTE:. As you know, the New York State 

4 Atomic Energy Council participated in the Indian Point 2 

25 licensing proceeding under the interests of the State pro-
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visions of the Atomic Energy Act. The limited issues which 

a have been settled among the parties with the stipulation 

3 which is before this Board, were thoroughly explored on the 

4 public record in that proceeding.  

5 The Licensing Board and the Appeals Board in the 

6 Xndian Point 2 proceeding rendered decisions after permitting 

7 all parties to fully explore their concerns. In late July 

8 of 1974, as this Board is probably avare, the parties in 

9 this proceeding with both legal and technical representatives 

10 met 1A Oak Ridge, Tennessee, for two days to exchange environ

11 mental data and opinion.  

12 Tha meeting was well attended, I believe there 

13 were over 40 people there.  

14 The Now York State Atomic Energy Cotncil was 

15 represented by myself, three technical people, two of whom 

16 were representing the New York State Department of Environ

17 mental Conservation. Having become aware of the most 

18 recently collected data and having become aware of the results 

19 of the Staff's intervening fresh look at the matters, it was 

20 our judgment that there could be on this record no more 

21 definitive resolution of the matters in controversy than had 

22 been had in the Indian Point 2 proceeding.  

23 In view of this, and most important, recognizing 

24 -.hat the same issues received in the Indian Point 2 proceeding 

25 a fuUX. complete and thorough public airing with opportunities
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for full public participation, we believe the settlement.  

2 which is before this Board for approval and which oll<.-,s 

3 lines of the Indian Point 2 decision is a fair comproiLJe, 

4 fully protecting the rights of all parties, including, ,* f 

5 course, the New York State Council members and it~s fully 

6 in the public interest.  

7 I would also indicate that all nine Council 

8 members authorized tho signing of the stipulation.  

9 CHAIR14M JENSCH: Thank you. I think that the 

10 statements that have been presented here in reference tc- th::) 

11 stipulation have impressed the Atomic Safety & Licensin%; 

92 Board with absolute amazement that the parties signed the 

13 stipulation.  

14 I am sure that each party is adhering to *itu 

15 own.position on the merits, and neverthless have signed the 

16 4Stipulation, which I think' is very commendable, in an (ndeV''03 

17 to see that all the facts that can be possibly procured are 

assembled for consideration of these several matters.  

With that, Dr. Daiber will be the lead-off on 

inquiries of the parties. And if it'snot too much of. an in

21 convenience, maybe some of the questions will shift fror- the 

2 Regulatory Staff and tur% it around to anybody that can answer 

23 the question, because we are hoping that the informality of 

p4 this type of inquiry that the Board makes in reference t3 the 

25 stipulation, can be accormdated that way. We do, hpoevr,
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25 

axl DR. DAIBER: If I may start with the documnt that 

0 was submitted by the Applicant entitled OApplicant's 

3 
IMemorandum in Respone to nquiries by the Safety and 

Licensing Board," and I would prefer to start with page 12 

where we are concerned with the impact of Indian Point 3 on- th( 

gudson River and mid-Atlantic fishery.  

Towards the end of that, the very first paragraph, 

0 there is some discussion about the difficulties of 

capturing fish for tagging purposes. And then at the. first 

sentence of the second paragraph -there is the sentence 

which reads as follows.  

12 "To date there has only been one tag return 

is in this study from any area beyond the Hudson." 
14 

I would like to ask the Applicant in view of the 

5 difficulties that are associated with tagging fish, catchin" 

fish to tag, and then trying to get some form 

17 recapture for evaluation of population analyses, haw they 

might be able to get around this difficulty of getting 

19 sufficient fish to tag, whether New York State itself does it, 

20 or the Applicant does it, or whoever does it,. and getting 

21. sufficient returns so that they have a stable evaluation of 

the size of the population and subsequent impact on the middle 

Atlantic fisheryo 

2. Does the Applicant have somsbady that could respond 

25 to that question?
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M MR. VOICT?: D.. Daiber, Dr. Marcellus from te Appl:3 

cant's environmental staff is seated beside me, and I 

will ask him to address himself to that qustion,. and then 

-if he needs additional information, he can consult with 

other people.  

6 DR. DAIBER: .?inlo" 

7 MR. MARCELLUS: I am unsure of the problems 

8 ~which New York State has experienced In CaV,!urinq fish. We 

9 had, an individual from our staff, an individual related with 

10 this study 

MR. GR~AY; Mr. Criairia 

12 CHAIRKAR JEWSCH: Have you been sworn, Dr. Marcellus 

13 MR. MARCIlLUS: No, I have not.  

14 Whereupon, 

75. KE=IET. L. MARCELLUS 

16 was caI:led as a witness on behalf of the Applicant and, 

17 having been first duly swonl, was examinsd and testified 

18 as follows: 

19 CHAIRMAN JEWSCB; Did you have something, Mr.  

20 Gray? 

21 MLR. GRAY: Same Point as you.  

22 MR. VOICT: Let M- interrupt.  

23" Please state yom full nama and residence addresse 

24 NITNESS MRCEYLUS: Ranneth L. Marcellna. I 

25 reside at 9 Decon Drive, Treon, Ney Jersey.
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1 DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. VOXGT: 

3 g , By whom are you employed? 

4 A Consolidated 9dison of New York City.  

Q And what position do you hold? 

6 A I am the chief biologist in the Office of 

7 Environ1ental Affairs.  

8 Q Okay. Please be, seated.  

9 DR. DAIBER-0 MAy I Just inject, so We donut go 

10 off on a loop here, that. isn't necessary. I am not realily 

concerned 'about the problems that NWet York State has in 

12 catching fish or tagging them, I am more concerned about a 

13 generic question here of. your being able to handle any 

14 information or acquire aay information from whatever source, 

16 whoever does the tagging, whoever does the capturing of 

16 fish to evaluate the inpact of the striped bass from the 

t7 Hudson River on the middle Atlantic fishery.  

18 Let m add, ono of the points that keeps cam.1ng 

19 through here is not only in your own documents that you 

20 have presented, but other information, the FES and so forth, 

21 is the relatively small return on any tags that have been 

22 applied to fish.  

23 if we could look at this even in a broader sense, 

24 this is not a unique situation to the udson River, and the 

25. numbers of tags and the amount of effort and therefore the

600
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numb~ers of dollars that cire excpended to gat =xy kand. of 

2suitable intormation by this means someatimas 

prohibits getting sufficient and adequate data,, ruri so 
4' What are the alternzees that you- might have under onsi&d'ra-

5 tion for evaluating the impact of the Hudson 

6 Ri ver striped bass on the m~iddle Atlantic fshy? 

WINSS K4CLU- We hiave ongoing our own.  

8research program into this matter. It 1i3 dscribed in t~ua 

materials which have been provideaA to YOU~.  

10 We have tuvo studlas destgued primarily to azsss 

12 this. One is a study of i'ntotq 

associated with striped bazs. A~nother one is th a scale 

* 3 _analysis techniq~ue being conducted by the.University of Rhoc6 ie 

Island.  

The innate tag study is a biohemical assssnt 

6,of, the serum associted with the fish., It is designed -to 

17 collect fish from the various spawvnaing rivervo and dvelap a 

IS characteristic for each spawning river, a seies of 

19 ch aracteristics which will allow us to identify with~ a 

20' reasonable dograe of certaiaty the location -- the opawniz 

21" location of fish -which are actuallyr obta-ined fromn the mid

22 Atlanic fishery.  

23 7h the mamorandim whiich is submitted to you ea pages 

2A 13 an~d 14,, these stiOes are identified.  

DR. D\IBE: What sine fish aXUYO yoN iniAV,,re
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WITNESS MA~RCELLVS.- Thes 04 are fisih wh~ 'ar in 

the commercial fishery. They are of legal sitze to be 

captured. The fisih are bbtained froxn coexrcial fisherm'en..  

DR. DAIBER: So that these fEish have some ininate 

ability for moving about? 

WNSS MARCE.r"LtS: These fish, striped bas is 

a migratory species z-md beyond the second year o 1 life theyi 

tend to migrate along Ithe coast.  

DR. DAIER: Is, it conceivable then that-as 

these fish migrate, thatsomt of them might uraxder into the 

Hiudson River and others into Lhe Chesapeake or the Delaware 

or Connecticut River or L~ong Island Souxid or somz othel: 

location? 

WITNESS YARCELL.US: Yes.  

DR. DAIMP3E: What assurance do you have that this 

particular in-nate tag would identify the Xsudscon kivesr 

popixlation from some othcr area? 

WITHS MRCETZUS: W~e have looked at fish cobtacinad 

within tae, spawning rivers,, Chesapeake Bay area and tho, 

Hudson PUver area. we believa there are chateristics 

which are sipecific to those spawninag regions, and eaazination 

of fish taken from outside of these areas looddnq for the 

specific characteristics we believe we could identify to. a 

rriasonable degree of aurety that these fish cam from a 

specific axea.
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26 DR. DAIBER: You have not looked' at anythinglother 

O than adults or those big enough to enter the connercial fishery 

3 WITNESS MARCELLUSZ The work that has been done, 

4 1 believe, has been restricted to fishes which have been 

5 captured in comercial fisheries.  

6 DR. DAIMER. Do you propose to examine any other 

7 size, such as young-of-the-year or the first summer juveniles 

or any other categoriaation that you would wish to consider? 

9 IMITHSS MARCELLUS: The workwhich is being done 

10 by the University of Rhode Island is looking at the first tu:o 

years of growth, which is identified ian the scale of fish.  

'12 And to .that extent, we should be able to evaluate the early 

life history and imparting the characters of the growth of 

the fish from the spawning area before they become migrator.o 1.4 

DR. DAIBER: The results of the studies that are 
15 

being conducted by the University of Rhode Island, do !ycu 

have any results? 17 

WXTIMESS MARCELLUS: I have received a draft X-eport 18 

on this work which suggests thatif I recall correctly, their 

20capability to identify the origin of the fish ranges bet.een 

60 and 65 percent, using this particular technique.  .21 

I am recalling this from memory, though, and would.  

have to check it to verify it.  
23 

DR. DAI&R: It seems to me that in terms of your 

own work, or work 4one under your general auspices with respect 25
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I to the biochemical tag, what kind of reliability are you 

2 getting there? Your serum protein analysis of the Hudson 

3 River population in contract to those found elsewhere? 

4 WITNESS r4ARCELLUS: 1 the report we received -

5 a draft report received from Texas Instruments, they 'have 

6 identified capability in the range of 80 to 85, the 82 

7 percent category.  

DR. DA13ER: How long has this been going on? 

9 WITNESS MRCELLUS: Both studies were initiated 

.10 in 1974.  

DR. DAIBER: So that you are looking at material 

that was collected during the 1974 commercial season? 

13 WITNESS MARCELLUS: I am not sure that all the 

14 information was collected during that period. I believe the 

15 work done by Texas Instruments, the fish they captured were 

16 collected during this period, the work done by the University 

of Rhose Island, scale samples were obtained from various 

18 sources, I am not sure of all the sources. And some of that 

.19 information may have come from earlier years.  

20 DR. DAIBER: Do you propose to continue this for 

21 the 1975 year? 

22 WITNESS: MARCELXJS: The work done in 174 was 

23 an assessment of the feasibility of these programs, We felt 

that they were reasonably successful and that we do intend 

25 to continue them in '75.

604
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DRi. DAIBER: Complete them in 175? 

2 WTITESS -RCFhLLUS: That we aro continuing then 

3 DR. DAIBER- I am sorryo I misunderstoed you 

4 WITNESS HMRC TLUS: I am sory.  

5 DR. DAIBER: Would you continue them for some 

.6 time in the future? At the moment, you started in 174, you 

7 proposed to do the '75 season; do you propose to do it some* 

8 time into the future? 

9 WITNESS MARCELLUS: I can't say. Our work is.  

10 -done on a year-by-year basis.  

11 We would be very interested in the results of thi 

12 work.  

13 )DR. DAIBER: Would you propose that more than ono 

14 year's data or more than twio years' data might be useful! 

IS more valuable than" the one or two years' data that you now 

16 have or will have by the end of this particular season that 

1.7 is coming up on us? 

18 WITNESS MARCLLLUS: The more data that is 

19 collected and over a long period of time, perhaps the better 

.2O the assessment that can be made.  

21 DR. DAIBER: All right. Are you suggesting o 

22 the basis"of this mehrihi ia work and blood serum protein 

23 analysis that you would do away with the fin clipping or the 

24 jaw tags or some of the tagging deviges for identification 

25 of the individuals?
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I WITNESS .ARCELLUS: The tagging programs that we 

2 are conducting are being conducted on younger fish. We 

3 don't hav a program, per se, to tag advt fish in the 

4' Hudson River.  
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DR. DATBER: What kind of success have you had 

to date? I believe you ,have been -tagging in the past yearsP 

haven t you? 

.WITNESS MARCELLUS: Yes.  

5 DR. DAIBER And what kind of success have you hr-d 

6 in terms of getting recaptures? 

7 WITNESS MAMELLUS: I feel we have had a reasonable 

8 return on a fish that we have tagged. X can It give you the 

9 exact numbers that are fish that are tagged and returnedo 

to DR. DAIBUR: Can you give us soeif kind of a range 

;I -of percent? :&e we talking in 1 percent or something less 

than that, or 50 percent or 75 percent0 or what is the ball

park figure? 

14 WITNESS MARCELLUS: I can't respond to that.  

15 I don't have those figures at my hand.  

16 DR. DAIBER: What would you consider to be a 

17 desirable return on the basis of some kind of tag?' 

18 NITNESS MARCELLU3s My underteanding of fishery 

19 research tagging prograAs in ganeral, that if you had a 10 

20 percent tag returnp you would be in great condit on. I 

21 think you should be in the area of at least 1 percent and hLo ger 

22 is desirable.  

23 DR. DAIBER: ,'You would be more happy with 10 

percent than I percent? 

WITNESS M LELLOSa Dofinitely.
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a DR. DAIEBR: Would you be happy with 1 pe0cent? 

2 WITNESS MARCELLUS: That depends. I am not sutr t11 

3 I can respond to why it depmds.  

4 DR. DAIBER: Might this be a matter of how many 

5 tags you put out initially? 

6 WITNESS MARCELLUS: Yes.  

7 DR. DAIRIER: Returning to the staff nore on the 

8 same question in terms of the impact of the Hudson River 

9 fishery on the middle Atlantic area, what -- could you give 

to us some of your thoughts in terms of why the Staff went 

"i along with the stipulation with particular xeference to this 

12 subject of the Hudson River population on -the middle Atlantic 

13 fishery? Who is going to respond to that? 

14' CHAIRMAN JENSCH: "ill you identify yourself 

15 before you speak so we will have it again for the record? 

16 Thank you.  

17 WITNESS VAN WYMLE: My name is Wab Van VWinkle.  

I8 With respect to this particular aspect of the 

19 Applicant's research progran that you have been questioning 

20 Dr. Marcellus about, namely the estimation of the percet 

21 contribution of the Hudson stock to the mid-Atlantic and Now 

22 England striped bass fishery, the Staff's assessmer-t of that 

23 apect of their research program is discussed in the FES in 

24, Chapter 5, pages 177 to 178.  

25 In summary, oir position is that at present our
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1 1estimate of the percent contribution of the Hudson stock to 

2 this Atlantic fishery is rather uncertain. Estimates have 

been thrown out in Indian Point 2 hearin", ranging from 10 

percent or 20 tercent up to 80 percent.  

5 • It is our position that the studies Con Ed is 

6 now engaged in will have a good chance of narrwing that 

7. range of uncertainty. I' seens like a scund three-pronged 

8 approach to try to get at the question which is 

9 definitely an important one.  

10 We do feel that in all three cases whether it is 

11 the-

19- DR. DAIBER: Would you identify the three? You 

13 used the word "three-pronged" and now you are. saying three 

14 cases. Would you please identify those three? 

15 WITNESS VAN WDIKLE: . The first is a characteristic 

16 in index combining the numbpr of rays or bones in 

17 the anal, dorsal, and pectoral fins of striped bass.  

18 The second isa critical analysis of the vertical* 

to .relief profile on the surface of striped bass saalee. This 

20 :.is the work being done at Rihode island. And third is 

21' the electrophoretic analysis of sarm proteins.' 

22 Our feeling is that in all cases where, w are 

23- dealing with variables, there is going to be frequency distri

24 butions,, and there are probably going to be overlapping 

25 between Hudson stock and Chesapeake Stock or even different

I

609
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stocks within the Chesapeake Bay. So that we do not e=,ect 

these sta dies all taken together, results evaluated 

by some sort of discrininant analsyis or other statistical 
4 

techniques to result in any single estimate of the 

percent contribution the Hudson is ,making to the mi&r ' 

6 Atlantic and New England regions. But we would hope that 

.7 
tte range from 10 percent to 80 percent would be narrowed tc a 

more acceptable range of umcertainty.  

DR. DAIBER: Would you consider that the use of 

10 let me phrase it another way: 

Would you propose that the serum analyses or 

12 perhaps even i-vtic study might be enhancad

with something other than those that enter the c~omercial 

14 fishery? 

15 WITNESS VAN WMMLE: Are you alluding to onxger 

26 than one and two year old fish? 

DR. )AMBER: X was thinig przimaily of 

18 the fist sume~r of grafth, and with particular reference to 

thei idea that these would be less apt to mive around 

20 than those that have entered the comrclal fisherV. I 

21 would restrict it to so-ething less than -- ,y thought is in 

22 this particular Instance, something less than two years of 

23 age? 

24 WXEsS VAN WIMM The ultimate test, as I 

25 nderstand this study, is to be able to go out, whether it se
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Iup off Cape Cod or of f the southeast share of Long Island, 

2, ontauk Poaint or the Pouth Jersey shore and collet a 
3 sample of mixed fish and in their mi-Xed and unimnotar 

proportions. And it Is hopad that onh ai of prelvious 

1.work done wh ere fish have baen collected from thes Hdscm ane, 

6from the Chesapeake that~ -- what they have learned thera, 

7 thiere is applied to this mixed samples-, they will be able to' 

s plit that soample in-to some paei @entage from the Delaw~are, 

and some parcentage from tha Hiudson, and in thalt case I 

*don't think that you are going to find -- I don't think thers 

1.is anywhere along the coast you can go zuid collect a sample 

12. of young of -the year a-id omt or even two y,,ear old fish that ,mre 

0 1.,3 going to reprosent a mix of these stocks.  
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DR. DAIBER: I would concede that point. Howevr, 

there is a step I think in there before that,that you have 

to start with something known before you can evaluate the un

known.  

WITNESS VAN TIMNELE: Yes.  

DR. DAIBER: And I am a little concerned that wi-lh 

the sampling of the comiercial catch that you have a greater 

chance of those animals moving about, whereas if you start 

with something that has been collected in a particular area, 

and analyzeit, arwd then iy you can put some kind of a label 

on those that are taken from the Chesapeake or from the 

Hudson or Delaware or Pimlico Sound in North Carolina, then 

you could go .,out and gat your sample off Cape Cod Or some

where else and arrive at some substantial figuare of what 

were the percentages in that mixed population that you had 

collected on the commercial basis.  

WITNESS VAN WINKLE: I agree with your point.  

As soon as you are talking about striped bass that are three 

years and older, if we start collecting samples of fish that 

age and older in the Hudson or Chesapeake, we are implicitly 

buying the assumption that the homing instinct is completea 

that there is no mixing of the stocks, that they are over 

wintering to any appreciable extent in a body of water that 

wasn't the place where they were spawned.  

So, yes, I would think it would be very profitable
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to look at young-of-the-year, one and two .year old fish 

collected in respeeltive sites.  

DR. DAISER: I don't know who to direct this 

4 next question to, but if somebody has some information, feel 

5 free to respond, either the applicant or the staff or the 

6 intervenor.  

7 This is the serum technique that is now being 

8 considered has the implicit bit to it that there is no change 

in the protein composition or the protein serums with age.  

10 Does anybody have any information to be sure that if you 

11 collect a young fish it's going to have the same serum 

12 proteins when it's 15 years old or some other age in between? 

13 Can anybody respond to that questi'on? 

14 WITNESS MARCELLUS: X will try here.  

15 The TI work is looking at the isozymes, the.  

16 muscle tissue and thesep I believe, are genetically controlled 

17 which would preclude changes during their lifetime.  

18 DR. DAIBER: I am sorry, that last sentence?

19 WITNESS MARCELLUS0 It would preclude changes 

20 during their lifetime.  

21 DR. DAIBER: But you don't have any 'erification 

22 of that? 

23 WITNESS MARCELLUS: X am not the proper individv4l 

24 to respond to that, 

25 DR. DAIBER: Do you have any information from
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1 the general literature as to whether or not this changes 

2 with the. ago of the fisb.? 

3 WiTNESS MARCEUS: I can't respond to that.  

4 'WITNESS VA WINILE: I can't eithero Dr. Daiber, 

5 but I th!ink the concern yov have raised is a question I have.  

6 alwiays had in my mind, not only as the fish gets older but 

7 also the dependence of the serum proteins on temperature 

.8 and salinity.  

9 DR. DAXBER: If I may inject a personal..,ote" here-, 

10 I would hope that whoever does the work, regardless of what

1 ever species is concerned, and whether it has to deal with 

12 something here in this particular problem, I would hope that' 

13 there wouldn't be any change, because otlherwise -a. lot of worzk 

14 on the West Coast on the salmon ould be shot do-%n, too, 

15 because it's very implicit that age doesn't have any effect 

16 on the serum proteins of these animals.  

17 But I am not aure that I have ever seen any 

18 literature that anybody has ever tested that.  

19 Now, I will addzess a question to the applicant 

20 again with reference to the serum protein study, and you 

21 also mentioned the mehristic work, and I think some of the 

22 characters, you identified as to the ntber of ad-al; rays, 

23 and pectoral rayes and soft dorsal rays. Do you..find any 

24 kind of positive or any kind of relationship between those 

25 mehristic characters such as the rays, and the serum protein
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-composition between populations o2 the Hudson River and the 

other areas? 

WITNESS DARCELLUS: I am not sure of any relation

ship existing between characters of the sermiu protein and 

the number of rays' in a fin or number of scales in'a lineo 

I believe that for each of the areas which fish 

have been collected from, , their spawning rivers, that they 

have characteristic nuWbers of these referring to the 

merhristic characters. And there are more differences 

between fishes collected from the Chesapeake Bay area with 

those .ol-lected from the Hudson River area.
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anl DR. DAIBER: Does the environment itself play any 0 
role in terms of affecting the !ehistic characteristics 

- themselves? You indicated earlier, at least in terms of the 

serum study that there was some genetic effects.  

5 
Does the environment have any impact in this, the salinity 

or temperature at which the eggs were developed or some 

7 other environmental " parameter that might determine within 

the range of genetic characteristics whether you have any 

9 variability influennced by the environment.  

10 WITNESS MARCLTLUS: I believe temperature i.3 an 

important factor in determination of the number of scales 
12 which appear, number of fin rays.  

DR. DAIBER: So that it might be -- would it be 

14 important to look at wore than one year here, one year"s 

V5 collections, because the environmental parameters would 

36 vary from one year to the next? 

17 WXTNESS VWCELLUS. It Would be helpful to chect this 

18 to be certain that you don't have one discrepancy within a 

given location.  

20 For example, the .udson River, tlhat these 

characteristics do not change signiflcantly from year to 

2 - year.  

23 DR. DAIBER: This, of course. as you have probably 

04. perceived, is the basis for my concern, or wy questioning, 

is that there be this recognition given to that annual
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variation that is possible.  

DR. DAIBER: All right.  

I would like to turn next to the question of 

compensation and there has been a considerable amount of 

discussion about this as we are all aware, and much of it 

6 has been what I would consider a paper analysis. Has theze 

7 
been any field data collected that would be useful in 

8 evaluating the probles of compensation, empirical data 

9 and not something' else? 

WITNESS MCELLUS: I am advised that Texas 

Instrument"s group -has obtained data during a prvious 

year and which will be reported on in a report to be 

13 finalized shortly.  

14I oannot give the specifics of that data at this 

time as I do not recall then fully.  

DR. DAIBER: All right.  

17 MR. BRIGGS. Is there someone from Texas 

io Instr mts here who could anser that question? 

As I understand It, the report\ is supposed to be 

-0 out very soon. X assume that someone knos the answer, and 

21 it would bs helpful to get it.  

22 MR. VOIGT: Mr. Briggs., it's been our practice not 

23 to release thse reports wntil they have been approved and 

24 placed in final form and I think that we prefer not to get 

25 into a discussion of the rep0ort that is in preparation until

617
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1 
the consultants themselves have reached agreement on the 

contents. In some cases we have deadlines for repor-ts and 
3 

other cases we have more open commitments for their submittal, 
4 

and of course we try to get them out in a timely fashion.  

5 think we can gat ourselves ito problems having 
6 the same people working on different things which is difficut 

7 to do, if we anticipate the results of on-e report that is 

still in preparation out of sequence.  

MR. BRIGGSz I understand that. I look on this 

10 hearing as being less formal possibly then you do, and T 

did read the report that was sent to us that had to do with 
12 compensation, but it didn't have any information in it beca-:-e 

there wasn't any informationt I guess.  

And it is most interesting to us to knm7 that some 

information may be coming now that it is possible to get infor 1

16 tion on compensation. I suppose since we are just looking 

17 for information, we can wait for a report. I thought it 

18 might be possible to contribute smthing no, 

19 MR. VOIGT: I think we would prefer not to speculate 

2 0 .  on what the report is going to say. Obviously if members of 

21 the board have a continuing interest in the matter, w could 

2 make copies of it available when it is ready. But for the 

23 moment we just have to say that Work is being done in this 

0 field and an effort to meet the point that both of the 

25 technical mambers of the Board have made.
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DR. DAIBER: This, of course, leads ma to ask 

the question, how did you include the Subject oL Cozqpeasa

tion in your considerations when you were, developing or 

participatiag in the creation, of the stipuliation? 

MR, VOIGT.: I &oa-t recall that -the stipoulation 

addressed that mater., Dr. Daibar.  

DR. t'AIDER4; Not dioxcly, but since it was a 

subject of coziarable concern irs the past, iwnybe I would 

have thought it wiqht'hveenterad into some of the cliscussic, s.  

MR. VOIGT: I could state generally as far as the 

meetings among th e attorneys In preparation for the 

stipulation, I don't tbix!t 1' am breaking any confiderxce, it dida~a.  

DR. DAXBr.,R: All right.  

MR. VOIGT:- In other words, here again, as in 

oth~wareas, we weren't tryiang to resolv.e the rtz:erits of some 

of these ongoing scentific problams, but in order to 

reach an agreement among theparties, tbat'vould prevent frt~er 

evaluation at a la-ter timie, 

PR. XAC BEH: Cojuld 1 sitmply add scnthing#
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I compensation there is or is not, that is certainly correct, 

but there is certainly analysis and viewing and considera

3 tion by the various parties, what tacts that were available, 

4 that would indicate one way or -the other as to whether or 

5 not there would be compensation, I think it would be fair 

6 to say that all of the parties haw% continued a 

review of these issues, and there certainly hasn't been 

any kind of common agreemeit, as to v.hat the facts 

9 presently show.  

10 MR. VOIGT: I accept Mr. MaBeth's statement as a 

supplement to mine.  

12 DR. DAIBER: Then let us turn to the subject of 

13 entrainment, and again looking at some of the reports that 

14 have been submitted, I was left with the feeling that things 

15 were in progress, but I was having difficulty getting ahold 

16 of some hard data to form some judgments.  

17 Mhat is the status so far as the 1973 year and 1914 

18. year is concerned, so far as entrainmrent is involved, 

29 entrainrent data? 

20 WITHESS MARCEILLUS: 1973 work is substantially 

21 complete. There was ona section on the abundance of variovs 

22 life history stages in the intake area and in the river.  

23 There is information here which was still under analysis.  

24 A report was submitted *n that and I be!eeve it 

25 is indicated in that report that analysis of that data was

620
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1 still continving and was to be reported on in a 

following report. That report being one discussing the 1971 

data.  

The 1974 data, the report is in preparation, and 

I am not sure when it will be available in final form.  

6 It is expected some time this spring.  

I DR. DAIDEM: I would like to refer to two 

8 things in a document that was produced by Kwg York 

9 University dated December 1974, and the title of ihich, is 

10 'A Preliminary Analysis of the Abundance of FourLife klistoxy 

1 Stages of Striped Bass Collected in the Inta*kes of Indian 

Point Unit 1 and Hudson Rivsr in front of Indian Point. " 

13 If I remember correctly, there was some discussioa 

14 in there pertaining to the prob.em that the investigators 

75' riere having with respect to collection of eggs in the 

15 discharge canal -here they had specifically labeled some 

17 eggs that they had collected, labeled with a red dye, and 

18 there was some comment to the effect that the data 

19 that they got perhaps was at a lower level than they %ould ha 

20 normally anticipated and they gave four possible explanationc 

21 for this, and one of these had to deal with the possible 

22, destruction of the eggs in the net itself, and this obviously 

23 could have some influence an the evaluation of the data Chat 

24A y get.  

25 And the question is, can you speak to how this
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problem might have been resolved ao that you cam enhance the 
2 that you get and you lnow that it is in g~ood shape? 
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WITNESS MARCEJLUS: This problem was addressed 
t30 

2 in the 174 work. One of the techniques they used to resolv, 

3 :the problem was to fit the fronts of a net with a cone, 

4 .shaped device.which would effectively reduce the cross

5 sectional area of :the discharge canal sampled, and subse

6 quaintly reduced the flow of water through the mesh of the 

7 'net.  

The results of that work, I do not know about 

9 yet, 

10. DR. DAIBER: I am not quite sure, you say they 

were testing a cone-shaped device. With respect to the 

12 direction of water movement, do you know where the small 

13 end of the cone was? 

WITNESS MARCELLUS: The small end of the cone 
14 

was upstream.  

DR. DAIBER3 I suspected that was what you meart: 16 

but I wasn't sure.  
17 

There was also some question as to the relation18 

ship between the numbers of eggs found in the river proper 

and the numbers of eggs that were found in the immediate 20 

axea of the intake. If I remember one of the doctents, there 21 

was .'me discussion about patchiness of egg distributions * 22 
both on a vertical as well as on a horizontal basis.  

23 
Can you comment as to what has been done or what 

is being proposed to be done to try' to enhance the data 25
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I for evaluation with respect to patchiness and uneven distri

2 bution? 

3 WITNESS MARCELLUS: I don't recall at this time 

4 exactly what was done to evaluate that aspect of the distri

5 bution of the eggs in the reiver. The saxling progra is 

6 a random program, a random sampling program., 

7 And to that extent, patchiness in the eggs shouV 

8 be evaluated by the distribution of the eggs in the samples 

9 over tine.  

10 DR. DAIBER: I[n the same report, do you have a copy 

11 of it or -- I would like to have you look at page 16, table 3 

I?- of this same report.  

13 MR. VOIGT: Dr. Marcellus will take a moment 

14 and get a copy so he can address it.  

15 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: While he is doing that, I wonder 

16 if we might interrupt a moment and accommodate the Hudson 

17 River Association's witness, Seddon. We just have a few 

18 question, perhaps we can propound themn and he can be releasudo 

19 MR. MACBETH: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.  

20 MR. BRIGGS: I have only one or two questions, 

21 two or three questions.  

22 I am not accustomed to reading testimony thUat, 

23 shall I say, extolls the beautify of cooling towers and my 

24 questions are related to that.  

5Mr. Seddon, have you visited sites where there
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I are large natural draft cooling towers? 

2 WITNESS SEDDON: NO, I bave :n't.  

3 M.R BRIGGS: You have not visited those sites? 

4 WITNESS SEDDON: No.  

5 MR. BRIGGS: Have you taken any pictures of the 

6 Hudson Valley in the vicinity of Indian Point and superimposed 

7 a picture of these cooling towers or drawn pictures of the 

a coooing towers on them? 

9 WITNESS SEDDON: I Have not done this myself.  

50 1 have seen examples of that work, yes.  

W1 I have seen photographic studies such as you 

12 described. I have not seen this myself.  

is MR. BRiGGS: These studies were of the Indian 

14 Point site or sites along the Hudson, were they? 

f5 WITNESS SEDDON: The Indian Point site.  

$6 MR. BRIGGS: I don't believe you referred to those 

17 in your testimony? 

W7ITNESS SEDDON: I saw a photograph after the 

testimony was prepared. I was not able to cozaient on that 

20 specifically in the testimony.  

21 MR. BRIGGS: Could you tell us where you saw this, 

* who had done the work or -

2WITNESS SEDDON: Yes. If you will bear with me a 

2 moent, I have a copy of it in my briefacse.  

This is a photograph that appears in a .g %i
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which I am not positive of the source of the-photograph.  

0 It has been suggested that it wac prepared by the applicant,.  

3 but I have no information definitely about that.  e4 
This was a photograph taken from the west bank 

of the Kudson River looking east, showing the entire Indian 

6 Point complex as it now exists, or as it existed a short 

timeago, I take it, with two images superimposed on this 

8 photograph, a cooling tower for Unit 3 and for Unit 2.  

I have not done any study of this photograph 

10 ..to'-verify its accuracy or mAke sure these structures are in 

11 the precise propbrtqno I took the photograph as it was 

12 available of the future condition in which .it purports to bc,.  

13 MR. BRIGGS: Can you tell us what magazine that 

14 is in and what date and page? 

15 WITNESS SEDDON: The magazine is called The Salt 

16 Water Sportsman, the date is March 1975, and it appears on 

page 33.  

31 
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MR. MAC BETH: Mr. Chairman, we would bq willing 

to make the photograph an exhibit in this proceeding, if 
3 

the Board would wish.  
4 

CHAIRVMAN JENSCH: Well, maybe that raference is 

sufficient, if we knew where we would by the magazine, 

we would take a look at it, I suppose.  
7' 

MR. MAC BETH: I should say the author of the 

8 article is a member of the Hudson River Fisherman's 

Association, and it was :From him that we were told -that 

10 the photograph was obtained. I would be happy to supply the 

Board copies of the entire article if they would like that, -i 

12 in the alternative simply the photograph. if it is' a comp

13 aay photograph, perhaps the company would lIke to 

supply the photograph.  

;5, CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Was it a company photograph, 

do you km-, anybody from the company can attest to that? 

MR. VOXGTz We haven't seen the photograph, Mr.  

8 Chaim=.  

19 MR. MAC WTH: Wet will also be happy to show the 

20 company the photograph.  

21. CnI1W N JENSC.i I thought the company might 

22 have seen it, if you, have not seen it. MY question Was not 

23 directly to you, but somebody in the company. And I thought 

0 you might turn to somebody in the company.  

25 MR. VOIGT: The answer to your questions as 3
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1 stated, we, meaning the Company, had not been shomn the 

0 photograph° We are now exmulning it.  

3 CHIAM=4 JENSCH: Those that were here,, but maybe 

somebody in the company took the picture and might have had 

a chance to look at it when it was developed.  
MR. SACKS:. Mr. Ohairman, this is a photograph 

7 or copy of a photograph that was prepared in the engineerinq 
8 department of Con Edison, and I think rwe would like to 

9 commwnt on the -elements "rhat: went into putting this together,, 

DO 0 C NHAIRMAN JENSCH: Did you superimpose thir drawln4 

o _,ooling towers? 

12 MR. SACKS: Ro Carl Newman, the vice president 

13 of engineering of the ccmpany, will describe the origin of i.  

14 MR. GRAY: Is Mr. Newman under oath, if this is 

15 going to be further testimony regarding a proposed eWhibit? 

16 C1AXRMAN JENSCf : We will see if we can get him 

17 in here.  

18 MR. VQIGT: 1r. Gray, we are not presenting 

19 testimony at this hearinr. This is a hearing for the 

20 introduction of data and the answering of questions by the 

21 'Board.  

* 22 Now, the Board hs asked for a statement from the 

23 company which Mr. Newman is quite willing to provide. I 

24 perceive no legal requiremen.t or policy reason why that has 

25 to be under oath.
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I Whereupon, 

2 CARL NEWMA 

3. was called as a witness on .ehalf of the Applicant ando 

4 -having been first duly sworn, was examined and testified 

as foll -s: 

6 MR. VOIGT: Please note my objection, Mro 

7 Cairman o 

8 CWRLN JENSC1p Raise your right arm'* 

9 Everybody is giving statements under oath,, There 

10 is no reason why he should be an excepticn.  

I Proceed and give us an explanation of it.  

12 WIT ESS NEWMWI: The photograph appears in the 

13 magazine Salt Water Sportsman, March 1975 issue, and is indeed 

14 a photograph on which s.xe art work was done by the 

is Con Edison's engineering department° 

16 The cooling ttwers that are shown on this photogriph 

17. art is scale, they are a 500 foot high cooling tower of the 

I8. cross flow design.  

79 MR. BRIGGS: Mr. Newman, Con Ed is in two 

20 positions on the question o2 the cooling tmmr; oW_ position 

21 that Con Ed doesn't favor thte building of cooling tm-mrs.  

22 The other position, that Con Ed has submitted a raport 

2 giving the anvironmntal .4mpact waich I must say includes 

. 2 some statements that are slightly at least unfavorable to 

.5 cooling tcwerso
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1 is this an unbiased presentation in this picture? 

2 WITNESS NEWMAN: Yes, it iS. It is a rather 

3 realistic depiction of the cooling towers.  

4 MR. BRIGGS: You think it is a very realistic 

5 picture of what the cooling towers would lok like at 

6 the Indian Point site? 

7 WITNESS NEWMA=: As I stated earlier,. Dr. Briggs, 

8 they are drawn precisely to scale.  

9 MR. BRIGGS: I thank you.  

10 CHAIRHU JENSC~h Thank you, Br. Newman.  

Mr. Seddone you: are excused. And you may 

12 excuse your witness.  

13 MR. MAC BETH: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.  

14 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Now, we will go back to Dr.  

75 Marcellus.  

16 DR. DAIBER: In looking at page 16, Table 3 of 

17 this particular document which had been identified earlier, 

18 I am intrigued by some of the numbers that I see there.  

19 Would you care to explain how it is that, for example, in 

20 the very upper part of the table we have the word "day" 

21 and then there is an SUR, which mane surface here, and then 

22 mid, MID, for middle, and DOT for bottom, and then there 

23 are three sets of numbers running across, and the one 

24 plus or Minus 10, I presume, MeanS a mean plus Or 

25 minus a standard deviation at the 95 percent interval. Is

ar4
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I that corrct? 

2 WITNESS MARCELLUS: That 4s my interpretation of 

3 it also.  

4 DR. DAIBER: I am not a statistician, and I may 

5 know just enough to be dangerous, but when I have played 

6 with numbers like this, I seldom come out with tha same kinde 

of standard deviation as is depicted here *n eva-y case 

8 except one. We haveplus or minuts 10 in terms of the river 

9 in that first set, and vile have plus or minus 38..for all 

10 the surface, middle and bottom data, and for the nighttime 

11 river collections, we have plus or minus 8, for the surface 

12 middle and bottom, plus or minus 15 for the intakes nd so 

13 on down through the rest of the table, with the one exceptic

14 being in the lower right-hand corner where there is a diverg-n¢ 

?5' from 34 to 35 plus or minus.  

16 Can you offer us any explanation for such fine, 

17 unformed standard deviation? 

WITNHESS MARCELLUS: I am not a statistician 

19 either. I see your question-, and it would be necessary for 

20 me to contact my consultant to provide an explanation for 

21 this representation here.  

DR. DAIBER: I was just curi6uso 

23 As I say, I don't wish to belabor the point and 

2 it may be a nitpidk.ng one, btut it did catch my eye.  

Is there any attempt on the part of the Applicant,
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I or do you have any plans for the future so far as entrainnent 

2 is concerned during those times of the year when there may 

3 be eggs or yolk sac larva or larva or juveniles in the 

4 vicnity of Xndian Point so far as entrainment is concerned? 
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I WITNESS MARCELLUS: The entrainment studies will 

2 be continued in '1975.  

3 DR. DAIBER: No, I a±A talking about the actual 

4 intake of water itself. I am sorry if I idndlt make ryself 

5 clear.  

6 The pumping process itself, it seems to f.e some

7 where in the paper or these papers that I have seen the state

8 meit alluding to the intent or the actual doing of reducing 

9 of water velocities during certain times of the year.  

10 Is this a factor or am I just imagining it that during the 

M egg and larval stages when they are present in the river, 

f2 you will reduce the intake velocities or the volue of water 

13 that is actually taken into the plant,, ther ~by reducing the 

14 impact of potential entrainment? 

T5 WITNESS MARCELLUS: This'is a matter that would 

16 come under the title of mitigation measures. And this would 

17 be a policy decision by the company, and I am not the tone 

Is to respond to whether or not they would take such action.  

19 DR. DAIBER. Mr. Voigt, can you find somebody who 

20 would respond to that particular question? 

21 MR. VOIGTt I would be glad to try, Dr. Daiber, 

2Z2 but we are a little puzzled as to what your frame of reference 

23 is, sir.  

?A 2MR. GALLO: Perhaps I could be of some assistance.  

25 The stipulation provides for a reduction, I believe, in
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paragraph E of the stipulation, provides in the event of 

an extension of time in order to permit the company to get 

additional empirical xata that during the spawraing 'season, 

let's see if x can zero in on 

DR. DAIB R: This is tie bottom of page S of the 

stipulation? 

7 MR. GALLO- Yes.  

8 And it provides that if the plant is not operati:g 

9 at at least 40 percent of rated poWer for 45 or more days, 

10 then that year should not count. And then at the last 

sentence in that parztgraph it provides a mitigation measure 

12 along that line where the number of pi-mips limited to three 

13 circulating pumps during certain circamstances, during the 

.4 period that we have identified as May 15 to July 31, which 

15 is the spawning season.  

16 Perhaps that is what you had in mind, Dr.  

17 DaliBr..  

18 DR. DAIBER: Yes. So there is some attempts herc, 

19 Ygto mitigate the problems of entrainment, is this correct? 

20 MR. MACBETH: That was a provision that was 

21 included in the stipulation, I think it's fair to say, at the 

22 suggestion and urging of the Fishermen's Association# among 

23 others. And that was certainly the, end we were seeking, 

P that under those circuistances the aerainment offect would 

2511 be mitigated. I.
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MR. VOIGT: But it should be noted tbat this 

provision is related to and a part of this paragraph E in 
5 !I C oN 

the stipulation. It relates only to a- e.n which the 

plant Ji effect is not operating for other reasons, so that 

it's not a commitment on the part of the applicant to 

reduce operations, but simply a recognition that during this 

limited period of time if the operations are reduced for 

unrelated reasons, then the pumping operation will be 

scaled down at the same time.  

DR. DAXBER: I vmderstand that. But I would sti.{l 

come back to the question that I tried to phrase earlier: 

does the company have any policy to mitigate the problems 

of entrainment during the spawning season with once-through 

cooling as now exists? 

MR. VOIG :: The answer to your question is no, sir.  

One of the purposes of the outgoing study is to establish 

--whether there is a sufficient problem to require this type 

of action, and at the moment, the position 9 the company 

is that there is not.  

MR. CLEMENTEi Dr. Daiber, may I address that 

briefly? 

I am trying to locate a draft copy of the 401, 

and Mr. Schemin has it in his hand.  

We anticipate that the 401 certificate, the certifi 

cate that the applicant has applied for under Section 401 of
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1 the Water Pollution Control Act will be issued in the next 

2 two weeks. To some extent, it is similar to the Certificate 

3 previously issued for Unit 2.  

S t As you know , any conditions imposed in that 

S certificate by virtue of the provisionsar of Section 401D -of 

6 the Water Pollution Control Act become. license conditionso 

7 There will be conditions in there requiring-the applican to 

e take certain mitigating actions when impingement and other 

9 environmentally Insulting situations occur, 

I cannot speak specifically to the provisions not., 

11 the document is still in draft form. I mm just directing the 

12 Bod's attention to that docLunent when eventually it will be 

13 introduced into the record in this proceeding.  

14 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you.  

15 DR. DAIBER: Would the intervenor care to comment 

is on any influences that those of entrainment had, as you were 

17 developing the stipulation? 

8 MCBETH: Clearly, the Hudson River FishermexL' s 

19 Association and S'uve-our-St.ripers wish to use the entrainmernt 

20 at the plant at all ti-Mes at a minimum. in the Indiaxi Point. 2 

21 proceeding, we proposed to argue that the license ,bt that 

22 plant should require various cycling techniques which would 

23 allow the plant to be run at some sort of last-on first-off 

24 basis during the spawning season so that no more entrainment 

25 would go forward at the plant than was necessary to supply
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1 power to the Con Edison consumer area in the period before 

2 closed-cycle cooling would be installed.  

3 The Licensing Board at the Indian 2 proceeding 

4 rejected those arguments on the part of the Hiudson River 

5 Fishermn's Association, and they were not appealed to -the 

6 Appeals Board.  

7 With that background, it seemed to u6 unlikely 

8 that we would be able to win from the company or from the 

9 NRC,the licensin, Board or the Appeals Board in this proceed

10 ing a requirement along those lines as an operating license 

11 requirement, a re4uced entrainment. Therefore, we did 

12 negotiate with the other parties and obviously particularly 

13 the applicant on the question of reducing. the pumping at a 

14 time when the plant was not operating or was operating at 

15 very low levels.  

16 We did achieve that in the terms that are set out 

17 in paragraph B. Those requirements of the last sea ence 

is apply in all seasons so long as there is an extension of the 

t33 19 December date, if possible, int he terms of the stipulation.  

20 
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So that we are dealing essentially out of the 

background of the Indian Point 2 proceeding, and our judgmert 

is to how much we would be likely to achieve in fu'rther 

4 presentation or even before this Board and also what could 

5 be vhived in negotiation with the Applicant.  

6 MR. SACKS: I would like to respond to your 

7 statement with respect to Con Edison's policy on this 

subject. It is not possibla to reduce the flow through the 

9 plant during most of this entrainment sea, on without reducing 

electrical output from the plant.  

11 And Con Edison considers the present national 

12 priorities ones of reducing the requirements "Z Z.6il .  

and most of our oil comes from foreign, sources so that is 

14. all, virtually all imported oil, and in easing the 

economic burdes of high rates which Con Edison is 

16 required to charge its customerso 

17 Both of those coasiderations require maximizing 

18 the output of our nuclear plants, and in tbepast year the 

19 operations of Indian Point 2 led to a very major reduction botli 

20 in our requirements for oil and in the economic cost of pavnr° 

2 VSo for those reasons, until the completion of our 

?2 *ecology studies and a finding that there is sove very serious 

23 adverse economic impact from entrainmento that requires on the 

2 basis of a cost-benefit analysis sone reduction Con Edison hks 

25 adopted the policy of attempting to maximise the output of its

638
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1 nuclear plants.  

2 ~ DR. DAIBER: I would direct my comments to t-he 

3 Staff now. Would. sommeone on the Staff care to coaenk in 

4 terms of a development of their think-dng or the basis~ or 

the criteria, however yoaz wish,. for involvemnt in the 

6 atipualtion with particular reference to entraininent 

/ problem?.  

8 MR. GALLO: Dr. Daiber,, with a bz-ief intro&3cticr., 

think I would like to then turn i't over to one of the 

t0 witnesses.  

.21 ~With respect to the question of entrainuent. aiid 

12 the specific question that is under focus at the mo rat, 

13 namely the need for mitigation, and the, what Ibeiv 

14 would be the shot-term impact of once-throlagh cooling be-t-w--3r 

75the operation date of Indian Point 3 and what m='w well be 

16 September 15, 19809y which is currently the date sttbjeot to 

17 certain changeas that would be required for closed cycle 

10 Cool~ng.  

19 1 think that the Staff inas vory intereted in tl,* 

20 mitigation question, and really it is reflected in two 

21 ways; 

22 First the stipulation itself says at the froxit, 

23 thatshould it come to pass that significant impactu occur, 

4.during the course of once-through operationg thw. the Staf 

25 on itsown initiative takte steps to reduce those L'apacts or to
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II see that the licensee took steps to 1reduce those i~pacts.  

0And the alternative we were 'trying to dotermine tnhether a 

'3 eptember 1980* date was reasonable.. ana of the things -ve 

talked abouit was the impects of the short-tert'impact of 

$ once-through operation. Anl at that point 1 turnd t 

6 - .Van winklie and asked him ju~st what his studies had 

7 'shown with respect to the 'zhort-tezm imapact. and the ability 

of the striped bass to recc ver once that imact was reoved.  

9And with tha-,tr I think 1 -%ould like to give himr 

10 -the microphone to explain~ the introtio~n I have. given you., 

You know where I am taking you.v You knwthe discussion vie ha4 

IZ on this question. The. Rzrve a ll ht Dan It lock 

is3 at me, jup., answer the question.  

14, WITNESS VMM WINALE: Thank you,, iM1. Gallo.  

?5 1 believe what h3 is raerring to is. work we had 

16 done with the, What we refor to as the striped bass life 

17. cycle model, where we evaluated the longox term impact on 

18 the tcftal size of the pop'ttatiorn of a yearly, 20, 30, 40 

19 -Percent reduction in the nmber of young of the yax clufe to 

20 -power plant operation, and what would happen if 'aftere say,"~ 

21 1980 or after the 1980 entrainment season the impact, the pa 'e.b.  

2. Plant Impact was sibthantially. reduced.  

23 what I am looing for is ezemplesD of qurves in 

O24 the l'ES that I can point you towards,, if you will.-' 

25 [extcuse me a Moment.
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I I think the curves that we were actually talking lr im e2 
are not curves that have ended up appearing in the FES.  

3 The Final Environmental Statement. The 'curves we had been 

4 looking at were curves that addressed the impact from 

5 Indian Point alone without consideration of the other power 

6 plants, so that when closed cycle cooling went into 

7 operation at Indian Point, the impact went from something lile 

4500 cfe with all three plants operating once-through 

9 cooling to a substantially reduced figure with closed 

10 cycle cooling on Units 2 and 3, in .which cases if that 

occurred after five years, the curves for the size of the 

12 population or the yield to the fishery had started to dip 

13 maybe 10 or 20 percent from their original value, and after thf 

14 impact ceased, they shond somewhat of a mere image return 

15 to the present impact level.  

16 So it was through this type of thinking, this 

17 type of work we had been doing at Oak Ridge was influential 

18 in our thinking about the entraLnment impact in terms of the 

to stipulation.  

20 WITNESS ROBERSO1i: Vir. Daiber? 

21 DR. DAIBER: Yes.  

22 WITNESS DBEPTSON: If I may add one mom point 

23 on that. This is an area in which the Save our Stripers 

0 24 and Hudson River Fisherman have greed to disagree really 

25 with the other parties. Mr. Gallo accurately states there was
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I discussion as to the points that Dr. Van Winkle has 

2 just indicated in the discussions for the stipulation.  

3 The Fishermen have always contended that the 

4 entrainment will, have amuch more serious effect, and that 

5 the data is still inconclusive, but that it is their positioi.1 

6 if you keep pressing the entrainment will be mome serious.  

7 And that is why there was a cutoff date, and xhy, as Mr.  

8 MacBeth points out, there is a provision, doing 

9 extensions for mitigating measures.  

10 The Fishermen have also agreed to disagree with 

.f .the Applicant as to alternative sources of power including 

12 power obtained from hydro Quebec or the New York Power Pool, 

13 and that the Con Ed resources from Indian Point are not the 

14 only sources of power, aad there are questions as to how 

15. much power is required a't different times.  

16 And rather than aettle these issuesi we have 

11 agreed upon in the stipulation an accommodation of the 

Is different points of view on one course of action.  

19 DR. DAIBER: Thank you.  

20 1 would Me. to turn to theproblem of'the 

21 hatcheries as an alternativa to replacing any losses that 

22 might have been generated as a result of the Indian Point 3, 

23 and when X was a lot yoxunger than I am now, and was in graduate 

2 school* I was brought up or I was involved in som programs 

5 ~that had to deal with fresh water fish hatcheries, and one

at5
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of the paramount driving forces was the cost of operation.  

So the question is-. Does the Applicant have 

Oany idea ho much it would cost to raise one of these 

4 hatchery fishes and put it out in the river at the 

5 fulcrum stage? 
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WITNESS MARCELLUS: The work done to date has besn 

primiarily experimntal work, and costs of this work are 

unrelated to what an ongoing mitigating measure action woul'.  

A cost. At.the present time, we do not have refined estimatee 

5 of the actual cost involved.  

6 DR. DAIBER: Do you think that the use of a.  

7 hatchery is a good alternative to any losses that might be 

8 generated as a result of the once-through system that now 

V exists? 

10 WITNESS k-ARCELLUS: Would you repeat your questic , 

it please? 

12 DR. DAIBPR: Do you think -hat the establishment 

of the hatchery would be a good alternative to overcoming 

14 any losses that might be generated as a result of the once

f5 through cooling system? 

16 kITNESS MTARCELLUtS: Another point of clarificatic.

17 X would like, are you pursuing this in the light of the 

IS cost of the work or the actual, you might sayr ecological 

aspects of the work? 

20 DR. .MMBER: I could ask it in both contexts.  

21 WITNESS MARCELLUS.: Okay.  

DR. DAIBER: I have a question pertaining to the 

23 ecological aps~ats of it, so let s zero in at the moment 

24 on the costs.  

25 WITNESS MARCELLUS: I am not qualified to respond
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I to the cost at this point.  

2. MR. SACKS: Excuse me, Dr. Daiber, the cost of 

3 the alternate cooling towers are so enormous that if the 

4 hatchery turned out to be a feasible alternative, -the nmwbers 

5 could be quite large comparad with previous experience, and 

6 still make it economic ,for Con Edison to pursue it.  

7 Dr. Marcellus is not concerned with costs of that 

8 nature, that would be a decision to be reached later on.  

DR. DAIBER: All right, let me ask the other 

10 question, then.  

11 Do you have any idea, or at the present time do 

12 you contemplate carrying out a program to i valuate -- where 

13 you can compare the survival of your hatchery fish against 

14 the survival of the wild fish? 

15 Do you have a program now going on where you are 

16 trying to evaluate the comparative survival capabilities of 

17 your hatchery or yourwild fish? 

16 WITNESS MARCELLUS: Yes. This is part of the 

19 hatchery rearing and stocking program that the hatchery fish 

20 which are presently stocked are tagged, and ve have a recapture 

21 program where we try to assess the survival rate of the 

22 stock fish, and compare it with the survival rate of wild 

23 fish.  

24 DR. DAIBERt This isgoing on now, and has it been 

25 1going on long enough so that you have some field data for
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I * evaluation? 

WITNESS MARCELLUS: It was conducted in 173 and 

174, and I believe there are some' field results zvailable 

in that.  

5 I think they are reported in one of the reports 

6 which were submitted to you as of the prehearing conference 

7 i2 February.  

8 DR. DAIBER: Would you just refresh my memory, 

9 could you give me a capsule sunwmary of those results? 

0 IWTNESS MARCELLUS: If I recall correctly, the

results presented in one of those reports suggested a 

12 survival rate of .16 percent for hatchery fish and approxi

13 mately 1 percent for wil fish. T!iat is subject to check,' 

though.  

DR. DAIBER: Presumably,this one percent surviva., 15 

and -- six-tenths of one percent? 16 

WITNESS MARCELLUS: .16 percent.  17 

DR. DAIBER: .16, all right. You are conparing 

the same sized individuals? 

20 WITNESS MARCELLUS: The hatchery fish w¢ere larger 

than the wild fish; at the time of stocking they ware 21 

22 approximately the same age.  

24 

25
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DR. DAIBER: So there is in rough numbers a 

tenfold difference tWeen survival of the two? 

MR. CLAIRK: Dr. Daiber, those figures are on page 

8 of my testimony, just so that you can look at the numbers.  

There are a lot of decimal points involved.  

WITNESS MA-RCELLUS: I have a report here.  

WITNESS CLARK: First full paragraph -

DR.. DAIBER: What page? 

WITNESS CLARK: Page 18, fi rst full. paragraph.  

Above that it gives the, reference and tells the source of the 

information.  

MR. SACKS: Dr. Daiber, if you are inquiring about 

Con Edison's research, we will have to get the data not fron, 

Mr. Clark but from the Con Edison document and %e will have 

it in a moment° 

MR. GALLO., Use the FES, that's controlling.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: One of the beauties.. of an 

informal presentation in reference to a consideration of a 

stipulation is the conflict we have and problems with every-'.  

body speaking at once, so it's perfectly all rightto get the 

same figures from whatever source is accurate.  

If your source happens to be accurate, we will be 

glad to have your reference, too.  

MR. SACKS: May we have a few minutes recess to
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look through it, "if we are trying to find it? 

. DR. DAIBER: It is on your document, annual report, 

*3 feasibility of culturing and stocking Hudson Riv. r striped 

4 bass, page VX-7, Table VI-5.  

5 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: That is in a little different 

6. posture than we had from Mr. Clark. It is in reference to 

7 a Con Edison document.  

8 WITNESS CLARK1 The Texas Instruments report, 

9 Exhibit A that is filed h erep has the informati on n III.-36, 

10 and that is the annual report of Texas Instrmxents, January 

1, 1, through December 31, 1973.  

12 CHAXRMAN JENSC!H: Well, it seems to me that some

13 ihing is different betweeg Con Edison's report and Texas 

14 Instruments', and certanly this is a time for a recess to 

i5 see if that .an be resolved.. It is now 3:15, :16. A, this 

16 time, let's recess and reconvene in this room at 3:25.  

17 (Short recess..) 

18 

19 

20 

22 

P4 
'25
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CHAIPMAN JENSCH: -Please come to order.  

Just before reconvaning nox .Staff counsel end 

one of applicant's counsel conferred here about the po3si

bility of taking a little interruption in order to present 

some presentation of a response on the effects oZ adjacent 

6 metals, carbon steel and stainless steel. Mr. Sacks, for 

Con Edison, suggested that perhaps a little interruption 

8 at the moment would be convenient to the applicant's witnese.  

Therefore, let-us hear, if we may, from Rzgviatory 

Staff counsel as to the response it intends to present.  

MR. GRINEY: Mr. Chairman, Mr. Heishman has 

12 conferred with his office and with headquarters, alnd has 

13. some additional information. I understand the applxiant 

14 also has some information which it might be useful to hear 

15 from first.  

16 CHAIRMAN JENSCH. We were going to ask the 

17 applicant nentp but since you have requested, Mr. Heishmano 

will you give us a response if you will, please.  

1-9 MR. HMSX4N: Yes, sir. The question asked 

20 this morning in terms of carbon steel and stainless ste4l 

21 together, and the report referenced was Report No. 73-12. 1 

22 would like to refer the Board to the closeout of that item, 

23 which is documented in our report No. 74-01 in detail para

PA graph 3 of that report, wherein we reviewed the licensee's 

25 deficiency report and their analysis of the situation and
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the document and the report that the inspector had ii~e 

2 examined doements to indicate what mvasures d corrective 

3 action had been taken.  

4 And that, then, would indicate that that matter 

5 has indeed been closed out.  

6 In addition, the policy that I get from the 

7 office in regard to this matter of stainless steel and carbon 

8 steel is that it is not based on analyses that have been 

9 done, a situation which is of any consequence at this time.  

10 On the basis of that, then; we would not have further 

II problems with that pakticular issue with Consolidated Ediso.  

12 CHAIRM4N jENSCH-: Very well, thamk you, Mr.  

13 'Meishman.  

14 WITNESS REISMI'AN: I am sorry, sir, one additional 

15 thing that I think Dr. Briggs asked was the nwuber of times, 

16 or something, that affected that.  

17 Our recordst a quick review in the off ice by the 

i8 inspector,indicated that -there was perhaps two or three 

19 times at this facility where this was idenf.ified.  

20 14R. BRIGGS.: My question wasn't really quite 

Mt related to this facility, and maybe the applicant's reply will 

2 straighten it out.  

23 As I indicated, it's my impression that one of the 

24 biggest nuances in constructing a neclear plant is keeping 

25 carbon steel away from stainless steAnl, and we might have a
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96 -little discussion of that' later. But I was interested in 

why is it necessary to keep carbon steel from coming in 

contact with stainless steel, during the construction of 

the plant? 
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I WITNESS HEI7ISXIN: My information indicates 

2 that that no longer is a mjaor issue because of recent work 

3 .that's been done, and I am sorry I can't give you specifics 

4 in that area, sir.  

MR, BRIGGS: Does the Applicant's rosponse containi 

6 information about that? 

7 VIzNESS BEER: I think I can address myself to that, 

8 we had our -. ± engineers check into 

9 this over the lunch time breack and we found that the 

10 requirement to keep carbon steel away from stainless steel 

was primarily being one of convenience because if any carbon 

°12 steel gets onto stainless steel, then it rusts and somebody 

13 notices the rust, and we have got a bigger problem in making 

14 sure there isn't something serious there.  

25. So there was thatprohibition. It is not'real 

16 technial problem. It is more of an administrative problem, 

17 it is just more efficient to keep them apart than it is to 

l8 explain it every time you get some rust indications.  

19 As a matter of fact, one of the approved 

20 specifications allows the use of carbon steel hangars on stain

21 less steel pipe. I think this is ample evidence that the 

22 technical problem just doesnyt exist. It is strictly on 

23 off convenience.  

24 MR. BRIGGSs I don"t want to belabor the point.  

25 I am glad to hear that ther is no technical problem. The
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thing that concerns me is this: 

I have some familiarity with construction, in 

plants and with the craftsmen wgho work on the plaats, and it 

one puts a safety sign up that says do not pass this line, you 

expect people to observe it, and in some cases people are 

terminated,, if they don~t observe it. But the craftsman 

sees stainless steel pipe come in on a tiack with a carbon 

steel band and resting on the bed, and then he sees the man 

take it off with a chain that is carbon steel and dump it on th 

ground and he finds out that somebody has to write a 

variance because now carbon steel has came in contact 

with stainless steel, and the goes oat in the plant and he 

takes a piece of stainless steel pipe that he can't touch -ith 

carbon steel and he brings a piece of carbon steel up next 

to it and welds the two together, and he asks himself 

what kind of nonsense is this that I can't touch the stainhcas 

steel with carbon steel,? well, that is your problem, that' 

is not my problmj and you have given me the anvwer, so I 

appreciate it. Thank you.  

WI NESS BEER: Thank you.  

CHAIRMNA JENSCH if thexe is nothing f 'her, 

we will go back for Dr. Narcellus.  

MR. GRIMY: Mr. Chairman, may we euse 

Mr. Heishman then? 

CHAIRMAN JE1SCH. Yes, Mr. Heishman Jo excased.
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MR. GRAINEY: Thank you.  

2 WITNESS MARCELLUS: I believe we let of Z with m 

3 looking for verification of those numboxe- I gave you, and 

4 during the interim 3 have not yet been able' to datermine 

,5 where I saw them, and I cannot commeat any further at the 

6 present time.  

7 X would have to recheck that and go back over my 

papers Some Uore.  

DR. DAIDER: We are talking about s rvival of hatchcry 

10 versus the wild fish.  

I ' WITNESS MARCEELLUS: Right.  

12. DR DAIBER: Does the Intervenor have any comeaent 

13 on that? 

14 W!MNESS CLARE; John Clark.  

15 Yes, I think the results of that are atong 

16 the clearest of any of a long series of experiments done in 

17. that river sponsored by Con Ed, and they show very clearly 

18 that the hatchery fish have ebout one-tenth theprcbability 

19 of survival that the hatchery fish do, nd that is quite 

20 consistent with the predictions we have been making all the 

21 way along that the problem is not -

22 C&AIRMAN JENSC . Did you misstate yorself, 

23 thatstocked fish would have one-tenth of the probability 

24 of the hatchery fish? 

25 WITNESS CLARX: Exouse me, if I said it that way.

I



655ar4

one-tenth

CHAIRMAN J NSCH- I think you dido 

WINESS CLJRX: The stock hatcheryr fish have 

-the probability of survival of wild fish.  

CHAXRMAN JENSCH. That is uhat T thoaght you

WITNESS CLARK: That is consistent with our 

predictions over the years that the problem was not with 

raising them in the hatchery, but rather getting them to 

adapt to the feeding and survival in the rivaro it is 

like taking an anima. out of ' zoo and meturning it to the 

junglev it will die of starvation, he is just not adjnsted 

to the wild life after having been fed tame food.  

DR. DAIBER: Does the staff have any coimment? 

WITNESS VAN WINELE: The Staff ,briefly 

addressed this concern in Chapter 11 an page 47.  

In summary our position would be more a wait-and-see "ttiiwid 

reather than interpreting numbers as indicating that the 

-hatchery stocked fish have a probability of survival one

tenth that of the wild fish.  

I think there are other considerations here 

thatcould be accounting for some of this differenceo 

namely that the hatchery fish and wild fish were not of the 

same size. The hatchezy fish ,nre appreciably larger. Beca, 

of tis, there Is theproblem of different avoidance.  

capabilities of sampling here -and also potential differenovs

meant.

a

AEG
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in distribution, most 1ike1y the lager hatchery fish being 

2 in pernaps deeper water.  

3 The Staff sees this inlole problem of assessing 

the relative survivability of the hatchery versus the wild 

fish as one of the most difficult problems that this aspect of Con 

6 Eds research program is going to have to anewer.  

7 WITNESS SIMMO -TOV: We were involved0 the State of 

8 New York Attorney General's office was involved extensively 

in the examination of this issue as part of the storm 

10 proceedings past fall, at. which time the report we are 

talking about was submitted., 

12 1 would just like to note that there was a 

13 recently submitted follow-up repoxt as to the 1974 

14 results which has not been finalized, which indicates. that 

15 of a little hatchery fish stocked in the summer and fall of 

16 1973, other than one found in April of 774, same season, 

17 there were no hatchery fish found as of the interim report 

18 in the summer and fall of '74.  

19 ' So as of now, one year later then when they were 

20 stocked, they have not recovered any of these fish. re do not 

21 knw what the comparable wild fish rncovery rate was 

* 22 because they havenot included that data as yet.  

23 

24 

25



F-

k97 657 

38 WITNESS MARCELLUS: I would like to make a couple 

0 of comments about the comments from Mr. Clark and Mr.  

S Schemin., 

4 First, as.to Mr. Clark, I believe I recall correct

5 ly comments made by Texas Instruments that some of the -w4 

6 fish !.captured in the first year in the hatcheries found.  

7 that the v fish were healthy and had grown some during 

8 the time they had been stocked. I believe they do feed in 

9 the wild, and don't necessarily die of starvation.  

10 With respect to Mr. Schemin's coy-ments, the first 

11 year stocking efforts, approximately 28,000 fish were 

19 stocked. I believe there were a few recaptures in the 

I SO spring of the following year. We are concerned about this 

-4 matter and our work in 174, there was approximately 100,.000 

fish stocked, and we are looking this spring for recoveries 

16 of this stocking effort.  

17 So I would. not wish to rule out the hatche j 

19 program f unfeasible at this time.  

19 DR. DAIBER: Youare planning something this 

.0 spring in terms of hatchery work? 

WITNESS MARCELLUS: .This would be a followup on 

the work done in 1974.  

2We would be searching for hatchery fish which 

24 \were stocked in '74, we would be looking for them this 

.25 )spring 7 sumer o
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We would also be stocking fish again this year 

to continue this program.  

DR. DAX-BR- Those that were sa-awned in 175? 

WITNESS M-ARCELLUS: Yes.  

DR. DAIBER: Can yoe anticipate continuing this 

for at least one more year for the spaming season of 176 

in terms of actual stocking, tagging and stocking, or do 

you think that you will terminate it as of this yeLr? 

WITNESS MARCLLUS: I can t respond to uhat 

our plans will be for 1976. Our studies would be continuilq 

in that we would be conducting rivr survey work in 1976, 

relative to Indian Point 3, and we would be searching for 

tags or hatchery-reared fish in 176. Tifether or not we 

would continue the -hatchery program in that year, I can't 

say what our program would be for '76.  

DR. DAIBER: For the moment, let us move on to 

the problem of impingement of fish rather tlan tVheir. entrain

ment. Again, I will direct a question, I think initially, 
2 

to the applicant.  

Do you have any idea what the size of the fish 

are that become impinged upon at the intake, what the size 

distributions are? Are they large fish, are they !inll 

ones, or something in between? 

Large fish, I ra talking about adults that would 

be commercial size.

t I
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1 WITNESS MARCE.LLUS: To my recollection, we have 

not collected any adult fish on the intake screens in the 

3 last year. STriped bass, the size of the fish caught are 

4 generally two to four inches0 

5 DR. DAIBER: Based on that size stripped bass, 

6 do you have any idea what the size of the population is that 

7 you 'might be drawing from that would become imrpinged upony 

8 at the intake? 

9 WITNESS M&PQELLUS: Part of the Texas Instruments 

to river survey work is to develop a population estimate of 

11 striped bass. What that estimate is, T do not recallo I do 

• 82 not know what their estimate is for the 1974 year class.  

13 MR. BRIGGS: Excuse me. It seenrs to me that 

14 is a very important question, and there must be some informa

is tion on it and I wonder why we can't get the information.  

16 One of the central issues in Indian Point 2 was 

17 what is the population of the striped bass at the end of the 

18 year, and how does it compare, a secondary issue, how does it 

19 compare with the white perch population. It seems to me there 

w0 was work done in 1972, 1973 and 1974 and there just ought to 

be some numbers from all that work..  

2ZWITNESS MARCELLUS.: This information is contained

in reports. X do not have these, numbers at my fingertips, 

4 they could be located iA a period of time, I am not sure 

that I can do that yet today. .

I
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p MR. BRIGGS: There is a number like 23.5 million 

a white perch and there. are several ntmbers in the reports, 

3 and lit's not really clear which umbers are the correct 

4 numbers and what the year efficiency was that wa;z used in 

5 writing the numbers..  

6 It just seems to me it's worth getting some man 

7 who has those numbers at his fingertips and can tell us about 

8 them.  

9 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Are you able to assist us, 

10 Mr. Voigt, or Mr. Sack? 

MR. SACK;. Well, I think the problem herp is 

12 that we didn't have any advance notice of these questions 

and when you get intJ this kind of detail, it's something 

1 that has to be studied and reviewed 11n advance. And we don't 

15 have the Texas Instruments' people here who did the work.  

16 So we could supply their present views on these 

que-'tions, but we have to keep in mind that the Texas 

Instruments program is supposed to run to theend of '76, 

by which time they are supposed to have their final conclus.on, 

0 on all these matters.  

So at this time, they could give you preliminary 

estimates, but I am sure they would make some reservations 

that they were preliminary. Because they are :Ongaged in, 

2 ongoing studies and are not prepared to give a final definitiw 

number to these populations.
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I MR. BRIGGS: Well, Mr. Sack, I don"t think we 

2 expect final numbers. But as I look at your study program, 

3 it says there is to be a preliminary estimate of t-he fish 

4 population size on 5-1-74, and a report on the second 

S estimate of the fish population size on 5-1-75.  

6 MR. SACK- We have those in the Texas Instruments' 

7 reports, and if they are not in this room, we could respond 

a to a specific question either in writing or later in this 

9 session, if you wish.  

10 MR. SCEIEMXW: Could I elucidate a little? 

11 I think I have some information that will help a little bit.  

12 What happened was after the 173 work was done, 

13 and the May '74 estimate you were referring to was deter

14 mined, they found out there was such patchiness in the 

data such that they would have more confidence to use the 

16 '74 work instead of the 173 work. This came out extensively 

17 in the testimony in the Storm King proceeding.  

is There were numbers produced, in fact, there 

19 were weekly population numbers but they varied so much, they 

20 said the '73 data isnt good enough to give us a reliable 

21 number. And I think that is where we stand now.  

22- MR. BRIGGS: That was part of the problem, that 

the '73 numbers varied so much, one had hoped there would 

24 be some information by now on the '74 numbers.  

MR. SACK: Wall, I thira the report on the 174
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102 data is due -- not scheduled to be released for a couple 

0 of months. So I am informed that that is still on schedule 

but is not finished yet at this point.  

4DR. DAIBER: Of course, your comments surprise 

me a little bit, because at the prehearing conference ..that 

6 was held in February, on page 209 in the last paragraph on 

line 22, there is talk about programs on impingement, and 

8 this means fish that are hooked or someway caught on the 

9 screens or at the entrainment period and it seems to be as 

10 Dr. Briggs indicated, that numbers of fish are important 

11 here.  

12 So again, I think I would simply reiterate 

what he said, that population estimates are extremely critical 

14 here.  
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WITNESS MARCELLUS: r~elative to striped bass 

impingement in 1974 and material. whIch is contained in 

monthly reports which are submitted to the Rs1latory 

Commission on fish impingemnt. I can aport that I believe tc 

number of striped bass whicl were impinged during -the year 

was approximately 6000 fish.  

DR. DAMR: But you don't kncp what percentage o 

the total population that 6000 fish represents, whether it is 

10 percent or one-tenth of I percent or whatever the 

10 percentage might be? 

MR. SAI\S: But, Dr. Daiber, we are working on that.  

We j agree with you completely that it is importante 

13 'and we are working on it, but there was never any commitment 

14 or negotiation that the 1974 work would be finished by 

75 April 1, 1975. We have the 174 report, and I think 

16 Mr. Sche.dmn is correct, there was wide fluctuatio,.s in that, 

17. and Texas Industry"s said it was just preliminary, it was 

8 their first estimate, and they plan to refind these in the 

14 next few years.  

20 DR. DAXBERt All right, Let me ask the next 

21 question. What axv your plans for the future with respect 

22 to this particular question over and beyond what your 

23 anticipated 1974 results are? 

24 in othe worde do you intend to cotinue this 

25 for 1975?

663
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1 WITMESS MARCELLUS: Yes, 

2 DR. DAIBER: 176? 

3 WITNESS MARCELLUS: Our tudy program calls for 

4 post operational studies at A Indian Point Unit 3, and this 

5 work be continued for that purpose.  

6 DR. DAIBER: Does the Staff have any comment 

7 in terms of their thinking in problems of impingement with 

8 respect to the development of the stipulation? 

9 WITNESS VAN WINKLE4 We share your con ern, Dr.  

10 Daiber9 that it is extremely important that before one can 

evaluate the significance of the number of striped bass or 

12 white perch impinged or -mumber of any other species of fish 

13 impinged not just at Indian Point, but the total number 

14 impinged at the entire complex of power plants here in 

75 Central Hudson, lower Hudson area, that it is, 

16 essential that we have estimates of the total population, 

17 from which this impingement is drawn.  

,e were not able as of September or October of '74 

19 to out of the Texas Industrumentts studies glean any 

20 'reliability. What we .felt -uas reliable estimates for striped 

21 bass.  

22 We have address to .an extent the question for 

23 white perch in chapter 5, pages 59 to 61 in which the figure 

24 that Dr. Briggs mentioned of 23 million or so white pemh was 

2s t'he figure that we were using as the size of the "

at2
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po~.pulation and wa went through some rather crude first 

2 order ,proclamations for the number of white perch" thatmight 4e 

3 impinged at all of the power plants and we cmpe up with an 

4 estimate as indicated on page 61 of perhaps 20 to .25 percent 

5 of these young of the year white perch would be impinged.  

6 DR. DAIBER: You introduce a point here. Up to 

7 this moment we have been talking about Indian Point with 

8 particular reference to Indian Point 3 , and ncvy you are 

9 suggesting that it might be important to consider the impact 

10 of the other plants on the area .so far as the total 

it .population is concerned, is this correct? 

12. WITNESS VAN WINKLE: Very much so* 

13 All the populations of concern are not near field 

14 restricted populationS , and to assess impacts on any of 

M5 these populations you can't go from one plant to anothier.  

26 one needs to evaluate the total impact on these populations.  

DR. DAIBER: Does the Intervenor have any 

to coment, problems of impingement with respect to the impact of 

19 that on their thinking, development of the stipulation? 

0MR. MAC BETH: The plant does operate, will 

21 operate under some flow restrictions during the winter 

2 months which for white perch and striped bass at the site, 

23 at least experience at Indian Points 1 and 2 have been the 

24 high points of impingement.  

26 So that was taken in account. That was a period

ar3
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I when lower flow of water is possible -hrough the plant 

2 and it is still able to meet the thermal criteria of the 

3 state. It is my understanding that would be carried forward 

4 in the technical specifications for the plant. So that, 

5 yes, %e certainly are interested in it.  

6 Again further control only goes back to the 

7 situation that we faced at the and of the Indian Point 2 

proceeding in which we had orginally taken the position, too, 

9 throughout the proceeding the position that further restrictic 

t0 on operation to control impingement should be required so 

?). the plant would not operate unnecessarily.  

12 As I said before., that position did not success 

13 before the Licensing Board, and in reaching a stipule.-

14 tion in the Indian Point 3, we took that in account and came 

15 to the conclusion it would be unlikely to prevail again.  

16 I think it is worth p6inting out that one looks at 

17 . the problem in a larger context, the total array of plants 

18 on the river, that I think it is conceded by all parties tha 

19. the nuclear plants are less flexible in their operation, the 

20 Fishermen have sought controls on the other plants as part 

21 of a consent decree in a suit involving the Bowline Plant, 

22 controls were imposed on the operation of the Bowline Plant 

23 in the spawning season in 1973 and 1974.  

24 That is a fossil fuel plant, itis more possible 
power 

25 for it to fluctuate in its/Outputo So to some
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Sextent one does have to lookc at it in that larger context, 

2 and the Fishermen have been interested in having what 

3 control they can on the operation of the plants, but I think 

4 it is fair to say that it is easier to achieve it as 

an operating proposition at the fossil fuel plants than 

6 it is in the nuiclar plants. And that combined with the 

7 background of the Indian Point 2 decision, plus the 

8 operating mode for Indian Point 3 in the winter, led us to 

accept the stipulation with the kind of controls and the 

10 'operation of the plant will have.  

DR. DAXBER: Doss the Applicant have anything 

I they would like to add to that? 

3 .VOXf: I think it should be made clearp Dr.  

14 Daiber, that the applicant study program includes, a commit

75 mnt to pull together data with respect to plants other 

16 than the Indian Point Units. So that without necessarily 

17 conceding the propriety of this requirement, we have agreed 

18 to make the information available and a study program is 

19 under way right now. It contemplates the 

20 incorporation of two years of actual operating data from 

21 .ndian Point 3 and when that data is availablev that will be-.  

22 put togoth,(Cr as a repot,, but then it will be follawed by a 

23 'further report which %-ill attempt to integrate that data 

24. with the data that is being made available from other studi s 

25. at other plants on the river.
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DR. DAIBER; I would just like to go back to the 

2 problem of entrainment. A little note that I have written 

3 to myself here, which I had overlooked earlier, looking 

'through the various documetas on the subject, there aeom to be 

5 two major problems so far as a fish egg or copepods or 

6 what-have-you might be, and that is the mechanical 

7 impact as well as a thermal impact, and Dr. Marcellus, are 

8 you in a position to indicate to us what the stauts of 

9 studies are with respect to mechnical and also thermal studi-3s 

t so far m entrainment is concerned? 

1* 'What is the presant status of those two things 

12 if they are going forward? 

13 WITNESS MARCELLUS: Reports prepared by New York 

14 University provide responses to this with respect to the 

75 thermal impact, I believethey have found that there has been 

16 in general no significant impact due to the delta T 

17 experience by organisms during the passage'through the 

18 condenser.  

19 They have had the opportunity to test- the iMpact 

20. of passage without delta T and they have data on 

21 that, and that is in the NYU reports.  

22.. DR. DABM Could you give me a smvmiry capsule 

23 of what is in that report? 

24 WITNESS MARCELLUSs The report 

25 identifies impacts by various life stages. Cartain life

668
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stages suffer a very high mortality, and other life stages 

suffer a lower mortality on plant passage, again to provide 

3 you with a specific reference, I would have to look it up in 
4i the report.  

5 DR. DAIBER: Do you recall whether the thermal 

studies took into account the conditions thatmight be found 

7 in the early part of the season when the water temperatures 

are lower and at the later part of the season when water 

temperatures -- I man the natural amine temperatures are 

10 higher, and how their temperature history might influence 

their success of survival after they have gone through the 

cooling system? You know what I mean by thermal history? 

13 WTNESS MARCELLUS: Yes, I do.  

14 When you conduct laboratory experiments and 

15. exposed the life stages of several of these organisms 

16 to the temperatures to which they wouldexperience at 

17 different seasons, some being at a high ambient temperature 

18- or more appropriately, a midswmer ambient temperature 

19 -and some being emposed to a temperature earlier in the season 

20 yet they would still be present, or when they would be 

21 present in the rivet 

22 CMAURMN JENSCE: Keep your voice up, please.  

23 

24 

25
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t40 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Will you keep your voice up, 

a please? I don't think we can hear you too well.  

WI'TNESS MARCELLUS: Okay.  

Again, to give you the specifi, results of this, 

5 1 would have to look them up in the reports. But I thinc 

6 this is covered in the report.  

7 1 think they found that some of the life stages 

have not suffered extensive mortality due to the increased 

9 . teperature they experienced in the period of time taken to 

10 pass through the plant.  

! DR. DAIBER: I think we have been talking about 

12 . four different life stages: there is the egg, the yclk 

13 sac *larva, the larva and the juvenile. Can you identify 

14 which of those four stages is less susceptible to thermal 

15 ipact as a result of entrainment? 

16 WITNESS MARCELLUS: If I recall correctly, that 

17 was the egg and yolk sac stages.  

DR. DAIBER: Rad les impact on those two stages? 

9 WITNESS MARCE=US: If I recall correctly.  

20 DR. DAIBER: Staff, does anyone there have any 

21 comments in terms of the interaction or the problems associate 1 

22 with mechanical and thernal impact on survival.. as a:result 

23 of entrainment? 

4. WITNESS VAN WINKLE: We have addressed this con

25 cern in the FES in Chapter 5, pages 77 through 89, and in thosl
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104 pages, we have reviewed mainly just by paraphrasing or quoting 

2 or summarizing the results of the NYU Entrainment Study 

for Icthyoplankton for '71 .nd '72, and the studies for 173, 

~ which, as Dr. Marcellus said, the 17s studies were primiarily 

r' with no d.Ita T so that the damage observed there is' strictly 

marginal.  

In addition, there has been work done at Oak Ridge 

.8 by Dr. Charles Coutant involving the passage of striped 

bass larva thtrough a condenser loop, this was without the 

pump 0 And this was an effort to try to dete~min.e the.: extent 

of mechaiiical damage versus thermal and whether or not the 

mechanical damage was occurring in the tube due to pressure 

changes, mechanical, stresses or like that.  

14 The results of that study indicated there was 

not much mechanical damage upon passage through the condenser 

tube per se, and although there are no direct data from this 18 

study, sort of by implication the assumption is that the 17 

damage is probably occurring at the pumup.  

Our feeling on the relative importance of rechanical 19 

versus thermal, which is based not only on the work donb by 
20 

NYU but also on the work done by Coutant at Oak Ridge and 

Marcy at Connecticut Yahlme ad others is that the piimary 

source of damage to organisms passing through 'the plant is 

marginal, except perhaps during the simmer when ambient 

temperatures' are such -that the delta T on top of that ambient 
25
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1temperature gets you ow'er 80 or 85 degrees, up to 85, 90, 

a2 ~ 95 degrees. Then certainly the thermal compon?.nta'-of .the 

3 total discharge becomes vezxy important.  

4 DR. DAIBER: Are you aware of any studies concernei 

with the synergistic effect of temperature and mechanical 

6 damage? 

7 WITNESS VAN WINLE: Coutant has discussed that 

a synergism to an extent in ,is condenser loop experiments.  

9 He did not find any.  

10 DR. DAIBER: Intervenors, do you have any comments 

11 that you would like to make with respect to mechanical and 

12 temperature impact on entrainment? 

13 MR. CLARK: Yes, sir.  

14 We have revieweai the data that we got from Con Ed, 

15 and as best we can tell, you have a progressive mortality 

16 from the time the fish first go through the first pump until 

17 they come out the far end of the discharge canal and back 

I8 into the river. And at tie time the fish were going out 

TO through the last port and into the river, the mortality is 

20 continuing, it hasn't reached any kind of asymptote,.at that 

21 point, it still continues. And the full operation of the 

92 plant as we see it during the spawning time is effecting 

23 "the striped bass something like 80 percent which are. killed 

24 by mechanical, and another 15 percent are higher by thermal 

a5 augmentation of mechanical damage.
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When the fish come out the end of the plant, 

and the water with the fish in it comes out and hits the 

S discharge channel, you have still got a pretty good bunch 

4 of fish alive, but by the time they get out in the river, 

5 they are mostly dead, so there is a very strong mortality 

6 rate going through there where your temperature is held at 

7 pretty much the delta T and doesn't decrease too much until 

8 it gets out the other end.  

9 1 think there is an awful lot of this damnge 

10 that is beinig done by the late mortality of the fish, but 

11 augmented by the higher temperatures.  

12 In our estimate it's about 80 percent mechanical 

'53 and another 15 or 20 percent by thermal and chemical augmenta

14 tion° 

15 DR. DAIBER: Do you have any evidence, any 

16 information as to the size of the population of eggs and 

17 larva that you are concerned with here when you say there 

18 are some 80 percent that are going to be dead by the time 

19 they get to the out po. ts,the discharge canal? Presumably 

0 they had to be entrained through the intake system, and do 

you have any idea what the total population of eggs and so 

forth might be out there, or therefore what percentage of 

g that total population is being killed? 

4 MR. CLARK: Yes, sir. It's 40 percent.  

And the population, of course, varies greatly from
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107 1 from several billion eggs down to larvae in the millions 

2 by the end of the year. Somethine on the order of , as yet 

3 unresolved but somewhere around the order of cnywhere 

4 probably to 3, 8 or 9 million fingerling, striped bass0 

t41 6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

P13 
14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

25
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41 

L MR. SACKS: Mr. Daiber, if I may interject, I 

think what you are seeing here is sort of a replay to a limite 
3 

extent of what went on in the Indian Point 2 hearings 
4 

where the Applicant and tr. Clark were in constant dis
5 agreement on almost everythLng.  

So this is Just a picture of what we were trying 
7 

to avoid with the stipulation.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: You can be sure that nabody 's 
position is being prejudicei, and I think the premise for the 

10 whole thing is thAt there is violent disagreement between yo-a 

and the Hudson River Fisheran 's Association and among 

other parties, too, but we are-just bearing in mind that 

) 13 
with these strong views that you have of damage or minimal 

damage and the Hudson River estimate of some different amount 

of damage, that there has baen a stipulation executed and 

6 it seems to indicate that the public interest has been quite 

17? well considered by ot.h p&cties, and I think that is the 

8 problem we are considering In view of these different aspects 

19 thatmay be invovled that nobody has overlooked it, and nobod ' 

20 is giving an inch -- modfying their position at all.  

21 I think it is vegy helpful to have these different 

22" vieWs, accepting as a premise that there are differences.  

23. MR. SACKS: With that understanding, we. ,.  

wonot take time to rebut everything Mr. Clark has said 

25 except to note we disagree Vith virtually evezything he says.
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1 MR. MAC BETH: Mr. Chairman, I could, of 

course, make a reply speech along the same lines, I think 

the Board well knows we disagree with many of the things 

4 the 'Applicant says, and we can also spare the.Board 

5 the repetitions that we would obviously bring forwiard.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: If it helps either one of you 

7 psychologicallyraise your hand. If you disagree, it won't 

8 affect the record, ad wa will go on with the presentation.  

IR. CLEMEWE: Mr. Chairman? 

to CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Do you disagree, too? 

MR. CLEMENTE: I don't recollect any point yet 

12 that the record -- obviously we are making a record here 

13 and parties are stating what they feel. So that this record 

14 may not be misused in the future, the witnesses have been 

Js sworn. I think it should clearly indicate that the parties 

16 aie not damaged nor being afforded an opportunity to examine 

17 upon the opinions of the other parties.  

18 CRAIRMhN JENSCH: You are absolutely correct.  

That is not premise we will keep in mind, too. tie are 

2 tzying to find out if each party has given consideration 

21 to several of these aspects that were considered in Indian 

2' Point 2 or matters that have arisen sLnce, and that the 

23, public interest embraces these matters, and a group reviewiUg 

24 this record will kncw that *he -rties didn't slide into 

25 the stipulation under the enamared presentations from the
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Applicant or vice versa, from the Intervenors.  

MR. CLOIENTE: I am just looking forward to that 
3 

period in time, we will see quotes from some other form where e4 
so-and-so testified to such.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: It is just a presentation, 

6 and if you would like to have some kind of an automatic 
7 

line inserted about every 10 lines in the transcripto it is 
8 

not binding on what that follow said at all.  

We had hoped at theoutset that that took 

10 
care of it. No one will be prejudiced by this. And in one 

sense this is not to be repeated in public company parhaps 

after this.  

13 MR. BRIGGS: Unfortunately a good mawy of my questicns 

14 have been answered. The intent of asking many of the questionE 

was to see what information has been developed since the time 

of the hearings at Indian Point 2 to get some feeling as to 

whether the Applicant's making a stronger case for his 

18 position and whether there have been submissions that have beer 

19 meolved, and apparently there haven't been any issues 

resolved, whether the ApplicanWt is making a stronger case, 

one needs to see some time, but in another forum, I think.  

22MR, VOIGT-0 That .wao car Conclusion, Mr. O~ s 

23 and that was one of. the strong considerations thatprompted 

04 our support of the stipulation.  

25 MR. BRIGGS. Yes. Wel1 getting back to the preen

I
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status of the information in the Indian Point 2 hearings, 

there seemed to be a large question about the population of 

striped bass in the Hudson River and whether thxe population 

4 was large enough to support the population or the removal by 

5 fishermen from the mid-Atlantic fishery, and that, of course, 

was the reason for my comment about the importance of 

this number.  

Now, as I recall, at the Indian Point 2 hearings 

it seemed to be believed that the white perch population 

to was much1, much greater than the striped bass population,and 

as I have read your reports X get the information, I think, 

12 that the Applicant studies now indicate that the white 

13 perch population, at least -the young of the year population, 

14 is about the sme as the striped bass population . Is that 

correct? 

16 WITNESS ARCELLUS: Estimates of populations.  

17 May I ask the estimates that you are referring to? 

which report are you finding these estimates? 

MR. BRIGGS: I am afrai& I will have to go through 

my notes and find this. But in the discussion that I read, as 

21 1 recall it, and I am sorry I can't give you the reference 

22 right now, if the discussion doesn"t lead anyher,' we will 

23 terminate it, that in 1972, the populations were about equal, 

A and in 1973 that the striped bass population, the young of the 

25 year population was probably increzsed by 40 or 50 percent, and
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I it would seem to me that both of these conclusions vaere 

2 surprising, that the population in '73 should be greater then 1h 

3 in '72, and that the young striped bass in '73 should be 

4 larger than those in '72. And that the populations were 

5 about equal to the white perch populations.  

6 Don't you recall anything like that from the 

7 reports that were sent to us? 

8 WITNESS MARCELLUS: I am aware that Texas 

9 Instruments has made estimates of the populations of striped 

t0 bass and white parch. Information to this effect is 

J? found in Tables 3-25 and 3-26 of pages 349 and 350 in 

12 the Indian Point annual report for 1973.  

13 MR. BRIGGS: Uhat do they show? Do they show that 

14 the two populations are about equal or that there is a 

15 marked difference between them? 

16 WlTkSSS MARCELLUS: The nunbers presented in these 

17 two-tables are of the same order of .agnitude.  

18 MR. BRIGGS: You would say they are about the 

19 same? 

20 WITNESS NARCELLUS: Yes, I would have to say they aza 

21 in the same ranges.  

22 CHAIRNAV JEWSCH: I didn't get that.  

23 WITNESS MARCELLUS; I would say that they are 

24 in the same ranges which are presented to these two tables.  

25 CHAIRA JENSCH: Thank you.
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MR. BRIGGS: Am I correct that this is a change 

2 in the information that I believe we received at Indian 

Point 2 or were you not involved in the Indian Point 2 

41 proceeding? 

5 WITNESS MARCELLUSg I ww3 not involved in the 

6 Indian Point 2 proceedings, and I do not recall offhand 

7 what values were presented at that time.  

8 MR. BRIGGS: And you don't know whether at that 

9 time it - was the impression that the white perch population 

10 was much larger than the striped bass population? 

WITNESS MARCELLUS: I would say 3 believe the 

12 white perch population is larger and I think it is:;still 

13 considered to be larger. I am not sura that the population 

14 estimate that are presented here accurately . 3upport that 

?s belief.  

16 MR. SACKS: One of the comments you made, Dr.  

17 Briggs, was that variation was over 40 ot 50 percent 

i8 between younger classes.  

19 MR. BRIGGS: Yes, I believe that the report 

20 indicates that the 1973 year class of striped bass was 40 

21 or 50 percent greater than that in 72 and that the 

22 young of the year were also larger than those in 1972o 

23 WITNESS MARCELLUS3 The striped bass is characterize 

.24" by experiencing very significant variatins in abundance of a 

25 given year class. I think Dr. MW2adden mentioned during the
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Indian Point 2 proceedings that you could have fluctuations 

S2 of fivefold or sixfold in that category between year clases.  

I think there is literature to suppor this.  

4 one reference which comes to mind is by Dr.  

5 --MRRIMAN~h 
X a in 1941, who did tagging work.  

end 41 6 
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MR. BRIGGS: At the Indian Point 2 pr!ceeding,

682 

MR. BRIGGS: Yes, I agree that Dr. McFadden did 

indicate that and there was other information to that effect.  

As I recall Dr. McFadden's discussion, these changes in yol 

class size were to be related to changes in the environment 

or changes in environmental factors so that one could somehow 

determine compensatory effects.  

Has this difference in size of the year class 

been related in any way to the environmental factors? 

WITNESS HARMLLUS: One of the things which Dr.  

McFadden discussed was influence of fresh water flow on the 

size of the year class, that under c(ettain conditions it was 

conducive to a higher survival. I believe that is what he 

was referring tO, a higher survival of population spawned.  

It's not a direct relationship hat the greater 

the fresh water flow the greater the survival, iecause you 

would reach a maximum where flood conditions would trash tha 

spawn out of the river., For example, during Hurricane Agnes, 

that was the problem that developed in Ches peake Bay.' 

MR. BRIGGS: Wello, is that the reason for the 

difference in year class between 172 and 173, has any con

clusion been reached on that? 

WITNESS HARCELLUS: Itus a possibility, but I dan't 

answer tho question, if that is what the condition actually 

was,
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U109 there was a considerable discussion as to whether the 

* population, the biomass, if you wish, in the Hudson River 

was consistent with an estuary - what one would' expect 

4 in an estuary or was higher than one would normally find, 

or was lower than one would normally find.  

The argument seemed to be that since "the striped 

7 bass were much smaller at various ages, -that the estuary 

was o erpopulated.  

Has any information been developed on. that, does 

10 one nov conclude or has one reached any kind of a conclusion 

I .concerning the population relative to hat one should expect 

12 in an estuary? 

13, WITNESS MARCrLLUS: You %ere referring to the 

14 species, striped bass? 

18 MR. BRIGGS: Yes, the species, striped bass, and 

16 .I am not clear about the white perch, but possibly the.  

17 white perch.  

18 And this was related to the total bionass in the 

19 estuary, not just to-the-trriped bass biomass.  

20 WITNESS MARCrLLUS, i The Hudson River estuary is 

21 substantially different from, say, the Chesapeake Say area, 

22 which is bordered by extentive wet land areas. And it's 

23 believed that these wet lands are substantial contributors 

24 of nutrients to the water, and these are very productive 

25 areas,
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The Hudson River area does not have these ex

2tensive wet lands and it might be considered that the Hudson.  

3. is less productive than some of these other areas.  

4 Whether or not the biomass in the Hudson River is at the 

5 capacity of the river, I c&nnot say.  

6 I don't think we have any studies under way which 

7 would assess that directly.  

8 MR. BRIGGS: Well, this seems to be a change in 

the position of the applicant, and I assume this is your 

10 opinion, then, of the situation? 

11 WITNESS MARCELLUS- This is my assessment at this 

12 particular moment of that.  

13 MR. BRIGGS: I believe it was indicated that the 

14 Texas Instruments' report on the population studies is on 

i5 schedule and will come out probably in May as it' s scheduled 

16 tocome out? 

17 WITNESS MARCELLUS: .would not refer to a given 

18 month, but the program is on schedule and the reports are 

19 in preparation, and we expect them this spring somtime to 

20 be in, their final form.  

2-R. BRIGGS: Another question that was quite 

22- important was related to the F factors that the applicant 

23 used in its analyses.  

24 First, have there been any developments in the 

25" model, has the model used for calculating the mortality of
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1 the striped bass in the river and the effect on -the population 

as a function of time, has that been changed in the last 

S( 
two or three years, to your knowledge? 

WITNESS MARCELJLUS: The unit 2 hearing, the 

model has been updated and improved upon.  

6. Part of the improvements have been mechanical 

7 in that it makes the operation of the model more efficient 

8 MR. BRIGGS: But that Just affects computer time? 

9 WITNESS MARCELLUS: That is what that does.  

10 There have been some dianges to the model which were describ.ed 

11 during the course of the Unit 2 proceeding. I am trying to 

12 recall exactly what that change was.  

13 One 6ther aspect which the company has requested 

14 that the firm of Lawler, Matusky & Skelly is to develop a 

I5 live model to more closely similate the tid&l conditions 

16 in the river. They are doing this, and they are developing 

17 what is termed a real time model.  

18 This is in the final stages of preparation and we 

19 are to be receiving a report on that this spring. So we wi.tl 

20 have, in essence? a more spphistiiatd model developed and 

21 capable of analyzing data we have collected to date.  

22 DR. DATEER: Have you been able to add any more 

23 field data to put into the model to refine the model output? 

24 WITNESS MARCELLUS: At the present time, data 

25 collecte4 through 1973 has been incorporated into the mDdel.
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t DR. DAIBER: How about 174's data? 

2 WITNESS IMARCELLUS: We are discussing the evalu

31 atmn of '74 data with Lawler, Matusky & Skelly at the present 

4 time.  

51 MR. BRIGGS: The applicant has various values foo 

6 F factors that he uses in his analysis', and the Staff has 

7 made a statistical analysis of the information on F factors., 

8 and the two of you reached somewhat different conclusions, 

9 as I look at them, and I believe as the Staff looks at them.  

10 Has the applicant made a similar statistical 

1I analysis of F factors to decide in support of the values that 

12 he is using? 

13 WITNESS MARCELLUS: In the development of the 

14 F factors by*Laviler, Matusky & Skelly, they have attempted 

15 to provide the most realistic values which could be developed, 

16 and try to develop these within certain confidence levels.  

17 I can only answer your question that these are 

18 the best values which they can develop.  

19 To more specifically respond to your question, 

20 on bpecific statistical analysis, I would have to consult 

21 with them to respond.  

22MR. BRIGGS: One of the questions that has been 

23 discussed at great length, from time to timeo has to d6 with 

24 the regions of the river from which water is drawn into the 

as intake of the plant, and the depths to which this withdrawal
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extends.  

Does the applicant have any plans to conduct 

studies to make an actual determination of the region from 

which water is drawn and the depths from which it is drawn? 

WITNESS 24ARCELLUS: Work of this nature has been 

done in Indian Point, I believe. We are currently talking 

about doing some additional work of? this nature.  7 

I am. not sure just what the status of the discussi 

of the subject a're.  

MR. BRIGGS: But these will be dye studies or 

other types of studies that will provide data on the-

WITNESS MARCELLUS This is an engineering 

program, and I had better let them respond to that.  13 

MR. NEWMAN: I can Carl Newman. We are currently 

contracting with LaSalle Institute of Montreal, Quebec, 15 

to do model studies to determine the distribution within the 
16 

river of withdrawal water pattexrs.  
17 

MR. BRIGGS: So you would hope to resolve that 

question? 19 

,1R. NEWMAN: We hope to resolve this question with 
20 

the neut six months.
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MR. BRIGGS: Thank you.  

DR. DAIBER: I would like to direct some questions 

to the Intervenor specifically, and I am referring to their 
4 

memorandum to the inquiries of the Board, and spec~fcally 

to pages 5 and 6 and again on page 5 to the second paragraph 

6 where you make a- comment, and I will read the entire 

paragraph and then if you could make a comment in terms of 

question, two comments on the presentation of the other 

parties are In order.  

10 First, Con Edison continues to include tax transfar 

payments in .ts costs. These amounts should not be 

allowed and appropriate reduction should be made in the 

13 Con Edison cost figures. And the question is." 

How did you arrive at this consideration? 

MR. MAC BETH: That was an issue that was addressid 

to the Indian Point 2 hearing and one in which there was an 

argument by the parties and a decision by the Board, there, 

Is a I remember it, that tax payments should not be 

19, included as cost of the plant, and I believe the Staff 

Oprobably knows this better than 1, that the regulations 

21 of the Nuclear Regul&tory Commission also provide guidance 

22 with the indication thatsuch payments should not be included 

23., an costs. And therefore in keeping with the previous 

S rulings of the Board and the R1s guidance, 4 took the 

25' position those pzymetns should not be included as costs.
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I MR. DAIBER: Does the Staff have any oommant 

2 they would Like to make to this? 

3 WITNESS CARTER: My name is Carter.  

4 t has been in the AEC and now the NRC 

5 regulations that tax payments are not included. You considze 

6 only the cost of generating electricity at the plant, and the 

7 taxes are transferred within the economy.  

8 CHAXRMAN JENSCH: Does the Applicant have any 

9 comment they would like to make? 

10 MR. VOXGT: I would like to inquire about 

? that statement that was just made. It is my understanding 

12 that m a regulatory guide is not a regulation.  

* 13 WITNESS cARTER: It is a regtlatory guide.  

14 WITNESS KNIGHTON, Regulatory.  

i5 MR. VOIGT: That speaks for itself. The Staff 

16 has taken this position. -It is a not a regulation of the 

17 Commission, and if we tere having a hearing on the merits, 

18 we might dispute it. That is one more question that has 

19 been averted at least temporarily by antering into the 

20 stipulation 

21 MR. GRAY: Mr. DChairman, I would just 

S 22 acknowledge what Mr. Volgt is sayling, we are discussing 

23 Regulatory Guide 4.2 regarding preparation of environmental 

?A reports, and indeed reg guides are not regulations, but 

25 repreent Staff position.
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH." Staff applies uniformity in 

every case untill there is specific disapproval, is that 

correct? 

MR. GRAY: Yes.  

MRo MACBETH: This procedure was approved in 

the Indian Point 2 proceedings, is that not correct? 

CHAIHMAN JENSCH: Anybody else lika to have 

one on that? 

Lat's get on to the next situation if we can.  

DR. DAIBER; On page 6, essentially the middle of 

that paragraph which had begun on page 5, there is a referenac 

to the FES and then just below that we are talking about 

alternate cost-benefit methods.  

Would the Intervenor care to comment about that? 

We are talking here about the $12.99 on the one hand, and 

$59.80 on the otherhand.  

And then the difference batween these two 

figures show how important careful consideration of these 

figures is.  

The present method of comparing costs and benefits 

improperly exaggerates the costs of present capital investment 

in relation to the value received annually from the fishery.  

MR. MAC BETH: The Inte venros here, of course, 

are making reference to the studies referenced by the Staff.  

The study referenced on that page cited in the Final
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Environmental Statement , of course,, makes it perfectly obvious 

again an issue that was gone over at Indian Point 2, there 

is considerable debate as tothe value of the anual day, 

4 
or per fish caught or however one w-ants to qua;tify the 

5 fishing value.  

6 The Fishermn at indlan Point 2 obVioisly were 

7 taking a position that the fishery is of considerably 

more value than the pasition taken by Con Edison. As I 

remember it, Con Edison mrlied on the same document as the 

10 Staff does in reaching their $12.99 figure, therefore we are 

still taking the position that there are graater values than 

our testimony in the previous proceeding.  

13 in addition, though, the Staff has indicated a 

.14 further study on this question as -I remember the salt.water 2i& ery 

for the southern United States.  

t6 Prankly I have not had time to fully evaluate 

17 that document, and I think it is generally the cost-bensfit 

18 analysip here as proceeded much further than it was at 

t9 Indian Point 2o 

20 The Fishermen do oonsid 'rAbly more work to be 

21 totally prepared for a hearing on these matters, and I simply 

wanted to indicate in this paragraph the major areas that 

23 would have to be looked at.  

41 think in the Staff's analysis, too, on the issue 

25 of looking at total costs and benefits, and looking at

691
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present values indicates that the Zact that you have a large 

2 investment in the very near future for the cooling towers 

3 as opposed to the continuing annual value of the fishery 
on 4 which is. in one sense a return from the resources/an 

5 annual basis, tends to heavily weigh the cost-benefit 

6 analysis so that it appears that coo.ing towers do not 

7 provide as much benefit as would the destruction of 

8 the fishery.  

9 While if one looks at it in terms of total oost 

10 and benefits over the life of the plant and succeeding years 

11 in which the fishery would need to recover, it becomes 

12 evident in fact the cost and benefits are much more 

13 substantially weighed in favor of the fishery. Thatv X 

14 think, would have to be carefully examined by economists, 

75 and resource analysts in any proceeding. Obviously, too, 

16 1 think one has to take into account the shifts that one is 

17 likely to see over the life of the plant, and the plant's 

i8 impact on the fishery. In the values and choices of the popula

19 tiono 

20 Sports fishery, of course, is a rapidly gring 

21 form of recreation, I think a healthy and worthwhile forn 

22 of recreation. And also the situation of food supply in 

23 this country and Across the world is becoming much more 

24 crucial as the years go on, and X think that wmphasizes 

25 in finding, choosing values to put on the fishery right in the
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1 future has to take into account both of those factors.  

2 IDR. DAIBER; Have you found some way to evaluate 

3 and measure the intangibles of a fishery or any .other form 

4 of recreation? 

5 MR. MAC BETH.- No, and I very much doubt that 

6 tha- can be done. I think that attexpting to do it almost -

7 it is translated into something, mcrnatary values that cannot 

8 be translated into those values.  

I think there that probably what has to be looked 

10 at to a large extent is the statut under which we are 

operating in this case, the Nationa.l Environmental Policy 

12 Act, and I think that that expression of the Congress 

13 indicates clearly that a heavy wei iht has been put on those 

14 intangible values.  

15 Thay are to be *c4'tified as far as possible, 

16 but I think there is a clear recognition, especially in Section 

17 101 'of the act, that if they cannot be quanitifedo there are 

18' what has been called environmental values, ethical values, 

19:. that Congress has decided must be followed in licensing 

20. these plants and all other major federal undertakings, and a 

21 great deal of weight has to be given to that policy, but 

2 there isn't any effective uq we kncw to put a dollar and cents 

23 
value on things that essentially are not dollar and cents 

values.
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IDR. DAIBER: Does the Staff have any con.ent they 

2 would like to make? 

3 WITNESS CARTER: I think the Intervenor's counsel 

4 has covered the Staff's position in his statement as given 

5 on page 11-104 in the FES. We did use the same reference 

6 as the Applicant to determine this $12.99 cost for the sports 

7 fishery, and then around towards the end of our study this ot 

report that we make reference to casm in, and there was an 

9 indication that this figure might be low by a factor of 4.6 ij 

10 that $59.80 were in fact correct. We say it may be low 

by a factor of that. And they did give an indication tibat that 

12 intangible benefits were even higher than that.  

13 But at the time we went to press with this report, 

14 we didn't have adequate time to go over the study.  

15 DR. DAIBER: Does the Applicant have any comment 

16 he would like to make? 

17 MR. VOXGT: No, air.  

18 MR. BRIGGS: I would like to talk a little bit aboi: 

19 schedule if we may, and I don't know who is to discuss 

20 schedule, This has to do with schedules for cooling towers 

21 and schedule that is given in the stipulation possibly by Mr.  

22 Voigt can be helpful on some of these points.  

23 As I understand it, if the Applicant receives a 

0 24 license to load and to operate the plant at som..powr level 

25 by'a date in May, the clock begins to run, is that righte,
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1 Mr. Voigt? 

MR. VOIGT: That's correct.  

3 MR. BRIGGS: On the stipulation. Is there any 

reason to believe that the plant will operate at power levels 

5 above 40 percent, I gtss it is, for the required number of 

6 days this summer ti provide the high power operationv' that is 

7 required in the stipulation, or is it likely that the opera

8 tion will be at such a low level that the Applicant would 

9 apply-for a continucnce on the stipulation date and that 

10 there would be no ccoling tower by %eptember of 1980? 

it MR. VOIG'-!: Let me respond to that in two parts: 

12 Clearly iA': is more probable than not that we will 

13 not achieve the nece isary leve, of operation iequred under 

'4 thatprovision of the stipulation durirq 1975.  

15 Nor. should that occur, the extension of the cut

16 off date is automatic. No application by the Applicant is 

17 required.  

18 MR. BRXGGS: As I recalled Mr. CahillIs letter and 

19 the schedule, there were something like 46 days that the 

20 schedule, or 47 days that the schedule would call fore for 

21 operation at levels of power that were high enough to require 

22 that this year be called a full power yearr I will call it, 

23 in that the other information that we have seen also suggests 

24 that you won't attain high enough power operation for a 

25 long enough time for this year to count in the stipulation
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date. So one, I think, can assume that the date will run 
until 1981 rather than 1980° 

3 
MR. VOIGT: Ile agree with that, 

MRo BRIGGS: You agree with that.  

5 There is a second question, that , as to do with 
6 the environmental report that the Applicant will submit.  

7 As I read the stipulation, it says that that 
8 report would be 'ubmitted one month after the Applicant 

receives a full term full power liconse. So if the full term 

10 full power license did not come for one year or two years 

or three years or four years, then the environmental report 
12 would not be submitted until one month after that time, 

13 is that right? 

e 43 14 
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TO$ I . MR. VOIGT: That is correct, with a minor qualifici 

O tion o 

3 +.DR. BRIGGS: Fine.  
+0 4 

W1. VOIGT: Namely, the situation that you referre,! 

5 to a few minutes ago, if a temporary operating license were 

6 $.uued, then the time period for obtaining the necessary 

7 approvals from other agencies would nevertheless commence 

8 to run.  

MR. BRIGGS: But you have to have your environ

10 mental- report in order to receive that approval, is that 

11 right? 

12 MR. VOIGT: That is our understanding or -our 

13 constrution , of the situation, 

14 MR. BRIGGS: So is the situation really one that 

t5 the applicant is going to provide the environmental report .a 

16 month after he receives the license to load and operate the 

17 plant, whether it's a full term,ifull power license or a 

18 temporary license? 

19 MR. VOIGT: In essence, that is correct. It may 

20 not be.. exactly one month.  

21 MR. BRIGG8: But that date is asumed d tart 

22 at the time you get the license, if it comes the 15th of 

za May or thereabouts? 

24 Well, I just wanted to be sure that term full -

25CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, was there an answer to
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that question? 

* MR. VOIGT: It was not clearto me there was 

3 a question, Kir4 Chairman 

4 CHAIRMMN JENSCH: I think ifnat he is saying, -in 

3, other words you would file your environmental report. if you 

6 received your loading and operating licerese by May 15tho 

7 1975? 

8 MR. BRIGGSt Or by May Ist, 1975? 

9 MR. VOIGT: Well, there is a very important 

to difference between May 1st and May 15th. Thereos a special 

11 provision that governs anything that happens between now and 

12 up to May 1. If nothing happens prior to May 1,. then we go 

is back to the general provision and that would govern both 

14 the preparation of the report and the requirement for govern

is ment approvals, so that if you hypothesize May 15th, then I 

16 believe the requirements would be that the report would have 

17 to be prepared and submitted by July 1.  

18 MR. BRIGGS: Well, that is all right. I am not 

19 concerned about a wek or two, I ai concerned about a year 

20 or two. If one doesn't get his full power license for a year 

21 or two years or whatever it turned out to be, .-if you were 

2 operating a temporary license, and I think you have answered 

3 the question, that you will submit the report on the basis 

24 of a date that you receive a license and that it need not be 

2 the full term full power license?
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MR. VOIGTo. As a practical matter, that is exactly 

what would happen.  

3 I might add that I hope your questions a:e hypo

4 theticai.  

S MR. BRIGGS: It is hypothetical, yes.o 

6 With the schedules -that you have for the Indian 

V Point 2 cooling tower and the Indian Point 3 cooling tower, 

8 there are no conflicts in terms of times that the reactors 

9 would be shut down and times that excavation would occur, 

10 is that correct? 

11 MR. VOIGT. That is correct.  

12 MR. BRIGGS: And so there would be no reason 

13 for extensions of time on that basis, as well as we know now.  

14 But if the Indian Point 2 cooling tower were delayed for some 

15 reason or other, then there are potential conflicts? 

16 M., VOIGT: There is a potentcial if the Indian 

9 Point 2 date were moved and the Indian Pointdate Udn lt 

I8 move for any of the reasons set forth in the stipulation.  

19 MR. BRIGGS-, Yes.  

Novw, if the date is automatically extended because 

a% of your operation thiis year, there is only an ladditional year 

that the date for the cooling tower can be extended for any 

2 of the reasons that are given in the stipulation, is that 

pA right? 

2MR. VOIGT: In substance, I think that's correct.

k116
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Bat ag-rn there could be some complications that we. are both 

oversimplifying a little bit.  

IR. BRiGGS': Yes, that's right. If you don't 

get information on the environmental effects this year, 

because of the plant not operating at substantial power, 

* and if,*the pmp is' not running at substantial power, 

it Seems to me it's going to be cNite difficult to get two 

years of environmentai data and meet the schedule that you 

will have to meet. Is ,hat right, or is that not considered 

to he correct? 

MR. V0i09 That is a valid observation-.  

There will be cons .derable difficulty if not outright 

impossibility of using Ithe second year's worth of data.  

MR. BRIGGS: How do you expect that to affect 

your being able to convince the Commission that cooling 

towers need not be built? 

What are the alternatives to your twoeyears 

of data? 

MR. VOIGT: Well, we feel that one cannot blind 

oneself to the reality that Indian Point 2 is 'leading 

Indian Point 3, and we will, indeed, have data from Indian 

Point 2 so that at a minimum, we feel that we would most 

likely be in a position where we would have at least one 

year of valid full operating data for Indian Point 3.  

And by that time, we would have three. years of valid full

WI
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operating data for Indian Point 2.  

Now, whether or not that would be deemed sufficier 

3 for. an outright modification of the requirements for closed

4 cycle cooling, it could-at least very well support an 

S application for an extension.  

6 MR,. BRIGGS: So you intend to. depend quite heavily 

7 on Indian Point 2 data? 

8 MR. VOIGT: That is correct.  

B MRo BRIGGS-0 Looking at the schedule for construc

10 tion of cooling towers for Indian Point 2, 1 thin] these 

11 questions are relevant, even though they are only cone rned 

12 with the Indian Point 2.  

13 The applicant has. pointed out in the environmental 

14 statement tha: there is an AEC schedule and a Con Ed schedule, 

15 and the AEC schedule has the dxawback that the plant must 

16 shut down by the first of May in 19- -- well, whatever year 

it turns out to be, 1979, 1 guess it is? 

MR. VOIGT: Cutrrently, it~s May 1, 1979, 

25
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DR. BRIGGS; This makes the plant unavailable 

during the summer, and this causes large.  

* penalties. I don't know see -that the Con Ed schedule 

has really overcome that difficulty for Indian Point 2.  

The Con Ed schedule shuts down on May 1, one year 

later. Is there some reason that the Con Ed schedule 

wasn't adjusted to make it so that the plant wo*ig run through 

8 thesummer? 

WITNESS NEWMAN I am not clear as to which 

10 schedule you are calling the Con Ed sch edu3e.  

MR. BRIGGS: This is Figure 4.2 in the Eniron

mental Report, the Figux-e 4.1 is the AkC Licensing 

13 schedule.  

14 MR. VOIGT: Excuse mer Mr. Briggs. You are 

referring now to the Indian Point 2 Environmental Report? 

16 MR. BRIGGS: Year I am.  

MR. VOIGT: Let us take a moment and check that, 

18 please.  

19 MR. GALLO: Mr. ChaLrman, I suggest a recess, if 

20 possible.  

CUAIRMA JENSC I would r ather not, unless there 

22 is some fatigue showing in the Applicant's witnesses. They 

2 look pretty healthy so far.  

2Did you have som specific reascn? We are trying 

25 to see if we can finish up if we can.



- - -

703

1 MR. GALLO: Fins. Thank you.  

2 WITNESS NEWMAN,* This SChedU~e as drawn up 

principally to address the problem of - sufficient 

data on which to make arcAuent for lack of need of cooling 

5 towers, and it did not specifically address the summer shut

6 down problem.  

7 MR. BRIGGS; So in that regard it contains the 

8 same deficiency as the one that is attributed to the AEC 

9 schedule? 

10 WTT&ESS NEWPMAN That's corret.o 

MR. BRIGGS: It is also pointed cut that in the 

12 Con Ed schedule time is allowed to get the data from the 

13 river and to prepare the reports and to have those evaluated 

14 by state and federal agencies, to make a decision as to 

15 whether this cooling tower should go fcrward.' 

16 In the decision by the Licensing Board and the 

17 decision by the Appeal Board, the Appeal Board allowing an 

18 extra year, attention was given to the fact that the Applicant 

19 would complete a large part of his program and would thereby 

20 if he had favorable results be able to apply to the Comuission 

21 to either delay the construction so that the program could be 

22 completed, or possibly even to not require construction.  

23 As I say, this question is related to Indian Point 

24 2, but I do think it is relevant. -There is no indication 

25 in this schedule that is called the AEC schedule that the

ar2
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I Applicant would take alvantage of that time and the 

2 information that he ha.  

3 MR. VOIGT.: And again your question, sir, is 

0 4 addressed to the indi&.i Point 2 Environirental Vport? 

. M., BRIGGS: Tt is addressed to the Indian Point 

6 2 Environmental Rport, and the schedule on which the 

7 Applicant presumably it3 now operating.  

8 WITNgSS NE)MN: I believe you are referring to 

9 Figure 4.1j the AEC License schedule.  

o MR. BRIGGS: That's right.  

-) WITNESS NEWIAN: This is a schedule which shows 

12 our program for complying with the order under which we are 

1 3 now operating as part of the Indiam Point 2 license, and 

14 that schedule does not t'ae into a. .ount, does not ohmi any 

5 variations which might arise from our taking the actions 

that are available to us under that order.  

17 MR. BRIGGSz My concern is 'that your No. 1420 and 

16 1428 on Figure 4.2 perform ecological studies and ilease 

19 reporte evaluate by state and federal agencies doesn't 

20 have a cover part on 4.1. Xt doesn't show completion of 80 

21 percent of your ecological studies and submittal of those 

2 to the agencies for evaluation.  

23 WITNESS NEWMAN: That's right, it does not and 

24 the Appeal Board in its final order did not give us sufficient 

25 time to ho; those activities. Should we apply for an exten-
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I sion which is a proce dure allowed to us by the Appoal Board, 
2 our application or request would contain such a schedule 
3 and would have such ac:tivities delineated on such schedule.  

.R, BRIGGS: I was wondering whether the Applicant 

believed he just wouldn. t have enough data by that time 
6 to make such applicatioiA.  

.7 WITNESS NEWMPM. I believe that in our responses 

that should become a pax'- ot the record in this procedure, 

we did allude to the fact that we are considering making 

to such application.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCR: To pick up Mr. Gallo's suggestio-:! 

the Board feels if it coul-. review its oKrm notes, we may be 

able to conclude. We don't have any further questions.  

4 If we do, they will be. few in number, and hopefull.' 
75 we can recess this evening.  

16 MR. GALLO: WhVile the Board is considering its 

notes, I wonder if it might reflect on some of the commnants 

18 made yesterday by the limited appearance individuals, 

19 specifically with respect to the possible impact of cooling 

2 tower operatir from the standpoint of drift and from the 

21 standpoint of fogging.  

Staff witnesses are prepared to addr'ss themwselves 

23 to those questions, should the Board desire.  

24 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I wonder if' this could be done.  

25 If they could prire a statauent and file it. It looks like

ar4
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I we are going to have %to resme session in this proceeding, an 

2 we could enter it in the record at thattime if you desire, and 

3 in the meantime this can be filed and made a part of the public 

0 correspondence record. I think it might be helpful to the 

5 people to have that statement carefully prepared. I think 

6 thepublic interest in this proceeding has fallen off 

7 considerably since yesterday morning, and it may be that by 

8 a wider distribution of your prepared statement more people 

would become informed by your presentation.  

10 I think it is a very worthwhile presentation to 

11 have, however. We will give consideration to the fact and let s 

12 recess and reconvene in this room at 5:15.  

13 (Recess.) 

14 

15 

16 

17* 

20 

21 

. 22 
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t46 I CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Please come to order. Very well, 

2 we have a few more questions.  

3 MR. BRIGGS: kir. Mewman, in the environmental 

4 statement on the report on the cooling tower for Indian Point 

5" 2, considerable amount of information is provided on the 

6 effect of salt drift. Is there addit ional work being done 

7 on effect of salt drift? 

8 MR NEWMAN: M:o Briggs, we. have an expert with 

us who is prepared to be sworn and answer questions on this 

10 subject.  

11 MR. BRIGGS: All right.  

12 CHAIRMAN JENSCRI: What is your name, please, sir? 

13 MR. COHEN: Lester Cohen.  

14 LESTER COHEN, 

15 called as a witness on behalf of the applicant, being first 

16 duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows: 

17 CHAIRMAN JESCH{: Will you answer the question, 

I8 or do you want to lay sore foundation? 

19 DIRECT EXAMINATION 

20 BY MR. VOIGT: 

21 Q Mr. Cohen, wOuld you state your. full name and 

2 residence address for the record?' 

23 A Lester A. Cohen, 3 Executive Drive, Lauppauge, 

24 New York.  

Q By whom are you employed?
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120 A Consolidated Edison Company of New York.  

Q And what is your position with the company? 

A Senior Engineer in the Nuclear Emissions Control 

4 Eng$.cn sking Group.  

5MR. BVEIGGS: I believe I can repeat the question.  

Is additional work being done on the effects of salt drift 6 ,.  

on the vegetation in the Hudson River Valley, this is 
7 

experimental work, now? 8 

WIT14ESS COHEN: As it relates to Unit 3? 9 

MR. BRIGGS: As it relates to damage on vegetation 

from salt drift at the rates that would be expected from raits 

2 and 3? 
12 

WITNESS COHlEN: We have terminated all our 

experimental studies on the effects of saline drift on the 
14 

botanical species in the area.  18 

MR. BRIGGS: You believe that the information 
16 

that has been developed then is sufficient to give a good 
17 

-assessment of the effect? 
18 

WITNESS COIUN.:' In the effect of the salind 

drift on the foliage'to the vegetiation, yes.  
20 

MR. BRIGGS; I notice in your report that areas 
21 

near the Hudson receive a substantial. amount of dift f rom 

the river as natural drift, and in particular I notice that 
23 

in order to put up a coolng .tower for Unit 2, it .s going to 

be necessary to cut down a .larga niamber of hemlock.  

Is there any evidence of salt damage to the
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hemlock in the area around Unit Nos. I and 2? 

WITNESS COHEN: In referepce to your question, 

sir, on natural drifts, do you mean drifts supposedly coming 

from the Hudson River? 

MR. BRIGGS: I assume. that is where it is coming 

from.  

WITNESS COHEN: No, t1ere are no drifts. We have 

done environmental studies on the Indian Point environs for 

a year, takiA)g N salt sampling, and we cannot attribute 

any drift significantly caused by the HudsonRiver.
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arl MR. BRIGGS: Mat is h salt deposition cauZ1 by? 

2 WITNESS COHEN. The salt deposition, as it is 

3 stated in the report, is caused by the cooling to-er itself 

4 creating the drift, not the drift from the wave action 
5 effect on the Hudson River.  

6 MR. BRIGGS: I may have misread the report , but 

7 it seems to m that there is a background of salt deposition 

at the present time that is showm in several of the figures 

9 in the report. and there is no cooling tower there.  

10 WIT14SS COHEN: Yes, sir. The background values 

are in micrograms, cubic meter or micrograms per kilometer squereD 

12 MR. BRIGGS: Isn't that the same order of magnitude ias 

13 the drift that you expect from the tower? 

14 WitNESS COHEN: No, sir, ,,e are talking about 

15 several hundred kilograms per kilometer square with the 

16 tower in operation.  

17 MR. BRIGGS: I guess my confusion may be a 

i8 result of the numbers of different units that you used. I 

19 will have to look back at that. My impression is somwhat 

20 different and I would have to look at the notes.  

21 But I say that the background salt -is very, 

22 very small in comparison with the drift.  

23 WITNESS COHEN: Yes, sir. In fact, our studies 

?A have shown that in teh year of sampling we are averaging about 

25 a micogram per cubLc meter of ambient salt compared to



I several orders higher than the coastal site on the ocean.  

2 MRo BRIGGS: When you say a microgram per cubic met( 

3 that implies a volumetric measurement per cubic mater of 

4 air, and I notice there are raeasurements like that.  

5 Vat about the deposition per square meter of 

6 surface or persquare centimeter of surface? 

7 WITNESS COHEN: We also have measured concurrently 

8 with the concentration deposition values and if you will 

9 give me. a minute, sir, I will get the number for you.  

10 For the sampling period are monthly salt deposition, 

11 range from 3.3 to 36.6 nicrograms per centimeter square per 

12 month, with a mean value of 16 micrograms per centimer squared 

13 per month.  

.14 MR. BRIGGS: So you see no reason to get additional 

75 information on the effects and you think what you have done is 

16 adquate? 

17 WITNESS COHEN: Yes, sir, we have sampled 

\ 18 continuously at, three to five sites on a daily basis for 

19 several months, and then our values were so low we went to 

20 a several-'day collection period for this and it was over an 

21 l1-month contiuous period.  
MR.. GRAY: Ex'ae e, Dr. Brigge. Regadg on

23 going studies relative to cooling tower impacts, the FES in 

24 Appendix G addresses Nuclear Raguatory Commission :sponsored 

studies regarding a Joint study with the Potomac Electric C

ar2 711



712

I 

2 

3 

4 

.5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

19 

2o 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25

/

ar3

Power Company at ks Chalk Point Plant, and we have a 

terrestrial ecologist available if you have any questions 

regarding the Staff assessment of cooling ta: ,r 

impact as well as the research and development that the 

Commission has ongoing in this .regard.  

MR. BRIGGS: Yes, I understand thatf thank you.  

I believe Senator Gordon indicated that he would have 

certain questions about stu'dies that were run at the ocean 

rather than those that were run in the Hudson River.  

I don't believe I have any mozequestions of the 

Applicant on thatatbject.  

Dae 'the Staff have anything to contgIbute in 

addition to what was in its Environmental Report, 

Environmental StatwiRnt? 

MR. BMTGG'S I believe the conclusion was that t;, 

damange would be minimal, is that right? 

WITNESS DINGER: Yes, that's correct.  

MR. BRIGGSZ Is there &nything in addition to that? 

CHAIRMAN JEISC:. Excuse me. What is your name, 

please? 

WITNESS DINGER: My name is inger, 

CHAIFJON JZESCH: Has he been swaorn? 

WNVESS DINGER: Yes# I have.  

it is our position that raached in the IES 

that the drift :from he natural draft cooling tower does not
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I represent or will not represent my measurable 

0 2 problems at the Indian Point site or in the surrounding 

3 environments.  

4 X think yesterday morning there was a lot of 

5 misinformation applied with what amounted to perhaps qualifie-.5 

6 taken out of context from the FES, and I think an the basis 

7 of the Staff going abak and preparing a statement to address 

8 those misinformations would probably be our beat approach 

9 in my view at this point.  

t0 One other thinq I might add: The cooling tomer 

11 studies which are sponsored by the AEC in part and' the State 

12 of Maryland, as a joint effort-, are located at the Pepco 

13 or Potomac Electric Power Company's Chalk Point site, which 

14 is on the Potomac River and salinity regime which is 

15 somewhat similar to the Hudson system inasmuch as the 

16 salinity is on the order of 7500 parts per thousand -

17 excuse me, parts per million, and that the maximum salinity 

8 -obsrved in the Hudson do attain thoso ranges

19 So that the results which come from thexe from 

20 those studies should be amrenable to being applied to the 

21 Xndian Point situatio, and I would hope at any rate that the 

22 welight of the evidence would convince Senator Gordon that 

23 this type of information could in fact be used.  

e& 24 

25
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48-1 1 MR. BRIGGS: What is the status of those studies? 

2 WITNESS DINGER: They were scheduled to -starto 

they have gone for a several-year period now, they have 

obtained backgroundof chemical concentrations in soil, 

vegetation and so forth.  

6 And the plant was scheduled, az I recall, to 

7 commence operation this spring or early the first part of 

8 this calendar year, but has not, to ry knowledge, sta-rted 

9 up asyet.  

10 And so that to obtain a year's operational data, 

11 would probably be sometime in the surmer of 1976.  

12 MR. BRIGGS: This plant has a large natural draft 

1 3 cooling tower? 

14 WITNESS DINGER: Yes, it does. It's, as I recall, 

15 approximately 325 feet in height.  

16 MR. BRIGGS: And you think the information, then, 

17 that is obtained from the plant will be directly applicable 

18 to the Hudson River? 

10 MR*., DINGER: I think that it will form a very 

20 weighty pice of evidence to use with the present analysis, 

21 andthe evidence that the applicant has been able to develop 

2z thus far. It probably represents the 'est and most heavily 

t 
23 instrumented set of observations that are going to be 

g available to anybody in the country on natural draft towers.  

25 DR. DAIBER: May I ask a question?



WITNESS DINGER: Certainly.  

2 DR. DAXBER: It's my recollection that the 

cooling towers are a relatively new thing here in the 

United States, but there is also a fairly firm recollection 

on my part of having seen cooling towers in Europe some 30 

6 years ago, at least.  

7 WITNESS DINGER: That is correct.  

8 DR. DAIBER: Is there any kind of information 

9 available from those European plants, both in England and 

10 as well as on the continent? 

WITNESS DINGER: There is a substantial body 

12 of what might be called qualitative information which has 

13 been summarized by Dr. Rockman in a Westinghouse cooling 

14 tower study, which the staff has in boxes up here.  

15 Unfortunately, most of those towers are small 

16 towers, less than 100 feet or 125 feet or so in height, 

17 and for the kinds of applications that we are dealing with 

18 or have been dealing with, as of late, the results or the 

19 kinds of data which have been measured other than the 

20 droplet sizes and this type of thing, really can't be applied 

21 or extrapolated in a linear fashion to the present problems.  

2DR. DAIBER: It is also my recollection, and it 

23 may be a very faulty one, but some of these cooling towers 

4 in Europe, be they smallare located inland and fresh 1%Atr 

25 as well as on estuaries?

k123 715
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WITNESS DINGER: Yes, sir, that is my recollec

tion also. They range all the way f rom seaside locations 

3 which have essentially oceam water salinity to fresh water 

4 applications.  

5 Did you have a question regarding some aspect 

6 of the location? 

7 DR. DAIBER: I just was trying to straighten out 

8 my own memory of their locations in te.-ms of the salinity 

9 ingredients, which you have responded to.  

10 MR. BRIGGS: I don't have any more questions on 

11 that.  

12 You think the damage will be minimal and experi

13 mental work is being done that should be applicable to the 

14 Hudson River, and 1 think that is certainly very useful.  

15 MR. GRAY: I might add, Dr. Briggsr that the 

16 Westinghouse study Mr. Dinger is refer::ing to is a docwment 

17 called, "Wash 1244," which I sent copies of to the BoarA and 

is the parties, I believe, last Thursday 

19 MR. BRIGGS: Thank you.  

20 1 would like to get back to the applicant's 

witness to see if I can clarify ehis a minute, in a minute 

22 or two, according to page 6-15 of the applicant's environ

23 mental report and possibly pages nearby.  

2~ I find there that the salt concentration and 

as deposition rate is given as 5.6 microg...ams per cubic meter, anj
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1 896 kilograms per kilometers squared per month at 1.24 

2 kilometers southeast of the tower.  

3 Now, I also find that present ambient conditions, 

4 the ambient values vary from zero to 6.15 micrograms per 

5 meter cubed and average 1 microgram per meter cubed.  

6 Now, -these volumetric concentrations seem to be quite

7 similar.  

8 WITNESS COME: Yes, sir, hy are.  

9 We approached this problem in two phases -

10. MR. BRIGGS: Let's see if we can straighten out 

It the numbers first.  

12 The volumetric concentrations are similar, 

13 the 5.6 micrograms per cubic meter and the 0 to 6.15 micro

14 grams per cubic meter are the same sort of numbers.  

15 WITNESS COHEN: That is corxect, sir.  

16 MR. BRIGGS: Now, the deposition rate is given 

as 3.8. to 36.6 micrograms per square centimeter per month, 

is and I don't understand why they are given in micrograms per 

19 square centimeter per month in one case and kilograis per 

' 'kilometer squared in another.  

21- But unless my ... arithmetic, my multiplication is 

22 bad, I convert this to a value like 38 kilograms per kilometer 

23 squared per month to 366 kilograms per .,kilometer squared 

24 per month, and so it looks to me like these numbers are 

2s about the same.
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Have you done that conversion and did you find 

2 it different? 

@ 3 WITNESS COHM We have looked at this, sir.  

The-reason there is a difference here, the ambient air 

measurements, because of the small amounts of chloride 

6 ions and sodium that we 6olleated, we analyzed total sodium 

7 collected, which may or may not have been totally contributed 

* to by salt.  

9 There is other sodium compounds that would con

10 sist in the final analysis.  

1 Now, the effects we have on -the salt drift is 

12 just the contribution from the operation of the hyperbolic 

13 cooling tower, and we looked at the deposition as well as 

14 the ambient air concentration. The difference in the 

15 magnitude of the numbers is due to the fact that the air 

16 concentration would consist mainly of the finer particles, 

17 where as the larger size class particles being emitted from 

18 the tower, that is, in the 50 to 150 micron class would

As consist mainly in that 896 kilograms per kilometer squared 

20 per month value above what is measured by ambient methods.  

21 MR. BRIGGS* Well, I must say the numbers are 

22 confusing, and the information as I read it and converted.  

it, possibly with an error in arithmtic, like X say, 

4 makes it look very much like the deposition from the tower 

25 will not more than double the present ambient deposition,
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And I think it's something that might be worth putting into 

the same units and straightening out.  

I would appreciate your sending me a letter and 

pointing out where the error exists, if it does exist.  

WXTNESS COHENI Yes, sir6 

MR. BRIGGS: But I don't think there is need to 

7 do arithmetic before everyone here.  

8 I should have lots of questions for the Staff, 

9 but I don't.  

10 I think you have worked very hard and very 

11 seriously in replying to the criticisms of the Appeals 

12 Board. Whether one agrees with the result you get is a 

13 question, but at least it looks like you have tried very 

14 hard to reply to their -- to take their direction and to do 

I5 the job that they asked that you do.  

16 1 find' it interesting on the method that you 

17 used to decide whether an effect is likely to be serious and 

18 irreversible. Who originated the concept, if you Wish, 

19 that if the population is reduced by 50 percent over a long 

20 time, that this gives the possibility of producing a serious 

21 and irreversible eafi ct? 

22 NISS VAN WIMISL: I am afraid I must share 

21 part of the major responsibilities- with that criteria. "'A 

24 although I think the way you have worded it causes me to want 

2S to say some more about it.



MR. BRIGGS: That is fine, I would like to hear 

2 a little more about it. • .  

3 WITNESS V144 WINXLE,: 1, don I t feel " 'i s any

4 thing sacred about the 50 percent. it's impossible to 

5 draw any single percentage production value that would be 

6 a black and white, go-no go between something that is 

7 reversible and irreversible.  

S So it was more like a value of 50 percent was 

9 a level of impact that we fet was serious. And to say 40 

10 instead of 50, or 50 instead of 50, that is a gray area that 

11 we felt didn't merit any distinction.  

12 So I guess the poiet imi making here is that we 

13 don't treat that as a hard, black and white line between 

14 something that is reversible and irreversible.o 

18 It is, in a way, an upper boundary of impact 

16 that we feel is cause for serious concern.  

t7 MR. BRIGGS: Is work to continue in evaluating 

.18 the amount of reduction in population that may be sustained 

19 without having serious, irreversible effects? 

20 In other words, are you doing anything to try 

21 to refine that number that you used to deermine maybe whether 

22 it's 20 percent or 16 percent rather than -- T should 'saY 

23 whether it's 80 percent or 90 percent reduction rather than -

24 I should say whether it's 80 percent or 90 percent reduction 

25 rather than 50 percent that would cause the serious,

i
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I irreversible effect? 

2 WITNESS VAN WINKLE: I don't feel that is a 

3 question we can address in any sound way strictly by simula

4 tion modeling. That is more a question of reviewing litera

5 ture, looking for',other situations where impacts, of 5, percent 

6 and greater have been sustained for 10 or 20 or 30 or more 

7 years and examining the response of the fish population in

8 volved, where the impact, in most cases, we would be talking 

9 about would be in most cases a fishery impact.  

to MR. BRIGGS: Is this kind of work to continue? 

11 WITNESS VAN WINKLE: Yes, it will continue.  

12 MR. BRIGGS: Well, the reason for the question 

13 is that at some time the staff may have the opportunity to 

14 examine this situation again, and it's hoped that the examina

15 tion won't be based on just the information that is available 

16 now, it's hoped that additional information will be obtained 

17 to be used as the basis.  

49 18 

19 

20 

2' 

P22 
23 

P24 
25

I



49 1 

a 2 

3 

* 4 

5 

6

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

* 13 

14 

15 

.16 

17 

I8 

19 

20 

21 

022 

23 

* 24 

25

715 

CHAIRMIAN JFNSCH: - Well, the Board wants to thank 

all the parties for their presentations to indicate the 

concerns they had and have about the problem that is 

at least temporarily resolved by the stipulation, and I am sure 

that the Nuclear Regulatory Commission will feel that certainly, 

the ernest endeavors that have been undertaken by 

each of the parties has been well worthwhile.  

We have in addition, however, the question of the 

evidentiary phase in reference to the Final Environmental 

Statment and the State of New York's presentation of evidence.  

It doesn't look like there will be Eiy time this week to do 

this, and I think we will have to give sone thought to another 

date and place, and hopefully the first part of May is the 

-'first available time that we would have.  

in the meantime, we think thatwhile the statements 

or objections by the Applicant are not to be treated lightly 

at all, but in view of the mechanism of a low power testing 

license that prejducie to the Applicant will not result, and th 

the Board does expect to get out the low power testing license 

adequately in time for the anticipated May date that 

Mr. Cahill described and so Uhat all of the work that is 

remaining to be done can be undertaken and proceed on schedule.  

We do feel there is a serious due process question w 

the necessary examination of the Final Environmental Statemant 

and the Safety Evaluatizn Report, that included the seismicity
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I question. Cross-examination having been underatken and the O2 State of New York anticipating presentation of evidence 

.in that regard, that we must make a provision for prsentation 
O 4 of its-.evidence.  

o t sre there any commants by the parties? 

Mr. voigt? 

7 MR. VOIGT: Before coxn=anting on that, Mr. Chairman, 

8 we have had three witnesses this afternoon in response to 

9 inquiries by the Board, and I wonder if I could just 

10 sort of have unanimous consent to insert their professional 

11 qualifications in the record.  

12 MR. GALLO*- No objection.  

13 MR. CLEMENTE: No objection.  

14 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: That may be done, Do you have 

15 them now? 

16 MR. VOIGT: We will give them to the reporter.  

17 CHAIRMA JENSCH; Before we close the record, if you 

.18 will start that process, we will ha-a that done before we say 

19 this record is Closed today." 

20 There being no objection of Applicant's counsel's 

21 request, the statements of qualifications of the three 

22 witnesses which Will be identified by the submittal will be 

23 physically incorporated in the transcript and constitute 

24 part of he evidnceof the Applicant.  

25 (Th6 documents fol1cw.)



PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS 
KENNETH L. MARCELLUS 

CHIEF BIOLOGIST 
OFFICE OF ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS 

CONSOLIDATED EDISON COMPANY OF NEW YORK, INC.  

My name is Kenneth L. Marcellus. Since August 1973, I have 

served as the Chief Biologist in the Biology Department, 

Office of Environmental Affairs of Consolidated Edison 

Company of New York, Inc. My responsibilities include: 

technical planning of ecological studies, the review of 

study reports, coordination and guidance of contractors 

and consultants relative to environmental hearings, and the 

preparation of reports, testimony, affidavits and responses 

to regulatory agency communications.  

My education and experience in aquatic ecology has been as 

follows: I hold a Bachelor of Science degree in Fisheries 

and Wildlife Biology from Iowa State University, Ames, (1966) 

and a Doctor of Philosophy degree in Aquatic Biology from 

Rutgers - the State University, New Brunswick, New Jersey 

(1972). I have also an Associate of Arts degree (1963) from 

Fort Dodge Community College, Fort Dodge, Iowa.  

During the summers, 1961 through 1965, I worked at state 

and national fish hatcheries and developed a knowledge of 

rearing techniques for channel catfish and other species of 

fishes. During 1966 through 1970, I conducted my dissertation 

research consisting of a survey of seasonal changes in relative 

abundance. and distribution of fishes in Barnegat Bay, New 

Jersey.
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This study resulted in three years of pre-operational and 

one year of post-operational data to evaluate the influence 

of thermal discharges from the Oyster Creek Nuclear Power 

Generating Station of Forked River, New Jersey on Barnegat 

Bay fishes. During this period, I was a research assistant 

in the Department of Environmental Sciences at Rutgers 

the State University.  

From January 1971 to August 1973, I was an Associate Marine 

Scientist at the Virginia Institute of Marine Science, • 

Gloucester Point, Virginia, and was responsible for wetlands 

management, inventory and research programs. Concutrently, 

I was affiliated as an instructor and later an assistant 

professor with the University of Virginia, Charlottesville, 

and the College of William and Mary, Williamsburg, Virginia.  

I am a member of the American Fisheries Society, the Ecological 

Society of America and the American Society of Limnology and 

Oceanography.



PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS 
CARL L. NEWMAN 
VICE PRESIDENT 

CONSOLIDATED EDISON COMPANY OF NEW YORK, INC.  

My name is Carl L. Newman. My business address is 4 Irving 

Place, New York, New York 10003.  

I majored in Liberal Arts at the University of Pennsylvania 

from 1939 to.1942 when I entered the United States Army Air Corps.  

In 1945 I returned to the University of Pennsylvania. I graduated 

with a Bachelor of Science degree in Mechanical Engineering in 1948 

and a Master of Science degree in Mechanical Engineering in 1952.  

While working towards the Master of Science degree, I was employed 

by United Engineers & Constructors, Inc., as a designer of steel 

mill power facilities and heavy industrial facilities.  

In 1952 1 was promoted to Power Engineer at United Engineers.  

Assignments included economic studies of optimum methods for meeting 

steam and power requirements and heat balance studies of steam 

electric generating units in the 30,000 to 75,000 kilowatt range.  

In.1953 I was promoted to Consulting Engineer. In this position., 

among other assignments, I consulted on the design and construction 

of the primary system for the SSN 575 "Sea Wolf" atomic-powered 

submarine and its land base prototype..  

In 1954 my title was changed to Mechanical Engineer. Between 

1954 and 1958 1 had various assignments, all associated with fossil 

and nuclear power plants. I was responsible for all mechanical 

engineerinlg design work performed by United Engineers on the boiling

I
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water reactor facility (ARBOR) for the Argonne National Laboratory; 

for the design and erection of a 10,000 kilovatt power station 

and black liquor recovery unit for Bowaters Carolina Corporation, 

Catawba, South Carolina, and a 25,000 kilowatt power plant for Bowaters 

Southern Paper Company at Calhoon, Tennessee. In 1959 I served 

on the fluid fuel task force which reviewed aqueous homogeneous, 

liquid metal fueled, and molten salt reactor concepts for the 

Reactor Development Branch of the Atomic Energy Commission.  

During 1959 through 1963 as an Assistant Supervising Engineer, 

later Supervising Engineer, and then Project Manager, I was re

sponsible for all work by United Engineers for the first major 

thermal power development in the Province of Quebec. I prepared 

the initial economic justifications, site studies and coordinated 

mechanical, structural, and electrical design and construction 

of two 150 megawatt generating units for Shawinigan Water and 

Power Company, Montreal, Canada; and recruited and instructed the 

principal members of the thermal operating department. During 

this period I was also responsible as Project Manager for the 

design of a polyvinyl chloride extrusion facility at Borden Chemical 

Company, North Andover, Massachusetts; for preparing specifications 

and coordinating the construction of two polyvinyl chloride plants 

and a butadiene styrene plant for Bordon Chemical Company, Illiopolis, 

Illinois; and for supervising the design of a melamine plant for
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W Brook Park, Inc., San Juan, Puerto Rico.  

Between 1963 and 1968 in various capacities as Project Manager, 

Consulting Engineer, and Power Consultant, I studied the feasibility 

of a 2000 megawatt mine mouth power plant for Middle Atlantic 

Power Company, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania; conventional and sodium 

heated steam generating equipment for a fast breeder reactor for 

Argonne National Laboratory; and two light water reactor plants, 

each containing two 900 megawatt units for Joint Generation Task 

Force, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania. I participated in the design 

and construction of three 600 megawatt units for a new generating 

station for Allegheny Power Service Company, Masontown, Pennsylvania, 

.. and preliminary design of the proposed 800 megawatt boiling water 

nuclear unit at Bell Station, New York State Electric and Gas 

Corporation. I participated in an architect-engineering assignment 

by Westinghouse Electric.Corporation, for the engineering and 

design of Indian Point Generating Station Units Nos. 2 and 3. I 

participated in the architect-engineering services for a 1000 megawatt 

fast-breeder reactor follow-on study for the Atomic Energy Commission.  

I was Power Consultant for the design and construction of two 

nominally rated 800 megawatt nuclear units at Brunswick Steam 

Electric Plant for Carolina Power and Light Company. I was Project 

Manager for the design of Units 3 and 4 of Tracy Generating Station 

for the Shawinigan Engineering Company. I provided consulting
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services in connection with the design and construction of Unit No. 3, 

* a 150 MW addition to the Indian River Power Station for Delmarva 

Power and Light Company of Delaware. I provided engineering 

services for a study of a fossil fuel plant for Quebec Hydro

Electric Commission consisting of two 550 megawatt units and with 

an ultimate site capacity of 2,000 megawatts. I was Consulting 

Engineer for Delmarva Power and Light Company in connection with 

the design and construction of Unit No. 4 at Edge MoorStation. I 

also provided consulting services for the design of Units No. 1 and 2 

of the Sioux Power Plant for Union Electric Company, St. Louis, 

* Missouri. These units were rated 500 megawatts. I served as project 

manager of-a team of Westinghouse licensees preparing a proposal 

for the fourth nuclear power plant for ENEL. This work was carried 

out in Italy and Switzerland.  

* From 1968 to 1970, '1 was Chief Engineer of United Engineers 

Power Division. In this capacity, I directed preliminary engineering 

for proposals and for consulting assignments, and developed standards 

of engineering practice. I left United Engineers in 1970 to join 

Consolidated Edison Company of New York as an Assistant Vice President.  

In this capacity I was responsible to the Vice President for 

mechanical, civil, and nuclear engineering functions. I was re

sponsible for the design of the Narrows Generating Station, and I.  

developed a nitrogen oxide control program for use in the .Con 

Edison System. In 1971, I was promoted to my present position
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S of Vice President, Engineering. I am responsible for the engineering 

functions of general, civil, mechanical, nuclear and emissions 

control, electrical, and project engineering. I am a licensed 

professional engineer in the States of Massachusetts, Nebraska, 

North Dakota, Pennsylvania, Utah and New York. I am a member 

of the American Nuclear Society, the National Society of 

Professional Engineers, a fellow of the American Society of 

Mechanical Engineers, a senior member of the Institute of 
1 

Electrical and ElectronicsEngineers, Inc., and a fellow of the 

American Society of Civil Engineers.
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136 tion and aeroallergen tracers. Research programs were 

2 
S sponsored by the Atomic Energy Commission to develop-and 

document diffusion processes in the ten meter to tens of 

kilometer range using gaseous and particulate tracers. I 

directed airborne and ground level diffusion programs for 

6 plume tracking of fossil plumes from generating stations at 

Keystone, Pa., Northport, N.Y. and New Haven, Conn.  

8 Other tracer studies included use of sulfurhexafluoride, 

9 uranine dye, and pollens in the open field and forested 

10 areas. Additional activities involved plume rise measure

11 ments, design of meteorological acquisition systems, develop

12 ment of gaseous and particulate samplers, and use of laser 

13 technology for atmospheric soundings. Several papers have 

14 been published in technical journals on the results of the 

15 research programs. Additionally, I served as a private meteor

16 logical onsu'ltant to various utilities and industrial 

17 companies.  

18 For the July, 1971 to June, 1972 period, I was Eastern 

19 Field Manager for Enviro Metrics, Inc., serving as technical 

20 liaison for air quality and stack sampling systems.  

at From July, 1972 to November, 1972 I was Senior 

22 Meteorologist .1or Dames and Moore ..-oordinating meteoro1.itcal 

23 field programs for siting of power plants and industrial 

24 facil'ities.  

25 Professionailly, I am a member of the American
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I Meteorological Society, Air Pollution Control Association 

2 :nd serve on the ANS Standards Working_Group 2.5, "Guidelines 

S far Determining Meteorological Xnformation 

S4 Appropriate for Power Reactor Sites." 
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MR. VOIGT: To return to the scheduling? We 

had been led to believe, we might be able to dispose of that 

9 3 matter on Friday.  

CHARUUM4 JENSCH: Well, if I understand correctly, 

5 he has four witnesses and, is the Applicant planning to 

6 bring anything in on seismicity? 

7 MR..VOXGT: I would prefer to respond to that 

6 after I have had a statement of who the witnessea are 

and what they are going to testify to.  

10 CHAIAN JENSCH: That is why I think it would be 

advisable to have a little better preparation than 

12, rushing into it. I think if the State of New York would give 

1|3 a summary at least of the proposed testimony to be offered 

14 at a resumed session, it would assist all parties in planning 

10 their approach to the matter. And I don't think that would 

16- be possible in the one day between now and Friday for the 

17, State of New York to do that.  

1 As we feelu I think if we did not have this 

pending mention the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board would 

20 review the matter much differently than we do now. But we do 

21 expect to get the low power testing license out very shortly.  

22 MR. VOIGT: I would ask that the State of New 

23. York be requested to make that statement right how.. Whio are 

24 the witnesses and what are they going to testify to? 

25 CHAIRMiN JENSCH: Well, anything you can do in that
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regard.  

2 MR. CLEMENTEz r. Chairman, we are not prepared tc 

3 commit ourselves on that question yet.  9 1 might indicate that if the Board does proceed 

as it indicated it is inclined to proceed, we would adhere 

6 to the five-day rule and the rules of practice and submit.  

7 our testimony in writing to all the parties. I think that, 
8 of course, is the preferred alternative.  

9 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Some of these rules may have to 

go lend lend themselves to some flexibility and I think if we 

have to put this off until the !st of May thatsome 

12 earlier date should be selected for your presentation of 

13 proposed testimony so that the parties may have, say, a 

14 couple of weeks to appraise it and decide their course of 

action.  

16' Mr. Gallo? 

17 MR. GALO: Mr. Chairman, I mentioned earlier 

18 in the case that Mr. Clements and I we-e having a 

19 number of conversations on this problem. I am advised, as 

20 we all know, the Board has already indicated and recognized 

21 that the seismic question for the Indian Point site 

22 is pending before the Commission, I am advised that the current 

23 status of that matter is such that the state of New York 

S24 has. asked for an additional three weeks of time from 

25 approximately April-i within which to file their position
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1 with the Commission 

2 Now, there's been no actions of this time on that 

3 requestion. But nonetheless, we should get some action 

4 pretty soon, and if I were to give an education prediction, 

5 it would be that it would probably be granted at that time.o 

6 Given thatsituation, and given the feeling of both,! 

7 I think, Mr. Clemente and myself, that the concerns that 

8 the State of New York has on seismic matters is probably.  

9 -  more fruitfully addressed in a generic consideration before 

to the Comission itself,. we are undartaking cerltain 

I 'discuss:Ions to see if the is some way we can assure that 
.12. that form is provided to the State of New York, in which 

13 event the matter would ten become moot for this proceeding, ani 

14 1 would request the Board's indulgence, that we be given 

15 until a week from Friday, I should say, to attempt to work 

I&: out the details whereby we can effect this forum at the 

17 Commission level. I find that both Mr. Clemente and myself 

18' are without much authority. We have to talk to lots of 

19 people, and to determine if they approve of the 

20 approach that we haveoutlined, and that will take a number 

21' of days.  

e CHAIRMAN JENSC- Well, I think that is one of thesa 

2 endeavors toward the stipulation, and I think it would be 

24 vezy helpful, and f all parties here who are interested 

25 in that phase of it can be apprised of the progress of the
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I matter andkept informed it may present a resolution of it, 

2 If so, we would expect then the State of New York 

3 to formally withdraw its statements for a hearing in 

4 consideration of the matter in this proceeding.  

3 MR. CLEDEMTE: Mr. Gallo has accurately described 

6 my personal inclinations, and I have stated a hypothetical 

7 course of events and I am authorized to proceed with the 

8 discussions. I would add the -caveat that at this time we 

9 are not waiving any of our rights to proceed with this issue 

10 in this forum, and we look forward to some accommodation; 

11 however, we on't be able to har e word on thatone way or the 

12 other for, as Mr. Gallo indicated, another week.  

13 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Let's proceed upon the 

4 assuwAion that if you do not reach some arrangement in 

is. that regard, we can fix a date on or before which you will 

16 submit a proposal for the testimony from each of the persons 

17 you intend to submit as witnesses, and say that by April 15 

18 you can also get out a statement of your proposed testimony 

19' and the Applicant will have two weeks to decide whether he wil 

20 endeavor to set this matter for hearing early in May; is 

21 that agreeable to your scheduling? 

22' MR. CLEMENTEO: Mr. Chaiman, I would like to 

n consult with the state geological surv-yor on that date.  

24 I don't see any reason why we couldn't meet that. I would 

25 like to leave us the option of providing you in writing with
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I justification if it appears we would have to go beyond 

Z that date.  

3 In any evant, I would say we should be able to meet 

4 the requirements in theRules of Practice that we afford 

S everybody at least five days to have the testimony.  

6 CHAXIRMAN JENSCH: As I say, I think the 

7- circumstances under which we are considering this matter might 

8 require some little greater flexibility about the time of 

9- submittal of proposed testimony.  

10 For that reason I fixed that date, and we will hea1 

11 further from you about that matter.  

12 Is there any other matter xwje can take up? 
13 MR. VOIGT: Mr. Chairman. 3 wonder if we could be 

14 clear. It is my understandi.ng that the environmental phase 

15 of the inquiry has reached a conclusion here this afternoon, 

16- and i just would like to have thatoonfirmed on the record 

17 if I am correct.  

Is CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Is there anybody that has 

19 any further questions of environmental concewrns from an 

20 evidentiary point of view, with reference to the Final 

21 Environmental Statement? 

22 MR. GALLO: There art two open items on the 

3 enviroznmental side and one is the Staff will take advantage 

A of the suggestLon made by the Board to include a statement 

25 on the effects of salt drift and fogging from a natural draft



aS 722 

cooling tower. We would expect to be able to supply that 

2 for the record in a very short period. And then I guess 

3 there is Mr. Briggs' letter which I will refer to as the 

0 4 arithmetic letter. I wonder if that is supposed to be a 

S part of the record or not? 

6 MR. BRIGGS3 If it shows I am wrong, we will 

7 leave it out, Yes, I think that has to go.  

8 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I think it should be a part of th 

9 statement in support of the stipulation, and perhaps not in 

10 the evidentiary phase of it. I think Mr. Briggs' questions 

11 were directed to indicate the concerns that the parties 

12 have considered in reference to this whole stipulation. It 

13 isgoing to require further study.  

14 MR. GALLO Mr. Chairman, subject to those two 

15 matters, I think the environmental phase of the case is 

16 essentially closed and the Staff has filed a notion 

17 for the Board to enter an order on that matter, and I would 

18 urge the Board to grant the motion of the Staff and enter 

19 an order which would among other things, once it receives a 

20 'letter from the Applicant and the piece of paper from the 

21 Staff on the salt drfit and fog questions, then refer the 

2 matter up to the Appeal Board for its consideration of the 

2 stipulation itself, 

As far as the safety side goes, I believe the reco, 

must stand open until we complete the seismicity problem as



.7-

a9 723 

the Board has recommended.  

Based on what the Applicant has said in response 3 

to our motion, it seems to oppose the idea of whether or not 
4 

findings of fact and conclusions of lew and a partial and 
5 

initial decision are needed on the saf-ety side of the case.  

We think they are needed. I think it would be appropriate 
7 

for the Board to rule.  

CHAIRMAN JESCH: Well, do you have anything 
9 " 

further to say in addition to what you have filel in your 
10 

memorandum in that regard? 
11 

Mr. VOIGT. May I back up and speak first for a 
12 

moment to the environment1l phase, Mr. Chaitman? 
13 

CHAIRMAN • JENSCH: Yes.  
14 

MR. VOIGT: I concur with Mr. Gallo that the 

record should remain open for the purpose ofadditional 
16 

written submittals, but ;. was trying to establish the record 

would be closed as far as asking questions of witnesses and 

holding evidentiary sessions.  

CHAIRM ';JNSCH: Well, I think is there anybody 
20 

th4nkinq of cross-examining what the Staff may submit in at 
reference to salt drift? And if it is going to intend to 

22, 
be a part of the ovidentiazy phase, I think people should 

express it, if it is directed solely to the stipulatione 

then there is no cross-examination. But it is kind of a litti 

of this and a little of that.
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I MR. GALLO: Mr. Chairman, if I might., it's 

2 kind of a mixed bag. It is more in response, I think, to 

3 the cocerna of the general public that were echoed here 

4 yesterday. It is the practice of the Staff to respond to 

5 the concerns of limited appearance individuals a nd it would 

6 be in that context that we would file our response 

7 on the salt drift and fogging questions.  

8 Given that, I don't think any cross-examination 

9 would be necessary, and I would concur with Mr. Voigt that 

10 for all intents and purposes subject to the receipt of 

it those two written items there would be no need forfuther 

12 evidentiary sessions or any other kind of sessions on the 

13 environmental phase.  

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 . 22 

23 

25
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s CHAIP"ZN JENSCH: Do you have something to say? 

2 •MR. CLEMENTE: Yes, Mr. Chairman, this matter 

3 is related. I earlier noted that the applicant has not 

4 yet received from New York State a certificate under Section 

5 401 of the Federal Water Pollution Control Act, and that 

6 was expected to issue within about two weeks. It would be 

7 our position that no license, either interim operation authorii 

a zation or a full term operating license could issue u ntil 

9 that was presented to the Director of Regulation and the 

10 Board in any of its action, we feel, should so indicate.  
II CI1RMAN JENSCH: We ha- tat situation present 

12 at Indian Point 2, and we knew it was coming in late and, 

13 of course, with. everybody pushing, hurry up and do it 

14 yesterday, and we tried to work out mechanism to have that 

I5 made a part of the record after the record was closed.  

16 1 was not too happy - 4 ho arrangenu~nt that 

17 we did make in that regard, and I am inclined to believe that 

18 the record must formally stay open so it can be a formal 

19 part of this record for the consideration of the Director 

0 of Regulation.  

21 But I think a lot of this keeping the record 

open phase of it is wholly without prejudice to the licensing 

23 situation that might otherwise delay the applicant, ,although 

the 401 certificate would have to relate to the lower power 

Z testing, too.
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131 MR. CLEMENTE: I might also indicate that the 

401 certificates progressively get longer and longer and I 

3 anticipate-that the upcoming certificate will not be an 

4 exception to that, and it may very well require some imple4 

mentation for the staff or the Board on the record.  

So I think it would be prudent to leave the 

record open in that limited sense.  I 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Anybody else care to speak to 

that matter? 
9 

MR. VOIGT: Our position on the interim license 
t0 

is that the Board has the authority to authorize it, that 11 
it will be up to the Director of Regulation to verify that 12 

the 401 license has been issued.  
CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes, that's correct. I don't 

14 
think it will affect the low power situation we have been 15 
considering, but I think as far as the record is concerned, 

16 
before the close of the record, finally, I think this 

17 
record will have to stay open to receive it formally in the 

18 

record.  
19 

MR. VOIGT: We would make that, then, as an 
go 

additional item to be submitted in writing to the Board.  

CHAIRMAN7ENSCH, Yes.  
22 

MR. MACBETH: The Fishermen's Association and 
23 

Save-our-Stripers agree the record should be left open for 
the three items mentioned already. Assuming of course, 

that the staff takes essentially t-he same position in its
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response to the limited appearance -that it did in the Final 

a Environmental Statement, I see no need for any further 

3. submission of any sort from the two intervering organizations, 

4 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well.  

5 Now, on the safety side, you were able to speak 

6 to that? 

7 MR. VOIGT . Well, I merely wanted to point out 

8 that when we prepare the information for Mr. Briggs, we may 

9 also include in that some of these documentary references 

t0 that Mr. Marcellus was having'a little difficulty with this 

It afternoon.  

12 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I think that would be very 

13 helpful.  

14 Now, on that basis, we will Just say the things are 

I5 as they are this afternoon, and they will be subject to furthe, 

16 orders of one kind or another for both the environmental 

17 and the safety side, it being understood, as far as the 

18 environmental phase# there will be three aspects to be receiv& 

19 later into the record. This is to be done in writing and 

20 not necessarily involving any specific comments on the record 

at unless there is a particular request to do so.  

22 Mr. Clemente indicates that perhaps some party 

23S. may desire to deal with the matter and we will deal with the 

3 matter if such a request is made.  

25 That being so, we will recess the proceedings if
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133 there is nothing further to be considered. Did you have 

2 something, Mr. Gallo? 

1,1R. GALLO: I do feel, Mr. Chairman, that the 

9 4 safety aspect is still uncertain. I made the proposal that 

5 the Board rule on the staff's motion, and I don't believe 

0 Mr. Voigt has been heard from yet on that point, unless, 

7 of course, he doesn't want to add anything to what he has 

8 already filed.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I '.understood that he did not 

10 have anything further other than his ore memorandum.  

11 MR. VOIGT: I did not make that statement, Mr.  

12 Chairman. But I do not believe th&t we would have any 

13 additional legal authorities to bring to the Board's* 

14 attention. We feel that there is an area of discretion 

15 here, and that we would point to this question of financial 

16 qualifications as being an excellent example of the situation 

17 where a question was raised, a perfectly legitimate question 

18 at the time it was raised.  

19 Circumstances have changed, we believe that you 

20 are not in an area there where you need findings and con

21 clusions and that you have the discretion to so rule.  

. 22 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We agreed with the Staff that 

as on this safety side, especially as to seismicity, we do have 

24 to make a partial decision on quality assurance and as to 

25 seismicity.
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134 1 MR. VOIGT: i am not disputing that, Mr.  

2 Chairman. I am urging that you take our memorandum into 

3 account and limit the areas upon which you will have an 

4, additional decision, and then we will, of course, respond 

5 and have our findings and conclusions on those matters.  

6 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We will indicate the scope of 

7 our inten ed ruling and we will request the parties to submit 

8 proposed findings, especially after the seismicity issue 

9 has been resolved or presented.  

There being nothing further, then, this proceeding 

is not recessed subject to further orders to be entered 

S2 in the proceeding.  

13 (Whereupon, the hearing was adjourned at 

14 6:00 o'clock p.m., Wednesday, April 2, 1975.) 

15 
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